
MONTANA STATE SENATE 
JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING 

March 8, 1985 

The forty-fourth meeting of the Senate Judiciary Committee was called to 
order at 10:05 a.m. on Friday, March 8, 1985, by Chairman Joe Mazurek in 
Room 325 of the Capitol Building. The Senate Fish and Game Committee 
was in attendance. 

ROLL CALL: All Senate Judiciary Committee members were present. In 
addition, all Senate Fish and Game Committee members were present, with 
the exception of Senator Judy Jacobson. 

CONSIDERATION OF HB 265: Representative Bob Ream, sponsor of HB 265, 
introduced the bill to the committee and traced a bit of its history. 
There were a variety of bills on stream access last legislative session. 
Because of the uncertainty regarding the Hildreth and Curran Supreme 
Court decisions at that point in time, Representative Keyser sponsored a 
resolution requesting an interim study. The interim committee provided 
a public forum for this issue. People began to realize it wasn't a 
black and white situation; there were areas of grey in between on which 
people were going to have to compromise. Both sides realized they would 
have to come up with a bill to ameliorate some of their concerns. This 
is not a committee bill, but a bill on which the two sides got together 
in the months before the session began and hammered out. The bill was 
before the House Judiciary Committee, which appointed a subcommittee 
headed by Representative Keyser. There was an attempt to involve both 
sides in the decisionmaking on the amendments made by the subcommittee. 
Representative Ream then suggested the committee read the interim study 
(Exhibit 1). 

PROPONENTS: Representative Bob Marks, co-sponsor of HB 265 and chairman 
of the interim committee, testified in support of HB 265. He carried 
HB 888 last session, which covered many of the same things. Last 
session, people protested passage of that bill until the Supreme Court 
cases had been decided because they thought they could win those cases. 
If they had won the cases, there would have been no need to come back 
this session with HB 265. There has been some inference that if the 
bill is tinkered with, it will be killed in the Senate or on the House 
floor. Representative Marks hoped the committee would not get spooked 
from killing this bill without carefully considering what this bill does 
to the people who say it does things to them, who are both landowners 
and recreationists. He suggested the committee carefully consider a 
comparison between what this state would have with just the Supreme 
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Court decisions or what the state would have with some sort of legis
lation. He did not say the bill was perfect, but he suggested if the 
committee did not feel it were, they should try to improve it. Repre
sentative Marks felt that when we come right down to the management of 
our streams and properties in the state, there is going to have to be a 
compromise, and that compromise was forced on us by the court decisions. 

Representative Kerry Keyser testified for two main reasons: (1) He 
served on the joint interim committee which dealt with the recreational 
use of Montana waters .. (2) He was appointed chairman of the House 
Judiciary Subcommittee which took under consideration the many water 
bills dealing with recreational use and the landowners' rights of our 
state waters. The goal of the subcommittee was to keep HB 265 within 
the bounds of the Supreme Court decisions and to express the legis
lature's desire to tie down and define the areas that were left very 
broad in those decisions. The bill defines: (1) diverted away from 
natural water bodies; (2) ordinary high water mark (puts the definition 
back in the banks of the stream and does not include any floodplain); 
(3) off-water storage and off-waterways which cannot be used; (4) sur
face waters and limitations of these waters; (5) rights of portage; (6) 
right to appeal; (7) restriction of liability of landowners and super
visors as far as recreational use of the water; and (8) prescriptive 
easement (not acquired by the recreational use of surface water). Had 
HB 888 passed and been on the statutes last session, it would have had 
to have been considered in the Hildreth and Curran Supreme Court deci
sions. The federal Court of Appeals and the United States Supreme Court 
have told Montana time and again it will decide its own water problems 
as they will not take them. He hopes this legislature will adopt- a law 
which will set some guidelines. The statement of intent states the 
commission shall strive to permit broad exercise of public rights while 
protecting water resources and the ecosystem. Representative Keyser 
then referred to the statement of intent, page 1, lines 12-19, and page 
2, line 9 through page 3, line 9. The Fish and Game Commission pres
ently has the right to control the use of present streams in the state 
of Montana as to use of floaters, fisherman, catch and release, and 
where you can float and where you cannot. As the constitution has a 
separation of powers provision, it allows the Supreme Court to take 
these cases and make decisions. The constitution also mandates upon the 
legislature the right to take care of these problems. Representative 
Keyser proposed an amendment that was talked about in the House Judi
ciary Committee, but it was their decision not to change the bill as it 
went into the House and instaed they would bring this before the Senate 
(Exhibit 2). 

Ronald F. Waterman, an attorney from Helena, appeared on behalf of 
Montana Stockgrowers Association, Montana Woolgrowers Association, 
Montana Association of State Grazing Districts, Montana Cowbelles, 
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Montana Farmers Union, Montana Cattle Feeders Association, Montana Farm 
Bureau Federation, Montana Water Development Association, Women Involved 
in Farm Economics, Montana Grain, Montana Irrigators, Inc., Montana 
Dairymen, Montana Cattlemen's Association, Park County Preservation 
Association, and the Agricultural Preservation Association Mr. Waterman 
presented written testimony to the committee (Exhibit 3). This written 
testimony included several amendments. In addition, Mr. Waterman 
testified that SB 418, previously passed by the Senate Judiciary Com
mittee, deals with the ordinary high water mark. The contention of 
those who propose to kill HB 265 is the definition of ordinary high 
water mark which should be used is that given by and within the Natural 
Streambed Preservation Act regulations. It speaks in terms of where 
vegetation is absent from a stream as a way of defining the ordinary 
high water mark. By regulation, the Department of Natural Resources and 
Conservation found a device under which it could extend its jurisdiction 
as far into the stream as possible, and it has done that by calling the 
low water mark, the high water mark. HB 265 has a definition that 
defines the high water mark where it is--where there is diminished 
vegetation, diminishment caused by the presence of water over that 
vegetation. All of those who live in Montana can conceptualize where 
that is as being within the beds and banks of a stream; it is not a 
corridor several hundred yards wide through which the public can 
trespass through landowners' property. It is in fact a clearly defined 
stream area and a fair and balanced definition. Mr. Waterman also found 
trouble with the way floodplains have been dealt with in SB 418. 
SB 418 says the floodplains can be used so long as there is water on 
them, and that means the flood irrigated waters of this state would have 
recreationalists into hay meadows during the spring and summer during 
irrigation season. That is not what was intended. That is not what 
landowners want or recreationalists seek. Mr. Waterman feels HB 265 
properly deals with floodplains by saying simply the use is prohibited 
for all reasons and all seasons. Mr. Waterman testified that the 
definition of surface water does not open the corridors of the dry 
waterways for public use. The reason for that is simple. Class I--the 
large rivers, do not dry except in a drought year. Class II streams 
will dry. With respect to Class II streams, we have said those streams 
can only be used for water-related pleasure activities. Recreational 
use is defined in section 2 in the manner in which the court said the 
streams can be used. Then we go on to say those things that are 
inconsistent with a water-related activity, of which big game hunting is 
one. You will hear some testimony suggesting big game hunting should be 
allowed within the ordinary high water mark. Mr. Waterman testified 
there are a number of reasons why that language is there and why the 
proposed amendment should not be followed: (1) Big game hunting needs 
permission on all private property, whether within or outside the 
ordinary high water mark. (2) Big game hunting with high powered rifles 
is a danger to those people who live along the streams. (3) Big game 
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hunting is using high powered rifles to knock down deer and elk within 
that waterway. For those times when they are not successful and the 
deer and elk get outside the high water mark, you are then encouraging 
the incidental trespass. That is why big game hunting is a flat prohi
bition and that is why all terrain vehicle operation is an absolute 
prohibition absent the caveat if you have the landowner's permission. 
We are trying to encourage the recreationalists to ask first and encourage 
the landowners who are asked to give permission. Some of the proposed 
amendments address the creation of permanent structures and prohibiting 
them without the landowner's permission. We have defined two segments 
of the land into Class I and Class II, large rivers and smaller streams, 
and on smaller streams, there are some other things that are incon
sistent with landowner use and cannot be used. We have addressed 
prescriptive easement and talked about the fact you cannot follow 
diverted waters, pointed out that landowner liability must be addressed, 
have addressed portage route. Portage the Supreme Court said is a right 
to go around barriers in the least intrusive manner without damaging 
private property rights, and we have reiterated that, but then they have 
provided a mechanism whereby if excessive portage on all sides of the 
stream becomes an abuse or an inconvenience, landowners have a device 
under which they can restrict portage to a single, exclusive route. The 
portage route is a definitional way of problem solving without using 
access to the courts. They have spoken in terms of prescriptive ease
ment to assure that the public does not have a right through use to 
obtain a prescriptive easement of the water, beds, banks, port gage 
routes, or any other progression over the land. Mr. Waterman testified 
that the Senate bills are not adequate to cover the problem. There have 
been some arguments advanced that this is a compromise, and if there is 
a compromise at all, it is a compromise against an uncertain future 
where litigation can and will further erode landowner rights in exchange 
for the certainty of a bill which is balanced and fair and which con
siders all of the elements of a complex subject. 

Mary Wright, representing the Montana Council of Trout Unlimited, which 
participated in the process that is now embodied in HB 265, testified 
they fully support HB 265 as a fair, balanced, and reasonable treatment 
of all the issues raised by the Montana Supreme Court in the Hildreth 
and Curran decisions. They believe it clarifies the issues that were 
not decided by the Supreme Court; it states clearly the rights and 
responsibilities of the sportsmen, and it protects the landowners. It 
integrates all of the issues surrounding stream access; it has many 
strengths; and because of these strengths, they ask the committee's 
support of the legislation. One of the strengths lies in its compre
hensive treatment of the issues. At the same time it is a focused 
treatment. It provides a suitable vehicle for the legislature to 
address all of the stream access issues. It classifies streams and 
preserves reasonable landowner control over smaller streams by preserving ~ 
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in a reasonable way the rights granted by the court to sportsmen. It 
provides the means for sportsmen/landowners to join together with the 
Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks to regulate uses of streams on a 
site-specific basis to accomplish the stated goals of all the parties 
that our resources be protected. In addition, Ms. Wright submitted 
written testimony to the committee (Exhibit 4). Ms. Wright concurred in 
the previous testimony and the amendments presented by Mr. Waterman. 

The following testified in support of HB 265 and, where indicated, 
presented written testimony or made additional testimonial remarks: 

Jim Flynn, on behalf of the Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks 
(Exhibit 5). Jimme L. Wilson, rancher from Trout Creek and President of 
the Montana Stockgrowers Association (Exhibit 6). Dan Heinz, on behalf 
of the Montana Wildlife Federation (Exhibit 7). Richard Parks, owner of 
Parks' Fly Shop and President of the Fishing and Floating Outfitters 
Association of Montana (Exhibit 8). Paul F. Berg, representative of the 
Billings Rod and Gun Club and the Southeastern Sportsman Association 
(Exhibit 9). They believe it should allow big game hunting below the 
high water mark on Class I streams without the necessity of the private 
property owners' permission. Robert Vandevere, a registered concerned 
citizen lobbyist from Helena, testified in support of the bill. He 
stated that if the bill needs a touchup, it should be worked out two 
years from now. Jo Brunner, representing the Montana Grange, the 
Montana Cattlefeeders Association, and the Montana Dairymen's Association, 
asked for the committee's full support of HB 265 with the amendments 
submitted by Mr. Waterman (Exhibit 10). Mike Mcone, of the Western 
Environmental Trade Association, stated they support legislation that 
protects the private property rights. They believe if modications are 
made to HB 265 they can support the legislation and offered amendments 
to the committee (Exhibit 11). Gene Chapel, President of the Montana 
Farm Bureau Federation, stated they represent 38 organized counties 
throughout the state, and only one of those county farm bureaus dis
sented from the position in support of the bill, namely Sweetgrass 
County Farm Bureau (Exhibit 12). Mack Quinn, rancher from Big Sandy and 
immediate past President of the Montana Farm Bureau (Exhibit 13). Don 
McKamey, President of the Montana Woolgrowers Association who lives 
south of Great Falls on the Smith River (Exhibit 14). He stated the 
majority of his membership is in support of this legislation. Jerry 
Manley, President of the Montana Coalition for Stream Access (Exhibit 15). 
Lorraine Gillies, of Granite County (Exhibit 16). Jim McDermand, 
spokesman for the Medicine River Canoe Club in Great Falls, testified 
HB 265 in its present form is an equitable bill that will satisfy the 
wishes of the majority on both sides (Exhibit 17). Lavina Lubinus, 
representing Women Involved in Farm Economics (Exhibit 18). Joe Etchart, 
President of the Montana Association of State Grazing Districts, sup
ported the passage of HB 265 with Mr. Waterman's amendments (Exhibit 19). 
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Maynard Smith, from Glen, supported the bill but asked for a change 
(Exhibit 20). As a supervisor on the Beaverhead Conservation District, 
they have been working with the Streambank Act for the past eight years 
(SB 310). He personally has been on about 50 streambank inspections, 
consisting of a member of the conservation district, the landowner, and 
a member of the Fish and Game Department. They have dealt with the mean 
high water mark, which is just about the same described in HB 265, but 
it is a little different. He asked that the committee change the 
definition in HB 265 to coincide with the description of the ordinary 
high water mark in SB 310 .. Kevin Krumvieda, representing the Missouri 
River Flyfishers, stated his membership fully supports HB 265 (Exhibit 21). 
Walter McNaney, President of the Big Horn County Farm Bureau (Exhibit 22). 
Don Jones, a member of the Gallatin County Farm Bureau and former member 
of the Montana State Board of Directors of the Farm Bureau, appeared in 
support of HB 265 as it is now written but was concerned that there may 
be an amendment to get big game hunting, which he opposed (Exhibit 23). 
Carl Hope, member of the Big Horn County Farm Bureau (Exhibit 24). Dave 
McClure, President of the Fergus County Farm Bureau (Exhibit 25). Roy 
Voltkamp, President of the Gallatin County Farm Bureau, stated they feel 
the people who put this bill together found a workable solution to this 
problem (Exhibit 26). Tony Schoonen, President of the Skyline Sportsmen 
Club in Butte affiliated with the Coalition for Stream Access, urged the 
committee's support of HB 265 and proposed that the bill be amended 
(Exhibit 27). R. A. Ellis, representing the Helena Valley Irrigation 
District and the Lewis and Clark County Farm Bureau (Exhibit 28). Walt 
Carpenter, representing himself and many friends and recreationists, 
appeared in support of HB 265 without any amendments (Exhibit 29). 

In addition, the following written testimony was submitted in support of 
HB 265, although not presented orally to the committee: Jack Hayne, 
representing the Teton-Pondera Farm Bureau (Exhibit 30); Patty Busko, 
President of the Wildlands & Resources Association (Exhibit 31); James 
Kemr, D.D.S., who requested the bill not be changed to eliminate duck 
blind construction on Class I streams or to allow seasonal blinds that 
can be removed at the end of the season (Exhibit 32); Tom Milesnick 
(Exhibit 33); and Bruce R. McLeod, President of the Park County Legis
lative Association (Exhibit 34). 

OPPONENTS: Former senator Ben Stein appeared in opposition to the bill 
(Exhibit 35) and testified that in the situation where there is a hunter 
on his property, his hunting license states he must have permission of 
the landowner. If the hunter does not, Mr. Stein can call the game 
warden. However, Mr. Stein testified that in the case of a fisherman, 
the Supreme Court has opened the whole situation. He'd have to call his 
lawyer instead of the game warden. He feels this legislation will make 
a bad situation between the landowners and the sportsmen. He feels that 
without regard to what the Supreme Court has done, until they can print 
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in a few words in plain English on the fishing license how the fisherman 
stands in relation to the landowner, this verbage is junk. 

Phil Strope, a Helena attorney, appeared representing people from the 
land and livestock community who were either members of the Stockgrowers, 
Woolgrowers, or Farm Bureau who are not in support of the agricultural 
coalition's position as enunciated by Mr. Waterman who initially repre
sented all of those people. He testified that they did not feel, as 
Representative Marks contended, that the court decisions forced any sort 
of compromise. Mr. Strope addressed Mr. Waterman's statement that it 
was a broad, sweeping decision. Mr. Strope stated they had a witness 
here who had visited with Judge Haswell where he spoke pubicly about it 
and told the people assembled not to read too much into the decision, to 
read the decision in terms of what it decided--it was a water decision 
and not a land use decision. Mr. Strope touched on the two areas they 
felt the committee should think about in the decision as to whether or 
not to pass this bill. (1) Definition of surface water (refer to 
Exhibit 36 for extensive discussion of this point). HB 265 recommends 
that the definition of surface water is mandated by the Supreme Court. 
Mr. Strope states this definition is not. He stated a statute which has 
been on the books since 1898 says the abutting property owner owns the 
land down to the low water mark subject to the right of a fisherman to 
use the water when it is up to the high water mark. If you take the 
definition of HB 265 for surface water, what you are creating is a right 
in the public to use those dry streambeds when there's no water on them. 
Admittedly in HB 265, they have written out of the law a number of areas 
where the public would like to use the rights to get on public property. 
But if this legislation is passed, you are setting into statute the 
right of the public to use the dry streambeds for whatever purpose 
successive sessions of this legislature decides is a public use. 
(2) Exercising the most awesome power of government. In the U.S. 
Constitution and the Montana Constitution there is not one phrase that 
says anything about the right of the sovereign to take by right of 
eminent domain. All it says in those constitutions is what the govern
ment has to do if it exercises those rights, in which case it has to pay 
just compensation. In this state, you have to go to court to determine 
that what the government is proposing to do is in the best interests of 
the public. In the federal system, all you have to do is get an appro
priation. Here, in this bill, the language about port gage leaves out 
what he considers is the most important thing for a property owner or 
citizen--what's missing in the portage issues of HB 265 is any provision 
to pay the landowner anything if the public exercises its right to 
create a portage route around natural barriers. Mr. Strope stated that 
it was at this legislature that they have had a chance to speak up 
because at all of the previous forums they were summarily relegated to 
the back of the bus. They have tried to get them to realize what Judge 
Haswell says in his opinion, where he cites the statute that says 
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landowners have the right to own the land down to the low water mark 
subject to the fishermen's right. HB 265 takes that right away. Judge 
Haswell, eight times in the Hildreth case, cites Curran as the fountain
head opinion. When he quotes the right of the public to use the beds 
and the banks, what he means is when there's water on it. \rhen there's 
no water on it, those beds and banks are governed by the statute passed 
in 1898 that says the landowner owns it. Mr. Strope referred to Senator 
Blaylock's question a week ago when he asked what you did when the bank 
of the stream is straight up and down. Mr. Strope says the answer to 
that is whether you pass HB 265 or SB 418, you will not change one bit 
the public's right to get on somebody's property above the high water 
mark. If the bank is straight up and. down, the high water mark and. the 
low water mark are essentially the same vertically; and so in those 
areas, the public will be precluded. HB 265 deals with those areas 
where a gentle slope exists and creates a general access corridor for 
the public to use to travel up and down for such uses as the legislature 
puts on it. 

Dick Josephson, an attorney from Big Timber, appeared representing 
himself and the Sweet Grass Preservation Association (Exhibit 37). He 
testified that Mr. Strope covered many of his concerns. He stated that 
under this bill, the public can camp between the high and the low water 
marks. Under this bill, they can come in and put in permanent struc
tures. Mr. Waterman has finally agreed to amend out permanent struc
tures, but the amendment allows them to put in semi-permanent structures, 
which to him means boat docks or overnight camps. Class I waters are 
defined as anything that will float a two-person boat or a log. He 
believes the state of Montana must project an image of protecting 
private property rights, and while maintaining our environment, we want 
to attract business. He believes the value of property rights will go 
down if HB 265 passes. Mr. Josephson testified that allowing portage 
above the high water mark at the request of the recreationist on the 
landowner's land and at the landowner's expense is costly for the 
landowner and the soil conservation people that have to administer it. 
Then the landowner can drag this guy into an arbitration proceeding, who 
if he doesn't like the portage route has equal standing with the land
owner as to how it ought to be changed; and then if they don't like 
that, they go to district court. He does not agree this will save court 
costs. He testified the state of Montana must have a reputation of 
protecting private property rights. 

Representative John Cobb appeared on his own behalf and presented 
written testimony (Exhibit 38). He stated there are parts of the bill 
he really likes: the statement of intent and the procedure about 
challenging if there's an abuse on the stream. He stated the best way 
to understand stream controversy is to think of a highway going down 
through your land and think of it as water. Before the private landowner 
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controlled who could use that highway. The court took that away and 
said now the state can control that use and the legislature can do 
anything it wants as long as it's for a beneficial use. No matter what 
is done this session, you could end up in court because there could 
always be judicial review of what is done in the legislature. Repre
sentative Cobb stated he would like the committee to consider some 
amendments. There are already existing rules which most people don't 
realize about the public's use on waters (pages 68, Exhibit 38). 
Although they were just for a few designated places, he feels the Senate 
ought to decide if those rules should apply to all of these waters. 
They take care of nuisances, disorderly conduct, hunting, camping, etc. 
The second thing he would like taken out of the bill is the placement of 
semi-permanent or permanent objects. The Supreme Court says the land
owner doesn't have any control over that recreation, but neither does 
the recreationist have the right to put private property on that recre
ational area. Only the Fish and Game has been given the authority to 
allow those placements of objects. If the landowner can't do it, 
neither can the recreationist. The Supreme Court said waters capable of 
recreational use can be used without regard to ownership. That implied 
to him there were some waters out there that weren't capable of recre
ational use. He is asking that the legislature tell the Fish and Game 
to go down and list waters like other states have done and the types of 
recreation you can use on them or the types of substantial use. The 
public trust doctrine that other states use is an environmental pro
tection doctrine, not a recreational doctrine. Recreation is just a 
tiny part of the public trust doctrine. He requests that if we're going 
to have this bill without change, the legislature first tell the Fish 
and Game to go out and list waters and the types of uses that can be 
done on them and, secondly, keep these rules still in effect so they 
apply to all waters and people know what they can do on them, and 
thirdly, keep that part about the right to challenge that is already in 
HB 265 that says if there's a problem, any person can ask the Fish and 
Game to do something about it. The problem in the Supreme Court in this 
case was they said you can use all waters capable of recreational use. 
You can use the bed and the bank is what they are trying to say. The 
other states say you can only use the bed and the bank for an incidental 
use and kept all of the recreation on floatable rivers. You can always 
argue whether the Supreme Court knew what it was saying by leaving those 
few words out about you can use the bed and the banks except for inci
dental use. If you put the overall rules in ahead of time as to what 
you can do on these rivers and creeks, and then consider those restric
tions on a case-by-case basis; no matter what happens in court, at least 
there's going to be a lot more water opened up anyway. 

The following testified in opposition to HB 265 and, where indicated, 
presented written testimony or made additional testimonial remarks: 



( 

( 

f 
"",-

Senate Judiciary Committee 
Minutes of the Meeting 
March 8, 1985 
Page 10 

Ted Lucas, a rancher from Highwood, a member of the Montana Stockgrowers 
Association who served on the landowner recreation committee, and a 
board member of the Western Environmental Trade Association (Exhibit 39). 
Tack Van Cleves, a rancher and dude rancher from Big Timber, represent
ing the state members of The Dude Ranchers' Association (Exhibit 40). 
They feel its passage may very well be the end of the dude ranching 
industry in this state. 

Bill Morse, attorney from Absarokee, representing the Stillwater County 
Association of Taxpayers and Madison County ranchers (Exhibit 41), 
testified it is not the time for the type of compromise this bill 
suggests. He believes if you do not pass HB 265, we will see what the 
Supreme Court meant, because he believes a careful reading of those 
cases will show that they are directed to the facts in those cases. Mr. 
Morse felt we should also bear in mind what will happen to those people 
who own land along streams. When someone buys a piece of property with 
a stream on it, they pay a tremendous price as opposed to buying a piece 
of dryland. If this state takes away the incidence of ownership of 
those streams, he questioned what that will do to the ad valorem value 
of that land when the owners talk to their assessors. He believes they 
have a tremendous case to show if they don't have those incidents of 
ownership, they don't have to pay taxes on them, and if they don't have 
to pay taxes on it, that value is going to plummet and those extra bucks 
are going to have to come from some other place. He believes this is 
far-reaching legislation, and does not believe there is any state in the 
union or the free world that has gone as far as we are suggesting that 
HB 265 ought to take us or that the Supreme Court has already taken us. 

Dr. Clayton Marlow, a research scientist with the Montana Agricultural 
Experiment Station (Exhibit 42). He asked that the committee consider 
several grey areas within the bill which are enumerated on his exhibit. 
Roger Koopman, a businessman and sportsman from Bozeman and former Field 
Representative for the National Rifle Association, testified in oppo
sition to HB 265 (Exhibit 43). Paul Hawks, on behalf of the Stillwater 
Protective Association, an affiliate of the Northern Plains Resource 
Council, presented written testimony and proposed amendments to the bill 
(Exhibit 44). Mr. Hawks also submitted for the record the testimony of 
Chuck Rein (Exhibit 45). Steve Aller, operator of a guest ranch in Park 
County, a fly fisherman, and a past member of Trout Unlimited, appeared 
in opposition to HB 265 believing it expands the two Supreme Court 
decisions (see written testimony and samples of letters of some of the 
concerns that are being expressed by fishermen from other parts of the 
country (Exhibit 46). Byron Grosfield testified that he would support 
HB 265 if amended by SB 418, SB 421, and SB 224. Failing that, he 
heartily opposed the bill (Exhibit 47). Mr. Grosfield also presented 
written testimony on behalf of Robert \~. Janett (Exhibit 48). Ralph 
Holman concurred with all of the previous testimony to HB 265 and 
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submitted additional written testimony (Exhibit 49). Bill Phillips, 
life member of the National Rifle Association and most of the trapping 
associations in the country (Exhibit 50). He testified that Mr. Waterman 
mentioned people with fishing rods won't be able to fish on these dry 
gulches, but people from out of state will be able to come in with their 
hunting dogs. He can't use dogs to run lions and cats on places where 
sheepmen have sheep because the dogs will disturb the sheep, and he has 
to be careful that he picks up his traps. Some people will not even try 
to pick up their traps. Jean Parsons testified HB 265 gives the land
owner very little ability·to be custodians of their land (Exhibit 51). 
Phil Rostad, representing the Meagher County Preservation Association 
(Exhibit 52). He felt SB 418, SB 421, SB 424, and SB 435 adequately 
address the problems. Lorents Grosfield, cattle rancher from Big Timber 
(Exhibit 53). Charles W. d'Autremont, from Alder, testified his property's 
value is directly proportional to its private river rights, and without 
the same, the value of his land is negligible (Exhibit 54). He was 
concerned about land values and safety. He thought it was presumptuous 
of the state to seek more land and access when the Fish and Game Commis
sion cannot maintain adequate control over the land and waters currently 
under their jurisdiction. If the state demands an easement through his 
property, then he demands the same protection from trespass and hunters, 
etc. Bud Pile, rancher from Greycliff (Exhibit 55). He reminded the 
committee that the four Senate bills which it has already passed are 
simple and clear and do not need a lawyer to be interpreted. He feels 
HB 265 is unnecessary and complicated and is subject to interpretation. 
He stated he had brought a boat paddle along with him because he wanted 
to remind them that when the Supreme Court access ruling came about, he 
went down the creek and he wouldn't need it. Mr. Pile then presented 
the paddle to Chairman Mazurek. Mrs. Arch Allen, of Livingston, testi
fied she recognized the Supreme Court decisions and felt they have taken 
from the legislature their checks and balances of government. She hoped 
the committee would restore this to our Montana form of government by 
amendments to HB 265 so we have the legislative, the executive, and the 
judicial, not one-sided government. In addition, Mrs. Allen presented 
written testimony (Exhibit 56). Sharon Welin, representing the Boulder 
Valley Association, an affiliate of the agriculturally based Northern 
Plains Resource Council, appeared in opposition to HB 265 but supported 
the four Senate bills (Exhibit 57). Mrs. Joan Langford, representing 
five local people from Reedpoint (Exhibit 58). John McDonald, rancher 
from Flint Creek, member of the Stockgrowers Association and the Farm 
Bureau, testified that in the mining business, there are several ques
tions that have arisen out of this bill (Exhibit 59). In his area, 
there are some rather large bodies of water which have traditionally 
been closed to public use for reasons of safety, and they would like to 
see some clarification of how that will fit into this bill. John 
Willard, a landowner in Lewis and Clark County, asked that the committee 
take a look at the other states with more experience that have handled 
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this (Exhibit 60). He asked that the rights of the landowner be pro-
tected, that the public trust be confined to water, and that the 
responsibilities for those trespassing on the land be fully specified in 
the law. Robert Burns, of Big Timber, stated he is opposed to HB 265 
because there is no compromise to private ownership (Exhibit 61). Bob 
Saunders, representing the Meagher County Preservation Association 
(Exhibit 62). Charles Howe, of Belgrade, stated this bill would affect 
him as a rancher and as a businessman (Exhibit 63). Bud Hansen, repre
senting the ranchers up and down his creek in Ekalaka (Exhibit 64). 
David Howe, Park County rancher (Exhibit 65). Kelly Flynn, representing 
lfidden Hollow Ranch in Broadwater County, testified this bill will 
adversely affect their ranch. J. N. Saunders, Ennis, objected to HB 265 
on the basis it confiscates his ground (Exhibit 66). Walt Lineberger, 
Madison County (Exhibit 67). Neva Lydeard, Cascade, testified there are 
two points in opposition to the bill which no one had brought out yet 
(Exhibit 68). One is the problem of knapweed. The other thing that has 
not been mentioned is one-third of the state is owned by federal and 
state governments and why can't the recreationists use that instead of 
private land. Windsor Wilson, McLeod, opposed HB 265 but supported the 
four Senate bills (Exhibit 69). Pam Reim, Melville (Exhibit 70). Bob 
Daggett, Laurel, appeared against HB 265 and stated he thinks it is an 
attempt to build something on a foundation that was wrong in the first 
place (Exhibit 71). Peggy Ferster, representing some ranchers from 
Carbon County (Exhibit 72). Dave Moore, dryland farmer and Vocational 
Agriculture teacher from Big Timber (Exhibit 73). Wes Henthorne (Exhibit 74). 
Elaine Allestad, Big Timber (Exhibit 75). Verna Lou Landis, Wilsall 
(Exhibit 76). Virge Holliday, Wilsall (Exhibit 77). John DeCock, 
Melville (Exhibit 78). George Rossiter, representing the Bear Tooth 
Stock Association, testified they would like to see any number of 
amendments to this bill and presented a resolution from the association 
(Exhibit 79). Jack Salmon, landowner from Salmon, opposed the bill. 

Conrad Fredricks, representing the Sweet Grass County Preservation 
Association (Exhibit 80), stated Mr. Waterman in his written testimony 
listed six goals that the landowner coalition had in proposing necessary 
legislation. He submitted that five of those are currently addressed in 
the three Senate bills already heard before the committee or in Repre
sentative Grady's HB 520 which makes it clear that waters diverted away 
from the natural water course are not subject to use. The only one that 
is not covered is portage. The portage issue has now gone from Hildreth's 
bridge, which Judge Shanstrom says you could go around, the narrow right 
given by the Supreme Court, to the extended right now in HB 265, where 
in the case of artificial barriers, not only does the landowner have to 
furnish the land, but he has to pay for establishing a portage route out 
of his pocket. In the case of natural barriers, this is not necessarily 
limited to if it is his barrier. It makes no distinction between the 
county bridge, the state bridge, The Montana Power Company power line, 
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or a diversion structure put in by his neighbor to irrigate his adjacent 
lands. Another point he mentioned is Mr. Wilson, the President of the 
Stockgrowers Association, is worried about what might happen if the 
Supreme Court got this case again. He passed out Delegate Proposal No. 
2 (Exhibit 80), discussed at the Constitutional Convention, which has 
the language of the public trust doctrine and which proposal was 
rejected by the Constitutional Convention (Exhibit 80). He believes if 
that is brought to the attention of the Supreme Court in future litiga
tion, we might get a different result on the constitutional basis that 
the Supreme Court hung its decision on. 

In addition, the following written testimony was submitted in opposition 
to HB 265, although not presented orally to the committee: Kermit 
Anderson, Melville (Exhibit 81); Lucille Anderson, Melville (Exhibit 82); 
Dolores Anstett and Arthur Anstett, of The Tall Timber, McLeod (Exhibit 83); 
J. R. Cleveland, Melville (Exhibit 84); William Dunham, Executive 
Director, Montana Land Reliance, Helena (Exhibit 85); Everett Hicks, L Y 
Ranch, Wolf Creek (Exhibit 86); Clarence Keough, Wilsall (Exhibit 87); 
Dick Klick, Sun Butte Outfitters and Ranchers and Associates, August 
(Exhibit 88); David Lackman, Lobbyist, Montana Public Health Association 
(Exhibit 89); William Larson, Alder (Exhibit 90); Linda Larson, Alder 
(Exhibit 91); Mary Lineberger, Ennis (Exhibit 92); Bill Maloney, Alder 
(Exhibit 93); Rosabelle Maloney, Alder (Exhibit 94); Rose Maloney, Alder 
(Exhibit 95); Sam Maloney, Alder (Exhibit 96); Barbara Hollman Morse, 
Absorokee (Exhibit 97); Duane Neal, Black Otter Guide Service, Pray 
(Exhibit 98); Mary Jane Rickman, Fishtail (Exhibit 99); John Rittel, 
Blacktail Ranch, Wolf Creek (Exhibit 100); Margery Rossetter (Exhibit 101); 
Mary Saunders, Ennis (Exhibit 102); L. J. Schieffert, McLeod (Exhibit 103); 
Norm Starr, Melville (Exhibit 104); Barbara Van Cleve, Big Timber 
(Exhibit 105); Channing Welin, McLeod (Exhibit 106); Ralph Holman, 
McLeod (Exhibit 107); landowners from Nye (Exhibit 108); and Andrew 
Dana, Livingston (Exhibit 109). 

QUESTIONS FROM THE COMMITTEE: Senator Crippen asked several questions 
revolving around the term "barrier" and how it relates to portage. 
Although the two Supreme Court cases referred only to barriers, HB 265 
goes on to include man-made barriers. Senator Crippen asked Mr. Waterman 
if he read into the two Supreme Court cases natural barriers as well as 
man-made barriers. Mr. Waterman responded that he read at least the 
Hildreth case to refer to man-made barriers, and because they did not 
restrict it to man-made barriers only, they are thereby in their defi
nition and in their extension of it, the right to portage around those 
barriers. Senator Towe pointed out that the court was not dealing with 
a natural barrier in these decisions; they were dealing with an obstruc
tion in one case and in the other with harrassment by a landowner. He 
asked if it followed if the court were to be talking about both man-made 
and natural barriers, it would have alluded to all barriers. Senator 
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Crippen felt it was an important point because the thing that concerned 
him somewhat is if we include natural barriers and allow portage around 
natural barriers, there may be a situation where a natural barrier is 
going to extend for quite a length. If we require by the legislation 
that there be portage around those barriers, then are we not requiring 
that the landowner provide navigability for recreational purposes down 
the entire length of any stream covered by this bill. Mr. Waterman 
responded that the Curran case referred specifically to barriers. Even 
though Curran did not deal with man-made barriers, the Curran case dealt 
with a stream some 30 miles in length, the Dearborn River, which has 
natural barriers in it. The question which Curran raised is whether or 
not the public in the course of floating that stream had the right to go 
up onto the banks or even to touch the bed of the river as they attempted 
to portage through or over low water marks. From that context, he saw 
Curran first addressing natural and Hildreth addressing man-made. 
Within the context of the two cases, the court has said the right of the 
public to portage is a right to portage around all barriers in a least 
intrusive manner. Senator Crippen clarified that the court did not say 
"all." Mr. Waterman stated they did not distinguish barriers, but they 
have clearly defined portage, and they have stated the right of portage 
exists coincidental to the right of the use of the underlying surface 
waters. Senator Crippen stated that in the context of this legislation, 
when you are talking about a man-made barrier like a fence or a diver
sion dam, you require the landowner to provide a reasonable and safe 
route for the recreational use of the surface water. He has no problem 
with that. His concern is that it may be too broad of a requirement in 
the case of a natural barrier, especially in the case where the barrier 
could be a swamp that extends for a great length, since we are talking 
about all rivers. Mr. Waterman did not believe a swamp would be a 
barrier as it has been defined and stated a barrier would be an arti
ficial or natural object over or in the water body which restricts 
recreational use. A swampy area is an inconvenience the recreationist 
must abide by. Returning to Curran, if that is a barrier the court says 
can be portaged around, the question becomes whether or not the public 
has a right to portage around that barrier, be it natural or artificial. 
With reference to the natural barrier, if there is a request for a 
portage route, then the Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks has the 
responsibility of placing that route and the like--putting the respon
sibility for the natural barrier where it should rest, on the public's 
shoulders. 

Senator Towe asked Mr. Strope to clarify who he represented. Mr. Strope 
responded he represented the Sweetgrass Preservation Association. 
Senator Towe asked if when this legislation is passed, the right of the 
public to use dry streambeds and the property below the high water mark 
would be affected, how that is squared with the Hildreth decision which 
is clear on that point and says "No owner of property adjacent to state 
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owned waters has the right to control the use of those waters as they 
flow through his property. The public has the right to use the waters 
and the beds and the banks up to the ordinary high water mark." Mr. 
Strope answered that both of the opinions are water opinions, not land-
use oplnlons. Mr. Strope stated that it is very clear in Curran, Judge 
Haswell did not find the 1895 statute unconstitutional. On the con-
trary, he cited it very approvingly. That statute gives the abutting 
landowner the right to the beds and banks down to the low water when 
there's no water on them. Mr. Strope stated HB 265 attempts to convert 
a water right into a land-use right, and that's the opposition of his 
group. They don't want the opinions expanded. Senator Towe questioned 
why if we are bound to have further clarification from the Supreme Court 
we rush into it at this time until we really know what the Supreme Court 
is saying. Mr. Waterman responded you must read Curran and Hildreth 
together and not isolate Curran out. Hildreth came down a month after 
Curran and clarified areas in Curran that were vague. From the perspective 
of future litigation, Mr. Waterman stated we do not know the issues, or 
the case, or the time lines under which that issue will reach the court. 
He felt that if we do not address through legislative enactment now, the 
stream access issues, we invite the court to say that this body cannot 
act in this area and you, the court, should write the rules. 

Senator Yellowtail asked Dr. Marlow about his concern with the diffi
culty of defining high water mark in terms of riparian vegetation. He 
asked if he could offer a workable alternative that will define the 
question posed by the court. Dr. Marlow stated the suggestions made 
earlier that the old Streambed Preservation statute is a very workable 
one that has lasted eight years. 

Senator Pinsoneault asked Mr. Morse if he would restate his concerns 
about the tax consequence. Mr. Morse responded he is concerned about ad 
valorem land values. Tremendous values are allocated to this entire 
concept of running streams. If we pull away from the landowner the 
rights that are inherent in connection with those running streams, such 
as privacy and all that, he doesn't see how we can avoid the absolute 
certainty the value is diminished tremendously. Mr. Waterman responded 
Mr. Morse is correct in that there would be a diminishment of values, 
but he felt the diminishment came about through the two Supreme Court 
cases, and if we provide certainty and clarity of definition, we address 
many of the rights that have been lost as a consequence of those Supreme 
Court decisions. Senator Towe addressed the same issue and stated the 
decisions were not made in a vacuum. There is a lot of background with 
regard to the enabling act which limits how much Montana can and can't 
do in terms of providing protection for private and public property. We 
must be cognizant of the fact the same issue is also present on oceans. 
They have had the same decision. The ocean and the shoreline belong to 
the public. No one has private ownership of that ocean or shoreline. 
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That has clearly diminished the value of the property. Mr. Morse stated 
the point he was making was if anything happened to diminish market 
value, the ad valorem value should be assessed accordingly. If taxes go 
down, somebody else is going to pay the bill. 

Senator Blaylock asked Mr. Strope where we would be better off relying 
on just the Supreme Court decisions and not passing HB 265. Mr. Strope 
responded in the context that these are water decisions, you are con
verting a water right into a land-use right, and he doesn't feel the 
court would go that far without just compensation being paid to the 
landowners for that right. 

Senator Mazurek asked Mr. Flynn if the Department through its present 
regulations controlled pets. Mr. Flynn stated if a private landowner 
normally controls dogs on his property, that would be a normal land 
management practice, and he would continue doing that. Senator Mazurek 
stated the question is whether a pet traveling with a recreationist 
going from the stream or a bed or banks onto the landowner's property. 
Mr. Flynn responded that with the authority outlined in HB 275 and with 
the authority the Department or Commission has, they could implement 
those regulations, and in those areas where necessary, they could 
prohibit the accompaniment of a recreationist by a dog or require that 
the dog be leashed. 

Senator Crippen stated he has struggled while reading these two bills as 
to the definition of "capable." The only test the Supreme Court seems 
to have put out is in one case that the recreational use of the water is 
without limitation. Senator Crippen asked Mr. Waterman if he felt 
Flathead Lake would fall into the definition of surface water by the two 
court cases. Mr. Waterman responded affirmativelY. Senator Crippen 
asked if the use of the water would be restricted between the high water 
and low water mark. Senator Crippen referred to a lake which had a lot 
of waterfront useage. Using Swan Lake as an example, Mr. Waterman 
stated yes, he felt the decisions would apply and grant the public broad 
use of that water. Senator Crippen stated the statement of intent gave 
rather broad authority to the Department to define what waters are 
capable and to define the characteristics of the water involved to 
conform to the two Supreme Court cases. He asked Mr. Flynn if they feel 
they can effectively manage all of the waters in the state of Montana 
with the personnel and moneys they have been requested be appropriated 
and do what it says they will do in the statement of intent. Mr. Flynn 
responded appropriations has authorized $50,000 additional moneys in 
each of the next two years of the biennium in anticipation that the 
Department will be required to do some additional legal work and 
monitoring work as far as the stream access legislation. Mr. Flynn 
stated they do not agree that they will deal with all lakes and streams 
within the next two years. He stated the process for rules and 
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regulations needed to be established first before they address actual 
portages around barriers, which process is described in the statement of 
intent. 

Senator Towe said, assuming Mr. Strope is correct in saying these two 
decisions really address only the use of water and not the underneath 
land ownership, how do you address the question of ~1r. Josephson and 
some of the other persons raised that while you are prohibiting over
night camping and placement of duck blinds on Class II waters, you are 
not prohibiting that on Class I waters, and isn't that beyond the scope 
of the Supreme Court decisions. Mr. Waterman responded that as he reads 
the cases, the cases, while they tie a right to public use of the water, 
they allow incidental use of the adjacent land, and they allow inci
dental use for recreational purposes. There is nothing in the Supreme 
Court cases that defines recreation. HB 265 puts realistic limitations 
on those recreational uses. Senator Towe if he were suggesting that 
without this statute there would be presently under the Supreme Court 
cases permission to use all-terrain vehicles, recreational use of stock 
ponds, recreational uses of water diverted away from natural bodies, and 
big game hunting below the high water mark. Mr. Waterman stated those 
are all potential areas where through confrontation courts could rule, 
because there is no limitation on those statutes; those statutes in 
reference to recreational use allow the full and broad gambit of those 
uses. He believes that is a potential consequence of allowing the 
Supreme Court cases to go unregulated by appropriate legislation. 
Senator Towe asked Mr. Strope if this bill wouldn't really help everyone 
by at least limiting those four areas. Mr. Strope responded no, because 
if you do not pass HB 265, you are not creating a statute which gives 
the public a right to the land below high and low water marks. If you 
never give the public the right to those lands, then they can never make 
any use of it. It is their contention the Supreme Court preserved that 
statutory right of an abutting property owner to own it down to the low 
water mark when there's no water on it. He is burdened by the water 
uses when there's water on it. If HB 265 passes and this legislature 
says the public now owns the land between the high and low water marks, 
you are in effect repealing the old 1895 statute that Judge Haswell 
quoted. If you repeal that and create the public's right to use the 
land between the high and low water marks, then it is true you may 
authorize the public to make some use of it or no use of it. 

Senator Brown stated he was concerned that one unintended consequence of 
HB 265 would be to allow the general public access for recreational 
purposes to beach front property. He asked Mr. Waterman if the bill 
would apply to lakefront property. Mr. Waterman responded he believes 
the Supreme Court cases apply to lake front property, and the bill does 
nothing with reference to improve, enhance, or expand those rights. 
\fuat the bill does do, however, is, through the regulation process, 
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direct the Department to address those areas of concern. Senator Brown 
stated both the Curran and Hildreth decisions applied to navigable 
streams that were being used for recreational purposes. He believes the 
definition contained in the bill would apply to lakes. He's not sure 
the Supreme Court decisions would allow the public to camp on someone's 
lake front. Mr. Waterman responded that as he reads Curran, it speaks 
of the fact of all public waters within the state. He believes the 
Supreme Court did not consider the ramifications of this, and that is 
why he feels legislatively we should approach the problem. 

Senator Crippen asked about compensation for portage. The bill states 
if portage is required by means of an artificial barrier, it be paid for 
by the landowner, while if portage is required by a natural barrier, it 
be paid for by the state. His concern is for artificial barriers. He 
asked if there were precedent in the law to require compensation to a 
landowner where the state requires an easement for a third party to 
venture through the landowner's property (to get on to a mining claim 
for example). Senator Crippen asked how you square that with the 
requirement in the bill that only in the case of natural barriers will 
the landowner be compensated. Mr. Waterman addressed what the bill did 
that the Curran case did not. Curran said only that the landowner can 
diminish by appropriation the flow of the stream. Curran does not speak 
specifically that the landowners are allowed to create an artificial 
barrier across a public way which the court found implicit in the public 
trust. As a consequence, they addressed that in HB 265 and said the 
public's right can be compromised by the right of landowners for manage
ment purposes to fence. We then said there are alternatives. They 
recognize the right of the public, which the court said is there to 
portage around in any way in any fashion that barrier in the least 
intrusive manner. They have also created a way to limit that public 
right, so if you will, the party who loses a portion of the right by 
reason of the exercise of the creation of a portage route is the public, 
not the landowner, because the landowner is going from the situation 
where there is unlimited and total portage to having that portage placed 
into a specific, limited, exclusive area. Senator Crippen asked if we 
were correct in saying through this bill we are limiting the rights of 
th~ public insofar as their access to get from one spot to another spot 
when confronted by an artificial barrier. Mr. Waterman stated we are 
doing that only if by reason of the exercise of the portage rights of 
the public, landowners request that a portage route be established to 
restrict unlimited portage rights of the public. 

Mr. Wilson, President of the Montana Stockgrowers Association, testified 
he is more concerned with the ability of a Montana rancher's making a 
living off the land. The trap we have been caught in is watching the 
value of the land inflate and loan agencies lending money on the land on 
the value of the land and not on the ability of the landowner to make a 
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viable living on that ranch and pay that money back. He does not think 
the issue is whether this will have some effect on the value of your 
land; they are interested in protecting their rights on their land to 
make a living raising cattle. 

CLOSING STATEMENT: Representative Ream closed by stating some comments 
were made by opponents that were inaccurate. He stated this is a 
complex issue. He stated at the outset HB 265 will not solve everyone's 
problems; it simply cannot, and no piece of legislation can, because we 
have constraints as lawmakers; we have the u.S. and Montana Constitu
tions to deal with. The state of Montana must protect both public and 
private rights. Much of statutory law is taken up with trying to 
balance those two, and he believes HB 265 is trying to balance those 
two. The last issue is there are fears, and those fears are real. He 
is sympathetic to those fears. Many of those fears have dissolved as 
they've tried to reach some kind of common understanding. We have not 
reached the endpoint of this legislation; we're going to have to con
tinue to work together on it. Representative Ream stated one small 
amendment needed to be made on page 5, line 2, wherein the number 4 
should be changed to number 5. Representative Ream's closing remarks 
stated you are now up the creek with a paddle; HB 265 is your canoe or 
vessel; he hoped the committee would dip its paddle carefully and warned 
them to watch out for the rocks and don't get out of the boat until it 
is safely ashore unless they can walk on water. 

There being no further business to come before the committee, the meet
ing was adjourned at 1:05 p.m. 
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SUMMARY OF RECO~~ENDATIONS 

Joint Interim Subcommittee No.2, in its 

recreational use of state waters under 

recommends that the 1985 Montana Legislature: 

study of 

HJR 36, 

1. Enact a bill to generally define laws governing 

recreational use of state waters, including: 

(a) permitting recreational use of any surface 

waters, except waters while they are diverted; 

(b) prohibiting, with certain exceptions, use of 

land beneath surface waters that do not satisfy 

the federal test of navigability for purposes of 

state ownership; 

(c) confirming the right of the public to use the 

land between the ordinary high-water marks of 

surface waters that satisfy the federal test of 

navigability for purposes of state ownership; 

(d) permitting the public to portage, i1bove the 

high-water mark, around barriers in the least 

intrusive manner possible; 

(e) restricting the liability of landowners when 

water is being used for recreation or land is 

being used as an incident to water recreation; and 

(f) providing that a prescriptive easement cannot 

be acquired by recreational use of land or water. 
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2. Enact a bill to: 

(a) eliminate the requirement.. that notice be 

posted or otherwise communicated for the 

commission of the offense of criminal trespass to 

land; 

(b) impose absolute liability for certain 

criminal trespasses to land; and 

(c) expand the authority of wardens to enforce 

the criminal mischief, 

litter laws on private 

recreational purposes. 

ii 

criminal trespass, 

lands being used 
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1983 MONTANA SESSION LAWS 

HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION NO. 36 

A JOINT RESOLUTION OF THE SENATE AND THE HOUSE OF 
REPRESENTATIVES OF THE STATE OF MONTANA REQUEST. 
ING AN INTERIM STUDY TO IDENTIFY AND PROVIDE FOR 
PRESERVATION OF THE RIGHTS OF LANDOWNERS ADJACENT 
TO PUBLIC LAND AND WATERWAYS AND TO IDENTIFY AND 
PROVIDE FOR RIGHTS OF THE PUBLIC TO ACCESS AND USE 
PUBLIC LAND AND WATERWAYS; REQUIRING A REPORT OF 
THE FINDINGS OF THE STUDY TO THE LEGISLATURE. 

WHEREAS, the right of the public to use waterways for recreational 
and other purposes and the related issue of navigability are unsettled in 
law; and 

WHEREAS, ownership rights in land underlying waterways and rights 
of adjacent landowners to place obstacles in waterways or to restrict use 
of stream banks are also unsettled; and 

WHEREAS, the right of the public to use public land is being inhibited 
by restrictions of access across private adjoining land; and 

WHEREAS, there is an increasing number of disputes between private 
landowners and public users concerning the use of public land and water· 
ways; and 

WHEREAS, both the adjacent private landowners and the public have 
substantial interests involved in the resolution of these conflicts. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE SENATE AND THE 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES OF THE STATE OF MONTANA: 

That an appropriate interim committee be assigned to study ways to 
identify and preserve rights of landowners adjacent to public land and 
waterways and to identify and provide for rights of the public to access 
and use public land and waterways. The study committee shall cooperate 
with all interested persons to the fullest extent possible to: 

(1) identify possible methods of acquiring and maintaining access 
across private land to public land ane' waterways; 

(2) clarify the right of the public to use waterways, including: 

(a) identification of waterways that may be used by the public; 

(b) further legislative definition of navigability, if necessary; 

(c) clarification of when a prescriptive use or easement may exist; and 

(d) use of adjacent uplands in conjunction with the right to use the 
waterway; 

(3) identify use rights and title interests of adjacent landowners in land 
under and adjacent to waterways, including: 

(a) the right to place fences, bridges, flumes, or other obstacles in the 
waterway; 

(b) consequent taxation liabilities; and 

(c) mineral rights; 

(4) establish the liabilities of landowners for impeding the right of the 
public to use public land or waterways and the liabilities of public users 
with respect to violations of rights of adjacent landowners; and 

(5) determine appropriate methods of enforcement. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the committee report its findings 
and recommendations to the 49th Legislature. 
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INTRODUCTION 

Much of government revolves around deciding what is a 

public good and a private right und in finding ways to 

mi tigate the inevitable conflicts that arise between 

them. Courts and legislatures play the lead role in 

deciding and mitigating these conflicts. Montana's 

waters ure made available to the people of the state 

for their use. Our waterways provide water for us and 

our animals to drink and to water our crops; they also 

provide routes of novigution for trade, travel, and 

recreation. This study of the recreational use of 

Montano's waterways resulted from the tangible fears of 

the loss of ways of life and livelihood that arose 

among Montanans using waterways for recreation and 

those using them for agriculture and from demands made 

upon the courts and the Legislature to soothe those 

fears. 

In December 1982, less than 1 month before the 48th 

Montuna Legislature was to convene, the public's right 

to muke recreational use of two Montana waterways 

the Dearborn and Beaverhead Rivers -- was affirmed by 

M ... 1 Th two ontana Dlstrlct Courts ln separate cases. e 

legal bases for the decisions were to some extent new 

to Montana and to the degree that the 

were relieved, the fears of others 

aroused. 2 Reaction to court action was 

petitions for legislative mitigation. 

fears of some 

were further 

reflected in 

The 1983 Legislature considered seven bills related to 

the matter. 3 The bills failed due to a lack of 

consensus among those interested and uncertainty in the 

minds of the legislators as to the ramifications of the 

proposed pieces of legislation. Uncertainty was fueled 
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by the very fundamental nature of the controversy and 

the potential effect of any resolution of it on the way 

of life of so many people. Lack of consensus was 

promoted by the fact that hundreds of people and dozens 

of organizaLions presented different views on what 

should be done. 

Co:rnplica ting the abi Ii ty of the Leg is la ture to decide 

what to do (and complicating, during the interim, the 

commi ttee' s work) was the fact that in February and 

March 1983 in the midst of legislative deliberation, 

the Beaverhead and Dearborn River cases, respectively, 

were appealed to the Montana Supreme Court. Was it 

possible that the need for legislative action would be 

removed by the court? 

Soon after it became evident that HB 888, the last 

remaining bill on the recreational use of waterways, 

was to die in committee, the Legislature passed H~TR 36, 

a resolution calling for an interim committee to study 

the subject during the 1983-84 interim and make 

recommendations to the 1985 Legislature. When polled 

after the session, the legislators placed this study 

high on the priority list of interim studies to be 

conducted. In June 1983, the Legislative Council 

assigned Joint Interim Subcommittee No. 2 to study both 

the subject of water recreation under HJR 36 and fire 

suppression on state lands under HJR 40. 

The resolution creating the interim study committee 

clearly asked that the interests and concerns of 

landowners and 

recreational use 

recreationists as 

of Montana waterways 

related to 

be addressed 

equally. Issues to be considered by the committee 

included: access to waterways; identifying waterways 
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subject to public use; understanding and defining, if 

necessary, the term "navigability"; clarifying when a 

prescriptive easement exists; clarifying the propriety 

of using adjacent uplands in conjunction with using a 

waterway; understanding title interests and consequent 

taxation liabilities; identifying the rights of 

landowners 

waterways; 

identifying 

to place fences and other obstacles in 

identifying mineral rights of landowners; 

landowners' 

liabili ties; and 

enforcing laws 

issues. 

studying 

governing 

and recreationists' 

appropriate 

the resolution 

methods of 

of these 

Th2 subcommittee pursued its work diligently over the 

interim by delving into the legal intricacies of the 

dispute as weI] as by cooperating with and listening to 

the concerns of interested persons. The subcornmi ttee 

pursued solutions that promised reconciliation of the 

concerns of interested parties within the constitu

tional framework available. But what seemed available 

changed considerably when on May 15 and June 21, 1984, 

the Montana Supreme Court handed down their decisions 

on the appeals of the cases 4/ 5 that had sparked the 

Legislature's invo] vement in the issue. Suddenly the 

options for Legislative redress were fewer. The 

subcommittee's task became one of understanding the 

nature of available options and framing a response 

within available limits. The recommendations reflected 

in this report represent the result of this work. 

This report describes: (1) the facts, issues, and 

legal concepts concerning t.he subject of recreational 

use of state waters; (2) the public's sentiment on the 

subject, as gathered from public input at the 
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commi ttee' s meetings; and (3) the reasons for and 

meanings of the committee's legislative recommen

dations. 

The committee wishes to thank Professor Al Stone for an 

informative presentation at the first meeting, which 

provided the committee with a good start in studying 

the complex legal issues before it. The committee also 

thanks John Thorson and Professor Margery Brown for 

their straightforward presentations on the public trust 

doctrine and their perseverance in presenting this 

jud.icial holding to a perhaps frustrated legislative 

audience. Finally, the committee gi ve~:; special thanks 

to the many interested persons who spent long hours 

preparing for, patiently attending, and providing 

valuable commentary at the committee's meetings. This 

commentary and the public's attentiveness to the issues 

was invaluable to the committee's solid understanding 

of the subject matter and the range of views on it. 
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CHRONOLOGY OF COMMITTEE'S WORK 

Much of this report summarizes the substantive findings 

of the committee, reviews detai Is of public comment, 

and outlines the committee's recommendations. All of 

that was developed through a long and sometimes 

frustrating process. This chapter presents a brief 

outline of the committee' s five meetings held between 

August 1983 and September 1984, to give the reader a 

feel for the context in which the balance of the report 

developed. 

The Committee held its first meeting on August 30-31, 

1983,6 at which time it adopted a study plan to 

organize its work for the interim. The study plan 

directed the committee to answer four main and many 

subsidiary questions in order to study satisfactorily 

the issues raised in HJR 36 and to make recommendations 

to the next Legislature. The following are the main 

questions contained in the study plan: 

(1) What are the rights and responsibilities of 

the public related to recreational use of Montana 

waterways, including rights and responsibilities 

peripheral to the use of the waterways? 

( 2) What are the rights (including title 

interests) and responsibilities of landowners of 

land under and adjacent to Montana waterways, 

related to recreational use of the waterways? 

(3) What is the nature of the conflict: who are 

the parties, what are the issues, and what is its 

extent? 
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(4) What can be done to resolve the conflict, and 

what is the best forum for resolution (i.e., 

judicial, legis la ti ve, execu ti ve , voluntary 

cooperation, education)? 

At the first meeting, the committee plunged into the 

core of the complex legal issues before it by hearing a 

presentation by Al Stone, Professor of Law, University 

of Montana, of his paper ent:i tIed "Origins and Meanings 

of 'Navigable' and 'Navigability'." 

Because of its difficulty, the legal notion of 

navigability was reviewed again for emphasis and 

expanded upon by committee staff, with presentations of 

their papers, "Understanding the Term ' Navigability' " 

and "Significant Cases on Navigability" at a meeting in 

January 1984. 

At the same meeting, committee members listened to oral 

arguments presented to the Montana Supreme Court in the 

Dearborn River case. At the meeting, Gary Williams, a 

Missoula-based consultant and coauthor of the 1974 

reports of the U. S. Army Corps of Engineers on the 

status of the navigability of Montana's eastern slope 

waterways, told the committee about the work done for 

the Corps on the question of stream navigability in the 

Missouri River basin. 

A public hearing took up mOi3t of the committee's next 

meeting, held on March 31, 1984; the committee received 

testimony from interested pE!rSOnS for nearly 8 hours. 

After public testimony, the committee, with encourage

ment from the audience, recommended that interested 

groups and individuals organize on the local level to 

attempt to identify the floatable and non floatable 
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waterways in their areas. The conservation districts 

agreed to help organize and facilitate these meetings. 

The committee requested that the local meeting groups 

submit reports of their findings to the committee no 

later than June 30, 1984. 

Staff developed a checklist of items to be considered 

at the local meetings, which were beginning to be 

organized in early May. However, before any of the 

meetings occurred, the Montana Supreme Court, on May 

15, issued its decision in the Curran case, involving 

ownership and use of the Dearborn River and its bed. 

Soon thereafter, on June 21, the Court issued its 

decision in the Hildreth case, involving use of the 

Beaverhead River. 

In these decisions, 

recreational use rights 

the 

of 

Court affirmed broad 

the public on Montana's 

waterways. Of special import to the committee was the 

Court's use of the Montana Constitution and the public 

trust doctrine as bases for its decisions. Since the 

Constitution and the public trust doctrine take 

precedence over statutory law, the decisions seemed to 

narrow significantly the policy choices available to 

the Legislature. The decisions burst the bubble of 

hope for cooperation and compromise that was carrying 

the local public meeting idea forward, and they were 

never held. 

The committee held two meetings following the issuance 

of the decisions. At the first on July 30, John 

Thorson and Margery Brown presented papers on the 

public trust doctrine which had played a major role in 

the court's decisions and a major role in limiting 

legislative options. Also, staff reported on the 
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following: prescriptive easements; issues of landowner 

liability; terms and activities associated with 

recreational use of waterways, including access, 

trespass, litter, criminal mischief, and public 

nuisance laws; and the Department of Fish, Wildlife, 

and Parks' authority regarding recreational use of 

state waters. 

The committee began formulating a legislative response 

by requesting bills that would include: 

(1) a definition of "ordinary high-water mark"; 

(2) the elimination of recreational use of land as 

a basis for the acquisition of a prescriptive 

easement; 

(3) a prohibition of public recreational use of 

waters while they are being diverted; 

(4) the criminalization of any trespass action, 

whether or not prohibition of entrance to the land 

is expressly stated and whether or not the act is 

committed "knowingly"; 

(5) the elimination of a cause of action for civil 

trespass; and 

(6) the prohibition of public use of the beds of 

waterways, except as unavoidably and incidentally 

necessary while using the waters (modeled after 

the Day v. Armstrong 7 decision of the Wyoming 

Supreme Court) . 

At the committee's fifth and final meeting on September 

28, after receiving explanations of the bill drafts 
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from staff and comments from the public, the committee 

amended the bill drafts and recommended that they be 

introduced in the 49th Legislature. 

included: 

These amendments 

(1) striking the material requested at the July 

30 meeting which would have eliminated a cause of 

action for civil trespass; 

(2) inserting a provision to restrict the 

liability of landowners when water or land is used 

pursuant to uses authorized under the bill; and 

(3) inserting a provision to expand the 

circumstances under which wardens must enforce the 

criminal mischief, criminal trespass, and litter 

laws. 

With that the committee I s work was concluded and its 

recommendations entrusted to the wisdom of the 49th 

Legislature. 
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UNDERSTANDING THE TERM "NAVIGABILITy,,8 

An ordinary 

question of 

navigable is 

which Alice 

conversation 

Introduction 

person discussing with a lawyer the 

whether a particular body of water is 

in a position remarkably like that in 

found herself when attempting a friendly 

with Humpty Dumpty as reported by Lewis 

Carroll in Thr~ugh the Looking Glass: 

"When I use a word, it means just what I 
choose it to mean -- neither more nor less," 
said Humpty Dumpty. 

"The question is," said Alice, "whether you 
can make words mean so many different 
things." 

"Navigability" has been labeled "chameleon in char

acter" 9 as its meanings vary like the colors of the 

popular lizard depending on the surroundings in which 

it is found. 

A policymaker concerned with recreational use of 

Montana's waterways must confront a baffling dialog 

surrounding this multifaceted word. It is applied by 

courts to justify conclusions that reach well beyond 

whether the body of water is wide or deep enough, or 

free enough from obstructions to be traveled on by a 

vessel of some sort. The basis of a right to run a 

barge business, a demand for a state share in oil 

royalties, the establishment of regulatory authority by 

the Army Corps of Engineers, or the opportunity for a 

carefree day floatin' down the river on a Sunday 

afternoon may all be tied to establishing a link 

between the word "navigable" and the water. 
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Most commonly, when a court~ describes a waterway as 

navigable, it does so to determine a basis to 

establish: 

(1) ti tie to streambeds under the federal 
test; 

(2) federal constitutional authority under 
the Commerce Clause, federal court admiralty 
jurisdiction, and other federal authority; or 

(3) recreational and other public and 
private rights involving surface use of 
waters, use of the beds of waterways, and use 
of land adjacent to waterbodies under various 
state tests. 

Clearly, a policymaker concerned with recreational use 

of waters is most concerned with what "navigability" 
10 may mean when applied to the third purpose above. 

But applications are not always distinct and clear-cut. 

Confusion is more the rule than the exception. It will 

serve one well to try to understand the term in its 

several meanings and to understand how those meanings 

are rooted in our American history_ Application of the 

term to recreational use may then be more clear and one 

may not feel compelled as Alice did to walk away 

frustrated and feeling conversation was impossible. 

Such is the goal of this chapter on understanding the 

term "navigability". 

First Use: "Navigability" for Purposes of Title 

Who owns the land under a creek, river, or lake? How 

does it relate to the term "navigability"? How did it 

corne to be? The cultural roots to the answers to these 

questions twist their way into the deep soil of English 

common law. Here we can trace its path and show what 
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has grown from it but not follow every twist and turn. 

In England all title to lands traces back to the King. 

Lands were either granted by the King for private 

ownership or retained. It: developed that lands under 

the sea up to high tide and other waters influenced by 

the tides were found to have been retained by the 

Crown. Incidentally those waters waters that ebbed 

and flowed with the tide -- were known in English law 

as "navigable" waters. 

When English people colonized the eastern shore of 

America they carried with them their notions of English 

law. Among those notions was u presumption that the 

tidelands remained in the possession of the Crown 

rather than being passed to any private person. I ! 

Well after the revolution and formation of the Uni ted 

States, when a dispute arose an American vine was 

grafted to the old English root. Our Supreme Court, 

asked to settle a dispute regarding the ownership of an 

oyster bed off the New Jersey shore, determined that 

the land, as tidal land, had been retained by the 

Crown. As a consequence of the revolution all such 

tidal lands, lands under "navigable waters", succeeded 

to the adjacent state as successor to the sovereignty 

formerly held by the crown. I2 That was in 1842. 

Three years later the court faced a dispute over the 

ownership of land under Hobile Bay in Alabama. Alabama 

was not one of the colonies, so Alabama did not succeed 

the King as sovereign and thus couldn't be found to own 

the land on the same basis as New Jersey or the other 

12 original states. So a new doctrine, the "equal 

footing doctrine", was announced to allow Alabama to 

own the beds of its navigable waters the same as New 

d 'd 13 Jersey 1 • 
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The next major problem to be faced on the ownership 

question, to move us along in history, was faced in 

1876: what about ownership of land under navigable 

inland waters? In a case involving the ownership of 

land under the Mississippi River at Keokuk, Iowa, the 

Supreme Court straightforwardly dismissed any lingering 

distinction history may have left between navigable and 

tidal waters. It used the rules adopted in the coastal 

cases governing ownership of the beds of navigable 

waters to determine that the state owned the bed of an 

inland navigable waterway. The reason of the rule 

applied equally in their view, namely: "that the 

public authorities ought to have entire control of the 

great passageways of commerce and navigation, to be 

exercised for public advantage and convenience.,,14 

While the question of how to determine ownership was 

growing in one direction, the question of how to 

determine navigability on a continental land mass using 

principles established in an island nation was growing 

toward it. As indicated above, the two grew together 

in Keokuk, but they developed separately. 

As has been indicated , "navigability" in England was 

specifically related to tidal waters, and it was 

related to the floating of boats as might be expected. 

In general, "navigability" in England did not apply to 

inland waters. In early America, the English concept 

was adopted. There is a body of law known as 

"admiral ty law", which is federal law, that governs 

relationships among navigators on navigable waters. 

Originally admiralty jurisdiction only covered tidal 

waters, for they \vere the only "navigable" waters in 

America, as in England. Extensive commercial 

navigation on inland waters in the united States, 
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however, gave rise to disputes analagous to those 

covered under admiralty law and caused the courts to be 

questioned as to whether many inland waters, such as 

the Great Lakes and their major tributaries, shouldn't 

be regarded as navigable in law as well as in fact. 

Two very important cases regarding what are legally 

navigable waters are our legacy from such disputes: 

The Genesee Chief and The Daniel Ball. IS 

It was The Genesee Chief that extended the concept of 

waters navigable in law to inland waters and The Daniel 

Ball that gave us the enduring federal test for 

identifying those waters. 

So "navigability" was first extended to inland waters 

in 1851 for purposes of 

extension was adopted in 

admiralty 

the Keokuk 

jurisdiction. The 

case for property 

law purposes in 1876. That is how the old seacoast 

concepts from England became entwined as they grew 

inland in the United States. It is also interesting to 

note that through these cases, the federal courts have 

established rules to determine navigability for federal 

title purposes that establish state, not federal, 

ownership. Well, how do we do that? 

It is important at this point to consider the 

test for navigability outlined in The Daniel 

legal 

Ball. 

This test, which has come to be known as "the federal 

title test", reads: 

Those rivers must be regarded as public 
navigable rivers in law which are navigable 
in fact. And they are navigable in fact when 
they are used or are susceptible of being 
used in their ordinary condition as highways 
for commerce, over which trade and travel are 
or may be conducted in the customary modes of 
trade and travel on water. (at 563) 

15 



The imprecision of this language (particularly with 

respect to the conduct of "trade and travel") is 

evident. Since The Daniel Ball ruling, the Court has 

provided more specificity to the definition of 

navigability as it is applied for title purposes. Yet 

the definitions that have evolved continue to lead to 

the conclusion that is implicit In The Daniel Ball 

quote that the ownership of the bed of a waterway is a 

question of fact particular to that waterway alone. 

Despite this caution, some rules, with a fair degree of 

certainty, can be said to apply to the federal title 

test. These rules help answer when and how state 

ownership of streambeds is settled. 

First, it is firmly established that title deter

minations are made by consideration of the waterway's 

characteristics at the time of statehood, since this is 

the time that title would have passed to the state. 16 

Confusion may arise because courts determine questions 

of title at times much later than statehood. However, 

what must be remembered is that the court determination 

is of a condition which existed at statehood. Thus, a 

determination of state ownership of the bed of a 

waterway settles a preestablished fact and does not 

consti tute an unconstitutional "taking". It is noted 

that the difficulties in obtaining accurate historical 

data regarding a waterway's characteristics will only 

increase with the passage of time. 

Second, active use at the time of statehood need not be 

proved; rather, susceptibility of use is the stan

dard. 17 

Third, intrastate (as opposed to interstate or foreign) 

commerce is sufficient for a finding of navigability.18 
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Fourth, impediments to navigation do not preclude a 

f ' d' f 'b'l't 19 1n 1ng 0 nav1ga 1 1 y. 

Fifth, the u.s. Supreme Court has firmly stated that 

meandering done by federal surveyors does not "settle 
, f 'b'l' "20 quest10ns 0 navlga 1 lty. 

Sixth, use of the federal test to determine title is 

mandatory. State courts have jurisdiction to decide 

title questions, but they must use the federal test as 

enunciated by the federal courts (The Daniel Ball 

test) . Nei ther the state nor the state courts may 

that establish a standard for title determination 

differs from the federal standard. 21 

There is 

question 

address: 

one 

that 

the 

important aspect of 

the federal test 

settling 

does not 

a title 

clearly 

location of 

public ownership. 

high-wa ter mark as 

Courts 

the 

the boundary delineating 

have generally used the 
22 boundary, but no rule 

requiring that standard of states has been enunciated. 

In Montana, the low-water mark has been adopted by 

statute (§70-16-201, MCA) to delimit the boundary of 

state ownership. 

This section has described the meaning and application 

of the term "navigability" in relation to its use in 

settling title questions. There are some consequences 

significant to the floating of boats and related 

activi ties when a title question is settled based on 

navigability. The public may use navigable waters and 

their beds to the ordinary high-water mark for certain 
, 1 d' ,/. 3 dd " 11 ' purposes lnc u lng recreatl0n. A 1 tl0na y, ln 

Montana, a statutory easement for fishing exists on the 

strip of land between the low- and high-water mark on a 
, bl 24 navlga e stream. 
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Second use: "Navigability" for Purposes of Federal 

Jurisdiction under the Commerce Clause 

and Other Federal Jurisdiction 

Article I, Section 8, of the u.S. Constitution contains 

the Commerce Clause: 

It 

"The Congress shull have power [t]o 
regulate commerce with foreign nations, and 
among the several states, and with the Indian 
tribes, " 

is in furthering the implementation of this 

constitutional provision that federal concepts of 

navigability have been most fully developed. A finding 

of navigability for Commerce Clause purposes or for 

other federal jurisdiction may bring federal agency 

activity onto a stream, but it has no direct effect on 

the ownership of the bed and banks. 

Gibbons v. ogden,25 decided in 1824, was the first case 

to establish congressional authority over navigation 

affecting interstate commerce. Not until the 1870 

decision in The Daniel Ball did a widely used specific 

defini tion of navigability for federal purposes first 

appear. The test developed 1n this case that of 

"trade and travel" not only relutes to the authority 

of Congress under the Commerce Clause but also reflects 

the historical uses of waterways. 

AU. S. Supreme Court case often recognized as having 

delineated different tests for determining navigability 

under the Commerce Clause as opposed to navigability 

for purposes of title is United States v. AppaLachian 

Electric Power Co., 26 decided in 1940. The distinc-

tions made by the Court are twofold. (1) Under the 
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Commerce Clause, navigability of a waterway "may later 

arise." (at 408) (It need not be determined as of the 

time of 

bility.) 

statehood, as required under 

( 2 ) "Artificial aids" and 

title naviga-

"reasonable 

improvements" made on a waterway do not preclude a 

finding of navigability. (at 407, 409) (Title naviga

bility, however, is probably based on the consideration 

f " I d" )27 o a waterway 1n 1ts natura con 1t1on. 

Another distinction between navigability for title and 

navigabili ty for purposes of federal authority under 

the Commerce Clause is the requirement, under the 

latter purpose, 

interstate or 
28 commerce. 

that the waterway serve as a link in 

foreign (as opposed to intrastate) 

The navigability of waterways for Commerce Clause 

purposes is indelible: "When once found to be 

navigable, a waterway remains so.,,29 

Other aspects of waterways navigable for title are 

similar to aspects of waterways navigable for purposes 

of federal authority under the Commerce Clause. 'l'his 

is especially true because the courts, with regularity, 

have decided both title and Commerce Clause cases by 

intertwining theories from each, as was described in 

relation to the important Keokuk case. 

Finally, it should be noted that federal powers over 

waterways under the Commerce Clause can extend beyond 

navigable waterways. For example, the nonnavigable 

tributaries of waters involving interstate commerce may 

fall under federal control. 30 

In sum, the test of navigability for purposes of 

federal authority under the Commerce Clause only subtly 
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differs from the test for determining navigability for 

federal title purposes. Under each, it is the "trade 

and travel" standard that is the basis from which the 

tests develop. 

Federal authority over navigable waters is most fre

quently exercised under the Commerce Clause. However, 

this authority is also based in other constitutional 

provisions, such as admiralty jurisdiction, treaty and 

war powers, the General Welfare Clause, and the Pro

perty Clause. Since these bases for authority so 

infrequently arise, they are mentioned here but not 

d ' d 31 lscusse . 

Once again, as with waters navigable for title, when a 

navigability standard is used to determine federal 

authority for various purposes, a corollary outcome is 

sufferance of public surface use of waters that are 

"public highways."32 

Third Use: "Navigability" for Recreational and 

Other Public Uses 

"Navigability" has been used ln some states to 

establish public usc rights including recreational use 
, 33 , d I' , f rlghts. Control over the mt.!anlng an app lcatlon 0: 

the term in these additional cases is a matter tor the 

states to determine. (More will be said about t.his 

later. ) State courts and state legislatures have 

developed a variety of definitions, tests, and meanings 

for the term. It is thus not surprising that there are 

conflicts among meanings and applications between 

states and between the state and various federal 

meanings. A stream that is "nonnavigable" for federal 

title purpose may be "navigable" for certain public use 
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purposes under a state test. "Navigability" in this 

third context is thus virtually synonymous with "usable 

by the public." Recreational use is the most common 

use by the public affirmed when a state standard of 

navigability is involved. 

These state-based applications of "navigability" to 

settle questions of the right to use waters do not have 

anything to do with conferring title to the bed or 

banks of the waterway. Traditional prop~rty law tells 

us that whoever owns the land owns all above it. 34 Yet 

we are familiar with exceptions to that rule. City 

streets and county roads commonly pass through private 

property by easement. Mineral rights are often severed 

from the surface ownership. State findings that a 

waterway is usable by the public establish a kind of 

easement across private property with no transfer of 

title. 

Extensive recreational use of waterways, other than for 

purposes of fishing, is a recent historical occurrence. 

Therefore, state statutory and case law regarding 

recreational use of waterways is not yet fully 

developed. One matter that is firmly settled, however, 

is that, apart from federal limitations already 

discussed, public use rights are a matter of state law 

and may be defined in ways not dependent on the federal 

tests. As stated by one author: 

the federal test for land-title and 
federal jurisdiction does not have to be the 
test for state determinations of the waters 
that are public for various state purposes. 

The public opportunity and demand for water 
use is no longer so limited as it was during 
the period of development of the test f~5 
public waters for federal purposes . . . . 
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However, before the u. S. Supreme Court held that the 

question of navigabili 1:y for title was an exclusively 

federal question in 1926, the courts did not always 

distinguish between title navigability and navigability 

for public recreational purposes. Instead, courts 

simply concluded that if a water body was navigable for 

ti tle, it was open to public use; converse ly, if the 

water body was not navigable under the title test, 

public use was not allowed. 36 

Further confusing the issue was the fact that state 

courts were inventing their own tests for navigability 

for title as well as for other purposes. Courts on 

occasion defined state ownership of the beds of waters 

by using a test less restrictive than The Daniel Ball 

test. For example, in the Minnesota case of Lamprey v. 
37 

Metcalf, decided in 1893, the Minnesota Supreme Court 

adopted what has been referred to as the "pleasure 

boat" test, in a case brought to determine title. In 

1926 it was clarified that this is an improper test to 

determine title, but the case is often cited as an 

authority on questions of public recreational use 

rights. 

Certainly, we do not see why boating or 
sailing for pleasure should not be considered 
navigation, as well as boating for mere 
pecuniary profit To hand over all 
these lakes to private ownership, under any 
old or narrow test of navigability, would be 
a great wrong upon the public for all time, 
the extent of which cannot, perhaps, be now 
even anticipated. (at 1143) 

Although the courts, subsequent to 1926, have not 

always adhered to correct distinctions between title 

and recreational use tests, such distinctions have 

become increasingly recognized and more firmly founded. 
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There is a clear trend in the states today to affirm 

public use rights on waterways 

navigable under the federal title 

other than those 

test. Colorado is a 

t ' t thl' s trend. 3 8 rare excep lon 0 Although the general 

results of court decisions may be the same, these 

courts use many diverse bases in reaching their 

results. As one author writes: 

There are probably few areas of law in which 
similar problems have arisen in the several 
states where the courts have split so widely, 
or b~sed 39their decisions on such diverse 
theorles. 

Three primary bases are used by courts in upholding 

public use rights. They include: (1) interpretation 

of constitutional language that waters of the state 

belong to the public; (2) defining riparian rights so 

as to allow for public use of the waters; and (3) the 

public trust doctrine. The courts often intertwine all 

three. And the term "navigable" mayor may not be 

associated with the result. 

In Montana, the Supreme Court based its decisions 

recognizing public use rights on language in the state 

consti tution and on the public trust doctrine. (The 

Montana decisions will be discussed in detail later in 

this report.) 

The first basis, the state constitution, was relied 

upon by the state Supreme Courts in New , 40 Mexlco, 
,41 42 Wyomlng, and others in deciding for public use of 

waters. The New Mexico Constitution states: "The 

unappropriated water of every natural stream . 

hereby declared to belong to the public and to 

subject to appropriation for beneficial use 

The Wyoming Constitution reads: "The water of 

23 

is 

be 
43 

all 



natural streams, springs, lakes or other collections of 

still water are hereby declared to be the 
44 property of the state." 

In a Wyoming case, ~v. Armstrong, the state Supreme 

Court reasoned: 

The title to 
the state, 
there must 
state for a 
channels . 

waters within this state being in 
in concomitance, it follows that 
be an easement in behalf of the 
right of way through their natural 

(at 145) 

In contrast to the above decision, the Colorado Supreme 

Court expressly rejected the argument that the state's 

constitutional language declaring waters "to be the 

property of the public"45 applied to recreational use 
46 rights. Instead, the Court held in People v. Emmert 

that this constitutional provision applies to water 

appropriations (about which the constitutional language 

does speak). The Court stated: 

Constitutional provisions historically con
cerned with appropriation, therefore, should 
not be applied to subvert a riparian bed 
owner's common law right to the exclusive 
surface use of waters bounded by his lands. 
(at 1029) 

This ruling, while illustrative of the breadth of 

variance found in applying state testE;, is recognized 

as being the exception to the general rule allowing 

public use of waters over privately owned beds.
47 

The second basis for court findings of public recrea

tional use rights that of defining and thereby 

limiting riparian rights so as to allow for public use 

-- has been used in Minnesota and Washington. Its use 

may take on different forms. For example, some courts 

speak of a "public easement" to use the waters flowing 

24 



over privately owned lands. Another situation is one 

in which courts have concluded that, practically 

speaking, exclusive private use rights of the waters 

over a pie-shaped portion of a lake's bottom have 

little meaning. In these cases, the riparian owners on 

th2 lakes in question were held to have mutual ease

ments to use the entire surface of the lakes. 48 In one 

case the public benefited in the easement, as the state 

was a riparian owner with a park on the lake. 

The limited nature of riparian rights is stated by one 

author: 49 

It is to repeat the obvious to state that 
riparian rights vary from time to time and 
from place to place, depending on social, 
economic, and political needs of society as 
viewed by its jUdiciary. The courts in this 

. group of states believe that society's 
needs require the recognition of a public 
right of use . . . even where the beds of the 
waters were privately owned. These courts 
define riparian rights so as to deny 
riparians the right to exclude others from 
the use of the water. 

For example, the court in Day v. Armstrong reasoned: 

The waters not being in trespass upon or over 
the lands where they naturally appear, they 
are available for such uses by the public of 
which they are capable. (at 145) 

In J.J.N.P. Company v. State of Utah,50 the state 

Supreme Court ruled on the limited nature of riparian 

rights: 

Private ownership of the land underlying 
natural lakes and streams does not 
defeat whatever right the public has to be on 
the water. (at 1137) 
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The third basis used by courts in affirming public use 

rights of waters is the public trust doctrine. It was 

used explicitly in Montana in the Curran and Hildreth 

decisions, and Professor Stone has argued that all the 

other court cases are really "inarticulated public 

trust cases". He poin"ts out that 

aspect of [them] is that only a 

" [t] he interesting 

slight difference 

exists in the result of any of them, although they 

employ diverse theories as the mechanism for reaching 

the result.,,51 

Because of its breadth and power, the public trust 

doctrine has earned its own chapter in this report and 

so will not be discussed further here. 

In conclusion, we see that "navigability" is indeed 

"chameleon in character" with 

every different situation. We 

meanings changing in 

must thus be ever 

careful to note precisely what is meant to be shown or 

accomplished by the use of the term. 

"The question is," said Alice, "whether you 
can make words mean so ma.ny differult 
things." 

"The question is," said Humpty Dumpty, "which 
is to be master -- that's all." 
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THE PUBLIC TRUST DOCTRINE 52 

The public trust is a longstanding doctrine having its 

roots in both civil and common law. According to the 

doctrine, as an inherent aspect of sovereignty, govern

ment must preserve and protect particular resources 

wi thin its jurisdiction for the public good and the 

good of the resource. Historically, in America, the 

doctrine has been applied to protect the public uses of 

commerce, navigation, and fishing upon navigable waters 

and their beds. (Thus, there is seen a relationship 

between the traditional applications of the public 

trust doctrine and the public purposes behind the trade 

and travel test of the The Daniel Ball.) In recent 

times, application of the doctrine has expanded both 

beyond federally navigable waters and to include the 

protection of uses other than commerce, navigation, and 

fishing. Its evocation by the Montana Supreme Court in 

the finding of a public right to the recreational use 

of Montana's waterways makes an understanding of the 

doctrine vital to understanding the subject of this 

report. 

The Institutes of Justinian, in restating Roman law, 

provide the civil law origins of the public trust 

doctrine: "By the law of nature these things are 

common to man -- the air, running water, the sea and 
53 consequently the shores of the sea." The same trust 

principles were recognized under and adapted to English 

common law, where ownership of public trust resources 

was in the King. Thus, "all things which relate 

peculiarly to the public good cannot be given over or 

transferred . 
54 the Crown." 

. to another person, or separated from 
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In this country, public trust principles are found in 

M h tt I II t d " d · f 1641,55 h' h assac use s grea pon or lnance 0 w lC 

guaranteed the right to fish and fowl in ponds of 10 

acres or more, and in the Northwest Ordinance of 1787, 

in which Congress guaranteed that the "navigable waters 

leading into the Mississippi and St. Lawrence, and the 

carrying places between the 

highways, and forever free 

same, 
"56 

shall be common 

In 1821, the New 

Jersey Supreme Court recognized the public importance 

of certain waters and said: 

[T]he sovereign power itself cannot, 
consistently with the principles of the law 
of nature and the constitution of a well 
ordered society, make a direct and absolute 
grant of the waters of the state, dive§~ing 
all the citizens of their common rights. 

The leading public trust case in this country is 

Illinois Central Railroad Co. v. Illinois,58 decided in 

1892. In 1869, the Illinois Legislature granted to the 

Illinois Central Railroad virtually the entire 

waterfront of Chicago: 1,000 acres of tide and 

submerged land. The Legislature later rescinded the 

grant, extending no1:hing more than incidental 

compensation to the railroad. The U.S. Supreme Court 

upheld the legality of the recision and stated: 

The trust devolving upon the state for the 
public, and which can only be discharged by 
the management and control of property in 
which the public has an interest, cannot be 
relinquished by a transfer of the property. 
The control of the state for the purposes of 
the trust can never be lost, except as to 
such parcels as are used in promoting the 
interests of the public therein, or can be 
disposed of wi thout any substantial 
impairment of the public interest in the 
lands and waters remaining. (at 453) 
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The Illinois Railroad case provides the essence of the 

theories that are applied by courts to determine 

whether a particular state action is in compliance with 

the public trust doctrine. The general rule is that 

state action cannot absolutely conveyor adversely 

affect public trust property, except in limited 

instances. 

In determining whether a state action is in compliance 

wi th the public trust doctrine, the courts generally 

consider: (1) whether the property in question is 

within the public trusti (2) whether a state action has 

alienated or somehow adversely affected property held 

within the public trusti and (3) whether, if there has 

been an alienation or limitation of public trust 

property, it is permissible because it was done for a 

public trust purpose (or whether, if not done for a 

public trust purpose, the resource conveyed is of 

little value and the conveyance can be made without 

impairing the public interest in the property that will 

remain in the public trust). 

Courts have invoked the public trust doctrine with 

increasing frequency. Two significant developments 

recently have occurred. First, the doctrine has been 

held to apply to waterways not navigable under the 
59 federal title test. Second, public 

protected by the public trust doctrine have 

purposes 

expanded 

beyond commerce, navigation, and fishing to include not 

only recreational use of waters but also the broader 

modern day concerns of environmental nondegradation. 60 

Another application of the public trust doctrine that 

has received recent attention is its interrelationship 

with the prior appropriative system of water rights, as 
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discussed by the California Supreme Court in the case 

of National Audubon Society v. Department of Water and 

Power of the City of Los Angeles, otherwise known as 

the Mono Lake case. 6l 

The California Supreme Court has described the public 

uses subsumed by the public trust doctrine as 

"sufficiently flexible to encompass changing public 
62 needs." Broadly speaking, however, the rationale 

behind the doctrine is the same now as it was under 

Roman and English common law: to provide protection of 

publicly important resources for public purposes. 

In short, the 

prohibitions 

public trust doctrine 

upon the state (or 

unrestrained alienation of public 

provides basic 

legislature) of 

trust property or 

disregard of public trust principles. Yet beyond 

establishing a framework for protection of the public 

interest, there exists within the public trust doctrine 

broad legislative prerogative to manage the public 

trust resource. 

How the doctrine was applied in recent Montana cases is 

the subject of the next chapter. 
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THE CURRAN AND HILDRETH DECISIONS 63 

In cases decided May 15 and June 21, 1984, the Montana 

Supreme Court relied on the public trust doctrine and 

the 1972 Montana Constitution to hold that "any surface 

waters that are capable of recreational use may be so 

used by the public without regard to streambed 

ownership or navigability for nonrecreational 

purposes." The Supreme Court also ruled that the 

public has the right to use the bed and banks of public 

waters to the ordinary high-water mark and is allowed 

to portage above the high-water mark around barriers in 

waterbodies in the least intrusive manner possible. In 

each case, the Supreme Court affirmed the results of 

District Court decisions while using different means 

from those used by the lower courts to reach these 

results. 

Montana Coalition for Stream Access v. Curran 

The Montana Supreme Court, on appeal, affirmed the 

District Court's application of the federal title test 

for navigability, ruling that the state of Montana had 

owned the bed of the Dearborn River since 1889, the 

time of statehood. Consistent with the District Court, 

the Supreme Court drew a sharp line between the federal 

test for navigability and the state's test for 

determining public recreational use rights. 

Unlike the District Court, the Supreme Court used the 

public trust doctrine and the 1972 Montana Constitution 

as the bases for its decision. (The District Court had 

used statutory interpretation and a "recreation craft" 

test, i.e., if the waterway can be floated by a craft, 

it can be used for aqua tic recreation, to determine 

public recreational use rights of waters.) 
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Central to the discussion of the public trust doctrine 

in the Supreme Court's decision is the proposition that 

when, at the time of statehood, the states acquired 

title to the beds of navigable waters, such title was 

held "in trust for the public benefit." However, the 

Court did not confine its application of the public 

trust doctrine to waters found navigable under the 

federal title test. The Court interwove the public 

trust doctrine with the language of Article IX, Section 

3(3), of the Montana Constitution, which states: 

All surface, underground, flood, and 
atmospheric waters within the boundaries of 
the state are the property of the state for 
the use of its people and are subject to 
appropriation for beneficial uses as provided 
by law. 

From this, the Court reasoned: 

If the waters are owned by the State and held 
in trust for the people by the State, no 
private party may bar the use of those waters 
by the people. The Constitution and the 
public trust doctrine do not permit a private 
party to interfere with the public's right to 
recreational use of the surface of the 
State's waters. 

If the waters are susceptible to public 
recreational use, they may be so used by the 
public. 

Drawing on both statutory and case law, the Supreme 

Court further held that the public has a right to use 

state-owned waters to the point of the high-water mark. 

(AI though the Court did not specifically articulate a 

public right to use the beds of the waters, such right 

is implied in this case 

the Hildreth decision .. ) 

and is clearly enunciated in 

In case of barriers in the 

water, the Court ruled that the public is Clilowed to 

portage around them "in the leClst intrusive way 
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possible." 

public does 

property in 

The Court 

not have 

order to 

stated 

the 

enjoy 

unequivocally that the 

right to enter private 

the recreational use of 

state-owned waters. 

The Supreme Court dismissed Curran's contention that 

property was being taken without compensation because 

the Court found that Curran had no claims to the waters 

of the Dearborn, and hence there could be no taking. 

Montana Coalition for Stream Access v. Hildreth 

As in the C~ case, the Montana Supreme Court in the 

Hildreth case affirmed the result of the District 

Court's decision while significantly modifying that 

Court's conclusions of law. Unlike the District Court, 

th~ Supreme Court expressly declined to adopt a 

specific test for the meaning of II recreational use, II 

saying that to ~o so would be "unnecessary and 

improper." (The District Court had adopted a 

"pleasure-boat test of navigability" 

public recreational use rights.) 

to determine 

The Supreme Court explained that it would not devise a 

test for determining the meaning of recreational use 

since "the capability of use of the waters for 

recreational purposes determines whether the waters can 

be so used." Because the Constitution does not limit 

the waters' use, the Supreme Court ruled that it cannot 

"limit their use by inventing some restrictive test." 

Finally, the Court stated: 

Under the 1972 Constitution, 
possible limitation of use can 
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characteristics of the waters themselves. 
Therefore, no owner of property adjacent to 
State-owned waters has the right to control 
the use of those waters as they flow through 
his property. 

The Supreme Court also cited Curran and mentioned the 

public trust doctrine as a factor in its determination 

affirming public recreational use rights. 

The Supreme Court 

public's right to 

in !Hildreth clearly enunciated the 

use the bed and banks of state 

waterways to the ordinary high-water mark. Again, the 

Court affirmed the right to portage around barriers in 

a manner that avoids damage to the adjacent landowner's 

property. Again, too, the Supreme Court declared that 

the public has no right "to enter upon or cross over 

private property to reach the State-owned waters held 

available for recreational purposes." 

Unlike the decision on the Dearborn River, the 

Beaverhead decision did not include a determination as 

to the ownership of the river's bed. Thus, the Supreme 

Court decision In Hild!eth established public 

recreational use rights on a stream which has not been 

adjudicated for title purposes. In both cases, the 

Court emphasized that the question of title to the 

underlying bed is " irrunaterial " to the question of the 

public's rights of recreational use of the waters. 

In reaching the two decisions, the Montana Supreme 

Court tied the public trust doctrine to the provision 

in the state's fundamental law, the 1972 Constitution, 

declaring that all waters within the boundaries of the 

state are the property of the state for the use of its 

people. A doctrine, which traditionally has been 

linked to waters (and the beds of waters) declared to 
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be navigable under the federal test for title 

determination, was here held applicable to all surface 

waters in the state. The decisions affirm the public's 

right to make recreational use of waters in Montana 

capable of such use. 
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PUBLIC COMNENTARY 

Much of the committee's activities centered on 

eliciting public opinion with regard to both the 

g~neral issues of public recreational use of waters and 

their underlying beds and the peripheral issues of 

litter, trespass, liabilities, and others. Public 

testimony was largely divided into 

recreationists and that offered by 

that presented by 

landowners. Each 

group expressed fears that rights they traditionally 

had assumed to have held were being threatened by the 

will of the opposing group. All recognized that public 

recreational use of waterways is an activity that has 

burgeoned in a relatively short amount of time. 64 

Recreationists pointed to the economic benefits to the 

f h · d" d 65 h k state a t 1S expan 1ng 1n ustry. T ey spa e 

convincingly of the need of the public to be able to 

enjoy and make use of Montana's public trust resource. 

Landowners, on the other hand, told the committee that 

their management practices were being adversely 

affected by the influx of water recreationists. Litter 

problems are increasing. Weeds are rapidly spreading 

as a result of increased stream use, erosion of land 

will occur, and calving and other livestock operations 

will be disrupted. One landowner asserted that what 

used to be an asset, owning land under and adjacent to 

waterways, is now a landowner liability.66 

Despite the polarization between landowners and 

recreationists, at one point in the interim (at the 

March 1984 public hearing) the groups seemed to agree 

that "90%" of both the landowners and recreationists 

cooperate, create no problems for the other, and have 
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mutual respect for the other's rights, as well as the 

resource. It was the "10%" who cause problems that 

provided the reason for the committee's existence and 

who have created hardships and hostilities amongst all. 

The Curran and Hildreth decisions distinctly altered 

public testimony to the committee. Specifically, 

discussion of the general issue of use of waterways and 

their underlying beds changed from public discussion in 

search of establishing policy in this area to public 

discussion as a reaction to the Supreme Court's 

decisions. Another difference in public input pre- and 

post-Curran and Hildret:h was in the notable absence, 

with only a few exceptions, of participation by 

recreationists following the decisions. Discussion of 

the secondary issues (e.g., litter, trespass, etc.) 

took place throughout the interim. 

This chapter attempts to 

comments to the committee. 

summarize the public's 

It is divided into public 

opinion with regard to recreational water use rights, 

generally, and with regard to the issues that are 

incidental to water use. The chapter concentrates on 

the issues incidental to water use, as those were the 

ones about which the committee ultimately could set 

policy. The summary of the public's sentiment with 

regard to public recreational use of waters is provided 

primarily for historical purposes. 

Use of the Waters and their Underlying Beds 

The committee received an exhaustive array of proposals 

for establishing policy on which waters and to what 

extent the beds of waters over privately owned land 

should be open to public use. 
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At one end of the spectrum was a proposal to allow 

public use of only those waters and beds of waters that 

satisfied the federal title test of navigability. 

Under this proposal, waterways and their beds which did 

not satisfy the federal title test could be used on a 

permission-only basis. This would be similar to the 

rule established in the Colorado case of People v. 

Emmert. The argument in support of this policy is 

similar to the one used by the Colorado court: whoever 

owns the land, owns all above it and all below it. The 

landowner pays taxes on the land; therefore the 

landowner should have complete control of the activi

ties over his land. There is no recognition of an 

easement on the waters. 

At the other end of the spectrum was the rule estab

lished by the Montana Supreme Court. Any surface 

waterways and their beds to the ordinary high-water 

mark that are capable of recreational use may be so 

used by the public. 

Across the spectrum were a variety of options. How

ever, one of the greatest problems faced by the 

commi ttee (prior to the Supreme Court decisions) was 

that of defining a rule for recreational use of waters 

that would be sui table in til] its applications. As 

stated by one person, "One river is 100 rivers."67 Not 

only was it difficult to establish a test to determine 

floatability, the committee also faced the task of 

establishing the rule to be used with regard to use of 

the beds. Should the boundary of use rights be the 

low-water mark or the high-water mark? Should the 

floater be allowed to wade? Push off from shore? 

Picnic? Camp? Make repairs? 

Anchor the craft? Portage? 
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The committee's last action before the Montana Supreme 

Court decided the Curl:"an and Hildreth cases was to 

recommend that local meetings be organized whose goal 

would be to bring together recreationists and 

landowners, county by county, to determine which 

waterways were floatable, which were not floatable, and 

which were the "gray" waterways on which a consensus as 

to their floatability did not exist. This approach of 

the committee evolved at the March 31, 1984, hearing, 

at which it appeared that general agreement among those 

participating was emerging and perhaps could be 

solidified in specific terms, if the participants were 

given more time and the opportunity to continue 

dialogue. 

However, before the local meetings were held, the 

Supreme Court issued its decisions, placing significant 

restraints on the Legislature. The committee therefore 

cancelled the local meetings and pursued the study of 

those issues peripheral to the use of waters and their 

beds. 

During the course of 1:he study, the public made the 

following suggestions with regard to setting the 

general policy on recreational use of surface waters 

and their beds: 

Establish a "craft" test, similar to the one in 

HB 888 (from the 1983 Legislat~re), and authorize 

use of waters and their beds to the ordinary 

high-water mark if they can be floated by a craft. 

-- Allow public recreational floating on waterways 

that have an established history of such floating. 
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-- Allow use of waters, but prohibit use of beds 

that are privately owned unless permission is 

granted by the landowner. (This proposal is 

similar, though not identical, to the committee's 

LC 69.) 

-- Develop conservation easements and recreational 

corridors, as has been done on the Blackfoot 

River. 

Place the responsibility 

waterways are floatable on 

for deciding which 

the navigator and 

minimize the state's involvement. 

-- Establish a water recreation test based on the 

volume of water in or the width of the waterway. 

(An obvious drawback to this approach is that a 

watercourse beginning as a narrow trickle may be a 

federally navigable waterway at its mouth.) 

-- Determine where on the course of a floatable 

waterway the capacity to float begins. 

Establish a permit system. The heavy 

recreational use of Montana's waterways seems to 

demand this be done. (The Department of Fish, 

Wildlife, and Parks states that it does not have 

statutory authority at present to establish a 

permit system. Also, the Department believes that 

the present situation does not "warrant this type 

of dramatic approach, although it may be needed at 

a later time."68) 

-- Do not establish a permit system because this 

would create as many problems as it solves. 
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Establish regional floating seasons, recog

nizing the seasonal fluctuations of the waterways 

and the needs of recreationists and landowners 

(e.g., calving seasons, hunting seasons.) 

Place responsibility for management of the 

public trust resource on those who are closest to 

the resource: the landowners, the traditional 

stewards of the land. Such management would aid 

in protecting soil erosion and in the control of 

weeds, for example. (This alternative was 

mentioned by a committee member, not a member of 

the public.) 

-- Protect the resource by prohibiting recreation 

that creates environmental damage, such as 

deterioration of the water quality. 

Consider the presence of obstacles in the 

waterway when establishing floatability. 

-- Prohibit public use of waters while they are 

being diverted away from a natural water body. 

(The committee has recommended this proposal in LC 

69. ) 

-- Quiet title to all the state's waterways within 

a given time, for example, by the end of the 

century. 

Establish recreational use rights by 

distinguishing between creeks and streams, and 

allowing public use of streams but not creeks. 
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Peripheral Issues 

Members of the public raised the following peripheral 

issues during the course of the interim as problems, 

either existing or anticipated, and solutions to those 

problems created by public recreational use of waters. 

It was the responsibility of the committee and now 

is the responsibility of the Legislature and those 

setting policy -- to determine which of these stated 

problems need to or can be addressed through legis

lative or administrative solutions and to choose the 

best means for addressing them. The outline of the 

issues below does not attempt to weigh their relative 

importance, assess the merit of the recommended 

solutions, or measure the validity of the claims made. 

Access. The state should sell the public 

access sites, and give the landowners the right of 

first refusal. It was argued that if all land 

adjacent to streams were privately owned, the 

recreationist would not have difficulty knowing if 

he were trespassing. Also, elimination of public 

common areas would help reduce the problem of 

litter. (Arguments were made against this 

recommendation and as testimony to the success of 

access sites, particularly in reducing the 

responsibilities of landowners already burdened by 

the right of the public to make recreational use 

of water.) 

-- Compensation. The Legislature should establish 

a property damage reimbursement program, funded by 

a recreationists' user fee, aimed particularly at 

reimbursing landowners for damages resulting from 

water recreation activities. (There was much 

testimony during the interim that landowners' 
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property was in danger of being damaged, as a 

result of the increase in public water recreation. 

Fires and broken fences are examples of such 

damage mentioned.) A similar proposal was 

recommended by the landowner-sportsman advisory 

council, appointed in 1977, and introduced as HB 

575 in the 1979 Legislature, which applied to any 

damage caused by hunters, fishermen, or trappers. 

-- Criminal Mischief. 

forth Montana's law 

Section 45-6-101, MCA, sets 

on criminal mischief. The 

offense of criminal mischief is committed if a 

person "knowingly or purposely": 

(1) injures, damages, or destroys any property 

of another or public property without consenti 

(2) without consent tampers with property of 

another or public property so as to endanger or 

interfere with persons or property or its use; 

or 

(3) fails to close a gate (not located in a 

city or town) previously unopened which he or 

she opened and which leads in or out of any 

enclosed premises. 

The difficulty of proving the "knowingly or 

purposely" mental state was expressed by and to 

the committee. 

-- DeEartment of Fish, Wildlife, and Parks. Some 

argued to the committee that the Department's 

authori ty, particularly in the area of enforcing 

trespass laws, should be expanded. One person 

argued in favor of reducing the state's 

44 



interference with matters that are best handled by 

the landowners and recreationists involved. 

Committee members raised questions as to what, if 

any, increase in appropriations will be required 

by the Department as a result of its increased 

responsibilities pursuant to the Supreme Court 

decisions and the committee's trespass bill, LC 

87. 

Education. Education regarding public 

recreational use of Montana's resources is 

provided by the Department of Fish, Wildlife, and 

Parks for those activities licensed, such as 

hunting and fishing, and by outfitters. Dissemin

ation of information with respect to other forms 

of recreation is lacking. Improved education as 

to the rights and responsibilities of landowners 

and recreationists could reduce the conflicts 

between these groups. 

Fences. The committee was informed that the 

Supreme Court decisions, allowing the public the 

right to portage around barriers, implied that the 

landowner may place a fence on a stream whose bed 

is privately owned. Landowners claimed that their 

fences have been and will continue to be cut. 

Recreationists feared that landowners would place 

fences in waterways for purposes of harassment. 

Will landowners be required to place warning signs 

on a waterway when there is a fence? Should the 

Legislature require that obstructions conform to 

certain specifications (e.g., fence style, bridge 

height)? A river ranger of the Department of 

Fish, Wildlife, and Parks described a float gate 

that has been tested, and a landowner told the 
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committee that he was reimbursed by the Department 

for some materials he used in building a float 

gate. (See also Public Nuisance and Liabilities.) 

-- High-Water Mark. There must be certainty that 

the Supreme Court's use of the term refers to the 

"ordinary" not the "flood" high-water mark. 

-- Legislating by the Court. There was a feeling 

among some members of both the public and the 

commi ttee that the Supreme Court had gone beyond 

its role of interpreting the law and had 

improperly legislated on the subject of public 

recreational use of waters. There was much 

frustration that neither the Legislature nor the 

public had any recourse to change the Court's 

decisions. Some recommended that the committee 

draft "a resolution to urge the Supreme Court to 

return to its duty of interpreting the laws."69 

Liabilities. Historically, liability law is 

not codified because it is difficult to anticipate 

every situation that can arise. 

A landowner cited the following as an example of a 

possible liability case. A landowner may have a 

fence that is above the water during the normal 

season; during times of high water, the fence may 

disappear below the water and injure a floater who 

does not see it. Is the landowner liable for the 

injury? 

There was sentiment that landowners should not be 

liable to persons using waters or land incidental 

to water use. "Willful or wanton misconduct" on 

the part of the landowner was suggested as an 
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exception to a limitation on landowner liability; 

such an exception would act as a disincentive for 

landowner harassment of recreationists. 

-- Management. Improved resource management could 

help preserve the water r<~source and reduce the 

conflicts between landowners and recreationists. 

HB 877, from the 1983 Legislature, addressed 

issues of water recreation management, including 

providing adequate access sites, assisting 

landowners in constructing and maintaining fences, 

posting signs, publishing maps, and assisting in 

the cleanup of litter on waterways. 

of 

Portaging. 

their right 

Recreationists wanted a guarantee 

to portage. Landowners wanted 

assurance that the Supreme Court decisions did not 

require them to provide portage routes. Questions 

unanswered in the Supreme Court's decisions 

include whether the right to portage applies to 

non-floaters as well as to floaters and their 

boats, what a reasonable portage distance is, and 

whether portaging is allowed around natural and/or 

artificial barriers. (LC 69 answers this last 

question in its definition of "barriers.") 

Public Nuisance. Section 45-8-111, MeA, 

defines a public nuisance under criminal law as 

including "a condition which renders dangerous for 

passage waters used by the public." The 

committee was informed that "It is possible that a 

barbed wire fence across 'waters used by the 

public' that is difficult to see from the waters 

and which renders those waters 'dangerous for 

passage' would be considered a public nuisance 
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under this law. This, of course, would be a 

question of fact."70 In the civil area, 

S27-30-101, MCA, declares that a nuisance includes 

anything "which unlawfully obstructs the free 

passage or use, in the customary manner, of any 

navigable lake, river, bay, stream, canal, or 

basin." 

Recreational Use. "Recreation," with respect 

to the public's right to use the state's waters, 

mus~ be related to the water resource and must not 

harm the resource. Can it be defined more 

specifically? Does "recreational use," as used by 

the Supreme Court, include such things as duck 

hunting, other forms of hunting, ice skating, the 

use of three-wheelers or motorcycles, 

snowmobiling, or ·the floating of toy boats? 

Review Board. The Legislature should establish 

a review board, composed of landowners, 

recreationists, and other interested parties, to 

which problems could be taken and resolutions 

determined. 

Taxes. It was suggested that landowners be 

granted a tax credit for that portion of their 

land subject to an easement for water recreation. 

Opposi tion to this suggestion was based on some 

landowners' opinions that such a tax credit would, 

at least implicitly I qualify their ownership of 

their land. 

Trespass. Problems related to the present 

trespass laws are threefold: 
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(1) because of the posting requirement, the 

burden of preventing trespass is now on the 

landowner rather than on the person who is 

unauthorized to be on the land. (This problem 

is addressed in LC 87.) 

(2) enforcement. County attorneys are not 

prosecuting trespassers in sufficient numbers, 

and wardens' enforcement authority is extremely 

limited (the latter problem is addressed in LC 

87) ; and 

(3) penalties. 

With regard to the first problem, some argued that 

the posting requirement is an unfair imposition on 

the landowner. Signs are removed or destroyed. 

The opposing view is that it is sometimes 

difficult for an individual to know if land is 

public or private, particularly in light of the 

checkerboard patterns of land ownership. A person 

can enter the land of another unknowingly. 

The committee considered expanding the prohibition 

of hunting big game animals on private property 

without permission (§87-3-304, MCA) to include the 

prohibition of any recreational activities on 

private property without permission. (Instead, 

however, the committee I s recommended bill amends 

the general criminal trespass laws in Title 45.) 

It was also suggested that a trespass law be 

adopted that would be specific to water recreation 

(e.g., trespass within 100 yards of a waterway). 

With regard to the second problem, county 

attorneys are overworked and underfunded. 
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Criminal trespass cases are not 

their list of priorities. Also, 

to catch trespassers. 

high enough on 

it is di fficul t 

With regard to penalties, a particular problem 

mentioned is that under civil trespass cases it is 

difficult, if not impossible, to collect damages, 

unless the trespasser is found guilty of another 

wrongdoing, such as vandalism. Suggested remedies 

to the penalty problem included increasing civil 

penalties, as was done for bad checks in the 1983 

Legislature, or establishing mandatory criminal 

sentences, as was done for drunk driving in the 

1983 session. 

-- Water Rights. I f recreational use rights are 

protected by the public trust doctrine, will 

agricultural uses of water be threatened by 

recreational uses? Will this jeopardize the 

protections guaranteed 

Q'Mahoney Millikin 

Flood Control Act of 

Montana's water under the 

Amendment to the federal 

1944? How will competing 

public trust interests be prioritized? 

conflict with 

Do 

the recreational use rights 

marketing of water? 
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COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 

The bills that the committee will introduce in the 49th 

Legislature are found in Appendices A and B. Below is 

a summary of the bills, section-by-section, and, where 

appropriate, a discussion of the rationale behind the 

particular recommendations. 

LC 69: AN ACT TO GENERALLY DEFINE LAWS GOVERNING 

RECREATIONAL USE OF STATE WATERS .. * 

Section 1. Definitions. In subsection (I), the term 

"barrier" is defined because the word is used in 

subsection (3) of section 3 and in section 4 of the 

bill. The reason 

is explained in 

section 3. 

for using the particular definition 

the discussion of subsection (3) of 

In subsection (2), the committee defined the term 

"ordinary high-water mark" because this is the boundary 

of the public's right to use the beds of waterways. 

The committee intended to make it clear that the 

boundary is the ordinary high-water mark, not the flood 

mark. The committee considered defining the ordinary 

high-water mark similarly to the manner in which it is 

defined in §36. 2.402, Administrative Rules of Montana 

(as "the line that water impresses on the soil by 

covering it for sufficient periods of time to deprive 

the soil below the line of its vegetation and destroy 

i t.s value for agricultural purposes"). It was felt 

that this definition was imprecise for two reasons: 

* Two committee members voted against the bill, as 
finally amended, because they objected to the 
limitations of the public's right to use the beds of 
waters found in section 3. 
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(1) The definition requires that the character-

istics it describes be met. However, in reality, 

the ordinary high·-water mark is distinguished by 

varying physical characteristics and the charac

teristics described in the rejected definition may 

not always exist. (The definition adopted by the 

committee is, in contrast, more flexible.) 

(2) It was important to describe the lack of 

below the mark as terrestrial vegetation 

vegetation, since aquatic vegetation can grow 

below the mark. 

Section 2. This section addresses recreational use of 

waters. Subsection (1) allows the public to make 

recreational use of surface waters capable of such use. 

The majority of the committee does not intend to imply 

that recreational use of waters under this subsection 

is founded in the public trust doctrine.* 

Subsection (2) excepts from the waters the public is 

authorized to use for recreation waters while they are 

diverted away from a natural water body. For example, 

under this subsection, the committee intends that the 

public would not be allowed to make recreational use of 

waters in an irrigation ditch or stock watering pond. 

The legal opinions given to the committee were that the 

Montana Supreme Court's decisions did not apply to 

waters while they are being diverted , although this 

particular point was not at issue in the Curran or 

Hildreth Cases. 

* Two committee members hold a minority opinion with 
respect to this intent. It is their position that the 
public trust doctrine is a basis for the right of the 
public to use the waters that is articulated in this 
subsection. 
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Sec:tion 3. This section addresses the right of the 

public to use land below the ordinary high-water mark.* 

Subsection (1) affirms the right of the public to use 

the land between the ordinary high-water marks of 

surface waters that satisfy the federal title test of 

navigability. This subsecticn is a statement of 

federal law on the subject. The waters that are known 

to .satisfy the federal title test are those that have 

been adjudicated as navigable 

example, the Montana Supreme 

for that purpose. 

Court ruled that 

For 

the 

Dearborn River satisfies the federal title test of 

navigability. The 

subsection (1), to 

public also has the right, under 

use the beds of waterways that are 

in fact navigable under the federal title test, even if 

they have not yet been adjudicated as such. 

Subsection (2) provides that the public may not use the 

beds of waters that do not satisfy the federal title 

test of navigability unless: (1) the owner of the land 

or an authorized agent grants permission to use the 

land; or (2) such use is "unavoidable and incidental" 

to the use of the waters. This sUbsection differs from 

the Supreme Court decisions: in conjunction with 

subsection (3), defining "unavoidable and incidental" 

use of the land, it attempts to codify the rule for use 

of the land below the ordinary high-water marks that 
71 the Wyoming Supreme Court stated in Day v. Armstrong. 

When so floating craft, as a necessary 
incident to that use, the bed or channel of 
the waters may be unavoidably scraped or 
touched by the grounding of craft. Even a 

* At its last meeting, a motion to strike section 3 
of the bill was defeated on a 4-4 vote. Those voting 
to strike section 3 opposed the restriction regarding 
use of the beds. 
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right to disembark and pull, push or carry 
over shoals, riffles and rapids accompanies 
this right of flotation as a necessary 
incident to the full enjoyment of the 
public's easement .On the other hand, 
where the use of the bed or channel is more 
than incidental to the right of floating use 
of the waters, and the primary use is of the 
bed or channel rather than the floating use 
of the waters, such wading or walking is a 
trespass upon lands belonging to a riparian 
owner and is unlawful. (at 145 and 146) 

Subsection (3), defining "unavoidable and incidental" 

use of the lands, intends to incorporate in appropriate 

statutory language (e.g., "bypassing barriers") the 

conditions described by the Wyoming Court as 

This may help explain lands. permissible use 

why the term "barriE~rs " is defined as it is in 

subsection (1) of section 1. 

Section 4. Portaging: use of the land above the 

ordinary high-water mark. This section is a 

restatement of the Montana Supreme Court's decision. 

It is included because the bill attempts to codify 

comprehensively the la~v on water recreation. * 

Section 5. Landowner liability. This section limits 

the liability of landowners in instances involving 

public recreational use of waters pursuant to section 

2, and lands, when permitted or as an incidental use of 

the waters, pursuant to sections 3 or 4. Landowner 

liability is limited under subsection (2) to acts or 

* Two committee members voted against this 
amendment. They did not want to codify this element of 
the Curran and Hildreth decisions in the event that the 
Supreme Court is willing to reverse itself with regard 
to portaging if a case comes before it on this point in 
the future. It was their opinion that public rights in 
waters do not extend to rights to use privately owned 
land. 
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omissions that constitute "willful or wanton miscon

duct" on the part of the landowner. It is likely that 

this standard would be applied by a court even without 

such a statute. However, codifying the standard 

satisfies the concerns of landowners, in particular, 

who expressed the fear that th8y would be liable for 

injuries that might occur while members of the public 

make recreational use of water. This section is 

patterned after §70-16-301 and §70-16-302, MCA, which 

limit the standard for liability to "willful or wanton" 

acts causing injury for a landowner who permits a 

person to use the landowner's land for recreational 

purposes. 

Subsection (3) does not limit the liability of a 

landowner or tenant who for compensation permits 

recreational use of the land described. 

Section 6. Prescriptive easements. Subsection (1) 

defines prescriptive easements from well-established 

case law. 

Subsection (2) declares that a 

cannot be acquired through use 

prescriptive easement 

of land or water for 

recreational purposes. There are presently no statutes 

in Montana addressing prescriptive easements. Case law 

regarding the acquisition of prescriptive easements 

through recreational use is unsettled. The committee 

chose to set the rule, as stated here, to satisfy the 

concerns of landowners. 

Section 7 • Amendment of §70-19-405, MCA. This 

amendment is made to provide conformity with section 6. 
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Section 8. Repeal of §87-2-305, MCA, Montana's 

"fishing statute." Basically,72 this law provides 

anglers with the risrht to angle below the ordinary 

high..:..water mark on navigable streams. It is repealed 

under the bill because it was the opinion of staff that 

this law is fairly meaningless and perhaps misleading. 

Under federal law, as already discussed, it is firmly 

established that members of the public (including 

anglers) have the right to use the beds of navigable 

waters between the ordinary high-water marks. This 

right is affirmed in subsection (1) of section 3 of the 

bill. Section 87-2-305, MeA, is therefore redundant 

and is not reflective of the broader rights that 

members of the public have to recreate in ways other 

than angling below the ordinary high-water mark on the 

beds of waters navigable under the federal title test. 

Sections 9-12. Codification instruction; severability; 

applicability; and effective date. These sections are 

self-explanatory. 

LC 87: AN ACT ELIMINATING THE REQUIREMENT THl\T NOTICE 

BE POSTED OR OTHERWISE COMMUNICATED FOR THE COMMISSION 

OF THE OFFENSE OF CRIMINAL TRESPASS TO LAND . 

section 1. Amendment to §10-1-612, MCA. This statute 

relating 

military 

to criminal 

purposes is 

trespass 

amended 

upon 

in 

places 

order 

used 

that 

for 

its 

punishment provision be consistent with the punishment 

provisions contained in the amendments to §45-6-203, 

MCA, in section 3 of the bill. 

Section 2. Amendment to §45-6-201, MCA. rfhe amendment 

to this section eliminates the requirement that notice 

be posted or otherwise communicated in order to 
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establish that a person has "entered or remained 

unlawfully" upon land. The purpose of this amendment 

is to shift the responsibility for preventing the 

unauthorized entrance upon land of another from the 

landowner to the person who is not authorized to be 

there. (Note, the term "or::cupied structure" is 

stricken in this amendment as a drafting measure, since 

"premises" is defined in §45-2-101, MeA, to include 

"any type of structure.") 

Section 3. Amendment to §45-6-203, MeA. This is the 

section that criminalizes the unlawful behavior 

(trespass to premises) described in §45-6-201, MeA, and 

provides a penalty for such criminal behavior. 

Subsection (1) of §45-6-203, MeA, is amended in the 

bill to provide for two types of criminal trespass: 

(1) trespass to premises, including land, committed 

"knowingly" (this is the present law); and (2) trespass 

to land (not all premises) committed by the mere act of 

trespass, regardless of the mental state of the 

trespasser (this is the new provision). Eliminating 

the presence of a mental state as a precondition to a 

criminal act creates a condition termed "absolute 

liability," which is defined under Montana law in 

§45-2-104, MeA. 

Subsection (2) of §45-6-203, MeA, provides the penalty 

provision for the trespass actions. The penalty for 

trespass committed "knowingly" is unchanged: a fine 

not to exceed $500, imprisonment for a term not to 

exceed 6 months, or both. The penalty for trespass 

committed regardless of the mental state of the 

trespasser conforms to the penalty required by the law 

defining absolute liability: a fine not to exceed 

$500. 
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Section 4. Amendment of §87-l-504, MeA. This 

amendment expands the type of property on which the 

game wardens must enforce the criminal trespass, 

criminal mischief, and litter laws.* Under the present 

law, the wardens must enforce these laws "on private 

lands where public recreation is permitted," a 

seemingly contradictory condition in reference to 

criminal trespass. The Department of Fish, Wildlife, 

and Parks interprets trespass under this section to 

mean actions which go beyond the limits of recreation 

that a landowner permits. For example, a landowner may 

permit hunting and require that hunters check in with 

tha landowner before proceeding to hunt. A hunter 

neglecting to check in with the landowner could be a 

trespasser "on private lands where public recreation is 

permitted." However, on lands on which recreation is 

not permitted, wardens now do not have the authority to 

enforce the criminal -trespass laws. For example, on 

these lands, a warden (or an ex-officio warden, such as 

a Department river patroller) who patrols a stream does 

not have authority to enforce trespass actions he 

observes while on patrol. The committee I S amendment 

expands the type of property on which the wardens must 

enforce the criminal trespass, criminal mischief, and 

litter laws to "private lands being used for 

recreational purposes." 

Section 5. An immediate effective date is established. 

* Three committee members opposed this amendment 
because they feared it might require an excessive 
appropriation. In addition, two of the three had 
reservations about extending the wardens I enforcement 
authority of these laws to all private lands. 
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5684 P.2d 1088, 41 St. Rep. 1192 (Mont. 1984). 

6Minutes from this and all other committee 
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the Index of Committee Materials. 

7362 P.2d 137 (Wyo. 1961). 

8This chapter is a recently edited version of the 
paper prepared for and presented to the committee by 
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of Committee Materials following these footnotes. 

9Johnson and Austin, "Recreational Rights and 
Titles to Beds on Western Lakes and Streams," 7 Natural 
Resources Journal 1,4 (Jan. 1967). 

10State policymakers should have an interest in 
navigability for title purposes since the state has an 
interest in the lands it owns. The state I s role in 
title determinations is limited to applying rules 
developed in federal court for determining the 

59 



question. (See text on p. 15-17 and accompanying 
notes.) Navigability for purposes of federal authority 
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Rights in Land Adjacent to Water, 1 Waters and Water 
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(Clark, editor, 1967). 
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accompanying text. 

24§87-2-305, MeA. Note that §87-2-305, is 
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subsection (1) of section 3 and section 8 of LC 69 in 
the final chapter of this report and accompanying 
notes.) 

25 22 U.S. (9 Wheat.) 1 (1824). 
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over 1968-69 figures." (p.2) (His testimony is on 
file at the Legislative Council.) 

65 For example, Mr. Flynn reported, "Figures 
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71 Supra note 7. 
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strictly speaking, may be slightly broader than the 
right created in subsection (1) of section 3 of the 
bill, it was staff opinion that the clarity of the 
provision in the bill outweighed both the confusion 
created by §87-2-305, MCA, and the possible rights that 
would be diminished by repealing that statute. Also, 
since a purpose of LC 69 was to codify comprehensively 
the law on recreation, it was felt that §87-2-305, MCA, 
should be repealed and its provisions placed in the 
comprehensive law. 
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APPENDIX A 

LC 69: An Act to Generally Define Laws Governing 
Recreational Use of State Waters 
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b

e 
so

 
u

se
d

 
b

y
 

th
e
 
p

u
b

li
c
 
w

it
h

o
u

t 
re

g
a
rd

 
to

 
o

w
n

e
rs

h
ip

 
o

f 

th
e
 

la
n

d
 

u
n

d
e
rl

y
in

g
 

th
e
 
w

a
te

rs
. 

(2
) 

T
h

e 
p

u
b

li
c
 

m
ay

 
n

o
t 

m
ak

e 
re

c
re

a
ti

o
n

a
l 

u
se

 
o

f 

s
u

rf
a
c
e
 

w
a
te

rs
 

w
h

il
e
 

th
e
y

 
a
re

 
d

iv
e
rt

e
d

 
aw

ay
 

fr
o

m
 

a 
n

a
tu

ra
l 

w
a
te

r 
b

o
d

y
 

fo
r 

b
e
n

e
fi

c
ia

l 
u

se
 
~
u
r
s
u
a
n
t
 

to
 
T

it
le

 
8

5
, 

c
h

a
p

te
r 

2
, 

p
a
rt

 
2 

o
r 

3
. 

NE
W

 
S

E
C

T
IO

N
. 

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
3

. 
U

se
 

o
f 

la
n

d
 

b
e
tw

e
e
n

 
o

rd
in

a
ry

 

h
ig

h
-w

a
te

r 
m

ar
k

s 
-
-

w
h

en
 

p
e
rm

is
s
ib

le
 
-
-

w
h

en
 
p

ro
h

ib
it

e
d

. 
(1

) 

A
 m

em
be

r 
o

f 
th

e
 
p

u
b

li
c
 

m
ay

 
u

se
 

th
e
 

la
n

d
 

b
e
tw

e
e
n

 
th

e
 

o
rd

in
a
ry

 

h
ig

h
-w

a
te

r 
m

a
rk

s 
o

f 
s
u

rf
a
c
e
 

w
a
te

rs
 

th
a
t 

s
a
ti

s
f
y

 
th

e
 

fe
d

e
ra

l 

te
s
t 

o
f 

n
a
v

ig
a
b

il
it

y
 
fo

r 
p

u
rp

o
se

s 
o

f 
s
ta

te
 

o
w

n
e
rs

h
ip

. 

(2
) 

A
 m

em
b

er
 

o
f 

th
e
 

p
u

b
li

c
 

m
ay

 
n

o
t 

u
se

 
th

e
 

la
n

d
 

b
e
tw

e
e
n

 
th

e
 
o

rd
in

a
ry

 
h

ig
h

-w
a
te

r 
m

a
rk

s 
o

f 
s
u

rf
a
c
e
 
w

a
te

rs
 

th
a
t 

d
o

 
n

o
t 

s
a
ti

s
fy

 
th

e
 

fe
d

e
ra

l 
te

s
t 

o
f 

n
a
v

ig
a
b

il
it

y
 
fo

r 
p

u
rp

o
se

s 

o
f 

s
ta

te
 
o

w
n

e
rs

h
ip

, 
e
x

c
e
p

t 
w

h
en

: 

(a
) 

su
c
h

 
u

se
 

is
 

u
n

a
v

o
id

a
b

le
 

a
n

d
 

in
c
id

e
n

ta
l 

to
 

u
se

 
o

f 

th
e
 

w
a
te

rs
 

p
e
rm

it
te

d
 

u
n

d
e
r 

[s
e
c
ti

o
n

 
2

];
 

o
r 
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(b
) 

th
e
 

o
w

n
er

 
o

f 
su

c
h

 
la

n
d

 
o

r 
h

is
 

a
u

th
o

ri
z
e
d

 
a
g

e
n

t 

g
ra

n
ts

 
p

e
rm

is
si

o
n

 
to

 
u

se
 

th
e
 

la
n

d
. 

(3
) 

U
se

 
o

f 
th

e
 

la
n

d
 
is

 
u

n
a
v

o
id

a
b

le
 

an
d

 
in

c
id

e
n

ta
l 

to
 

u
se

 
o

f 
th

e
 

w
a
te

rs
 

p
e
rm
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d
 

u
n

d
e
r 
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e
c
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o
n

 
21

 
o

n
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w

h
en

 
th

e
 

u
se

 
is

 
te

m
p

o
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ri
ly

 
n

e
c
e
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a
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r 
p

u
rp

o
se
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o

f 
s
a
fe

ty
, 

h
e
a
lt

h
, 

o
r 

b
y

p
a
ss

in
g

 
b

a
rr

ie
rs

. 

N
EW

 
S

E
C

T
IO

N
. 

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
4

. 
P

o
rt

a
g

in
g

 

p
e
rm

is
s
ib

le
. 

A
 m

em
be

r 
o

f 
th

e
 

p
u

b
li

c
 

m
ay

, 
ab

o
v

e 
th

e
 

h
ig

h
-w

a
te

r 
m

a
rk

, 
p

o
rt

a
g

e
 

a
ro

u
n

d
 

b
a
rr

ie
rs

 
in

 

in
tr

u
s
iv

e
 

m
an

n
er

 
p

o
s
s
ib

le
, 

a
v

o
id

in
g

 
d

am
ag

e 

la
n

d
o

w
n

e
r'

s
 

la
n

d
 

a
n

d
 
v

io
la

ti
o

n
 
o

f 
h

is
 

ri
g

h
ts

. 

w
h

en
 

o
rd

in
a
ry

 

th
e
 

le
a
s
t 

to
 

th
e
 

N
EW

 
S

E
C

T
IO

N
. 

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
5

. 
R

e
s
tr

ic
ti

o
n

 
o

n
 

la
n

d
o

w
n

e
r 

li
a
b

il
it

y
 

d
u

ri
n

g
 

re
c
re

a
ti

o
n

a
l 

u
se

 
o

f 
w

a
te

rs
 

o
r 

la
n

d
. 

(1
) 

A
ny

 

p
e
rs

o
n

 
w

ho
 

u
se

s 
fo

r 
re

c
re

a
ti

o
n

a
l 

p
u

rp
o

se
s 

s
u

rf
a
c
e
 

w
a
te

rs
 

fl
o

w
in

g
 

o
v

e
r 

o
r 

th
ro

u
g

h
 

an
y

 
la

n
d

 
in

 
th

e
 

p
o

ss
e
ss

io
n

 
o

r 
u

n
d

e
r 

th
e
 
c
o

n
tr

o
l 

o
f 

a
n

o
th

e
r,

 
p

u
rs

u
a
n

t 
to

 
[s

e
c
ti

o
n

 
2

1
, 

o
r 

la
n

d
 

w
h

il
e
 

p
o

rt
a
g

in
g

 
a
ro

u
n

d
 

b
a
rr

ie
rs

 
o

r 
a
s 

an
 

u
n

a
v

o
id

a
b

le
 

o
r 

in
c
id

e
n

ta
l 

u
se

 
o

f 
th

e
 

w
a
te

rs
, 

p
u

rs
u

a
n

t 
to

 
[s

e
c
ti

o
n

 
3 

o
r 

41
, 

d
o

e
s 

n
o

t 
h

a
v

e
 

th
e
 
s
ta

tu
s
 

o
f 

in
v

it
e
e
 

o
r 

li
c
e
n

s
e
e
. 

(2
) 

A
 l

a
n

d
o

w
n

e
r 

o
r 

te
n

a
n

t 
is

 
li

a
b

le
 

to
 

a 
p

e
rs

o
n

 
u

s
in

g
, 

fo
r 

re
c
re

a
ti

o
n

a
l 

p
u

rp
o

se
s,

 
w

a
te

rs
 

o
r 

la
n

d
 

d
e
s
c
ri

b
e
d

 
in

 

s
u

b
s
e
c
ti

o
n

 
(1

) 
o

n
ly

 
fo

r 
a
n

 
a
c
t 

o
r 

o
m

is
si

o
n

 
th

a
t 

c
o

n
s
ti

tu
te

s
 

w
il

lf
u

l 
o

r 
w

a
n

to
n

 
m

is
c
o

n
d

u
c
t.

 

(3
) 

T
h

is
 

s
e
c
ti

o
n

 
d

o
e
s 

n
o

t 
a
p

p
ly

 
to

 
a 

la
n

d
o

w
n

e
r 

o
r 

te
n

a
n

t 
w

ho
 
fo

r 
c
o

m
p

e
n

sa
ti

o
n

 
p

e
rm

it
s 

th
e
 

la
n

d
 

d
e
s
c
ri

b
e
d

 
in
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s
u

b
s
e
c
ti

o
n

 
(1

) 
to

 
b

e 
u

se
d

 
fo

r 
re

c
re

a
ti

o
n

a
l 

p
u

rp
o

se
s.

 

N
EW

 
S

E
C

T
IO

N
. 

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
6

. 
P

re
s
c
ri

p
ti

v
e
 

e
a
se

m
e
n

t 
n

o
t 

a
c
q

u
ir

e
d

 
b

y
 

re
c
re

a
ti

o
n

a
l 

u
se

. 
(1

) 
A

 p
re

s
c
ri

p
ti

v
e
 

e
a
se

m
e
n

t 
is

 

a 
ri

g
h

t 
to

 
u

se
 

th
e
 

p
ro

p
e
rt

y
 
o

f 
a
n

o
th

e
r 

th
a
t 

is
 

a
c
q

u
ir

e
d

 
b

y
 

o
p

e
n

, 
e
x

c
lu

s
iv

e
, 

n
o

to
ri

o
u

s
, 

h
o

s
ti

le
, 

a
d

v
e
rs

e
, 

c
o

n
ti

n
u

o
u

s
, 

a
n

d
 

u
n

in
te

rr
u

p
te

d
 

u
se

 
fo

r 
a 

p
e
ri

o
d

 
o

f 
5 

y
e
a
rs

. 

(2
) 

A
 p

re
s
c
ri

p
ti

v
e
 

e
a
se

m
e
n

t 
c
a
n

n
o

t 
b

e 
a
c
q

u
ir

e
d

 
th

ro
u

g
h

 

u
se

 
o

f 
la

n
d

 
o

r 
w

a
te

r 
fo

r 
re

c
re

a
ti

o
n

a
l 

p
u

rp
o

se
s.

 

s
e
c
ti

o
n

 
7

. 
S

e
c
ti

o
n

 
7

0
-1

9
-4

0
5

, 
M

eA
, 

is
 

am
en

d
ed

 
to

 
re

a
d

: 

"7
0

-1
9

-4
0

5
. 

T
it

le
 

b
y

 
p

re
s
c
ri

p
ti

o
n

. 
g

ee
tt

p
a

n
ey

 
E

x
c
e
p

t 
a
s
 

p
ro

v
id

e
d

 
in

 
[s

e
c
ti

o
n

 
6

1
, 

o
c
c
u

p
a
n

c
y

 
fo

r 
th

e
 

p
e
ri

o
d

 
p

re
s
c
ri

b
e
d

 

b
y

 
th

is
 

c
h

a
p

te
r 

a
s 

s
u

ff
ic

ie
n

t 
to

 
b

a
r 

a
n

 
a
c
ti

o
n

 
fo

r 
th

e
 

re
c
o

v
e
ry

 
o

f 
th

e
 

d
e
n

o
m

in
a
te

d
 

a 
ti

tl
e
 

b
y

 

a
g

a
in

s
t 

a
ll

."
 

p
ro

p
e
rt

y
 

c
o

n
fe

rs
 

a 

p
re

s
c
ri

p
ti

o
n

, 
w

h
ic

h
 

t
i
t
l
e
 

th
e
re

to
, 

is
 

s
u

ff
ic

ie
n

t 

NE
W

 
S

E
C

T
IO

N
. 

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
8

. 
R

e
p

e
a
le

r.
 

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
8

7
-2

-3
0

5
, 

M
C

A
, 

is
 

re
p

e
a
le

d
. 

NE
W

 
S

E
C

T
IO

N
. 

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
9

. 
C

o
d

if
ic

a
ti

o
n

 
in

s
tr

u
c
ti

o
n

. 

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
5 

is
 

in
te

n
d

e
d

 
to

 
b

e
 
c
o

d
if

ie
d

 
a
s
 

a
n

 
in

te
g

ra
l 

p
a
rt

 
o

f 

T
it

le
 

7
0

, 
c
h

a
p

te
r 

1
6

, 
p

a
rt

 
3

, 
a
n

d
 

th
e
 

p
ro

v
is

io
n

s
 

o
f 

T
it

le
 

7
0

, 
c
h

a
p

te
r 

1
6

, 
p

a
rt

 
3

, 
a
p

p
ly

 
to

 
s
e
c
ti

o
n

 
5

. 

NE
W

 
S

E
C

T
IO

N
. 

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
1

0
. 

S
e
v

e
ra

b
il

it
y

. 
I
f
 

a 
p

a
rt

 
o

f 

th
is

 
a
c
t 

is
 

in
v

a
li

d
, 

a
ll

 
v

a
li

d
 
p

a
rt

s
 

th
a
t 

a
re

 
s
e
v

e
ra

b
le

 
fr

o
m

 

th
e
 

in
v

a
li

d
 
p

a
rt

 
re

m
a
in

 
in

 
e
ff

e
c
t.

 
I
f
 

a 
p

a
rt

 
o

f 
th

is
 
a
c
t 

is
 

in
v

a
li

d
 

in
 

o
n

e 
o

r 
m

o
re

 
o

f 
it

s
 
a
p

p
li

c
a
ti

o
n

s
, 

th
e
 
p

a
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re

m
a
in

s 
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APPENDIX B 

LC 87: An Act Eliminating the Requirement That Notice 
be Posted or Otherwise Communicated for the 

Commission of the Offense of Criminal Trespass to Land 
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Proposed Amendments to HB 265 

1. Page 3, line 1. 
Following: "of" 
Strike: "surface" 
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TESTIMONY TO SENATE JUDICIARY 

SUPPORTING HOUSE BILL 265 

The Montana Stockgrowers Association and members of 

the agricultural industry alliance, consisting of the 

Montana Stockgrowers Association, Montana Wool Growers 

Association, Montana Association of State Grazing Dis

tricts, Montana Cowbelles, Montana Farmers Union, Montana 

Cattle Feeders Association, Montana Farm Bureau Federa-

tion, Montana Water Development Association, Women In-

volved in Farm Economics, Montana Grange, Montana 

Irrigators, Inc. and the Agricultural Preservation 

Association, support passage of House Bill 265 with some 

minor amendments. These members of the agricultural 

community believe this bill is the most effective piece of 

proposed legislation addressing the stream access issue 

under consideration during this session and urge passage 

of the bill. The bill strikes a balance between the pro-

tection of private landowner rights and the identification 

of public recreational uses of the surface waters, beds 

and banks of the streams and rivers of Montana. This 

legislation identifies the responsibilities of both 

sectors affected by the stream access issue and proposes a 

fair and reasonable approach which accommodates the con-

cerns of the landowner and the recreationalist. 
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A brief history of the events which brought the par-

ties to their present position underscores the ineffec

tiveness of confrontation as a problem-solving procedure. 

Several landowners, on two streams which receive signifi-

cant public recreational pressures, sought to restrain and 

deny access to floaters and fishermen. After negotiations 

sponsored and encouraged by the Department of Fish, Wild

life and Parks failed, two suits were filed. In each the 

district court held in favor of the public and denied the 

landowner the relief sought. 

While the suits were pending on appeal to the Supreme 

Court of Montana, the 1983 Legislature considered a 

variety of stream access legislation. Those efforts 

failed in deference to the appellate process. In May and 

June of 1984, the Supreme Court of Montana rendered two 

broad, sweeping decisions which allowed the public the 

right to use all state waters and the beds and banks to 

the high water mark for any recreational and incidental 

uses. The use right was extended to the high water mark 

on all streams regardless of size and for all recreational 

uses the character of the stream could support. The deci

sions did not attempt to provide definition to many of the 

terms and rights extended, inviting a legislative re

sponse. Indeed, the time to address this matter is now 

before further litigation clouds the subject and closes 
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the opportunity for a balanced legislative resolution. 

Fortunately the 1983 Legislature had created an in-

terim study committee to receive testimony and proposes 

legislation. The interim comittee met both before and 

after the Supreme Court of Montana decisions and studied 

and considered primary and collateral issues raised by the 

decided cases. 

The interim committee gave thoughtful deliberation to 

the issue and developed House Bill 16 which became the 

catalyst for the remaining legislation being considered by 

this committee. It is fair to say that absent these 

actions the later activities of the agricultural 

community, working in conjunction with recreationalists 

and the Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks, would have 

never occurred. 

As the interim committee's action drew to a close, 

landowner groups met to outline the goals for upcoming 

legislation and to plan for this session. All groups 

agreed that it was critical to pass legislation this 

session, both to define areas left unclear by the Supreme 

Court of Montana's decisions, to allay the fears of land-

owners and recreationalists, and to avoid conflict as the 

newly won rights were tested and applied to specific 

streams other than the streams subject to the litigation. 

To pass legislation which would be sustained in the 
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event of a court challenge required an analysis of the 

limits of the Supreme Court of Montana decisions and a 

determination to propose legislation within those limita-

tions. Six major goals were identified as being the sub

ject of any proposed legislation. House Bill 265 appro-

priately addresses each element of necessary legislation. 

Those goals were: 

(1) Recognition of private property rights; 

(2) Restriction of landowner liability; 

(3) Identification of the right of portage around 

barriers; 

(4) Limitation upon prescriptive easement to avoid 

the loss of land ownership through recreational 

use activity; 

(5) A definition of high water to demonstrate it was 

equivalent to the "ordinary high water mark" of 

the Natural Streambed Preservation Act; and 

(6) Limitation upon the public's use to follow and 

recreate upon diverted waters. 

House Bill 265 addresses all of these concerns within 

the limitations imposed by the decisions of the Supreme 

Court of Montana. While the result reached in those deci-

sions were not to the liking of most landowners, it is 

irresponsible to ignore those decisions or to propose 

legislation which is not cognizant of the opinions of the 
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court. The Supreme Court of Montana, the third branch of 

state government, construing the Constitution of Montana, 

has declared rights to exist in the public which protect 

the continued recreational use of all waters of the 

state. Absent passage of a constitutional amendment re-

stricting those rights, legislation which failed to abide 

by those decisions and the Montana Constitution would pro-

bably be declared void. There is little gained in passing 

legislation which is constitutionally flawed and likely to 

be declared void if challenged. Recognizing this concept, 

the House Judiciary Committee, after hearing all the 

stream access bills, created a subcommittee which combined 

all the pending bills into a single bill, using H8 265 as 

the vehicle to advance these amendments. All interested 

landowner and recreation groups were present and had the 

opportunity to provide imput into the bill. The major 

concerns raised were appropriately addressed. 

House 8ill 265 defines "barrier;" "Class I waters;" 

"Class II waters;" "diverted way from a natural body;" 

"ordinary high-water mark;" and "recreational uses for the 

Class I and Class II waters" as well as other terms used 

within the act. A barrier is a natural or artifical ob-

struction which totally or effectively obstructs the 

recreational use of a water course. The barrier is deter-

mined at the time of use and the right of portage arises 
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only if a barrier exists. stream fluctuations may cause 

barriers to exist at some time of the year but not at 

others. The definition of "surface water" has been in-

serted to avoid repeating the directive of the Supreme 

Court that the water and the bed and banks to the high-

water marks are available for recreational use. 

Waters have been divided into Class I and Class II 

streams and the recreational uses permitted have been tied 

to the character of the water, with recreational activi-

ties not directly water related prohibited on Class II 

waters without landowner permission. Big game hunting has 

been treated the same on private land within the high-

water marks as elsewhere landowner permission is re-

quired on private property. 

The right of the public to use the surface waters 

does not include the right to use waters diverted into a 

stock pond, if the stream has intermittent flows, and does 

not allow the public to follow the water diverted away 

from the natural water body and conveyed by canal, ditch 

or flood control channel. 

The public's right to portage around barriers is pre-

served, as is the landowners' right to fence across 

streams; however, a fence constructed consistent with de-

signs approved by the Department of Fish, Wildlife and 

Parks and which does not interfere with the recreational 
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use of the water will provide an alternative to portage. 

A landowner can create a portage--typically a gate or 

ladder. The bill contains provisions which create a prob-

lem solving procedure for developing a portage route 

should conflict arise, an unlikely event. This procedure 

does not result in a taking since the public's right to 

portage is restricted to an exclusive route, thus land-

owner property rights are not limited but expanded. The 

bill initially relegates the fact finding to the Board of 

Supervisors of a soil conservation district or other 

appropriate local board. These people were chosen because 

they have excellent knowledge of landowner issues and are 

knowledgeable of stream conditions in the county where 

they serve. Alternative fact finders are identified with 

an arbitration panel created to review unsatisfactory 

decisions. 

limitations upon landowner liability and prescriptive 

easement legislation is included. The proposed bill will 

be effective on passage. 

The Senate has already addressed the stream access 

issue through passage of three "insurance" bills--offered 

to provide landowners relief in the event HB 265 failed 

passage. The presence of these bills should not justify 

the failure of HB 265. The three bills are incomplete 

responses to the stream access issue. Two of the bills 

-7-
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addressing landowner liability, SB 421 and prescriptive 

easement, SB 424, approach the subject in the same general 

fashion. However, the liability limitation found in 

S8 421 is incomplete. The bill offers no relief for port-

age problems and extends no limitations of liability to 

others involved in resolving portage issues. SB 424 un-

fortunately attempts to address non-stream access pre-

scriptive right questions. My clients believe the debate 

on stream access should not be clouded by other questions, 

better addressed through separate legislation. This 

approach will allow the full intent and affect of any 

legislation to be debated by both sides. 

SB 418, advancing an alternative definition of high-

water is perhaps the most troubling of the "insurance" 

legislation. Like HB 265 it follows the definitional 

pattern of the Natural Streambed Preservation Act but 

incorporates the example found in the regulation. The 

definition of "high water" in the 310 permitting regula-

tions was designed to extend regulatory control over much 

of the stream. But it does so by adopting a definition of 

low, not high water. If any definition requires landowner 

attention, it is the definition in the regulation, not the 

definition found in HB 265. House Bill 265 alone gives 

the appropriate definition of "high water". 

More troubling, however, is the alternative approach 

-8-
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taken in the two bills regarding the use of flood plains. 

HB 265 places these areas totally beyond public recrea-

tional use. SB 418 does not and allows public use when 

the areas are covered with water. Since SB 418 doesn't 

prohibit the use of water diverted away from a stream, 

because the bill does not comprehensively address all of 

the stream access issue, the result under S8 418 is 

recreational users would be authorized to fish and float 

in flood irrigated pastures during the spring and summer 

of each year. T~s unintended result is one not acceptable 

to landowners and not sought by recreationalists. This 

result should be avoided by passage of H8 265. 

Landowners are here today because of the persistent 

controversy of stream access. Many landowners feel their 

rights have been hampered because of the unreasonable 

actions of a few individuals who have affected all of the 

agricultural community. Looking back and finding explana-

tions for the present controversy, however is not a posi-

tive means to resolve these issues. 

Landowners are here today to support House 8ill 265. 

They are not alone. Rather, this bill before this 

committee is a cooperative effect, the result of hours of 

work by dedicated landowners, recreationalists and the 

Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks and by the House 

Judiciary Committee and its subcommittee. Without this 
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joint cooperation the present proposed legislation would 

not have developed. It is this type of continued coopera-

tion which will yield benefits beyond the present legisla-

tion as these parties continue to work toward better 

relations between these differing communities which share 

common interests and goals. 

There have been some arguments advanced suggesting 

that the present bill is a "compromise", suggesting this 

concept is contrary to the legislative process. Obviously 

it is not. Moreover, if a compromise has occurred, it has 

occurred by both parties, compromising the uncertainty of 

the future in exchange for the certainty of the present, a 

result which favors landowners but gives all concerned the 

ability to know what their respective rights and respon-

sibilities are. 

The work and effort which resulted in the present 

bill cannot end here. The Department of Fish, Wildlife 

and Parks has powers already extended through Section 

87-01-303, MeA, to regulate recreational activities on all 

streams available to public access and to consider protec-

tion of private property in that regulation. HB 265 gives 

direction for implementation of these regulations both in 

Section 2(5) and in the statement of intent. The Depart-

ment has already experimented with different options to 

accommodate public and landowner interest on the Smith, 
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Big Hole and the Blackfoot. These programs, and perhaps 

others, must be considered to address future pressures and 

the needs of the landowner and the public. 

Hear the voices of concern addressed by both the pro

ponents and opponents. Those who criticize the efforts of 

HB 265 seek to return to the status of the law before the 

Supreme Court decisions. Defeat of HB 265 will not accom-

plish these desire$, it will leave the agricultural 

community without the definitions, remedies and protec-

tions of HB 265. Consider the bills the Senate has al-

ready passed and you find there has been little resolved. 

Conversely HB 265 addresses and resolves all elements of 

the stream access issue. It does so fairly and with 

balance, protecting landowner rights while identifying and 

preserving public recreational interests. 

It is time to end the long debate and public contro-

versy concerning stream access. The appropriate resolu-

tion and one which warrants your support is found in House 

Bill 265. We encourage your support and the passage of 

this bill. 

7246R 

Ronald F. Waterman 
Agricultural Alliance 
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NAME ___ R~O~N~A~L~D~F~.~WA~T~E~R~M~A~N __ . _________ BILL NO. HB 265 

ADDRESS HELENA MT 59624 DATE 03/08/85 

WHOM TO YOU REPRESENT MONTANA STOCKGROWERS ASSOCIATION 

SUPPORT _____ x~X ____ _ OPPO SE: __________ _ AMEND --------xx 

Comments: 

1. Page 3, line 5. 
Following: "system" 
Insert: "at the Doint where the waters are subjected to 

to treatment" 

2. Page 4, line 24. 
Following: "MARK" 
Insert: "OR R'Es'ERVOIRS WITHIN THE NATURAL WATER BODY" 

3. Page 6. 

4. 

Following: line 3 
Insert: (E) THE PLACEMENT OR CREATION OF ANY PERMANENT 

STRUCTURE OR OBJECT, SUCH AS A PERMANENT DUCK BLIND 
OR BOAT MOORAGE. 

Page 6. 
Strike: lines 8, 9 and 10 in their entirety 
Insert: (B) THE PLACEMENT OR CREATION OF ANY SEMI

PERMANENT OBJECT SUCH AS A SEASONAL DUCK BLIND~0 
) 

5. Page 9, line 7. 
Following: "petition the district court" 
Insert: "within 30 days of the decision" 

6. Page 10, line 12 
Following: "No supervisor" 
Insert: "or any member of the arbitration panel" 

7. Page 11, line 8 
Following: "REACH" 
Insert: "OR LEAVE" 
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A COMPARISON E£T\lEEN SUPRE~ mURT DECISIONS AND I-OUSE BILL 265 .. 

Supreme Court cecision 
'. Landowner has no ric:jlt of 
~ -:ontrol of the use of 
~~urface waters, except to 

satisfy prior appropriation 
uses. Curran 41 St.Rep.914 

III Hildreth 41 St. Rep. 1195 

. Recreational use of waters 
_ recognized, but the capacity 

of the water alone deter
mines the types and avail-

.. ability for recreational 
activity. Curran, 41 St.Rep. 
914 

~ 

~. The public trust doctrine 
does not permit a private 
party to interfere with the 

.. public's right to recrea-
r tional use of the surface 

'f the State's waters. 
.., .....turran, 41 st. Re p. 914 

.. 
4. The public trust doctrine 

permits full recreational 
.. use of surface waters. 

... 
Curran, 41 St.Rep. 914 
Hildreth, 41 st. Rep. 1195 

.. The public trust doctrine 
permits full recreational 
use of surface waters. 

.. OJrran, 41 St. Rep. 914 
Hildreth, 41 St.Rep. 1195 

'.: Jblic prohibited from 
\..,;:ossing private propert y 

; . to reach water s. OJrran 
~ 41 ST. Rep. 916; Hi ldreth 

41 St. Rep. 1195 

Resul t 
Full public use of 
water without regard 
to land ownership 

No definition of 
recreational use, 
reference to other 
state statutes will 
supply definitions 

Unlimited public use 
of all state water, 
with no interference 

PUblic easements on 
waterways and po
tential prescriptive 
easements on private 
property, portage 
routes, and private 
land crossings to 
reach public streams 

Unlimited public use 
of all state water, 
with no interference 

PUblic trespass 
across private land 
not permitted 

H.B. 265 Result 
Public recreational Public riqht 
rights recognized but defined and 
certain activities, limited where 
i.e. vehicle operation recreational 
bio 9ame huntino pro- use would 
hibited on all waters; conflict with 
other activities in- priv8te rights 
cluding campin9, 
creation of permanent 
and semi-permanent 
structures prohibited 
on smaller streams 
Sec. 2 

Recreational uses de
fined and restricted 
to water related 
activities with some 
restrictions, Sec.l(8) 

Recreational ac
tivities of sur
face waters re
stricted to water 
activities 

Limitations on public Landowner manage
uses imposed to assure ment options pro
activities are water tected and pre
related; use of di- served; recrea
verted and impounded tional activities 
waters prohibited; limited to stream 
landowners permitted use only 
to fence across streams 
and rivers. Sec. 2(2)(c); 
2(3); Sec. 3(2) 

Prescriptive easements No potential pre-
cannot be developed scriptive ease-
through use of sur- ments developing 
face waters, beds, upon private land 
banks, portage routes 
or across private land 
to reach surface waters 
Sec. 5 

Fish & Game Commission Limitation of 
directed to formulate recreational use 
rules limiting, re- of water for 
stricting or pro- health safety & 
hibiting types and protection of 
extent of recreational public & private 
uses of waters. Sec. property reasons 
2(5); statement of 
Intent 

PUblic prohibited from PUblic trespass 
crossing private oro- across private 
perty to reach watsENATElROOr.m. Y e~M~ITTEE 
Sec. 2 (4) rrrm~'81\ 
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7. o l1)e public's use of water is, 
under normal circumstances, 
allowed to the high water 
mark of the waters. Curran 
41 St.Fep. 916; Hildreth 

( 11 St.Rep. 1195 

8. RJblic's right to use stream 
includes rigtt to portage 
around all barriers which 
interfere with right, al
lowing portage in least 
intrusive manner, avoiding 
private property damage. 
Curran 41 St.Rep. 917 
Hildreth 41 st. Rep. 1195 

9. RJblic surface water user 
has right to make full 
recreational use of water 
without control by land
owner. OUrran 41 st. Rep. 
917; Hildreth 41 st.Rep. 1195 

l~ The public right to use the 
water includes a riqht to 
use the water, the bed and 
bank up to the ordinary 
high water mark and to 
portage around barriers. 
Hildreth, 41 St. Rep. 1195 

7258R 

l 

No definition of high 
water mark and po
tential of including 
flood plains while 
wet or dry 

No definition of 
barrier. Public 
alone determines 
manner and method 
of portage 

Recreational user 
present on land as a 
matter of right and 
landowner probahly 
owes duty of ordinary 
care 

The recreational use 
of public includes 
the water, beds and 
banks of streams 

High water mark de
fined to mean the 
line impressed upon 
land by water for 
sufficient periods to 
all distinction of 
areas & prohibiting 
recreational uses of 
flood plains. Sec. 1(7) 

D:!fini tion which 
contains recreal 
tional activiti 
to within hanks 
of a stream 

J 
i 

Barrier defined to RJblic given 
only objects which limited right tl' 
totally or effectively portage around !, 
obstructs recreational barriers and 
use of water, portage landowner can 
permitted avoiding restrict portaol,~ 
damage to private land to exclusive 
and rights; portage route for manage-
route: determination ment needs I;' I 

possIble to preserve ' 
landowner management 
need s. Sec. 1( I) ; I: 
Sec. 3 

Landowner and super
visor liability to 
recreational user 
limited to wilful or 
wanton misconduct 

Surface waters de
fined to include the 
beds and banks of 
streams up to the 
ordinary high water 
mark. Sec. 1(7) 

Limited duty of 
care owed recrel" . 
tional user pro 
hibition apainst 
intentional actl' 
desianed to '~ 

ignore 
!II 

The recreati~~1 
use of the publ~ 
includes the 
water, beds andll 
banks of streamf 

1 
J 
I 
I 
I 
J 

..,J 
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TESTIMONY OF THE MONTANA COUNCIL, TROUT UNLIMITED 

BEFORE THE SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 

H.B. 265 

March 8, 1985 

Mr. Chairman and Members of the Committee: 

My name is Mary Wright, and I represent the Montana Council of Trout 
Unlimited. TU is a national non-profit fishing conservation organization 
with over 37,000 members nationwide in about 330 chapters. The Montana 
Council is the state governing board representing ten local chapters 
and one affiliated organization in Montana. 

TU participated in the process that led to the proposal now embodied 
in H.B. 265. Other sportsmenls organizations taking part in that process 
were the Montana Coalition for Stream Access, the Montana Wildlife Fed
eration, the Skyline Sportsmen, the Floating and Fishing Outfitters 
Association of Montana, the Medicine River Canoe Club, and the Missouri 
River Fly Fishers. The Agricultural organizations referred to by Mr. 
Waterman and the Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks were also part 
of the deliberations on this legislation. 

We fully support H.B. 265 as a reasonable, fair and balanced treat
ment of the issues raised by the Montana Supreme Court in its Curran and 
Hildreth decisions last year. It clarifies the issues not decided by 
the Court, states clearly the rights and responsibilities of sportsmen, 
and affords protection for landowners which have become important in 
light of the Courtls decisions. Because H.B. 265 integrates all the is
sues surrounding stream access, it has many strengths. It is because 
of these strengths that we ask the ~mmitteels support for this legis
lation. 

One of the strengths of H.B. 265 lies in its comprehensive treatment 
of the issues. At the same time, it is a focused treatment. The statement 
of rights and responsibilities of landowners and sportsmen relates only 
to stream access, and does not unnecessarily go beyond those issues. 
Another strength of H.B. 265 is that it provides a suitable vehicle for 
the Legislature to address all the issues. It has been said many times 
that if the Legislature had expressed its will in the last session, we 
would not be here today engaged in yet another effort to reach the solu
tions we are seeking. A third strength of the bill is that it classifies 
streams. In doing so, H.B. 265 preserves reasonable landowner control 
over small streams while implementing in a reasonable way the rights 
afforded to sportsmen on state constitutional grounds by the Court. Fin
ally, H.B. 265 provides the means for sportsmen and landowners to join 
together with the Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks to regulate uses 
of streams on a site specific basis to accomplish the stated goal of all 
the parties that our resources be protected. 

On the substantive provisions of H.B. 265, I 
few comments. First, the bill divides the waters 

would like to make a 
of the state into two 
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categories. Although the Court did not provide for any such classifi
cation, we believe that it is reasonable to do so in order to protect 
the rights, including the right of privacy, of landowners on small 
streams that have not before been accessible to the public. On class 
I waters, a broad range of recreational use is permitted, consistent 
with the Courtls decisions. On the smaller class II streams, landowners 
have the right to control a number of uses, including camping, use of 
all-terrain vehicles, big game hunting, and any other uses that are not 
primarily water-related. I W'ould like to emphasize that these landowner 
powers to control uses of smaller streams were not provided by the Court, 
but are included in H.B. 265 because we favor legislation that is reason
able and that will reduce the potential for conflict in the future. 

On the issue of portage, the Court stated that sportsmen have the 
right to portage around barriers in the least intrusive manner possible. 
This provision is restated in section 3 (1), which adds to the Courtls 
language the phrase, "avoiding damage to the landownerls land and violation 
of his rights." The balance of section 3, the longest section of the bill, 
is written so as to provide landowners with protection against possible 
abuse of the portage rights of sportsmen. Subsection (2) states that if 
a landowner builds a barrier across a stream for management or ownership 
purposes, he may build a barrier that does not interfere with recreational 
use of the water. In order to do so, he may call upon the Department of 
Fish, Wildlife and Parks for assistance. If the barrier is properly 
designed and placed, and does not interfere with passage along the stream, 
then there is no right to portage above the ordinary high-water mark, and 
thus no right on the part of the sportsmen to enter the land. 

Subsection (3) of section 3 provides a procedure for resolving dif
ferences as to portage routes. We do not believe that this provision will 
have to be used very often, and when used, it would again be for the 
protection of the landowner. This is because it would be used to estab
lish an exclusive portage route, rather than multiple portage routes, 
once again reducing the private land available to sportsmen to use in .. 
portaging around barriers. 

The remaining provisions also involve landowner protections. These 
relate to prescriptive easements and restrictions on landowner liability. 
The prescriptive easement section, section 5, states that prescriptive 
easements may not be acquired through use of surface waters, including 
the beds and banks up to the ordinary high-water mark, or the use of land 
while portaging or travelling to or from streams. This section is tailored 
to the situations that might arise after the effective date of this leg
islation through use of streams for recreation. 

On the liability issue, H.B. 265 limits the liability of landowners 
as well as supervisors who participate in a decision relating to portage 
routes. Their liability to d sportsman injured while making recreational 
use of streams or while using portage routes would be limited to liability 
for acts or omissions that constitute wilfull or wanton misconduct. 

t .. 
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In his testimony, Mr. Waterman referred to certain clarifying amend
ments. Trout Unlimited supports those amendments, and requests that this 
Committee take favorable action both on the amendments and on H.B. 265. 

I appreciate the opportunity to testify here today, and will be happy 
to answer any questions. Thank you. 
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HB 265 

Testimony presented by Jim Flynn, Department of Fish, Wildlife & Parks 

March 8, 1985 

This bill appears before you today in large part because of the efforts 
of the Interim Committee on Stream Access. While it is quite different 
from the bill proposed by the interim committee, it was the discussion 
and communication spawned by that committee which led to HB 265. Both 
landowners and recreationists, recognizing the need for such legislation, 
set aside their differences to establish legislation that responds to 
the legitimate concerns of both as a result of the recent Supreme Court 
decisions. 

I would like to briefly highlight the positive aspects of the bill. 

The definition section clarifies a number of te~ms the Supreme Court 
did not define; these include definitions of "barrier" and "ordinary 
high water mark." 

The bill limits landowner liability and precludes the acquisition of a 
prescriptive easement by the recreational use of a 1.;aterway or by use 
of a portage. 

~ It defines the kinds of recreational uses to be made of the state's 
waterways, acknowledging those uses allowed or disallowed in other state 
statutes not affected by the court decisions. 

The bill requires the department to draft regulations which will provide 
a procedure by which all members of the public will have access to a 
decision making body if that person is concerned that recreational use 
is harmful to any waterway. 

And finally, I would bring to the committee's attention the one area 
that goes to the heart of the matter which stimulated the court decision 
and brought us to this point - that being the subject of portage. 

In the Supreme Court cases, it was the obstruction in and on some 
waterways and the lack of the opportunity to portage which resulted in 
the court action. 

The Supreme Court in both cases was emphatic in holding that the public 
has the right to portage around barriers in the stream. It is clear, 
since the court did not confine portaging to the area between the 
ordinary high water marks, that it recognized the right to portage over 
the adjacent uplands to the extent necessary to avoid barriers. The 
court was clear in considering the protection of private land which 
might be impacted by a portage. This bill adopts the Supreme Court's 
language on portage rights verbatim. 
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The bill takes one additional and necessary step, however, and allows 
for a structured process to mediate disputes, should they arise over 
where a proper portage route should be, and, where necessary, allows 
for the designation of a proper route. I want to emphasize that 
either the landowner or the recreationist can use this process to 
resolve a problem. 

The bill also allocates costs for the 
where such construction is necessary. 
the landowner, he must pay the cost. 
department pays for the construction. 
will bear the cost of maintaining the 

construction of portage routes 
If the barrier is created by 

If it is naturally caused, the 
In all cases, the department 

route once it is established. 

Finally, the act discourages the unnecessary use of portages by allowing 
the landowner, in consultation with the department, to construct fences 
which don't interfere with the use of the water. Where such fences 
are built, the public may not portage around such barriers above the 
ordinary high-water mark. 

Through our observation to date, it is our concern that th~.question 
of portage as outlined in the Suprelae Court decisions holds the 'greatest 
potential for disagreement in thl:: use of streams in Montana. It was 
our concern that if the portage question were not addressed, Montanans 
would soon see the subject of stream access again before the courts. 

Ivhile this legislation cannot guarantee that will not happen, it takes 

• 

i 

i 
I 
I .. 

a major step toward lessening the possibility. Section 3 on pages 7, 
8 and 9 lays out quite clearly the rights and responsibilities of both 
landowners and recreationists. It establishes a structured process 
for developing portages; it provides portage routes for responsible 
parties, and perhaps most importantly, provides a mechanism for the 
resolution of differences on the ground and among local people. 
Hopefully this final aspect will avoid precedent-setting court decisions 
in the future. -

~ 

I 

The portage provision, among others, suggests HB 265 is designed to 
foster communication and cooperation between the landowner and the 
recreationist. It is a bill born out of cooperation. 

'He urge the committee to keep alive that spirit of cooperation and act 
I 

favorably toward HB 265. I 

I 
I 
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BIll NO. H. B ··93 p s: 
My NAME IS JIMME L. WILSON. I AM A RANCHER FROM TROUT CREEK AND 

THE PRESIDENT OF THE MONTANA STOCKGROWERS ASSOCIATION. WE RANCH IN 

A MOUNTAIN VALLEY THROUGH WHICH TWO STREAMS FLOW. THE TWO SUPREME 

COURT DECISIONS HAD QUITE AN EFFECT ON OUR OPERATION AS WE FENCE ACROSS 

THE STREAMS FOR PASTURE MANAGEMENT, THUS CREATING "MAN-MADE OBSTACLES." 

THE BROAD DECISIONS FORCED UPON US BY THE SUPREME COURT, WHICH AFFECTS 

17,000 MILES OF RIVERS AND STREAMS IN MONTANA, TO SATISFY TWO SHORT 

STRETCHES OF STREAMS ON THE DEARBORN AND BEAVERHEAD RIVERS, IS VERY 

FRUSTRATING. EQUALLY FRUSTRATING IS TRYING TO DRAFT LEGISLATION WHICH 

WILL HOPEFULLY PROTECT OUR RIGHTS AS LANDOWNERS IN THE FUTURE. 

ONE OF THE MEMBERS OF THE AGRICULTURE LOOSE ALLIANCE REMARKED TO 

ME LAST WEEK HOW DIFFICULT IT WAS TO SATISFY HIS OWN THINKING ON STREAM 

ACCESS. "How WONDERFUL IT WOULD BE IF SOMEONE WHO WAS NOT ASSOCIATED 

~ WITH THE PROB LEM COULD GIVE US ALL THE RIGHT ANSWERS ON THE ISSUE." 

My ANSWER TO HIM WAS, "DON'T LOOK TOO FAR FOR THIS MAN. You HAVE HIM 

NEAR AT HAND. THIS MAN, IT IS YOU, IT IS I, IT IS ALL OF us." 

THE MONTANA STOCK GROWERS ASSOCIATION HAS BEEN ADDRESSING THE 

STREAM ACCESS PROBLEM FOR SEVERAL YEARS. Two YEARS AGO, WHEN WE SUPPORTED 

HOUSE BILL 888, THE HUE AND CRY FROM SOME OF OUR MEMBERS COULD BE HEARD 

ACROSS THE LAND - "You ARE SELLING US DOWN THE RIVER, YOU ARE TAKING AWAY 

OUR RIGHTS AS LANDOWNERS." SO WE WITHDREW OUR SUPPORT OF THE BILL. 

WELL, THE SUPREME COURT WENT FAR BEYOND WHAT HOUSE BILL 888 WAS ASKING 

BUT STRANGELY ENOUGH THE SAME PEOPLE WERE SILENT WHEN v~E LOST THE COURT 

CASES UNTIL WE PROPOSED LEGISLATION TO NARROW DOWN THE BROAD SUPREME 

COURT DECISIONS. MANY OF THE PEOPLE HERE TODAY TESTIFYING AS OPPONENTS 

OF HOUSE BILL 265 IN EFFECT ARE NOT PROTESTING AGAINST HOUSE BILL 265 
BUT ARE PROTESTING AGAINST THE COURT'S DECISIONS WHICH ARE NOW LAW. 

THE COURT'S DECISIONS CONSTITUTE A RADICAL DEPARTURE FROM THE WELL-
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ESTABLISHED PUBLIC POLICY OF THE STATE OF MONTANA. PU:::;o:N~::I~::: ~ 
RIGHTS TO USE OF WATER HAD BEEN ACKNOWLEDGED BY THE SUPREME COURT i 
AND THE LEGISLATURE SINCE STATEHOOD. 

f/k(!)~ 
WHEN I WAS A MILITARY ~~R, WE SPOKE OF "OLD PILOTS" AND "BOLD I 

PILOTS." HOWEVER, THERE WERE NO "OLD BOLD PILOTS." LOBBYING IS MUCH 
I THE SAME WAY. THE MONTANA STOCKGROWERS ASSOCIATION HAS REPRESENTED 

THE CATTLE INDUSTRY FOR OVER 100 YEARS AND WE NEVER HAVE LED OUR MEMBERSII 

SATISFYING EVERYONE 

THERE IS ALWAYS THAT SMALL MINORITY YOU NEVER REACH -- I 
DOWN A PATH OF SELF DESTRUCTION AND WE ARE NOT NOW. 

IS IMPOSSIBLE. 

HOWEVER, THEY ARE USUALLY THE MOST VOCAL. 

I WHEN I ASK SOME OF THE OPPONENTS OF HOUSE BILL 265 WHAT THEIR 

SUGGESTIONS FOR BETTER LEGISLATION ARE, THE ANSWERS RANGE FROM NONE AT I 
ALL TO AMENDING A FEW WORDS OR PHRASES IN THE.BILL. As AN INDIVIDUAL 

WHO LIVES ON 3~ MILES OF THESE STREAMS UNDER QUESTION, I WILL NOT TAKE~ 
ANOTHER CHANCE OF LOSING_ MORE OF MY RIGHTS THROUGH COURT ACTIONS AS 

WE DID IN THE SUMMER OF 1984. I FIRMLY BELIEVE IN GOVERNING MYSELF 

THROUGH THE LEGISLATIVE PROCESS. I WILL NOT TAKE MY CHANCES AGAIN WITH J 
THE COURTS. WE MUST PASS STREAM ACCESS LEGISLATION THIS SESSION. HOUSE 

BILL 265 IS THE BEST VEHICLE WITH WHICH TO ACCOMPLISH THIS. I 
I 
I 
I 

J 
j 

I 
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Testimony in support of 
HB-265 before the Senate 
Judiciary Committee and 
Fish and Game Committee 

Mr. Chairman, members of the Committees, for the record I am Richard 
Parks of Gardiner Montana, owner of Parks' Fly Shop and president of 
the Fishing and Floating Outfitters Association of Montana. On this 
matter I represent myself and our association's 100 plus outfitter 
members. 

We support HB-265 but would like to see it emended so that section 
2, D ( line 3 on page 6 ) would allow the use of long bows, black powder 
firearms and shotguns for big game hunting. It is our belief that this 
would better conform to current practice. A number of our members are 
engaging in hunting floats now and would not care to have to make major 
changes in their operations. 

I would like to discuss an area that is certain to attract adverse 
comment. It seems that a few people simply do not understand the 
provisions for portage routes as stated in the bill. To begin ~rith the 
Supreme Court dtcisions specifically require that portage be permitted. 
All pretentions to the contrary are a waste of time. The question to 
ask then becomes, "How do we accomodate the legitimate concerns of 
adjacent property owners to the portage requirement?" All the court 
said was that portage must be in the least intrusive manner possible. 
This assertion is so broad that it is susceptible to conflicting 
inte~retatioDs and it leaves no means of resolving those conflicts 
short of district court. Section 3 of the bill is designed - after 
much intense discussion - to provide a means of reaching an equitable 
determination of portage rights without resorting to the court system. 

Comments I have heard and seen expressed in the papers indicate that 
there is still a considerable misunderstanding by a few landowners about 
when and why portage would be resorted to by a recreationist. We do 
!2! want portage rights for the purpose of trespass. We would prefer 
not to have to portage at all. If someone doubts that I invite them 
to help me portage my 350 lb. boat plus its associated equipment. There 
exists a minimal but real possibility that occassional natural events or 
situations could create a portage requirement. Therefore we need the 
law to recognize that. The adjacent landowner who is complaining about 
costs should note that these are born by the recreational public through 
the Department of F ,W & P's. The fact remains that the vast ma,1ority 
of portage situations are created by the ad,1e.cent property holder. 
From the recreationist's point of view it would be very Simple to demand 
that the property ower in question clear the public right-of-way. 
Those who are complaining that HB-265 permits the use of dry streambeds 
should go back to the decisions and note that the bill restricts such 
use while the Supreme Court did not. 

~I---N-O-R-T-H---E-N-T-R-A-N-C-E---T-O---Y-E-L-L-O-W-S-T-O-N-E---N-A-T-,-o--;!{lxPARK I 
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There is nothing vhatsoever unfair about requiring the obstructor to 
bear that expense. The Highway department requires me to keep the roadway 
clear of obstructions protruding from my property at my expense for 
example. In EB-265 ve recognize that while it might be our right to demand 
this standard be applied it is too rigid in practice. Part 2 ( starting 
on line 18 of page 7 ) specifically recognizes that adjacent landowners 
may have a need to erect some structure in, on or over a waterway. 
Furthermore it provides an incentive for designing such structures so 
as to not impede the normal use of the waterway. In practice I do not 
expect the provisions of Part 3 ( starting on page 8 ) will very often 
come into full play. It is worth noting that unlike my interaction with 
the Highway department the maintance costs of portage routes are to be 
born by the recreational public. 

Let me just run through a fev scenarios that illustrate how I expect 
things will go most of the time - and oonversely why we need this section 
in the lave In the first instance, on a middle sized stream such as the 
Smith River it is fairly common for property lines to cross the river. 
There already exist a number of such boundries and their associated fences. 
Many of them have been designed with integral noat gates vhich eliminate 
the need for a portage route. Another case may arise there or elsewhere 
and a reasonable property holder would recognize the potential problem, 
consult with the Department and build an appropriate fence. This is 
done with minimal hassle and cost and gives no right to a recreational 
user to enter the property owners land. 

In the second instance postulate a holder who choses not to recognize 
the sense of this and simply throws up a regular 4 wire fence. Now 
recreational users are going to get from one side to the other -
probably by stretching the fence to get the boat under and crossing 
themselves at the most convenient site Which mayor may not be within 
the ordinary high water mark. Over time this will certainly require 
maintance on the fence and may well break it do~n entirely. This cost 
must be born entirely by the owner. As long as the landowner doesn't 
ob,1ect and usage is relatively light it probably won't be a problem. 
Once either side has become sufficiently annoyed however the portage 
route process gets triggered. Some have suggested scrapping this entirely. 
In view of the court decisions I can live with this but I don't think 
property owners shoul d be obligated to do so. The consequence is to 
force every disagreement into adversarial and expensive proceedings in 
court. 

In the third instance contemplate the case of a property owner who 
choses to barricade the river with a nest of barbed wire for purposes 
of harrassing the recreational user. In HB-265 we have a means df 
solving the problem; if not to the property owner's satisfaction at 
least in an administrative, case by case, site specific manner that 
creates no new dangerous precidents in law. 

In conclusion, HB-265 is a carefully considered effort to mediate 
the requirements of the Supreme Court decisions and the legitimate 
concerns of land owners. No piecemeal approach will do as good a ,10b. 
The whole portage section is designed to limit the impact that recreational 
users can have on priYate land ad,jacent to the waterways. We urge 

• 

your favorable consideration of HB-265 with the suggested amendment. 
Thank you. 
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Mr. Joe Mazurek, Chairman 
Senate Judiciary Committee 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 

Dear Mr. ~Iazurek: 

P~uL &-fj 
BiWnj s f0j and CUr! CLt.-Lb 

Billings, Montana 
March 8, 1985 

Our 1,000-member Billings Rod and Gun Club and Southeastern Sportsman 

Association, representing 9 clubs and 5,000 sportsmen, appreciate the prodigious 

amount of time and effort that all of you have put into House Bill 265 (the 

Stream Access Bill) to satisfy both the landowners and the sportsmen of Montana. 

Hunting, fishing and floating streams provide important recreational op

portunities for many Montanans. Approximately one million general hunting and 

fishing licenses are sold in Montana each year. About 800 million dollars were 

generated in Hontana in 1982 from expenditures made by hunters and fishermen; 

a significant contribution to the economy of our state. 

Hunting on islands and along river banks, using boats for access, requires 

good outdoor skills and equipment, and only experienced hunters will cope with 

the adverse weather conditions common during the hunting seasons. 

River hunters we know are good sportsmen who do not cause problems or create 

safety hazards or conflicts with landowners. We respect private property rights, 

always ask permission to hunt on private property, and abide by established safety 

rules and laws. 

The islands and the area below the ordinary high water mark, as defined iIi 

H.B. 265, contain thousands of acres where hunters disperse in pursuit of their 

game. 

We expect that a few trespass problems have occurred over the years, but we 

are not aware of any property damage caused by sportsmen. We police our ranks 

continuously. 

Also, we know that there are some lawbreakers -- the ones who trespass, 

shoot at road signs and everything else around, and cause problems for land

owners. The same people cause problems for city dwellers. 

Unfortunately, they are the ones who give all sportsmen a bad reputation, 

and bad news travels fast and never dies or fades away. 

,;. SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 
EXHIBIT No ____ 9~ __ _ 
DATE 0 3 t> K i s= 
ijlLl NO #.8. ~(,. s 
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Mr. Joe Mazurek, Chairman March 8, 1985 

We think that denying sportsmen the privilege of hunting big game below 

the ordinary high water mark (as does H.B. 265) is unnecessarily restrictive, 

penalizes sportsmen, and favors the lawbreaker who will ignore any law. 

The ref ore, we urge that you amend H. B. 265 to re ins ta te the language 

that allows big game hunting with conventional sporting weapons below the 

ordinary high water mark on Class I waters without landowner permission. 
'I 

This amendment would greatly improve sportsmen-landowner relationships 

in Montana. 

The opportunity to testify on this important proposed legislation is 

apprecia ted. 

Sincerely yours, 

-/ /. ~ /<YWa.6 'Vl-:. ,tv _ 
tirry loTh1tmyer, ~nt 
Billings Rod and Gun Club 

I Sji I / / _ ;/ /; f crt/) o.'~ a ~k 
c. C. J~ S Stapleton President 
Southeastern Sportsman Association 

----------------------------------- ----------- ---------
Statement of the Billings Rod and Gun Club and Southeastern Sportsman Association 

on H.B. 265, presented by Paul F. Berg to the Senate Judiciary Committee, Montana 

State Legislature, Helena, Montana, March 8, 1985. 

Paul F. Berg 
3708 Harry Cooper Place 
Billings, Montana 59106 
656-2015 
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Dear Mr. Nazurek: 

Billings, Montana 
March 8, 1985 

Our 1,000-member Billings Rod and Gun Club and Southeastern Sportsman 

Association, representing 9 clubs and 5,000 sportsmen, appreciate the prodigious 

amount of time and effort that all of you have put into House Bill 265 (the 

Stream Access Bill) to satisfy both the landowners and the sportsmen of Montana. 

Hunting, fishing and floating streams provide important recreational op

portuni ties for many Montanans. Approximately one million general hunting and 

fishing licenses are sold in Montana each year. A bout 800 million dollars were 

generated in Montana in 1982 from expenditures made by hunters and fishermen; 

a significant contribution to the economy of our State. 

Hunting on islands and along river banks, using boats for access, requires 

good outdoor skills and equipment, and only experienced hunters will cope with 

the adverse weather conditions common during the hunting seasons. 

River hunters we know are good sportsmen who do not cause problems or create 

safety hazards or conflicts with landowners. We respect private property rights, 

always ask permission to hunt on private property, and abide by established safety 

rules and laws. 

The islands and the area below the ordinary high water mark, as defined in 

H.B. 265, contain thousands of acres where hunters disperse in pursuit of their 

game. 

We expect that a few trespass problems have occurred over the years, but we 

are not aware of any property damage caused by sportsmen. We police our ranks 

continuously. 

Also, we know that there are some lawbreakers -- the ones who trespass, 

shoot at road signs and everything else around, and cause problems for land

owners. The same people cause problems for city dwellers. 

Unfortunately, they are the ones who give all sportsmen a bad reputation, 

and bad news travels fast and never dies or fades away. 
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Mr. Joe Mazurek, Chairman March 8, 1985 

We think that denying sportsmen the privilege of hunting big game below 

the ordinary high water mark (as does H.B. 265) is unnecessarily restrictive, 

penalizes sportsmen, and favors the lawbreaker who will ignore any law. 

Therefore, we urge that you amend H.B. 265 to reinstate the language 

that allows big game hunting with conventional sporting weapons below the 

ordinary high water mark on Class I waters without landowner permission. 

This amendment would greatly improve sportsmen-landowner relationships 

in Montana. 

The opportunity to testify on this important proposed legislation is 

appreciated. 

Sincerely yours, 

/xLo,t ~/~ . 
tirry Wh tmyer, ~nt 
Billings Rod and Gun Club 

Sta tement of the Billings Rod and Gun Club and Southeastern Sportsman Association 

on H.B. 265, presented by Paul F. Berg to the Senate Judiciary Committee, Montana 

State Legislature, Helena, Montana, March 8, 1985. 

Paul F. Berg 
3708 Harry Cooper Place 
Billings, Montana 59106 
656-2015 
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NA,'AE Jo Brunner 
ADDRESS 1496 Kodiak Road, Helena 

REPRESENTS Montana Gran e, Montana 
attlefeeders Assoc. 

COMMITTEE Sena te J';ldiacary 
!I SheHa te f';!.~h and Game 

DA'l£ Llt;rc _.0, 198.J 

3ILL NO. HB 265 

SUPPORT ______ X __________ A~2rm ____ w_i_t_h _____________ OPPOSE __________ _ 

Mr. Chairman, members of these committees, for the record, my name is 
Jo Brunner and I will testify at this hearing on HB 265 for the Members 
of the Montana Grange and for the Montana Cattlefeeders Association. 

These organizations wish to go on record as being in full support of, and as 
having participated in the drafting of House Bill 265 as requested here 
today. We also support the amendments offered by r~. Ron Waterman. 
It is our positions that as citizens of the state of Montana who will be 

(,~ affected personally by the Supreme Court decisions and by any.legislation 
passed this session concerning our streams and our surrounding lands, we 
have had the opportunity to participate in the efforts to alleviate a great 
many of the problems brought about by the decisions and that this bill 
being heard today will benefit all of us. 
We ask your full support of HB 265 with the amendments that Mr. Waterman 
proposed for the alliance. 

Thank you. 
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NAME Mi ke Mi cone BILL NO.-......HB~2"""65"--__ 

ADDRESS 2301 Colonial Drive. Helena. MT 59601 DATE 3{08/85 

WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT Western Environmental Trade Associatjon 

SUPPORT ____ ~ OPPOSE ____ _ AMEND--:,X.:.:.:X ____ _ 

Comments: 

1. Title - Page 1, line 8. 
Strike: colon 
Insert: lIor land is being used as an incident of water recreation ll 

2. Page 1, line 10 
Stri ke: lIof surfa'ce waters ll 

3. Page 1, line 19 
Strike: lIor natural object in or over a water body which totally or 

effectively obstructs the recreational use of the surface 
water at the time of use ll 

4. Page 1, line 25 and Page 2, lines 1 through 20 - Strike 

5. Page 3, line 10 following IIthat ll 
- through line 14 following II va 1ue"- Strike 

Insert: "deprive the soil of its vegetation and to destroy its value for 
agricultural purpose." 

6. Page 3, line 18 
Strike: "hunting" 

7. Page 3, line 23 
Following "uses" 
Strike: IIperiod" 
Insert: "withi n the ordi nary hi gh water mark of the waters" 

8. Page 4, line 14 through 24 - Strike 

9. Page 6, 1 ine 4 through 6 - Strike 
line 7 - change (A) to (E) 
line 8 - change (6) to (F) 
line 11 - change (C) to (G) 
line 13 - change (4) to (3) 
line 17 - change (5) to (4) 
line 20 - following "recreational", strike "use of Class I and Class II 

10. Page 8, line 6 through 16 - Strike 

11. Page 8, line 20 
Strike: "The" and line 21 and 22 in their entirety 

12. Page 9, line 5 through 20 - strike 

smtmI£ .wmCl~R¥.' CQMMffjff.~: 
__ 1IIUli-.-~/ .. ' ---
MJ1 03 08 r£ 
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HB 265 
Page II 

13. Page 9, line 25 - Strike: lIand supervisorll 

14. Page 10, line 12 through 18 - Strike 

15. Page 11, line 2 following lIofll 
Strike: IIsurface ll 
Insert: IIland or ll 
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EXHIBIT NO_ II 

DATE 0 ..3 () 5' i~ 

BILL NO. H. 8. ~ I. s 



• 

r 

502 South 19th Bozeman, Montana 59715 
Phone (406) 587-3153 

MONTANA 
TEST!MONY BY: Gene Chapel 

FARM BUREAU -------------------------------
FEDERATION 

BILL # HB 265 DATE March 8, 1985 

SUPPORt xxxx OPPOSE -------- --------

r~r. Chairman and committe members my name is Gene Chapel. I am president 

of the Montana Farm Bureau Federation and I represent that organization 

and its 4000 member famil i es .. 

vIe are here today to support House Bi 11 265 as passed by the House. 

You have heard a lot of technical and specific testimony so I will not 

take your time belaboring these points. Instead, I want to take you on 

a trip out to ~~ ranchinq operation or anyone of our member's ag operations. 

O.K, here we go -- An individual or group of recreationists have 

entered the stream or watervJiY v/here it goes under the county road for 

the purpose of recreating. You know they could have used that road that 

goes thru lily pasture because I'm a nice guy and five more years of use 

they wi 11 have prescri ptive easement any\'"ay. 

Anyhow they are recreationists and I have no idea what or how they 

are 00in9 to enjoy tflemselves today because recreating covers everything 

from hunting to ridinq their all-terrain vehicles, trapping or maybe just 

picking rocks. That is something that I have no control over anyhow. 

I sure hope that when they reach that irrigation canal that they don't 

decide to go down it, but really, I guess that is their right if they want 

to. wonder how they are ~oing to go around, over or under that new fence 

I just put across the creek to keep the bulls out of the heifers. Boy, I 

- FARMERS AND RAIvC'lcRS UNlTfD -

SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 
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hope they don't go on the east side of the creek and make tracks thru that 

neyJ seeding, but I quess its up to them hmv they want to do it. 

Boy,speaking of those bulls, I hope the recreationists don't ~et 

scared and do something to hurt themselves, or do you suppose one of them 

milJht get hurt crossinq that new fence. I sure could have a liability 

suit against me, but so far I I,ve been lucky -- so best not worry. 

I suppose the ground ;s dried out enough where the creek flooded 

the hay field two weeks ago so they will probably have their picnic up 

there. I sure would like to keep them out of that area, but I'm 

not sure vJhere the highwater mark is, so, I best keep my mouth shut. 

You know, one of these days, somebody is going to take the recreating 

public to court again and try to get this liless cleaned up, but I tell you 

one thing, it's not going to be me because I can't afford the costs. I 

saw what happened the last time and I don't believe the court was 

receptive to those two landowners or we wouldn't be in this jam now., ' 

So why take a chance on maybe coming aut worse off than we are today? 

Senators, that's where we are today. An awful lot of us cannot afford 

to go to court or even try to put in management practices that may cause 

somebody else to initiate court actions. Most of us will be forced to 

roll over and play dead. That's where we, as landovlllers, are today because 

of the two supreme court decisions that were handed down. 

The recreating public doesn't like it either because they know we 

are upset and they would like some definitions so they know where to go 

and v/ha t to do. 

II.B. 265 covers all of these areas and does it in such a manner that 

agriculture can go on feeding this country without worrying about what 
, 

is going on,down'the stream and the recreationists can enjoy themselves 

• 
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ItJithout worrYlng about It/hether they are in the wrong or the right. 

We in the Farm Bureau ask your support of H.B. 265 here as a committee 

and also on the floor of the Senate. 

Thank You. 

Gene Chapel 
President, Montana F6rm 
Bureau F~deration 

SENM!;' JfJOIGMRy vl,!"'H4' !It.1:, 
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502 South 19th Bozeman, Montana 59715 
Phone (406) 587-3153 

MONTANA : Mack Quinn 

FARM BUREAU 
FEDERATION 

TESTlr\ONY BY: _____________ _ 

BILL # HB 265 DATE r~arch 8,1985 

SUPPORTXXXXXX OPPOSE -------

Mr. Chairman, members of the committee. For the record I am Mack Quinn, 

ranc,_her from Big Sandy, and the immediate past President of the Montana Farm 

Bureau. I appreciate the opportunity to testify in support of HB 265. 

Two years ago we worked very hard to get a bill passed that would 

address and protect the rights of the land owners and at the same time provide 

some accommodations to the ~ecreationist; however, as you know that was not to 

be. Looking back, and hindsight is always clearer than foresight, it is my 

opinion that most folks would agree that not passing such a bill was a big 

mistake in view of the far reaching decisions of the rllo.ntana Supreme Court. I 

trust we don't repeat that mistake. 

Farm Bureau, with many other organizations, in fact meetings were open 

to all groups, met many, many times over the past two years to put together a 

bill that would define some of the vague areas of the courts ruling, and also 

to re-establish some of the rights that we as ranchers have lost. 

I think HB 265 does that. I know that some people are not happy with 

it, but you need only to study the Supreme Court decisions to realize all that 

we as landowners have lost, and understand that the decision is now law. This 

bill is the best we have been able to ~et accepted and it does re-establish some 

rights and it does define some areas in which we badly need clarification. 

I would hope that emotionalism does not cloud reasonable thinking, and 

you would see the need to pass this bill. 

Thank you for your time. 

S I GNED\ 

- FARMERS AND RANCHERS UNITED -

SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 
EXHIBIT NO_---.:../~3:...-__ 

DATE 1).3 

H,13· 
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':;.'eat1',ony FOE HB 265 

I "i. -'.' 'l, (',! L', r'(,." /~C(I-i.,.ti/\~ - ~ '-. 

ror tl:e record, I' Hi Lorraine Gillies--our fa.:lily raises coarllercio.l cattle in 
(}rc.,i t,f) C;Junt~', ',las':'. of Philipsburg on Rock Creek. This is a widely advertised 
EJ.u-9 nr.ibhon Trc)' .. rt 3.t.,ream, and popular recreation area. 

;'la vi8He~: tIle Supr3me court Decisions in the cases on the Dearborn and Bea.verhead 
ii.i'-ers as serious threats to our private property rights. And in view of agri
cU:'.i:.1..1re 'f. :~h..i.lt:r'~r hold on today' s economy, we cannot afford time nor money for 
:.'3Tlgthy ~ R,rt cases. Therefore, we vieTi' legislation into 1i'hich the ag community 
'1<' S .i voi ~t: Q.,-; the only way to go. In both the a.fore-mentioned. cases, the 
SU'?Z'CillJ Cou~t invoked the Public Trust Doctrine and tha 1972 Constitution ::'n 
SUprol"~ of their (lecisiom:. These two documents axe ones that private property 
}lc;ld_t';l":'\ y:ill ha't"6 to dea.l ,·lifuh for some time, and:!: feel the only rccour~e short 
of "~h? I:OUl:t System is to use the legislative process. 

~}(: rmst hava specific definitions for a.ll the ter:rrs that affect our livlihood-
hish 1'later mark, nc.vigability, 'barrier, liability, portage, and easement. Th'~f3e 
lUst be adequately addresl"ed by c.GZ'iculture in order that k-e can contin,,~as viable 
operators 0 

It has been argued. that i-je, as landholders are giving all our rights al.;ay i;ith 
this type of legislation. Unfortunately, ne };'ere di3alt a nearly fatal bloH to 
our Constitutional Rights by the Supreme Court, and. n01-t .:e Dust rally and estab
lish the rules of this game for our oim protectiono We have a chance to cbrify 
hazy definitions and terms l'I'ith HB 265. and I ,,;ould hope that this bill, as a 
joint effort of landowners, recroa.tionists and the DeT,>artiilent of li'1sh ;4ildli:fe 8.: 
Parke be (;i ven a cha,ncE!. 

There are some sections of thi3 bill }Iii th which we are not rcC'.lly comfortable. 
but it i3 a BEGIN1UNG. All those concerned should keep the dialogue open C'.ncl 
:reasonable~ In short, we !'3upport HE 265 as a start in the rip;ht direction. 
It's not ]?~rfectf but it seem." ths.t me that 1-Then lv.ndohllers, recreation:t3ts, 
and thl) D-9pe..rtr:teni:. can ::\[;r~e on someth/'1 it' G time to 8i t up and t~~e note. 

Thank you. 

SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 
EXHIBIT NO. I b .... 
l'ATE.. C2 a 0 g S? 5" 
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Medicine River Canoe Club 

Great Falls, Montana 

Senate Judiciary Committee 
State Capitol 
Helena, Montana 

MARCH 8, 1985 

Chairman Mazurek & Members of the Committee: 

My name is Jim McDermand and I am the spokesman for the 

Medicine River Canoe Club in Great Falls. Beginning with 

the 1983 legislative session, I have attended almost all of 

the hearings on the stream access issue including all those 

of Interim Subcommittee #2. Most recently I have attended 

the hearings in the House on House Bills 16, 265, 275 and 

498. I have also participated in many other meetings on 

this subject too numerous to mention. 

Our organization supports HB 265. This bill is the result 

of a sincere and intense effort between an alliance of 

agricultural groups and a coalition of recreational groups. 

It represents a true compromise which protects the rights 

of each. 

However, we ask that you please give some consideration to 

one minor change. That change would be to allow big game 

hunting between the ordinary high water marks on Class I 

waters with shotgun, archery, or black powder weapons. 

Recreationists and landowners alike recognize that there 

have been some problems in the past with rifle hunters along 

the river corridor, but we are not aware of any incidents 

involving the three methods of big game hunting listed above. 

We believe that no major problems would arise from allowing 

this type of hunting. However, if there were, the Department 

of Fish, Wildlife and Parks, through the authority vested 

in them, would be able to close problem areas. 

"Catch the spirit of the land with a paddle in your hand." 

Please give 

SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 

EXHIBIT No_....;.J ..... 7'----
DATEL----!QI:::.;3:...!........:O;....:::.g---=~~S"::....
BIU NO_.LH~.I3~.~s2LJb~S'''--_ 
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the sportsmen the benefit of the doubt and allow this limited 

type of recreational hunting. 

the next legislative session 

provision. We ask only that 

If it proved unsatisfactory, 

could certainly repeal the 

such a hunting provision be 

given just consideration and a fair chance. 

The House Judiciary Committee worked intensely on HB 265 to 

assure that the rights of both the landowners and the 

recreationists were preserved. At the same time they seem 

to have kept most of the bill's provisions within the framework 

of the Supreme Court rulings - at lease to the extent that 

a court challenge of these provisions would be very unlikely. 

We hope this committee will recognize the quality of work 

achieved on this bill in the House and not attempt to change 

its basic meaning or intent. In its present form it is an 

J 
I 

lI.·.··.· ,. 

equitable bill that will satisfy the wishes of the majority ! .-... 
on both sides. We urge you to give HB 265 a do pass recommendation 

James W. McDermand 

Medicine River Canoe Club 

3805 4 Ave. South 

Great Falls, MT 59405 
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My NAME IS JIMME L. WILSON. I AM A RANCHER FROM TROUT CREEK AND ~ 
THE PRESIDENT OF THE MONTANA STOCKGROWERS ASSOCIATION, WE RANCH IN 

A MOUNTAIN VALLEY THROUGH WHICH TWO STREAMS FLOW, THE TWO SUPREME 

COURT DECISIONS HAD QUITE AN EFFECT ON OUR OPERATION AS WE FENCE ACROSS 

THE STREAMS FOR PASTURE MANAGEMENT, THUS CREATING "MAN-MADE OBSTACLES," 

THE BROAD DECISIONS FORCED UPON US BY THE SUPREME COURT, WHICH AFFECTS 

17,000 MILES OF RIVERS AND STREAMS IN MONTANA, TO SATISFY TWO SHORT 

STRETCHES OF STREAMS ON THE DEARBORN AND BEAVERHEAD RIVERS, IS VERY 

FRUSTRATING, EQUALLY FRUSTRATING IS TRYING TO DRAFT LEGISLATION WHICH 

WILL HOPEFULLY PROTECT OUR RIGHTS AS LANDOWNERS IN THE FUTURE, 

ONE OF THE MEMBERS OF THE AGRICULTURE LOOSE ALLIANCE REMARKED TO 

{I • 
J 
"~.;I' • 

ME LAST WEEK HOW DIFFICULT IT WAS TO SATISFY HIS OWN THINKING ON STREAM 

J ACCESS, "How WONDERFUL IT WOULD BE IF SOMEONE WHO WAS NOT ASSOCIATED 

WITH THE PROB LEM COULD GIVE US ALL THE RIGHT ANSWERS ON THE ISSUE," 

My ANSWER TO HIM WAS, "DON'T LOOK TOO FAR FOR THIS MAN, You HAVE HIM 

NEAR AT HAND, THIS MAN, IT IS YOU, IT IS L IT IS ALL OF US," 

-J 
J 

THE MONTANA STOCK GROWERS ASSOCIATION HAS BEEN ADDRESSING THE 

STREAM ACCESS PROBLEM FOR SEVERAL YEARS, Two YEARS AGO, WHEN WE SUPPORTJI 

HOUSE BILL 888, THE HUE AND CRY FROM SOME OF OUR MEMBERS COULD BE HEARD i 
ACROSS THE LAND - "You ARE SELLING US DOWN THE RIVER, YOU ARE TAKING AWA~ 
OUR RIGHTS AS LANDOWNERS," SO WE WITHDREW OUR SUPPORT OF THE BILL, 5 
WELL, THE SUPREME COURT WENT FAR BEYOND WHAT HOUSE BILL 888 WAS ASKING 

,,-'i Ii··: 
BUT STRANGELY ENOUGH THE SAME PEOPLE WERE SILENT WHEN WE LOST THE COURT k 

J COURT DECISIONS, MANY OF THE PEOPLE HERE TODAY TESTIFYING AS OPPONENTS 

CASES UNTIL WE PROPOSED LEGISLATION TO NARROW DOWN THE BROAD SUPREME 

OF HOUSE BILL 265 IN EFFECT ARE NOT PROTESTING AGAINST HOUSE BILL 265 I 
BUT ARE PROTESTING AGAINST THE COURT'S DECISIONS WHICH ARE NOW LAW, ~ 

THE COURT'S DECISIONS CONSTITUTE A RADICAL DEPARTURE F~~Tf~DW~r/~OMMlnll 
EXHIBIT NO.,_--!~--

~~T.t~~ :3;" ~ ~~S:I 
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ESTABLISHED PUBLIC POLICY OF THE STATE OF MONTANA. PUBLIC AND PRIVATE 

RIGHTS TO USE OF WATER HAD BEEN ACKNOWLEDGED BY THE SUPREME COURT 

AND THE LEGISLATURE SINCE STATEHOOD. 
ft'(<D-r 

WHEN I WAS A MILITARY A'~R, WE SPOKE OF "OLD PILOTS" AND "BOLD 

PILOTS. H HOWEVER, THERE WERE NO "OLD BOLD PILOTS." LOBBYING IS MUCH 

THE SAME WAY. THE MONTANA STOCKGROWERS ASSOCIATION HAS REPRESENTED 

THE CATTLE INDUSTRY FOR OVER 100 YEARS AND WE NEVER HAVE LED OUR MEMBERS 

DOWN A PATH OF SELF DESTRUCTION AND WE ARE NOT NOW. SATISFYING EVERYONE 

IS IMPOSSIBLE. THERE IS ALWAYS THAT SMALL MINORITY YOU NEVER REACH -

HOWEVER, THEY ARE USUALLY THE MOST VOCAL. 

WHEN I ASK SOME OF THE OPPONENTS OF HOUSE BILL 265 WHAT THEIR 

SUGGESTIONS FOR BETTER LEGISLATION ARE, THE ANSWERS RANGE FROM NONE AT 

ALL TO AMENDING A FEW WORDS OR PHRASES IN THE:BILL. As AN INDIVIDUAL 

~ WHO LIVES ON 3~ MILES OF THESE STREAMS UNDER QUESTION, I WILL NOT TAKE 

ANOTHER CHANCE OF LOSING~ MORE OF MY RIGHTS THROUGH COURT ACTIONS AS 

WE DID IN THE SUMMER OF 1984. I FIRMLY BELIEVE IN GOYERNING MYSELF 

THROUGH THE LEGISLATIVE PROCESS. I WILL NOT TAKE MY CHANCES AGAIN WITH 

THE COURTS. WE MUST PASS STREAM ACCESS LEGISLATION THIS SESSION. HOUSE 

BILL 265 IS THE BEST VEHICLE WITH WHICH TO ACCOMPLISH THIS. 
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Hr. Chairman & Nembers of the Gonmlittee: 
Senate Judiciary Committee 
}lontana State Capitol 
Helena, }lontana 

March 8, 1985 

I am ~valt Carpenter of Great F~dls, and I represent myself and a number 
of friends v·,ho are interested in fishing, floi1ting Fontana r s streams, and 
hunting. 

During the 1983 Legislative session I was closely involved in the stream 
access issue, attended most of the meetings of Interim SubcoITillUttee No.2, 
and hi1ve followed the deliberations on stream access by the 1985 Legislature. 

House Rill 265 is the product of a number of meetings betHeen agricultural 
and recreational groups, during which each side made consessions, and the 
result is a bill that is fnir to both sides as finalized by the House. It 
is supported by the majority of farm and ranch organiz,.,tions, the ::ontana 
Department of Fish, ':,'ildlife and Farks, and by the recreFltionCll cOJT1muni ty. 

I hope the Senate will pass HB-265 without any major Clmendments, as it is 
finely tuned, imd any restrictive Qmendments viOuld certainly ruin it. The 
House :lIT.ended HB-265 to prohibit big game hunting on streClms belm1 the high 
I'rater mArk vrithout adjacent landmmer nermission. Fossibly a minor chClnge 
should be t:1ade in the bill to permit big E"ame hunting belm'l the high Hater 
mark 1:rith shotguns :md bm1s only, as this would not be detrimental to 
lando1;mer r s rights or concerns. Shotguns ~md bo'I'Ts are short range Heapons. 

Unauthorized trespass has been a sore point vlith lClndovmers. House Bill 911 
strengthens tresn"ss laws and provides for severe penalties for trespass on 
private lands. It also reC)uires the land01·mer to do a minimum amount of 
posting of private land, which is certainly reasonable. 

Thank you for any favorable consideration of House Bill 265 Clnd HB-911. 

/' 

/ted? tt/vr-/:'l'wZLt 
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WILDLA.cT\lDS &- RESOURCES ASSOCIATICN 

Grea t Falls, JV:on tana 

1~arch 8, 1985 

senator Joseph Mazurek, Chairman 
Judiciary Corr~ittee 
state Senate 
state Capitol 
~-Ielena, Montna 59620 

Chairman ~,fazurek &, Members of the Committee: 

The flildlands & Resources Association of Great Falls has been following 
the stream Access issue since it was introduced in the 1983 legislature. 
We recognize that the landowners have a legitimate concern about protect
ing certain property rights. We also recognize that water based activity 
such as river floating and fishing, constitutes a very significant part 
of r,:ontana' s recreation and tourism industry. 

We support HB 265 because we feel it protects the landowner's interests 
and at the same time permits the recreationist to enjoy activities assoc
iated with public waters. HE 265 represents a cooperative effort between 
agricultural and recreation groups, and also a lot of effort on the part 
of the House Judiciary Committee. 

We urge that this Commdttee give HB 265 a do pass recommendation without 
changes that would alter its basic meaning or intent c 

Respectfully, 

, .... \ 

I \, _.) : 

.~ j v---zL,\ U \.A..;.pkc 

Patty Busko, President 
Wildlands & Resources Association 
5414 4th Ave. South 
Great Falls, MT 59405 
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Testimony For House 8ill 265 

by 

Bruce R. McLeod, President 
Park County Legislative Association 

SENATE JUDICIARY COMMlrrEE 
EXHIBIT NO_ d Lf 

DATE. 03 0 8 8s 
BIll NO_ H. B. a2 (" S 

Mr. Chairman, members of the committee: 

I am speaking today as President of the Park County 
Legislative Association (PCLA), an organization made up of about 
sixty landowners in Park County, Montana. We are very concerned 
with the stream access issue since most of our members own land 
through which one or more streams flow. We have worked with 
legislators for a number of years on the issue, including the 
last two when stream access was being worked on in the interim 
study committee, and the past weeks when House Bill 265 (HB 265) 
was being considered in the House. We have watched,and sometimes 
helped! the bill change to the form being considered here today. 

It is the op i n i on of the maj or i t)1 of our members, that we 
should support the bill in its present form. There are also some 
of our members who do not support the bill. In this testimony, I 
will briefly discuss why the majority support the bill,and then 
close with a suggestion for three amendments. If these three 
amendments were to be adopted, the PCLA would then give nearly 
unanimous support to the bill. 

For the majority opinion, we find that HB 265, in its 
present form, does not, as has be~n repeatedly suggested in 
press, extend the Hildreth and Curran Supreme Court cases. 

the 
In 

the 265, an attempt to define "barrier" has been included. While 
definition may not be complete until tested in court, the two 
Supreme Court (SC) cases simply say "in case of barriers the 
public is allowed to portage around such barriers in the least 
intrusive manner possible". 

Hildreth; Page 5, Paragraph 3 
Curran; Page 19, Paragraph 6 

The SC decisions did not say the public must use one and only one 
portage route, nor did it specify any proceedure for establishing 
the route. HB 265 does both. It also establishes that the 
landowner at least has the opportunity, when installing needed 
structures, to design them in such a way that no portage is 
necessary. Portage is not granted by HB 265 as some suggest, the 
SC decisions did the granting. This bill limits, not extends 
portaqe. 

an 
The description of Class I and Class II waters in H8 

attempt to clarify the SC language on "navigable for 

1 

265 is 
title" 
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Curran; Page 13, Paragraph 2 J 
This is an advantage to the landowner since the SC rulings make 
no distinction at all and simply say all waters are susceptible I 
to recreational use by the public. 

Hildreth; Page 5, Paragraph 1 
Paragl'-aph 3 Curran; Page 14, 

In this bill waters "diverted away from a natural water body" for 
use such as irrigation are excluded from recreational use. That 
is a very positive factor for ranches that use ditches and canals 
to deliver water to their crops and stock. 

"Ordinary high water" was mentioned extensively in the SC 
rul i ng,: .• 

Hildreth; 

Curran; 

Page ~ "-, Paragraph 1 
Page ~ Pal'-agraph 4 ..... , 
Page 5, Paragraph 3 
Page 9, Paragraph 4 
Page 11, Paragraph 2 

Page 17, Paragraph 5 
Page 18, Paragraph 1 
Page 19, Paragraph 6 

However, these words were never defined. HB 265 offers a 
definition that does exclude flood plains adjacent to the surface 
waters. We feel the definition of the actual high water mark 
could be improved as will be suggested later, but it is expected 
that this may be a point ultimately clarified in court. 

The definition of surface water in HB 265 is taken directly 
from the SC decisions. 

Hildreth; Page 9, Paragraph 4 
Page 11, Paragraph 2 

Also, the words "may be used by the public without regard to the I 
ownership of the land underlying the waters" or "streambed 
ownership" are used extensively in the SC rulings. 

Hildreth; Page 9, Paragraph 2 
Page 11, Paragraph -. .0::. 

Curran; Page 14, Paragl'-aph 3 
Page 15, Paragraph 2 

There are no restrictions or definitions of public use. HB 265 
specifically limits certain things on all surface waters and 
places several limits on other activities on Class II waters. 
The only limitations mentioned by the se rulings were limitations 
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imposed by "the characteristics of the waters themselves". 

Hildreth; Page 5, Paragraph 3 
Page 11, Paragraph 2 

Curran; Page 14, Para9raph 3 

Liability and prescriptive easement issues are addressed in 
HB 265 and the Fish and Game Commission is specifically directed 
to adopt rules to protect public health, public safety, and 
public and private property. None of this is even mentioned in 
the SC cases and, hence, there are no references to cite here. 
It again is obvious that HB 265 has defined or limited (as 
opposed to extending) the SC rulings. The majority of the PCLA 
membership accepted HB 265 as a "good" (as opposed to an "ideal" 
or "everything we needed") overall package. 

In closing, we would suggest three amendments be considered. 

1. On page 3, line 18 of HB 265, under the definition of 
"recreational use", replace the word "hunting" with 
"waterfowling". (see Curran; Page 12, Paragraph 1 (inset» 

2. On page 2, lines 9 through 15, remove all these words since 
they simply restate the federal navigability test for title 
already called out in (b) and (e) of section (2). 

3. On page 3, line 13, change "limited to diminished 
terrestrial vegetation or lack of agricultural crop value. 
A FLOOD PLAIN ADJACENT TO SURFACE WATERS IS NOT CONSIDERED" 

To read: "limited to lack of terrestrial vegetation or of 
agricultural crop value. A FLOOD PLAIN OR DRY CHANNAL 
AD.JACENT TO SURFACE ~..JATERS I S NOT CONSI DERED" 

We feel these changes would help clarify the meaning of the bill 
and perhaps help avoid unnessary confrontations between the 
landowners and the public making reacreational use of the waters. 

Thank you for your attention. 

Respectfully submitted: 

4.-?c~ ~ //:/' ~~ 
Bruce R. McLeod, President 
Park County Legislative Association 
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PHILIP W. STROPE 
ATTORNEY AT LAW 

Senator Joe Mazurek 
Chairman 
Senate Judiciary Committee 
State Capitol 
Helena, MT 59620 

RE: House Bill 265 

Dear Senator Mazurek: 

February 19, 1985 

P.O. BOX 874 

SOl N. SANDERS 

HELENA. MT 159824 

408/442-81570 

I represent the Sweetgrass County Protective Association. It 
is a landowner group of citizens of the state of Montana. My 
people do not support HB 265 as it has been approved by the 
House of Representatives. I am referring to the gray copy of 
the bill. 

The key provision of HB 265 from which most of our dispute arises 
is the definition of surface water as shown on page 4, line 21. 
The bill provides as follows: 

"(10) 'SURFACE NATER' MEANS, FOR THE PURPOSE 
OF DETERMINING THE PUBLIC'S ACCESS FOR RECREA
TIONAL USE, A NATURAL WATER BODY, ITS BED, AND 
ITS BANKS UP TO THE ORDINARY HIGH WATER MARK." 

My people feel that the definition of surface water as set forth 
herein is in violation of section 70-16-201, Montana Codes Annotated, 
and is far in excess of the public policy doctrine for the waters 
of this state as laid down by the Montana supreme court in the. 
Curran and Hildreth decisions in 1984. 

The definition of surface water as set forth in HB 265 will give 
the public the right to use not only the water of this state but 
also the beds and banks with or without water on them up to the 
ordinary high water mark. This grant of authority will create 
a land corridor for public access during low water periods. The 
impact of this definition of surface water is that it changes a 
constitutionally guaranteed right ofi the public to use the waters 
of this state into a "land use" policy. There is no language 
in either the 1972 constitution of the state of Montana, the sta
tutes of this state nor the opinions of the court in the Curran 
and Hildreth decisions that compel, obligate or direct the legis
latur'e to convert the right of the public to use the waters of 
this state into a new "land use" policy. On the contrary, they 
provide otherwise. 

SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTE! 
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BJU NO.. tL 8. ~'S 



Senator Joe Mazurek 
February 19, 1985 
Page 2 

The constitution of Montana provides at Article IX, Section) for 
water rights but not land use rights as follows: 

"All surface, underground, flood and atmos
pheric waters within the boundaries of the 
state are the property of the state for the 
use of its people and are subject to appro
priation for beneficial uses as provided 
by law." 

Section 70-16-201, Montana Codes Annotated, provides protection 
and security for private land adjacent to water. The section 
provides as follows: 

"70-16-201. Owner of land bounded by water.· 
Except where the grant under which the land is 
held indicates a different intent, the owner 
of the land, when it borders upon a navigable 
lake or stream, takes to the edge of the lake 
or stream at low water mark; when it borders 
upon any other water, the owner takes to the 
middle of the lake or stream." 

The Montana supreme court in its Curran decision, 41 St.Rep. 906 
(1984), had the obligation of reconcilling the constitutional 
provision with the right of the adjacent landowner and the rights 
of fishermen. The courts speaking through Chief Justice Haswell 
and concurred in by five justices said as follows: 

"While section 70-16-201, MCA, provides for pri
vate ownership of the adjacent lands to the low 
water mark, the 'angling statute', section 87-
2-305, MeA, recogriizes a public right to access 
for fishing purposes to high water mark. Fur
ther, in Bigson v; Kelly (1895), 39 P. 517, 
15 Mont. 417, this court recognized a public 
right of access for fishing and navigational 
purposes to the point of the high water mark. 
Therefore, we hold that the public has a right 
to use the state-owned waters to the point 
of the high water mark except to the extent 
of barriers in the waters, in case of barriers, 
the public is allowed to portage around such 
barriers in the least intrusive way possible, 
avoiding damage to the private property hol
der's rights." 

The Curran decision clearly set forth the right 
use state-owned water but, the decision did not 

of the public to 
create a new land 
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Senator Joe Mazurek 
February 19, 1985 
Page 3 

use policy. On the contrary, it affirmed the right of private 
ownership of the adjacent lands to the low water mark. One month 
later, Curran was affirmed in the Hildreth decision, 41 St.Rep. 
1192 (1984). In Hildreth, Chief Justice Haswell again delivered 
the opinion of the court concurred in by five justices. He re
ferred to Curran with approval eight times in that decision. 
Judge Haswell again enunciated the right of the public to use 
state-owned waters, but he did not create a new land use policy. 
He said, and I quote as follows: 

"As we held in Curran, supra, under the Public 
Trust doctrine and the 1972 Montana Constitution, 
any surfac~ waters that are capable of recrea
tional use may be so used by the public without 
regard to streambed ownership or navigability 
for nonrecreational purposes." 

The public does have a right to use the state-owned waters up to 
the high water mark. But, the public does not have a right to 
use the beds and banks of Montana's water courses between the 
high and low water mark when there is no water on the land. The 
adjacent landowner still has the right to use the land between 
the high and low water mark when there is no water on the land, 
section 70-16-201. The public has a right to use surface water 
without regard to the ownership of the streambed, but, the public 
does not have the right to use the beds and banks between low 
and high water mark when there is no water on the land. The de
nition of surface water in HB 265 page 4, line 21 should be amended 
as follows: 

" (10) 'SURFACE WATER' MEANS, FOR THE PURPOSE 
OF DETERMING THE PUBLIC'S ACCESS FO R RECREA
TIONAL USE, A NATURAL NATER BODY, ITS BED AND 
ITS BANKS UP TO THE ORDINARY HIGH WATER MARK 
EXCEPT FOR THE EXCLUSION OF THE BED AND BANKS 
TO THE LOW WATER MARK PROVIDED FOR IN 70-16-201, 
MCA." 

On behalf of my people, I respectfully urge the adoption of the 
amendment to the definition of surface water and for such addi
tional amendments to th remainder of the body of the bill as will 
be necessary and probably staff-determined. 

I 
Very truly yours, / 

ItL~ Ic/Jz~;I--(j 
PHILIP 0/. STROPE SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 

PS/vkf EXHIBIT NO_~.3U1Ia,,--__ _ 

DATE 0.3 ~J' J'S-

BILL NO JI B. .:l.I, S 
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RICHARD W . ..JOSEPHSON 

CONRAD B. FREDRICKS 

February 13, 1985 

J05fPH50n &. f[{fD[{ICK5 
ATTORNE:YS AT LAW 

115 WEST SECOND AVENUE TELEPHONE 

P. O. BOX 1047 

IIIG TlmIlH. monTAnA 59011 

ANALYSIS OF HOUSE BILL 265, LAND AND vlATER ACCESS BILL 
(Revised version of HB 265 dated 02/09/85) 

INTRODUCTION: The principal issues of concern in this version of 

HB 265 are as follows: 

We are concerned about the broad definition of Class I waters, 

which, in effect, extends the scope of the Montana Supreme Court cases 

and their effect. 

We are concerned about the definition of the ordinary high water 

mark which refers to "diminished" vegetation. The definition used in 

HB 265 supersedes and replaces the definition used by the Soil Conser

vation Districts the last several years in administering The Natural 

Streambed and Land Preservation Act of 1975. (We prefer the defini

tion in HB 498.) 

We are concerned about the definition of recreational use, and 

the activities that are allowed on Class I waters that are really land

based activities rather than water-based activities, such as discharge 

of firearms, overnight camping and construction of permanent or semi

permanent structures~ 

We are concerned about the definition of surface waters which 

appears to extend the scope of the Supreme Court cases and the 1972 

f>10ntana Constitution by defining dry land wi thin the ordinary high 

water mark as "surface water"~ 

We are concerned about the public's ability to manage every stream, 

river-and lake in the State and what that will cost. 

We are concerned about the cost to the landowner of being required 

to follow a time consuming administrative procedure to obtain regula

tions to protect his property and that cost to the landowner and the 

State. 

We are concerned about the elaborate portage provisions of the 

Act that can be triggered by a request of any recreationa~~IE lUmClARY COMMlf 
EXHIBIT NO ..3 7 
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ATTORNEYS AT LAW 

RE: Analysis of HB 265, Land & Water Access Bill (Cont'd.) 
(Revised version of HB 265, dated 02/09/85) 

portage route .. 

We are concerned about the taking of valuable property rights by 

the public.. Establishing portage routes above the high water mark is 

an infringement on private property rights.. An extension of the public 

easement enunciated by the Supreme Court cases from water related acti-

vities to land-based activies is an intrusion on private property rights .. ; 

We are concerned about the effect this bill will have on estab- ~ 

lished property values .. 

STATUS OF BILL: The House JUdiciary Subcommittee has reported 

out for approval of the full Judiciary Committee and second reading 

this version of HB 265.. Apparently, at least for now, the Judiciary 

Committee will table HB 16 (Interim Committee), HB 275 (Cobb) and HB 

498 (Ellison) .. 

I think we can attribute the Judiciary Committee's action on HB 

265 to the recommendations for passage by the "Agricultural Alliance" 

represented by Ron Waterman, and Montana Trout Unlimited and other recre- ~ 

ational oriented groups represented principally by Mary t-lright.. I 
I respectfully disagree with their position .. 

Hence, my comments in this analysis will be directed to the pro

visions of HB 265 in its present form (02/09/85 gray edition) .. 

DEFINITION OF BARRrER: HB 265 still gives the public an elaborate 

portage right across private property.. Therefore, the definition of 

"barrier" becomes important to the issue of portage.. SEE, the discus

sion on portage below .. 

DEFINITION OF "CLASS I WATERS": HB 265 defines "Class I waters" 

and this is important because the public may do by implication all of 

those things on Class I waters which are prohibited only on Class II 

waters.. Section 2(3) is the section that prohibits certain activities 

J 
J 

C
on Class II waters~ Section 2(3) provides: 

"The right of the pililic to make recreational use of Class II 
does not include, without permission of the landowner: 

.J 
WWfAfE JUDICIARY cot 

EXHIBIT NO .3 7 (A) OVernight camping; 

-2-
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RE: Analysis of HB 265, Land & Water Access Bill (Cont'd_) 
(Revised version of HB 265, dated 02/09/85) 

(B) The placement or creation of any pennanent or semipe:tmanent 
object, such as a pe:tmanent duck blind or boat rrooragei or 

(C) Other activities which are not prtmarily water-related pleasure 
activities_" 

Hence, by clear implication, the public may on "Class I waters" 

do the following: 

(A) The public may - overnight campi 

(B) The public may - place or create any permanent or semiperm

anent object, such as a permanent duck blind or boat moorage; 

or, 

(C) The public may - conduct activities which are not primarily 

water-related activities_ 

"Class I waters" are defined in Section 2(2) as follows: 

"'Class I Haters' means surface waters that: 
(a) lie within the officially recorded government su:tvey rreander 

line the:t-eof; 
(b) flow over lands that have men judicially dete:tmined to be avned 

by the state by reason of application of the federal navigability test for 
state streambed avnershipi 

(c) flow through pililic lands, while within the roundaries of such 
lands; 

( d) are or have been capable of sUpfQrting the following canrrercial 
activities:I.(X; FLOATlliG, TRANSFORTATION OF FURS AND SKINS, SHIPPING, 
mMMERCIAL GUIDING USING MULTIPERSON vJATER CRAFI', PUBLIC TRANSFORTATION, 
OR THE TRANSFORTATION OF l-1EROIANDISE, as these activities have been de
fined by pililished judicial q:>inion as of (the effective date of this act); 
or, 

(e) are..or have reen capable of SUPfQrting canmercial activity with
in the meaning of the federal navigability test_" (Emphasis supplied_) 

CLASS II WATERS are defined by Section 1(3) as all waters which 

are not "Class I waters"~ 

THIS IS AN ATTEMPT, BY THE LANGUAGE OF HB 265, to classify any 

natural body of -water that can support floating a log, a canoe or multi

person water craft as "Class I waters"_ This definition, combined 

with the portgage provisions of this bill, virtually classifies a major

ity of Montana's fishable streams, sloughs and lakes, and areas that 

can be floated in a duck boat into "Class I waters"_ This, coupled 

with the definition of "surface waters", openly allows the public to 

use the land and the water between the high water marks for not only 
SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 
EXHIBIT No~,j~7 ___ _ 
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water-related activities but also non-water related activities, such 

as overnight camping, all types of hunting, except big game hunting, 

trapping, building camps, boat docks, duck blinds, and anything else 

not expressly prohibited by Section 2(2). 

The only items prohibited by Section 2(2) are all-terrain vehicles 

(not primarily designed for use on water), and big game hunting. Sec

tion 2(2) also prohibits the public from using a stock pond or other 

water impoundment fed by an intermittently flowing natural water course 

and diver-ted waters. This language al so impl ies that the publ ic .!~ 

not prohibited from using a ~tock pond £E impoundment that is fed EY ~ 
steady natural water course. Further, if this stock pond or impound

ment can float a log or a canoe, it would be a "Class I water" and the 

public would have the right to camp overnight, build boat docks, etc., 

between the high water marks of the pond or impoundment. This might 

be particularly intrusive on private property if the public can gain 

access by portage to the pond, or gain access from a county road, or 

gain access by the use of public land, or by condemnation. 

We do give the Judiciary Committee that worked on this bill credit 

for deleting big game hunting and some all-terrain vehicles. At least 

some headway has been made since the Agricultural Coalition and the 

recreationists endorsed this bill at the public hearing on January 22, 

1985. 

DEFINITION OF ORDINARY HIGH vlATER MARK: We would also like to 

give the Judiciary Committee credit for attempting to exclude the flood 

plain from being included within the ordinary high water mark. However, 

there is still substantial question under the definition used in HB 

265 W:::h::f:::::o:fo:h~o:~:::r~l:~:ha::t::c~:::~·used by HB 265 still I 
uses the terms "diminished terrestrial vegetation or lack of agricul

tural crop value". Any flow of water or ice could, and probably will, ~i 
l cause "diminished terrestrial vegetation". Crops refer to things like ..J 

grain or hay and the word "crop" is, therefore, not a proper choice of I
SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITI 

EXHIBIT NO .3 7 _ !I 
IE 
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words when defining the nordinary high water mark n• WE CAN SEE SUB

STANTIAL ARGUMENTS AS TO WHAT AREA CANNOT RAISE CROPS OR WHAT AREAS 

SHOW SIGNS OF DIMINISHED VEGETATION. 

DEFINITION OF RECREATIONAL USE: Section 2 (8 ) provides: 

"'Recreational use' rreans with res:r::ect to surface waters: fishing, 
hunting, swimming, floating in small craft or other flotation devices, 
mating in rrotorized craft, unless other.wise prohibited or H;gulated by 
law, or craft pro:r::elled by oar or paddle, other water-related pleasure 
activities and related unavoidable or incidental uses. n (Emphasis sup
plied. ) 

This revised definition of recreational use, except for the term 

"hunting" seems to define recreational uses as water-related activities. 

If this is the intent of the bill, why not eliminate the "overnight 

camping and the construction of permanent or semipermanent structures 

and other non-water related activities" from the bill entirely and 

prohibit these non-water related activites? We can see built-in con

flicts between this definition of recreational uses and the definition 

of what cannot be done on Class II waters and by implication done on 

"Class I waters". Conflicting or unclear sections may cause unneces

sary litigation. 

DEFINITION OF SURFACE \'VA'fER: Section 1 (10) defines nsurface watern 

as follows: 

II'Surface water' rreans, for the purpose of determining the public's 
access for recreational use, a natural l:x::rly of water, (and) its bed and 
its banks EE to the ordinary high water m:uk. n (Emphasis Supplied. ) 

HOW CAN SOMEONE ATTEMPT TO DEFINE LAND AS NATER, FOR ANY PURPOSE? 

This may be one of the first attempts, since biblical times, for some

one to work out a way to walk on water. (Pardon the sarcasm.) 

The 1972 Montana Constitution, Article IX, Section 3(3), used the 

term nsurface watern in the following context: 

"(3) All surface, underground, flood, and abnospheric waters within 
the mundaries of the state are the prop:!rty of the state for the use of 
its feople and are subject to appropriation for b:meficial uses as pro-

" vided by lavl. II (Emphasis supplied.) 
SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 
EXHIBIT NO. ...J 7 
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The definition of "surface waters" in the present version of HB 

265 expands the definition of "surface water" to include the water 

body, plus its bed and banks up to the high water mark. So, the defi

nition attempts to classify land, even if dry, between the ordinary 

high water mark as "surface water". 

THIS ATTEMPT TO DEFINE LAND AS WATER CLEARLY DEt-l0NSTRATES THE 

INTENT OF THOSE SUPPORTING THE BILL TO, BY DEFINITION, TAKE AWAY THE 

OWNERSHIP OF LAND AND TRANSFER THE TITLE TO THE PROPERTY FROM THE LAND

OHNER TO THE PUBLIC. 

section 70-16-201, M.C.A., provides: 

"Except were the grant under wich the land is held indicates a dif
ferent intent, the owner of the land, when it lxmjers upon a navigable 
lake or stream, takes to the edge of the lake or stream at low water mark; 
when it oorders up::m any other water, the owner takes to the middle of 
the lake or stream." 

ARE THOSE SU PPORTING HB 265 ATTEMPTING TO REPEAL THIS STA'rUTE? 

RECREATIONAL USE PERMITTED: Section 2 of HB 265 provides for 

i 

permitted recreational use~ 

Section 2(1) provides that, except in subsection (2) through (4), I 
all surface waters (as defined above) that are capable of recreational 

use may be so used by the public, without regard to the ownership of 

the land underlying the waters. Again, by defining "surface water" to 

include the land between the high water marks, whether or not it is 

covered by water, is WRONG. 

Section 2(2) through (4) does prohibit the public from using: 

all- terrain vehicles that are not primarily designed for operation 

upon water; stock ponds or other impoundments fed by an intermittent 

flowing natural water course; diverted water and prohibits big game 

hunting. 

PRIVATE (?) PROPERTY: Section 2(4) reaffirms the Supreme Court 

cases and provides: I 
"The right of the pililic to make recreational use of sur:face waters , A 

does not grant any easement or right to the public to enter into or cross ~ 

private prcperty in order to use such waters for recreation'S1.tBtE~RY COMMlTTEI 

EXHIBIT NO ..3 7 
-6- 0.3- b 8'-FS'"i1 
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How this section relates to the rights granted to the public to 

portgage above the high water mark, I am not sure. I am not sure, 

a fter reading the definitions of "surface water", the "ordinar.y high 

water mark", and the portgage sections, exactly what is private pro

perty_ In spite of my confusion as to the dividing line between public 

and private property rights, I am glad this provision is in the bill. 

SUPERVISION SECTION: Section 2(5) provides that, the Commission 

(Fish and Game Commissiori) shall adopt rules pursuant to 87-1-303, in 

the interest of public health, public safety, or the protection of 

public or private property, governing the recreational use of Class I 

and Class II waters. 

I wonder how long this will take and what it will cost, not only 

to the State of Montana, but how much will it cost the landowner to 

follow this rulemaking procedure on every stream in the State. 

PERHAPS IT \-70ULD BE BETTER TO RESTRICT THE PUBLIC'S USE OF STREAMS 

AND S~1ALL LAKES UNTIL SUCH REGULATIONS CAN BE IMPLEMENTED TO PROTECT 

THE RESOURCES AND THE SURROUNDING PROPERTY RIGHTS AND VALUES. THE 

MAJOR RIVERS THAT HAVE BEEN HISTORICALLY BOATED COULD BE LEFT OPEN IF 

THINGS LIKE OVERNIGHT CAMPING, HUNTING, AND THE CONSTRUCTION OF PERM

ANENT AND SEMIPERMANENT STRUCTURES WERE PROHIBITED, AT LEAST UNTIL THE 

VARIOUS AREAS ARE STUDIED. 

If the-public/State is going to insist on taking over the streams, 

rivers and lakes and their beds and banks, I can understand the need 

to manage and protect these resources. I question whether the publici 

State can adequately protect and preserve these resources, especially 

the non-boatable streams, with an immediate effective date of the pro

posed HB 265. 

RIGHT TO PORTAGE: HB 265 provides an elaborate procedure for the 

public to portage around "barriers". Section 1(1) defines "barrier" 

as follows: 

"'Barrier' means an artificial obstruction located in or over a water 
l:x:rly, restricting passage on or through the water, or a natural ~Jti6lCIARY COMMITT£E 
or Oler a water lx>dy vtlich totally or effectively obstructs the recre- :;, 7 

EXHIBIT NO __ ..;;) _____ _ 
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ational use of the surface water at the time of use_ A barrier may in
clude, but is not limited to, a bridge or:-fence or any other man-made 
obstacle to the natural fleM of water or a natural cbject within the 
ordinary high water mark of a stTeam_" (Emphasis supplied_) ¥.' .. ;1·.··. i 

Section 3(1) gives the public the right to portage around barriers, 

above the ordinary high water mark, in the least intrusive manner pos

sible, avoiding damage to the landowner's land and violation of his 

rights_ WHAT RIGHTS? 

I submit that, allowing the public to use the landowner's land 

above the high water mark, 'especially when portaging around natural or 

existing artificial barriers, is an open and notorious violation of 

the riparian owner's private property rights pusuant to the provisions 

of the Montana and Federal Constitutions_ 

A natural barrier in the stream includes rapids, falls, rocks, 

brush, deep holes, or anything that "effectively obstructs the recre-

ational use of the surface water" under the definition of "barrier"_ 

~.··I·' .. 
:I.'.; 

II 

'1 
Section 3(2) does give the landowner certain and limited rights~. 

to create barriers_ However, the act provides that if a landowner 

creates a structure (i_e_ irrigation structure) "pursuant to a design 

approved ~ the department (Dept_ of Fish, wildlife & Parks) and the J ..... .. 
< , 

structure does not interfere with the public's use of the surface water, 

(defined as including land), the public may not go above the ordinary • 

high water mark to portage around the structure_ 

What does this mean? Does this provision mean that the-Dept_ of 

Fish, Wildlife and Parks is now going to determine specifications for 

every "structure" erected within the beds and banks of every stream? 

We have existing and adequate procedures through the Soil Conservation 

Districts that appear to be working well for all concerned. 

Section 3(3) goes on to provide, among other things: 

(a) "A portage route around or over a barrier may be established 

to avoid damage to the landowner's land and violation of his rights as I 
:::~ :: ::e PS:o:f~Cee :a:::~~nable and safe route for the recreational i 

(b) "A portage route may be established when either a landowner"" 

or a member of the recreating Eublic submits a reques~ENA1E" JU'DiCIARY corln 
EXHIBIT NO ..] 7 
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(c) "The cost of establishing the portage route around artificial 

barriers must be borne by the involved landowner, except for the con

struction of notification signs of such route, which is the responsi

bility of the department. The cost of establishing a portage route 

around natural barriers must be borne by the department.R 

THIS SECTION GIVES THE DEPT. OF FISH, WILDLIFE AND PARKS THE RIGHT 

TO GO ONTO THE LANDOvlNER' S LAND, ABOVE THE HIGH WATER MARK, AND ESTAB

LISH PORTAGE ROUTES. THE LANDOvillER MUST PAY FOR THE PORTAGE ROUTE IF 

THERE IS AN ARTIFICIAL BARRIER, LIKE A DAM, BRIDGE, FENCE, OR IRRIGATION 

STRUCTURE IN THE STREAM. (This, apparently, applies whether the arti

ficial barrier is public or private, and applies even though the barrier 

was in place prior to the Supreme Court decisions.) 

If the barrier is natural, the department will build the portage 

route over the landowner's land. There is nothing in the bill about 

compensation to the landowner by the public for the use of the land

owner's private property for this public facility. 

This is another "boot strapping" attempt to take away private 

property rights without just compensation and impose a substantial 

expense on the private landowner. Strategically placed portage routes 

could become new access points for the public to enter "surface waters". 

Section 3(3)(c) provides that, within 45 days of the receipt of a 

request (from the landowner or from a member of the recreating public) 

supervisors (Conservation District Supervisors) shall (must), in consul

tation with the landowner and a representative of the department, 

examine and investigate the barrier and the adjoining land to determine 

a reasonable and safe portage route. 

Section 3(3)(d) provides, within 45 days of the examination of 

the site, the supervisors shall make a written finding of the most 

appropriate portage routes. 

Section 3(3)(f) provides, once the route is established, the 

department has the exclusive responsibility thereafter to maintain the 

portage route at reasonable times agreeable to the landowner, etc. 

Section 3(3)(g) provides, if either the landowner or recreationist 

disaqrees wi th the route desc ribed in subsection (3) (e) ,SIlNATinMiOlfliAffi'iDMlTIEE 
EXHIBIT NO'_.-::::;0..s.Z __ _ 
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the district court to name a three-member arbitration panel. The panel i 
must consist of the affected landowner, a member of ~ affected recre

ational group, and a member selected by the two other members, etc. 

IN SUMMARY, THIS SECTION PROVIDES: 

1. That any member of the recreating public may cause to be 

established a portage route over the landowner's land above the high 

water mark. 

2. That a member of the public will have equal say with the 

landowner where the portage route will go. 

3. The landowner will have to donate the land and, in the case 

of an artificial barrier, whether existing or new, pay for the estab

lishment of the portage route. 

4. The landowner may be forced into court or an arbitration 

hearing if some recreationist is not satisfied with the portage route 

selected by the Supervisors~ 

LIABILITY: section 4 of HB 265 attempts to give the landowner 

some liability protection, which attempt is appreciated, I am sure, by 

the landowners~ I must say that the act goes further to protect the 

Soil Conservation Supervisor's liability than }t does to protect the 

landowner. Will or wanton should be changed to will and wanton. 

Otherwise simple knowledge of a danger (natural or artificial) might 

be construed as "willful" where the landowner doesn't take timely 

action to mitigate the danger. 

attem::E:~R:::::E t::S::::::~ o:e::~::r:p:~v:B e~::m::_::a~:: :a~~n~:~~~:: i 
of the grandfathering provision of the section, actually give rise to I' 

lawsuits brought on behalf of the public for pre-existing prescriptive 

easements. The act says nothing about protecting the private landowner 

from common law dedication of a right of way. I 
All landowners should be in favor of the recently added provision~ 

in Section 5 (2) (B) which prohibits future prescriptive S~~~~~D1~m COMMI~ 

-1 0 _ EXHIBIT NO ..:? 7 ;,~ 
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being established by "the entering or crossing of private property to 

reach surface waters"~ 

This section is one of the few "carrots" inserted in this legis

lation to attract landowner support~ The question might legitimately 

be asked, why should a prescriptive easement be available for ~ recre

ational use, not just water-related recreational use. 

CONCLUSION: For this bill to be acceptable, it must respect exis

ting property rights. Th~ definition of "ordinary high water mark" 

and "surface water" must be amended. Land based recreation on the 

river bottoms must be deleted specifically as to use of firearms, over

night camping and construction of permanent and semipermanent structures. 

The whole issue of portage should be deleted. It is my opinion the 

Supreme Court cases did not authorize unlimited portage above the ordi

nary high water mark and, if they did, it was and is a taking of private 

property without compensation~ 

I strongly urge that you oppose House Bill 265. 

~tfullY 

~~An¢1w· ~-
Richard W. 0 ephson 

SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 
EXHIBIT NO--..;..3::;...;...7 ___ _ 
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DELEGATE PRCFCSAL 
No. 2 - Water Rights 

-----------------------------------------------------------------

DATE IN7RODOCED: 

MON7ANA CONSTITUTIONAL CONVENTICN 

1971-1972 

DELEGA7E PROPOSAL NO. ~ 

JAN. 20, 1972 
..,-/ 

Referred to Natural ReEources and Agri
culture COIDmittee 

A PROPOSAL FCR A NEW CONS1I7UTIONAL SECTICN PRCVIDING FOR ~ATER 

RIGH7S. 

BE IT . PROPOSEr BY THE CONS717U7IONAl CONVEN1ICN OF TEE S7ATE CF 
MON1ANA: 

section 1. There shall be a new constitutional Sectien 
provide as follews: 

"Section WATER. All cf the water in this state, 
whether occurring on the surface or undergreund, and whEthEr 
occurring naturally or artificially, belongs tc the peqple of 
Montana; and those waters which are capable cf substantial cr 
significant public use IDay be used by the people with or without 
diversicn or development works, regardlEss of whether the watErs 
occur on public or Frivate lands. 7he publi~has the right to the 
recreational use of such waters and their beds and banKS tc the 
high water mark regardless o£ whether the waters are navigable 
and regardless of whether the beds and banks are privately ewnEd. 
Beneficial use of waters includes recreation and aesthetics, such 
as habitat for fish and wildlife and scenic waterways. 

The use of all water now appropriated, er that may hereafter 
be appropriated for sale, rental, distributicn, or other bene
ficial use, and the right of way over the lands of others, fer 
all ditches, drains, flumes, canals, and agueducts, necessarily 
used in cennection therewith, as well as the sites fer reservoirs 
necessary for cellection and stcring the same, sball be beld to 
be a pUblic USE. 

II 

i;~ 

The legislature ~ay Frovide either directly, or indirectly j 
through administrative agencies, for thE control and regulatien., 
of both existing and future rights tc uses ef vater. It SENATE JUDICIARY COM 1; 

EXHIBIT NO.. d Z < 

INTRODOCED EY: L.:~U_l~!:L~.§~.th~l.§.Q!! DATE ol-{)r-6'S-
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judicicUE U~€ and reclaaaticr.. BtU NO... 1/.8. ~'S 

Because Montana has at least SCOpCOC acres of striratle coal 
land and untold acres ef ether natural resources, YCUI ccwwitte€ 
believes the re~ponsibilities of frotecting and restoring the 
surface conditions of those lands fer unborn generations should 
not be left to men, tut rather Frotected by furda~EDtal law. 

SEction 3. ~A1EE RIGH1S. (1) All Existing rights 
to the use at any waters in this state for any useful 
cr beneficial purFose are hEreby rEccgnized and ccn
fintEd. 

\ (2) The .use of all ~ater no~ appropriated, or 
) that way hereafteriE appropriatEd fer sale, rental, 
{ distributicD, cr ether teneficial use, aDd the right

of-~ay OVEr thE lands cf others, fer all ditches, 
drains, fluwes, canals, and aqueducts, necessarily USEd 
ir. ccnnection therewith, as .ell as the sites fer 
reservoirs neCEssary for ccllEcting and storing the 
samE, shall tE hEld to be a Fublic use. 

(3) All surfaCE, undergreund, flced, and atmos
pheriC ~aters within the tcundariEs of tte state cf 
Mentana are dEclared to be the prcperty of the state 
for the use of its people and sutject te aFFrcFriatien 
for beneficial uses a~ previded ty la~. 

(4) Beneficial uses include, but are not limited 
to, domestic, municipal, agriculture, stcckwatering, 
industry, recreatie~, Ecenic aat9rways, and habitat fer 
wildlife, and all other uses prEsently recegnizEd ty 
law, tog~ther with future beneficial useE as determined 
by the legislaturE or courts cf Mentana. A divErsien 
or development werk iE net rEguired fer future acquisi
tien ef a water right for the fcregeing uses. ~he 
legislature shall dEtErmine the methcd cf estatlishing 
those future water rights which do net require a diver
sien an~ may designate rricrities for those future 
rights if neCEssary. 

(5) Priority of apprefriatien fer beneficial 
USES shall give the better right. No appropriaticn 
shall te deniEd except wheD such denial i~ demanded by 
the public interests. 

(6) The legislature shall previde fer the aami~
istraticn, central and regulatie~ cf water rights and 
shall eftablish a system of CEntralized Iecords~ 

CCl".~ENTS 

Your ccmmittEE feels that water and .ater rights are of 
crucial impertance to the past histcry and future develeF~Ent of 
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the state ef ~cntana. Fo~ this reascn the ccmmittee feels justi
fied in eXFanding the present Constituticnal section which 
relates solely tc the use ef water to include ~rcvisioDs for the. 
prctection of the waters of the state fer use 1:1 its pecpl€. 

Subsection (1) guarantees all existing rights to thE use ef 
vater and includes all adjudicated. rights aLd ncnadjudicated. 
rights including water rights for which noticE of appropriaticr.s 
has been filed as well as rights bJ use fer which no filing is 
of reccrd. 

sutsEction (2) is a vertatim dUflication of Article III, 
section 15 of the present, Constitution and has teen retained in 
its entirety tc preserve "thE sutstantial nu~l:er of ceurt dECi
sions interpreting and inccr~oratlng the language of this
secticn. 

Subsection (3) is a new provision te estatlish cwnership cf 
all waters in the state subject to use by the Fecple. This does 
not in any way affect the past, prEsent or futUre right tc aFpre
priate water for beneficial uses and is intended to recognize 
Montana Supreme Court decisions and guaranteE the statE ef Men
tana standing tc claim all of its liaters fer use by theFe-ofle-o.( 
~n tana rn rna tters in vOIV io.g et~£.f~ta te~_an<Ltlle=Jrni~fiQ __ sf~tes 
Government. 

subSEction (4) is a new Frovisicn to permit recreatiCB and 
stoekwatering to acquire a water right withcut the neCEssity of 
a diversion. This aFplies only tc future right~ and, cf course, 
only to waters for which there are no present water rights. This 
subsection further provides that future agricUltural and indu~
trial water developmEnt will net be fcreclcsed by recreation, as 
it is left up to the legislature to determine the methcd of 
establishing a future water right without a diversien ar.d the 
legislature is further: authorized te establish priorities of 
water uses for those waters where the legislature decrees prior
ities necessary. 

Subsection (5) acknovledges a ccr.tinuance of our present 
water law principle that the first apprepriaticn in time is the 
better right and provides that no future apprcpriatiens shall be 
denied except in the public interest. 

Subsection (6) mandates the lEgislatUre tc administer, con
trol and regulate water rights. This does not in any way change 
the present legislatively established systEm of local contrel cf 
adjudicated waters by vater commissicners aFPcinted by the Dis
trict Court having jurisdiction. A new require lent is added to 
establish a system of centralized records of all water rights in 
additicn to the prEsent statutory system of lccal filing of 
records. The centralized records are intended to Frovide a sin
gle location for water rights information and a cO~Flete record 
of all water rights. 

-
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1. Place or refer to the rules now existing as to regulations 
of recreational use by FWP in the statement of intent or 
in the bill; that these rules are still applicable or not; 
or if any new rules should be as strict as existing rules. 

The Problem 

A. The court rulings dealt with whether landowners on adjacent 
water bodies could restrict recreational use. The answer 
was no. All waters according to House Bill 265 are to 
be regulated by FWP. 

B. FWP already has existing rules regarding public recrea
tional use. 

C. Many recreationists believe they can do pretty much what 
they want on waters subject to restrictions in House Bill 
265. Many landowners are concerned recreationists can 
do pretty much what they want subject to restrictions 
in House Bill 265. If landowners can't restrict use neither 
can a recreationist do what he wants without the State's 
permission. 

1) For example - overnight camping is restricted 
to Class I waters. However, the regulations say 
they can camp only in designated areas. Many people 
believe one can camp almost anywhere below the 
high water mark if one is not causing damage. 
Are the current regulations still in effect or 
were new ones required? 

2) The same problem concerns fires, pets, garbage, 
vehicles, etc. The rules are quite strict about 
the uses. When House Bill 265 says one can place 
objects - permanent or semi permanent - does that 
out-weigh the rules as they do not allow this 
now. Even all terrain vehicles were not allowed 
under existing rules. 

3) The same problem is for hunting. House Bill 265 
allows waterfowl and upland bird hunting. But 
the rules say FWP must post waters and lands they 
regulate for hunting. If they do not post under 
the rules you can't hunt. Does House Bill 265 
over \'Ieigh these rules or not. I)~\d ~e><yhQ.s -to nOn ~A""'<... 
-\- bQ1-Q<'e. ~Y'c.h~C' 1 ~~~S'b"" . 

E. The rules were made after hearIngs and agreement by many 
of the proponent groups here. They were made to protect 
and preserve public waters. To change them to a lower 
standard would be wrong. The rules were made up due to 
abuse in the past by some. Since the rules are working 
they should be used on all waters. They seem to be working 
on less than 1000 miles, they should be applied to over 
23,000 mi les of streams and the numerous lakes now ~~UDICfARY COMMITT££ 
in House Bill 265. 3 ~ EXHIBIT "OI __ ';::"_WO~ __ 

DATE 0' 3 0 g 85' 
Bill NO. \-\ B. .:L _{P $_ 
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F. The rules should be kept or made into law with House Bill 
265. They are strict ~nd we should not allow two standards 
to be applied to waters in Montana (1) before courtcases 
and (2) after courtcases. 

G. The Senate should decide if these rules are still applicable. 
House Bill 265 is here to write into law what the court 
said as well as limit certain recreational uses and define 
certain definitions. The rules governing recreational 
use are already in effect and should still apply or even 
be made into law to clarify public use on recreational 
waters. 

2. Take out the placement of semi-permanent or permanent objects 
such as a duck blind or boat moorage. 

A. If donlt take out. then define. 

B. Under existing FWP rules can't place these objects on 
Montana waters. Could place ice huts on certain waters 
for a limited time. 

C. No other state allows this. 

3. House Bill 265 should delinate between waters caDable of 
recreational use and waters not capable of recreational use. 

A. The Supreme Court rules that waters capable of recreational 
use may be used witnout regard to ownership of the land. 

B. This automatically implies that there are waters out there 
in Montana that are not capable of recreational use. 

C. House Bill 265 gives FWP power to requlate all waters 
in this State for recreational purposes. 

1. This means 
a. run off from a house 
b. puddles in the road 
c. a one inch stream 

2. This does not make sense and House Bill 265 should 
be clarified to say only waters capable of recreational 
use are regulated by FWP and open to public recreational 
use. If they are not capable of recreational use 
- one needs landowner permIssion to use the waters. 

D. Other states use a substantial use test of recreation. 

1) If a water can not be used for a substantial recrea
tional use or a substainable recreational use then 
it should not be opened except by landowner permission. 
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F. How to give landowner control over some waters. 

1) on waters not capable of recreational use 

2) waters not capable of substantial recreational use. 
(define recreation as substantial recreation) 

3) waters not capable of substainable recreational use. 

4) State can allow control of use to landowner subject 
to right to take back due to public trust doctrine. 

5) No one gave the reason why diverted waters are not 
open to the public except by permission of the landowner. 

A. There are numerous waterbodies less capable of 
recreational use than diverted water bodies. The 
Supreme Court said waters capable of recreational 
use are ooen regardless of land ownership. Therefore 
we are making an exception that (1) diverted waters 
are not capable of use or (2) that another reason 
is made such as #4 above or either #2 or #3 or 
#1 above. If we can stop use on those waters we 
can do so on other waters if the legislature wants 
to. 

4. State that FWP shall list waters as to the classes and different 
types of uses of recreation as well as hold hearings in dif
ferent areas telling of proposed uses and gathering comments. 

5. State that FWP shall limit or restrict use of waters not 
capable of substanti~l recreational use. 

A. FWP's own statistics show small waters are limited in 
fishing ability, and can not be transplanted. 

8. 1985 is last year demand meet supply of fishing. 

C. Best fishing and recreation is in float3ble rivers and 
lakes. 

SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 
EXHIBIT NO_ .:r 8 
DATE. 12." - 12K - J'S 
BIll NO. /f. 8 . .z 4"s 
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DATE 

BILL NO. 
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1. Montana Constitution ! 

2. 

3. 

All surface, underground, flood and atmos. wat8rs 
within th8 boundaries of the statp ar~ the property of I,~",' 
the state for th8 use of th8 people and are subjpct to I 
appropriation for beneficial uses as provided by law. 

The t\vO Montana Cas8s 
A. Curran 

1. Und8r the public trust doctrinp and the 1972 
constitution, any surface waters that are 
capable of recreational use may be so used by 
the public without rpgard to streambed 
ownership or navigability for nonrecreational 
purposes. 

2. The Supreme Court beqan its discussion of the 
"recreational use" issue bv stating that it 
"found no error" in the District Court's 
determination that "recreational use and 
fishiT'.g make a stream navigable". 

In this section, the Sup~8me Court ruled (1) 
naviqabilitv for US8 is a matter governed bu 
statA laVT; '(2) under the {<lontana 1972 
Constitution and the public trust doctrine, 
th8 waters of Montana are owned by the state 
i::1 -trust for the people; (3) the 
susrpptibility of use of the waters for 
recreational purposes (rather than str~ambed 
ownership, which is irrelevant to this 
issue), determines their availability for 
recreational use by the puhlic; and (4) 
therefore, "anv surface waters that are 
capable of recreational use mav be so used bv 
the ?ublic". 

3. The public does not have a right of way 
across private land to state owned waters. 

4. The opinion does place two restrictions on 
the public's nse of waters: first, wat~rs 
may be us~d only to the high-water ~ark; and 
second, \vaters may be used onlv if the public 
has access rights to a watprbodv. 

Hild:t:'eth CaS8 

Generally sp8aking, the Beaverhead decision can be 
viewed as a strong affirmation of the position taken by 
the Montana ~uD~~me Court in the D8arhorn case. The 
Beav8rhead opi~ion affirmed the Dearborn ruling that 
und~r the public trust doctrine and Article IX, sprtion 

l\I,' 
I 

I 

J 
~> 1',-
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3(3) of the 1972 Montana Constitution the waters of the 
state are owned by the public, and the public has the 
right to make recreational use of water bodies up to 
their ordinary high-water mark. Further, the public 
has the right to use the bed and banks of public 
waters. Finallv, the public has the right to portage 
around ba~r~p.rs in water bodies in the least intrusive 
manner possible. 

Although there was basis in the Dearborn opinion for an 
interpretation that it authorized use of the beds and 
banks of a public waterway as well as the waters 
themselves, the court did not specifically state 
whether or not public use ~ights extended to a 
waterway's bed and banks. In the Beaverhead decision, 
this matter was settled bv the statement that "The 
public has the ~ight to use the waters ond the bed and 
banks up to the high water mark." 

The Beaverhead decision stated that the Supreme Court 
will not devise a test for determining the meaning of 
recreational use since "the capabilitv of use of the 
waters for recreational Durposes determines whether the 
waters can he so used". The court fu~ther explained 
that since the Constitution does not limit the water's 
use, the Supreme Cou:-::-t cannot "limit their use by 
inventing some restrictive test". Finally, the court 
stated: 

Under the 1972 Constitution, the only possible 
limitation of use can be the charncteristics of 
the waters themselves. Therefore, no owner of 
property adjacent to State-owned waters has the 
right to control the use of those waters as they 
flow through his property. 

II. Public Trust Doctrine 

1. Longstanding doctrine. The government must preserve 
and protect particular ~esources within the 
jurisdiction for the puhlic qood and the good of thp 
resource. 

2. Under the doctrine, the state ortinq on behalf of the 
people, has the right to ~equlate, control and utili~e 
waters for the protection of certain uses - recreation 
is hut one of them. 

3. The best way to think of the public trust doctrine as 
it relates to recreation on woter is to think of the 
water\vcJ.Y aoing through private propert'! as a highwav. 
Before the decisions, thA landowner could restrict usp 
of thA highway, now after the decisions the landowner 
cannot rAstrict use of the highway. Howevpr, the state 
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can n~strict use and t.he statp. can closp. all thp. vlaters • 
or open all the waters subject to judicial review. 

4. The trust is dynamic r rather than st2tic, concept and 
seems destined to p.xpand with thp. development and 
recoqnition of new public use8. 

a) allows adapting such waters for changing public 
needs. 

b) private parties mav not make the choice between 
navigation and cOr:'lnerce, bet~'leen development 
versus conservation. 

c) the choice belongs exclusively to the state and 
cannot be exercised by private individuals. 
(Colberq - California) 

d) in short the doctrinp. limits extent to which 
private pntities can acquire interp.sts in water, 
but does not limit the slate regulatorY control of 
su~h use. 

e) the state ca~ choosp. among competing public uses 
and preserves the states continuing right to make 
th~ choice, but does not compel the state to make 
a specific substantial choice. 

f) the doctrine can strike a halance bp.tween 
conflictinq rights - subject to judicial revip.w. 

Other stat.es 

1. Arkansas uses a recreational use test based on if a 
steamboat can use waters. 

2. Minnesota uses Cl pleasure boat test. 
3. California - waters capablp. of bp.ing navigated bv oar 

or motor propellec 8mall craft. 
4. Idaho - any stream which in its natural state will 

float logs in any othp.r comrner~ial or ::loatable 
commodity o!:" is capab~e of being navigated bv oar or 
motor propelled small cra::t, for pleasure or corr~prcial 
purposes is navigablp.. 

5. Other states that use doctrine and sor.p test. 
A. New Mexico 
B. Hissouri 
C . ~V'voming 
D. Michigan 
E. Ohio 
F. Illinois 

6. Recreational USp.s of waters in neighborin0 states 
A. hunting (anv tvpe) , overnight camping or other 

camping, all-t.p.rrain "ehicles: 
1. No - Wyoming, Colorado, washington, New 

Mexico 
Yps - Idaho, but - state of Idaho claims 
title to streClmbed, and that portion of 
ripar ian zone \-li thin the ordinary or mean 
averace high water ~ark. 
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All states require permission from landowners 
to hunt on private propertv - even Idaho 
reauires that a "reasonabl~ attempt to 
co~tact" landholder for permissio~ to pursue 
or retrieve birds or game shot in the state's 
reparian zone. 

3. Wyoming, Colorado, and New Mexico, California 
hold that recreationists cannot ~ouch or use 
any portion of private streambed or bank, as 
it belo~gs to landowner. 

4. No state allows overnight camping except bv 
permission. 

B. Restriction of recreational uses: 
1. Wyomina, Colorado, Washington, New Mexico and 

Idaho all use a navigability test to 
determine float.2bility and unfloatabl~ 
s tre ClJTI.S • 

Property rights restri~t uses in other 
states. In Wyoming even fishing is 
prohibited if the fisherman must touch anv 
part of streambed or bank without private 
landowner's permission. But if it's 
f10atable, you can use it, no natter where 
flows. 

C. Most tests of states use a substantial 
recreational use test as dp.s~ri~ed by stene and 
other law review articles. Colorado now has 15 
different tvpes of recreation uses on their 
rivers. California has scenic, vrild and develored 
rivers. Most neighboring states have listed their 
waters as to different recreation uses and 
restrict uses where a substantial use can not be 
sustained. 

D. Portage routes 

E. 

1. all states sav ~ust portage around. None 
have the Montana procedure. 

Several re~ent federal decisions have liberally 
applied the titlr; test of navirrahilitv ~L(~ated b" 
the United States Supreme COUL~ ove~ a century 
aqo. Thpse decisions have £ound a variety of 
western waterways to be naviqable and, therefore, 
owned bv the resppctive states. Reiectincr earlier 
sugg0stions to the contrar'.', th~ fpderal courts 
have determined that naviaabilitv is not precluded 
hv a watervray's isolate~ iocatio~, limite~ 
seasonal utility, or rnpacity to support onlv the 
~ost modern forms of cra:t or timber. 
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California courts have adopted a different course. 
Rather than start from the premises that the 
public interest and navigability are irrevocably 
tied to ownership, they have focused on two 
principles. The first involves the public trust 
doctrine, recentlv the subject of renewed interRst 
in California law. The second, sparked in large 
part by an expandi~g population's ~eed for 
recreational opportunities, revolves around the 
long standing but essentially limited rule that 
the public has a right of recreational navigation 
irrespective of questions of ownership. 

California courts appear to be merging these two 
concepts a~d findinq that state waterways which 
are usable for only limited purposes are imbued 
with the public trust, together with all the 
public rights and responsihilities the trust 
implies. 

F. (California Figh) can convey sovergn lands and 
~vaters to private interRsts, ~let \laters and lands 
remain subject to the trust easement. 

III. Montana Law - Existing 

1. We have numerous environment~l laws protecting the 
environment. 
A. 75-2-401 - Air Quality 
B. 75-5-101 - Water Qualitv 
C. 75-7-101 - Acquatic Ecosystem protection 
D. 75-7-201 - Lakeshores 
E. 75-10-101 - Waste and Litter Control 

2. Recreational Use 
A. HB 265 

1. go arounn barriers 
2. define high water mark 
3. 2 classes of water 
4. FWP regulate all waters as to recreation in 

interest of public health, public safetv or 
protection of propertv 

5. Procedure for portacre routes 
6. Provides overnight camping and pl?cing of 

some permanent or per~anent objects 
7. Uplcmd bird hunting and hunting 
8. Can't use diverted waters without permission 

of landowner. 
9. Class I can use for other activities besides 

water related. 
10. No prescriptive easement 
11. No civil liability of landowner 

3. Existing law in Mnntana with no bill. 

~ 
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2 court decisions 
1) right to po~tage 
2) water~ capable of recreational use 
3) can't trespass to gain access to water 
4) use of recreation up to high water mark 
5) waters may be used only if the public has 

access riqht to a ~,;aterbody. 

)/ • .13. ~(,.S 

B. Regulations bv FWP's 

Public Use Regulations 

12.8.201 GENERAL POLICY (1) The follm-li:;g 
regulations shall govern the use of all lands or 
waters under the control, administration, and 
jurisdiction of the Montana department of fish, 
wildlife, and parks. These areas are hereinafter 
referred to as "designated recreation areas". 
Rpgulaticins governing each specific area will be 
posted in that area. Lands and waters controlled 
or administered by the department may be used for 
recreational or other purposes sublect to the 
prohibitions as set forth in these or other 
applicable rules, or otherwise provided bv law. 

12.8.202 WEAPONS AND FIREWORKS ( 1 ) No 
pe~son mav discharge any firearm, fireworks, air 
o~ gas weapon, or arrow from a bow, on or over 
either land or water, from April 1 to the openinG 
date of archerv season each year, unless the 
designated area is otherwise posted. Other areas, 
or parts thereof, may be closed to shooting when 
the director determines there is undue hazard to 
human life or property. 

12.8.2rr3 PETS (1) No person mav permit a 
pet animal to run at large in a designated public 
recreation area. Persons in possession of pet 
animals r.ust restrain them ~nd keep them under 
control on a leash in a manner which does not 
cause or permit a nuisance or any annoyance or 
dangers to others. The leash mav not exceed 15 
feet in length and must be in hand or anchored at 
all times. 

(2) Pet animals rnav not be kept in or 
permitted to enter areas or portions of a,eas 
posted to exclude them. Persons in posspssion of 
pet animals who cause or permit said aninals to 
create a nuisance or an annoyance to others or who 
do not restrain pet animals properlv may be 
expelled from the area in addition to being 
subject to any other penalty provided. 

(3) Animals owned or possessed by persons 
who are not staving in an area will be captured 
and will not be returned th the owner or possessor 
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until the cost of capture and holding the animal 
are reimbursed to the department. This rule ~ 
applies from April 1 through September 15 of each ~ 
year unless the area is otherwise posted. 

12.8.204 VEHICLES (1) No motor vehicle mav 
be driven at a speed greater than the posted 
speed. 

(2) No motor vehicle may be driven off 
authorized roads, except onto parking areas 
provided. 

(3) No person may park any vehicle, trailer, 
camper, or other vehicle except in designated 
parking areas, nor sholl any person pitch a tent 
or otherwise set up camp other than in designated 
camping areas. 

(4) No person may operate over-the-snow 
equipment in an~ area which is specifically posted 
agains~ such operation. 

12.8.205 CAMPING AND GROUP USE (1) No 
person may camp overnight in a department 
administered recreation area without obtaining a 
single use overnight camping permit or having 
permanently and properly affixed to his vehicle a 
seasonal campina permit or Montana state golden 
ye2r's pass issued bv the director or under his 
authority, when such area has been siqned and 
posted as fee camping area. 

(2) The basic amount of fees for single use 
overnight camping permits or seasonal camping 
permits shall be as determined by the commission 
and posted by the director or his dulY authorized 
agent. 

(3) No group of more than 30 persons may use 
a department administered recreation area except 
with prior permission by the director or his 
agent. Groups may be assessed user feps hy the 
director or his agent as determined by the 
commission and may be required to surrender a 
deposit to defray additional or unusual ~epart~ent 
expenses caused bv their usp of recrration areas. 

(4) No per~on or nersons mav maint~in 
occupancy of camping facilities or space in anv 
one designated recre~tion ~rea for a period lanaer 
than 14 days during any 30-day period unless th~ 
area is otherwise rosted. In areas so posted said 
OCCl1pancv will be limited to 7 days durinq anv 
30-day period. Such 3D-day periods shall run 
consecutively during the ve~r commencing with the 
first day each pp.~son camps in a designated 
r.ecreation area each vear. 

(5) No person may leave a set-up camp, or 
trailer, camper, or other vehicle unattended for 

ra.;.: 

ill 

I 



Pagp 8 

SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 
EXHIBIT NO. 3 g 
DATE "3 -~g-KS 
BIU NO .. _II._, ____ _ 

more than 48 hours unless thp area is otherwise 
posted. 

(6) No person may camp overnight in any 
department administered shelter building unless 
the shelter is posr.ed as a camp shelter. 

12.8.206 FIRES (1) No person may build or 
maintain a fire in any designated recreation area, 
except in established fireplaces and fire rings 
maintained for such purposes, or in portable carr.p 
stoves. Exception: Certain areas may bn posted 
allowing fires to be built in other than the above 
mentioned places. 

(2) No person may leave a camping area 
without completely extinguishing all fires started 
or maintained by such person. 

12.8.207 PROPERTY DISTURBANCE (1) No 
person ~ay destroy, deface, injure, remove, or 
otherwise damage any natural or improved property 
or uillfull:' or negligen tl~r cut, destroy, or 
mutilate any tree, shrub, or plant, or any 
geological, historical, or archaeoloqical feature, 
not including flowprs, berries, cones, or fallen 
dea~ vlOod. 

(2) No person mav disturb or remove the 
topsoil cover or permit the disturbance or remova! 
of topsoil cover. This prohibits digging for 
worms, burying of garhage, and allowing pets to 
dig holns. 

(3) Gathering or cutting firewood for off 
site use is prohibited without prior written 
approval of the director or his agent. 

12.8.208 DISORDERLY CONDUCT (1) Disorderl? 
conduct such as drunkenness, use of vile or 
profane language, fighting, indecent exposure, or 
operation of a motor vehirle in a manner as to 
create a nuisance or annoyance or danger to 
others, or loud or noisy behavior is prohibited; 
and in addition to any other penalty provided, the 
participant may be expelled from the a~ea. 

12.8.209 RES~RICTED AREAS & NIGHT CLOSURES 
(1) No persons may enter upon any portion of any 
area that is posted as restrictnd to public 
passage. 

(2) Pu~lic recreation areas as posted will 
be closed niqhtlv, except for emerqenry ingress 
and egress. 

(3) Checkout time for camper~ using fee 
areas is 4:00 p.m. the following day if not posted 
or at surh other time as posted in the area. 
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(4) Checkout time for users not camping 
overnight is sundown in areas so posted. ~ 

12.8.210 'WASTE DISPOSAL (1) No person rna" 
dump dead fish or animals or parts thereof, human 
excrement, refuse, rubbish, or wash water (pxcept 
in receptacles provided for this purpose) nor 
pollute or litter in any other manner a public 
recreational area. Sewage wastes from 
self-contained trailers, campers, or other 
portable toilets shall be disposed of only in 
posted sanitarv trailer dump stations. Wash water 
may be disposed of in sealed vault latrines. 

(2) No housphold or commercial garbage or 
trash brought in as such from other property shall 
be disposed of in anv designated public recreation 
area. 

La,vs 

87-1-303 
23-2-522 

27-30-101 
45-6-101 
45-6-203 
45-8-111 
75-10-212 

75-10-253 
87-1-102 

87-1-504 

87-3-125 

87-3-304 

23-2-523 
85-2-223 

Duties of FWP as to recreation 
Di:-charge of Waste from vessell 

prohibited 
Def. of nuisance 
Criminal mischief 
Criminal trespass to prnperty 
Public nuisance 
Disposal in unauthorized areas 

prohibitpd 
Dumping penaltv 
Penalties for violation of FWP 

regulations 
Protection of private propertv 

wardens as ex-official fi~e wardens 
Restrictions on use of motor 

vehicles while hunting 
Landowners permission required for 

big game hun+:ing 
Prohibited operation and moving 
Public recrrational uses 

Possible Law Suits undpr H255 
1) taking of pror-ert': under 5 th and 14th 

amp~dments and Federal Civil Rights Act, 
Section 1983 

The Civil Riqhts Act, 42 U.S.C. Section 1982 
(1976 and Supp. IV 1980), pro'Jides that: 
Every person who, under color of any statute, 
ordinance, regulation, custom or usage, of 
any state or territory, subjects, or causes 
to be subjected, any citi~en of the United 
States or other person within the 
jU!'isdiction to the deprivation of any 
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rights, privileges, or immunities secured by 
the constitution and laws, shall be liable to 
the party injured in an action at law, suit 
in equity,·.or other proper preceedings for 
redress. 
violation of privacy rights 2) 

3) recreation harms environmental protection of 
wildlife and habitat 

Streams in Montana 
19,168 miles of streaMS (Montana Water Quality - 1984) 
~vp study (1980) - ovp.r 23,000 miles 
recognized under the Corps of Engineers as naviaable -
1900 miles 
waters affected by HB 265 - over 23,000 miles 
Floatable rivers in the state 6700 - 8700 miles 
A} streams nonfloatable and have unrestricted ingress 

- 9000 miles 
B) streams un floatable on private land - 7300-5300 

r:liles 
In 19aO FWP stud~ nnly 900 miles out of 17,000 milp.s of 
streams were not allowed use for recreational purposes. 
In 1980 FWP study on sport fishery value on Montana's 
streams the following statistics were found: 

Sport fisherv Dotential of stream reaches 

The class of each reach was based on a point 
systnc in which points were aW2rded for (1) fish 
abundance as indicated hy biomass or numbers and sizes 
of game or sport fish, (2) ingress (legal rights of the 
public to fish the reach or willingne~s of landowner to 
permit fishing), (3) esthetics and (4) use by fishermen 
(fishing pressure) . 

1 - highest value fishery resource 
2 - higher priority fishery resource 
3 - substantial fishery resource 
4 - ~oderate fishery resource 
5 - limited fishery resource 

value tntil.l km floatable non/fJoil.t.i1ble 
1 1,419 1,:?12 80.3 
2 7.,778.9 2,140.0 427.5 ., 

4,399.6 1,346.5 1,891.8 -' 

4 14,905.0 2,398.4 8,723.5 
5 3,fi4~.1 128.6 2,616.2 

Overusp 
total km floatable non/floatable 

not s Dec i.f i.:,c~ 
127.3 
211.4 

1,161.3 
3,783.1 

897.3 

By stock 5,077.6 1,599.2 1,814.6 1,663.8 
0.0 
0.0 

B" game 16.0 0.0 16.0 
3v people 75.6 0.0 75.6 
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Montana recreation sites acres 
21,280 
24,630 
74,594 

SENATE JUDICIARY COM~ITT~ 
EXHIBIT NOr_....:..?""-=-K' __ ---= 
DATE 6 3 -o? - fS .... 

BIU NO 1I.~.;l.t. S- ~ 
Lakes 210 
River 273 
Land Base 503 

Total Sites 987 17.0,504 

Fishina as managed bv FWP 

Other Gamp 
1 ) 

:n 
3) 
4) 

5) 

Fishina 
1. 

2 • 

and Snort Fish in Lake~ 
includes sauger, walleye, northern pike, largemouth 
bass, small mouth bass, sturgeon, burbot, channel 
catfish and several other species utilized by 
recreational fishprman, but not legally classified as 
game fish. 
about 250 individual waters support these species 
Montana residents account for 90~ of the angler use 
about 40% of nonresident use occurs in Region 7 (Miles 
City). This is largely due to Wyoming residents who 
fish the Tongue River Reservoir and nearby ponds. 
Nearly 80% of this fishery is bordered by public land 
where ingress is ensured; most of the remainder is 
bordered by pr iva te land ."here public USP. is allowed 
with ~inimal restrictions. 

over 200,000 residents (35% of those over 9 years of 
age) participate in recreational fishinq. 
residents account for 82% of the total fishing pressure 
and trout waters received a major portion of the use by 
both residents and nonresidents. Nonresidents showed a 
higher preference for trout waters, especially for 
trout stream fishing. 

Trout fishing in lakes 
1. 40% of all fishing 
2. most lakes are lightly fished, but each department 

region has some lakes that currently received the 
maximum use that cap be sustained without deqrading the 
quality of the fishery. -

3. Approximatelv 55% of the fisherv is on public lands 
where public use is insured; 30S is borde~ed bv 
combinations of public and private ownership where 
access is incomplete. The remaining 15% occur on 
private land where ingress varies from uncontrolled to 
prohihited. Very few trout lakes are completel v 

unavailable because of posting. 
4. Trout lakes number over 1,900 individual waters 
5. Each department region has some trout lakes, but a 

large portion of the waters and the total acreage lie 
in the central and western portions of the state. 

J 
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SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 
~17 EXHIBIT NO_...:'X'¥-;..J,tL'--__ _ 

DATE t2 3 - () e -gs
BIU NO H·13 ." .;{" S-

StrRa~ Trout fishinq 
1. Montana streams support 5 species of trout. 
2. Some 12,000 miles of stream support populations that 

provide most of the trout fishery. 
3. Many additional smaller tributaries support the 

productivity of these 12,000 miles hy maintaining flows 
and water qualitv and by providing spawning and nurspr~' 
areas. Trout streams occur mostlv in the western and 
central portions of the state but each fish and game 
region offer some stream fishinq for trout. 

4. The management of treut populations in these streams is 
based on wild trout produ~ed naturally in the streams. 
Very little can be done to increase production in these 
streams, but a malor effort will be required to 
maintain pres"ent production through habitat 
preservation. 

5. Existing trout popnlations can support a temporarv 
increase on days of recreational fishing through 1985 
if the eepartment implements more restrictive 
regulations on selected l,:aters. This increase in days 
will be offset in subsequent vears bv expected losses 

6. 

7 • 

8 • 

9. 

10. 

of trout production due to habitat deterioration. 
Fishing regulations have been qui~e liberal in the past 
hut will become more restrictive on some waters as use 
a harvest approaches the supply. 
In 1975-76 over 1/~ of the nonresident anqling effort 
was directed to trout in streams. 
Approximately 70% of the trout st~eam fishery is 
bordered by p~ivate lands. Public use is rest~icted to 
some degree on about 18% of the fishery. 
Based on cur~e~t fishing standards, the anticipated use 
on trout streams will approach the total supply in most 
regions by the late 1980's. 
1975 sturlv 

Regional Di~tribution of trout streams 
region 

1 
2 
3 
4 
5 
6 
7 

miJ~s of trout streams 
2,710 
1,490 
3,100 
3,400 
1,350 

180 
10 

Rpcu'i1tion activities as def:::ed b'l F~'lP 

ORV, bicycling, bird watching, boating, ~amping, ~ross 
country skiinq, drivinq ~or pleasure, fishinq, hikinq, 
horseback riding, hunting (includes trappinq, archery/bow 
and arrow hunting), Motorhike riding (both on and nf~ road 
vehicles), outdoor ~wimminq, picnicking, plavinq outdoor 
cr2mes (includes golf, tenni", frisbp.e, "oftball, P.tc.), 
river floating or canneinq (includes raftinq), snnt~obiling, 
walking for pleasure, downhill skiing, other winter sports 
(includes sledeing, tnhogganing, snowshoeing, dog sledding, 
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etc.), rock hounding (includes prosperting and metal 
detection) . 

- .... 

Stati!ltics 
1. Eastern Montana is 70% private lands 
2. Western Montana is 70% puhlic lands 
3. Most of the ~tate's blue ribbon t~out streams are in 

Western Montana. 
4. By the time the state's mountain trout streams have 

reached Eastern Mont".zma, they have become \Varr~. ",ater 
=isher.ies. 

5. Private ownership in this state is 63.9%. 
6. Total land area in this state is 93,271,040 acres. 
7. Total water area in this state is 879,280 acres. 

Montana Outdoor Recreation Survey 1980 by FWP 
1. 90% wanted the department to maintain fish habitat. 
2. 49% wanted regulation scheduling the use of popular 

recreation waters during pe~iods of high usp. Of those 
approving scheduling 66% favored the issuing of permits 
and /7% opposed permits. 

3. 90% said there were conflict~ between recreationists 
and landowners. 
A. 52% said it was serious. 
B. 17% seid not too seri0us. 

4. Recreationists re~spective 
A. 24% said had a problem with landowner. 
B. 26% in urban areas said had a problem compared to 

22% who live in rural areas. 
C. 31% and 39% of fishing and hunting enthusiasts 

respectively said they had experienced problems 
with landowners, compared to only 14% among 
nonfisherman and 16% among nonhunters. 

D. 24% said friction with landowners occurred often, 
27% said sometimes and 48% said not too 
frequently. 

5. The landowner DerSDe~tive 
A. 54% said they had encountered problems with 

recreationists regarding access. 
B. Landowners in the eastern part of the state 

appe2red to have had proportionately more problems 
than those in Western Montana. 
1. Over 60% in Reoinn 6 a~d 66% in Region 7 

reported problems compared to 48~ in Reqio~ 1 
and 46~ in Reaion 2. 

c. 32% of landowners said problems ~ncountprcd very 
often: 35% said sometimes a~d 29% said not too 
freauentlv. 

6. Possible solutinns 
A. 75% favored negotiating long-term easempnts 

1. about 81% of the perso~s who fishpd in 1979 
favored this compared to 67% among those who 
did not fi~h. 
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SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 
EXHIBIT NO. J J' ---..;:"------
DATE ~..3 -dY-?S 

BIU NO.. /I. # . .u~ 

2. of the respondents, 71% of Inr.down~~s favored 
this proposal. 

Other hiqhliahts of the survev 
A. 75% of Mon~anans devote som~ of their leisure time 

to outdoor recreation activitv. 
B. The most popular activities were picnicking, 

drivinq for pleasure and walking for pleasure. 
c. 58% reported fishing nt least one day, medium 

number of days spent fishing were 14. 
D. The younger agp a~oups participated higher in more 

vigorous activities. Bird watching and nature 
study, driving or walking for pleasure and 
picnickina were activities which showed high 
participation by those 65 and over. 

E. Montana fisherman overwhelminglv stated they 
pre~erred to catch a few lnrge fish rather than 
many small fish. 

F. In general, they favor mUltiple use of Montana's 
water. Cnlv 8% of the respondents said that fi~h 
nnd wildlife should have the highest priority in 
water use. Almost 42% felt that agriculture 
should also receive first prioritv along with fish 
and wildli~e. About 36% felt water should be 
equally available for all uses, including 
industrial uses. 

l\:onresidents spend 4.5 days in t-lon-+:ana. And spent 72,700 act.iyi::"' 
days canoeing on rivers and lakes. 

Montana shows regi~tered 32,122 boats with an estimation of 
20,537 Montana. hoats unregistered. 

Nonresident floaters 
Resident floaters 
Total floaters 

250,990 
136,500 
387,490 

(1979) 
(1979) 

75% of Montanan's eighteen years of aap and over spend some o~ 
their leisure time participatina in outdoor recreation 
activities. (1979) 

5 7 % report camping at least onp day, ~edium number of days 
recorded was 10 and 21 activities sited. (1979) 

46% favored use~ fees to pay for recreational facilities and 
services. 

70~ said conflicts betwepn private landowner~ ~nd people who 11 C P 

their land for recreation are perceived as a serious problem. 

1979 Activities bv residents 
Fishing 
River float, canoeing 
Outdoor swir.uning 
Boating 

321,000 
J36,500 
356,500 
177,500 
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Camping 
Drivinq for pleasure 
Motor bike riding 
Picnicking 
Walking for pleasure 

Smith River Surv~v 1980 FWP 

314,500 
389,800 
102,600 
423,200 
392,600 

SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITT£.E 
EXHIBIT NO. .31' 
DATE tJ ,3 - () E? .. .f S .. 

BIll NO. /I. 8. .:It,. S-

1. Visitors drove an average of 162 miles (one way) to 
reach the river. 

2. Spent an average of 3.50 davs on the rivers. 
3. After floating and camping, participated most in 

fishinq, sightseeing, rest and relaxation. 
4. Saw an average of 7 other floati~g visitors and 7 

shoreline visitors per day, but did not perceive the 
river as crowded. 
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(EDITOR'S NOTE -Ted Lucas. the writer of this 
column. has ranched much of his life in the 
Highwood area. He has been a leader througb the 
years in cattle organizations. done much in the 
study of weed control and is also a sportsman who 
loves Montana and his area. He is exceptionally 
well qualified to discuss the subject of House Bill 265 
on stream access.) 

by TED LUCAS 

poses, just that it is capable of such use. 
. In an ordinary year on the Highwood Creek you 
cQu.ld, for maybe a month La six weeks, float logs or 
multi-person water craft (rubber rafl or canoe). 
Thus Highwood Creek would be Class 1. 

Recreation use on both Class I and Class II walers 
under HB 265 includes: fishing, hunting, swimming, 
floating (small crafl or other flotation devices), 
boating in mOlorized craft propelled by oar or pad
dle, olher waler-related pleasure activities, and 
related unavoidable or incidental uses. 

About three-fourths of a mile of Highwood Creek In Class I waters you can do, by inference, what 
runs through my ranch. J am deeply concerned you cannol do in Class II walers: overnighl camp-
about how House Bill 265 stream access bill will af- ing, construct permanent or semi-permanent ~b-
feet land owners and cabin owners with streams jects'(permanenlduckblindorboatdock),otherac- "'-:~. 

;~ and rivers running through or by them, or who tivilies which are not primarily ·water-related 
. "':' ::>·bi?rder.lakes . . ~.,i~!.::.~:";;':'~'_'.~ ___ ....... .... ~~..,.;.;.._~.:--pleasure activities. . .... I. :"~'.'~... ..... (., .. _~ ~'_" 

. 1 am, and have been for many years, a member of No where db" 1 see in the Supreme Court decisionS . 
the Montana Stockgrowers Association. I have serv-' any indication of a right to placing any permanent 
ed on the Landowner Recreation Committee for . or semi-permanent object, such as a duck blind or 

· many years, and was vice chairman and chairman 
· of the committee and served two terms on the ex

ecutive committee. 
When the Stream Preservation Act was passed 10 

years ago (SenaLe Bi1l310), I served on the commit
tee that worked up the model rules for that act. I 
also served for several years on the Montana· 
Association of Conservation District Legislative 
Committee and have served one term and been ap
pointed to another on the Lewistown District BLM 
Advisory Council. I am a member of WE'l'A and am 
on their board. 

House Bill 265 goes way beyond the Supreme 
Court's decisions. Here are some examples: 

- House Bill 265 expands surface water to mean 
from high waler mark to high mark (dry land 
becomes surface water). 

The definition of the high water mark used for 10 
years to administer the Stream Preserva lion Act 

"No need has to be shown. The 
route shall be established at a 
very considerable cost to the lan
downer who is not compensated 
for the land taken. " .. 

boat moorage, below the high waier mark or other 
activities tb3.L are net waLeI' related. This must be 
corrected. 

By using the new definition of surface water - the 
. new nebulous definition of high water mark along 

with commercial activities defining Class I and 
Class II waters - totally new areas of confrontation 
are developed thal will bring on long, biller and 
costly court batUes. These areas must be aIJ.1ended 
in the first two definitions and the commercial ac-
tivities paragraph deleled. ' ~ ,r 

"Highwood Creek has flooded - There is a seclion on porlage. Parl of this 
reads: a portage route may be established when . 

several times over the years, and "'either a landowner or member of the" recreating 

as it flows through me the high , ;::~ ~~~i::' :'~":s~~~o the supervisors thal 

ro,ater mark, using Ihe new deti.ni• Within 45 days of the receipl of a requesl, the 
tlOn, would make a recreatIOn 'supervisors shall, in consullation with the lan-
corridor 100 to 300 or more yards : downer and a representative of the deparlmen:, ex-

-':.}ii'~~ 310f'f::i;"~,,f~i'r~:~;".';;;;;~<~S'tiSj,~,".~~·I~.':,=ll~~~~~r.~~~e.~~l~~~:::~ ': 

,". ~l for sufficienl periods of lim~ to deprive the soil of .,e.," SUr: .ace water ... :'totally new areas 
,'.. ~~~~l1on and destroy its value for agricullural . of c0n.fron~atiori are developed 

- We do need lo add flood plains or flood cha~els·· that Will brzng on long, bitter and 
are nol consldered.to be wilhin the ordinary high- costly court battles. " 
water mark. This IS a very clear and understan-
dable description. : . . land to determine a reasonable and safe porta'~~ .' 
· Now HE 265 has expanded this to read: Ordinary route. 

high water mark means the line that the water im- With~ '45 days' of the examination of the site, the 
presses on ~an~ ~Y covering it for sufficient periods superVISOrs shall make a written finding of the most 
to cause P:1YSICal characteristics that distinguish appropriate portage route. The cost of establishing 
the area below the line from the area above it the portage roule around artificial barriers must be 
Characteristics of the area below the line include' paid ~! the involved landowner, except for the con-
when appropria~ but are not limited to: diminish: slruction of notification signs of such route, which is 
ed terrestrial vegetation or lack of agricultural crop . the responsibilily of the deparlmenL The cost of 
value. . ... : . e;;lablishing a portage roule around natural bar-

A .flOOd plain adja~t to sUrface waters is not ners must be borne by the department. 
consIdered to lie within thf! sUrface water's high- No ?eed has to be shown. The route shall be 
v:~~er. ~arks. By using the new language establIshed at a very considerable cost Lo the lan- oj .. 
( ~nllm5hed terrestrial vegetation Or lack of 90w0er who is not being compensated for the land· 
agrIcultural crop value") the high waler mark has taken. 
been greatly extended. Who could make a decision 1 urge each of you to get a copy of House Bill 265 
as to Where the high water mark actually is') . and study it yourselves to determine how it affects· 

Highwood Creek has flooded several tim~ Over . yo~ and se~ ~f i~ is the same as you are being led to 
the years,. and as it flows through me the high water belIeve. If ll1sn t. contact your agriculture associa-
mark, .usmg ~e new definition, would make a lions and legislators and lellthem so.. .. ;. 
recreation corrIdor 100 to 300 or more yards wide. 1 am nol now having problems with hunters and 
Under HB 265 this corridor is considered to be sur. f~herman. I control hunting and am posted to allow 
face waters. fIshermen ac~es.s v/ithout ever asking. With HB 265. 

. - Walers have been put into two classes in HE most recreahomsls won't create a problem for me 
265: Class I and Class II. All waters not Class I are and other landowners. For those that cause pro-
Class II. blems, there will be no recourse except through the 

Part of the description of Class I waters reads: .:.., Courts. : .... _,...... . . . . "1"' .' 

Class I waters means surface waters that are or We have three bills: SB 418 defIning high water 
ha,:e .been capable of Supporting these commercial mark, SB ~.llimiting landowner liability and SB 424 
aC!-ivltes .- ~og floating, transportation of furs and . not requIrmg prescriptive easement through 
skms, shlppmg, commercial guiding using multi- . recreational use of land on waler. . 
pl:;!rson wa~ercr~it. public transportation or the ~t 's ~ake every effort to pass Ulese three bills 
transporlahon at merchandise ~ s~.sJ.on and address what, if any. problems 

This ~escriplion does nOl req~ire thal this water is ans~ 1n the next. two years during the 1987 
now bemg used Or has ever been used for these pur- ~~~~~"a:f:U:.65 passes. we will all regret iL 

I. 
I 



(This sheet to be used by those testifying on a bill.) 

NAI1£' n'IrUl: U&iu ~ 
ADDRESS, £11 7·;Au.fwu 
PHONE: ~32-cjl/OW 

RE?R£SENTING WHOM? ~~ f f)/{~J 
APPEARING ON WHICH PROPOSAL: tlB db-S-

PLEASE LEAVE ANY PREPARED STATEMENTS WITH THE CO~ITTEE SECRETARY. 

SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE :. 

EXHIBIT NO 10 
DATE. 03 0 8' 86" 

BJLL NO-.-£\ . B. :J.." S 



• 

00 YOU: SUPPORT? AMEND? OPPOSE?-4--__ _ 

COM.'1ENTS: L!:! -rir.J~/~"v tJ~ a.!21 V-4! h t2.1'1 # - <t;/" £1 C',..,....~ I 
?Vi,,!1 'S"'/h"~/.I d-/",e~ 4w.b 7 ~J.7f-- ;/ D 

e~~7 /#/doR~ . 

7 

PLEASE LEAVE ANY PREPARED STATEMENTS WITH THE COMMITTEE SECRETARY. 

SEMAn: JUDICIARY cOMMlmJ 

EXHIBIT NO. Lj. I I 
DATE a.3 0 8' gs: 
@lU. NO=:- '0 .l3. Ol '=- 5'" I 



(This sheet to be used by those testifying on a bill.) 

DATE: 8!!/ !I'e l/f 95 

PHONE : _-/.2-/.q_4,--~5_;;;_'-_7_2-__________________ _ 

RE?RESENTING WHOM? 
--------------------------------------~----

APPEARING ON ~iICH PROPOSAL: __ ~~_wl?~~2~b~~.~~_~ __ ~ ____________ __ 

DO YOU: SUPPORT? ----- AMEND?~ OPPOSE? __________ __ 

COMMENT: 
$ 

PLEASE LEAVE ANY PREPARED STATEMENTS WITH THE CO~ITTEE SECRETARY. 

SENATE JUDICIARY COMMlm~ 
EXHIBIT NO._---.!:f.;L . 
DATE _ .. _ f), ,.1~ g 85"_ 

BIU No._J.·:L8. __ .1.4 S_ 



Testimony given by Dr. Clayton B. Marlow 
Research Scientist, Montana Agricultural Experiment Station 

to the Senate Judiciary Committee, March 8, 1985 

HB 265 appears to be a workable compromise between landowner protection and 
public recreational access. But to adequately address the needs of both 
groups, it is necessary to clarify several "gray" areas within the bill. 

I. Points for Clarification 

A. New Section: Section 1. Subsection (2) pg. 2 

1. Use of "federal government surveys" as criteria for classi
fication of class I waters does not address recreational 
capacity of ~.,raters. If the "federal survey" mentioned is a 
U.S. Geological Survey topography map, then there is little 
need for class II designation because these surveys list 
nearly all geographic structures which carry water for all 
or part of the year. 

2. Use of "waters flowing through public lands" as a classifi
cation criteria again does little to describe the water's 
recreational capacity. 

3. Both the Federal Navigability and commercial activities 
criteria will be beneficial to both groups because they 
provide a measure of the water's recreational capacity. 

B. New Section: Section 1. Subsection (2) pg. 2 

1. The description of channel characteristics below the "ordinary 
high water mark" can be questioned by both landowners and 
recreationists. 

II. Summary 

a. Does the phrase "diminished terrestrial vegetation" mean 
that the naturally occurring dense stands of willow, 
cottonwood or reed canarygrass indicate the individual 
is above the highwater mark? 

b. Is native forage an agricultural crop? Do sedge and 
wire rush bottoms have to be hayed before they are 
considered a crop? 

A. If the answers to these questions are left up to the courts, 
landowners and recreationists may find both the action and the 
results costly. 
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I am Paul Hawks of Melville. I am presenting amendments to HB 265·on behalf 

( of the Stillwater Protective Association, an affiliate of the Northern Plains 

~ Resource Council. 

1. Our first set of amendments deals with portage. The present language vastly 

expands a stream's capability to sustain recreational use. We believe 

permitting the public to demand portage routes around natural objects or existing 

artificial barriers is a violation of private property rights. While our amend

ments would still provide for portage routes, property owners should not be 

penalized. 

We don't assume that a portage route is necessary just because someone 

requests it. Our amended language allows the board of supervisors to make that 

determination. 

2. The definition of surface water should not include land. ·If you want the 

recreationalist to have the use of land, then put the allowable use of the 

beds and banks up to the high water mark back in the definition of "recreational 

use." 

3. We feel that any hunting because of concerns for safety of family and pro

pection of property. and other land-based activities, should require land-

owners consent. 

Our intention in amending use of stock ponds is to protect impoundments on 

private land fed by continually flowing water sources. We don't, in any way, 

want to affect the recreational use of public impoundments of water. 

4. Finally, the definition of "ordinary high water mark" should be replaced with 

that of SB418.The language used in this bill should not create problems between 

the landowner and the sportsman. A good landowner-sportsman relationship has 

been the basis of enjoying quality recreational opportunities in our state. 

HB 265 should not do anything to jeopardize that relationship. If it does, we 

all lose. 

In conclusion, we are in support of Senate bills 418, 421, 424, and 435 

because they protect our concerns as landowners. However, if our amendments 

were accepted, we could support HB 265. 
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AMENDMENTS TO HB 265 

submitted by the Stillwater Protective Ass~. 

1. Portage 

Section 1 (1), page 1, line 19 

"the water, 6i"-fl-ru:tt:t1i"fl!-eeieet:-±ft-ei"-evei"-fl-wflt:ei"-eeciy-which .•• " 

and lines 23-24 

"obstacle to the natural flow of water 6i"-fl-ftflt:t1i"fl!-eeieet:-w±t:hfft-t:he 

ei"ci:i:ftl!ti"y-h:i:gh-wflt:ef'-ll\flf'k:-ef-fl-~t:i"eflll\." 

Section 3 (1), page 7, line 15 

"ordinary high-water mark, portage around artificial barriers in the" 

Section 3 (3)(a), page 8, line 1 

"a portage route around or over fl an artificial barrier may" 

Section 3 (3)(c). page 8, lines 12-13 

"the barrier and the adjoining land to determine if a i"efl86ftflb!e-flftci 

8flfe portage route is necessary 

Section 3 (3)(d), page 8, line 15-16 

"Supervisors shall make a writt(jl finding of t:he-ll\e~t:-et't'i"6t'i"fflt:e 

whether a portage route is needed and the most appropriate route if 

if one is necessary" 

Section 3 (3)(e), page 8, line 21 

"cost of establishing a portage route around ftflt:t1i"8! existing artificial 

barriers" 

2. Surface Water 

Section 1 (10), page 4, lines 21-24 strike 

Section 1(8), page 3, lines 23-24 

"or incidental uses, within the ordinary high water mark of the waters" 

3. LdlHl-based Activities 

Section 1 (8), page 3, line 18 

"surface waters: fishing, ht1ftt:±ft~, swimming, floating" 

Section 2 (2)(d), page 6, line 3 

"bfg-gflll\e hunting" 

Section 2 (1), page 5, line 2 

"Subsections (2) t:hf'6ttgh-Ht and (3)" 

Section 2 (3), page 6, line 4-6, strike 

line 7 - ch~nge (A) to (E) 

line 8 - change (B) to (F) 

line 11 - change (C) to (G) 

SENATE JUDICIARY COMM1lII 
EXHIBIT NO. Jf tf 
DATE 0.3 - 03 - ?S 

SILL NO H· 8~ .. US' 
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My name is Chuck Rein. I am a rancher from Melville~ Montana. 

Since the Dearborn and Beaverhead river lawsuits, the ,private property rights 

of many Montana citizens, whether or not they are involved in agriculture have 

been in jeopardy. Many questions have been raised by these cases, and now it is 

your turn, as our duly elected representatives to answer the'questions and address 

the issue based on your own knowledge and by hearing and/or reading informative, 

well researched testimony. Some of the areas that I feel need to be addressed in-

clude but not limited to acquiring prescriptive easement by'recreational use, 

limiting landowners liability and defining the high water mark. These issues 

require technical and legal analysis and terms to address them ,properly, thus, 

I won't attempt to do that in this paper. I will hoWevei de~cribe how I, as a 

rancher who lives in the foothills of the Crazy Mountains, near the head of the 

Sweet Grass Creek, is affected by the Supreme Court decisio~s re~arding stream 

access. The Rein family has owned this property for ~ve~ ninety'year~,my grand-

, father having settled here· in 1893. As far as I know access',to this piece of 
. . 

'stream has never been denied, except during times of ex~reme'fire danger or 

when the number of fishermen using our property (free ~f charge) was so great 

we-denied access to any additional sportsmen for that particular v/eekend. I 

feel that by opening most surface water in Montana topubli~ ~ccess, many 

beautiful, streams, such as the Sweet Grass, will become overcrowded. Such over

crowding will harm the resource in several ways. The fish~opulation is being 

depleted faster than it is reproducing itself no~ - even '0ith the number of 

fishermen being controlled. What will happen to the ~reso~rce if, the number of 

fi shermen is 1 eft compl etely unchecked? What wi 11 happen to the ecosystem if a 

liberal definition of high water mark is adopted? ' If r~creationis~are allowed 

to use the flood plain they may be able to camp and picnic on my fields or worse 

yet in my backyard. The situation I just described was possibly extreme, but 

weren't the Supreme Court cases also extreme? As a co~servation distridsuper-
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visor for over eight years, I like the definition of highwater,mark used by the 

conservation districts to administer SB 310, the Natural Streambed and Land 

Preservation Act of 1975. I hope what ever version of a bill'thatcomes out 

of this committee it has this definition of highw~ter mark. 

One of ~he inherent problems with public access is the inability to con

trol who uses the prciperty. In such cases the person who abu~es his rights 

(speaking from experience the perce~tage of this type of person is smalll ad-

versely affects the resource for all who want to enjoy it as'well as those 

who depend on it for their livelihood. Strong littering and trespass laws 
, , 

would help protect our beautiful natural resources.' 

r1embers of the committee, seldom does an issue of such magnitude and im-

portance come before the legislature; I urge you ,to carefully examine the 

facts and make your final decision in a manner that~ill strengthen private 

property rights, promote good la~downer:sportsmen relations, and preserve and 

protect Montana's valuable natural resources. I urge you to kill H:B. 265. 

Thank you. 

SENATE JUDICIARY COMMIT 

EXHIBIT NO, is-
DATE 0.3 -1J8'-f~ 

Bill NO. If. 8. :L. ~ S-
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The Right 

To Float and Fish 
T HE ISSUE IS SETTLED. Fisherman and 

others have the right to float and fish 
boatable waters in Montana. So says the 
Montana Supreme Court in a recent deci
,ion reported in this issue of FLY FISHER
MAN. That decision could be appealed in 
the U. S. Supreme Court, but a successful 
appeal is unlikely. 
. :Public use of navigable water in the 
U.S. is as American as the Constitution. 
State after state has affirmed and re-af
firmed the principle of law, and there is 
little likelihood that the American way 
will change. Nor is it likely that the Ca
nadian opening of salmon rivers to the 
public will change either. 

And the North American way of han
dling waters for the use of the public is a 
benefit to fishermen, despite some excep
tions, and despite the contention by eli
tists that quality fishing can only exist on 
private waters. 

Lawyers say that the original public use 
of waters in North America was a practical 
necessity: Rivers were the thoroughfares of 
commerce and travel in the wilderness; 
they were, in effect, the roads. Rivers that 
were navigable were part of the public do
main. In most states today that principle 
of law maintains. It means that in most 
states fishermen may fish boatable waters 
otherwise inaccessible due to the rights of 
landowners. 

There is more to the issue of private 
versus public ownership of the waters. Re
cent history has shown that public use of 
the waters may be its single best chance of 
salvation as quality trout water. The rea
son lies in the politics of water use. Fish
ermen, especially fly fishermen, comprise 
the only political force, albeit small, for 
conservation and preservation of quality 
trout waters. Their involvement comes at 
a time when projects threaten to take 
thousands of acre-feet of western water and 
when priceless North Coast rivers in 
northern California are being eyed jeal
ously by southern California developers. 

Rivers have few friends. But in the van
guard of those few are the fishermen. 
Their love for moving waters and the trout 
that thrive there is the very foundation of 
fly fishing itself. Initially in his youth, the 

fish bring the fisherman to the water and 
the beauty of the surroundings, the clean 
blue-ribbon waters and their trout, call 
him back. 

To deny fishermen, especially fly fisher
men, the use of waters is to deny the rivers 
their friends, the political allies who will 
fight destructive, ill-conceived water proj
ects. 

Does this mean that the day of the pri
vate trOut club and private property is 
over? Each has its place. Closed private 
waters have been a fixture of American 
fishing since the beginning. But the vast 
majority of fishing in the U.S. is done on 
public waters, both stream and lake, and 
virtually all large-scale conservation and 
restoration projects are funded by the pub
lic and depend on public waters for their 
success. 

The list of public-water conservation 
and restoration successes is long. On that 
list is the notably successful Yellowstone 
River cutthroat trout special catch-and-re
lease management in Yellowstone Park. 

water fisheries restorations, the Columbia 
River salmon and steelhead maintenance 
projects, the Connecticut River Atlantic 
salmon .restoration and the multi-billion
dollar clean-up projects under the Clean 
Waters Act --that have made such rivers as 
the Susquehanna and the Connecticut fit 
once more for fishing, boating and swim
ming. All are publicly financed projects on 
publicly fishable waters. No such projects 
could have been sold to the Congress with
out the public's belief that the waters were 
worth saving, saving for the public's use of 
them. 

Public fishing access to water is funda
mental to the preservation of our waters 
and their fisheries. The Montana Supreme 
Court decision re-affirms that basic Amer
ican way of doing things, a way that exists 
in few other countries of the \'.'orld. We fly 
fishermen who travel and fish those Mon
tana rivers, and who appreciate their rare 
quality, have a victory to celebrate, 

JOHN R~DOLPH ~ 
NATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 

EXHIBIT NO. J./.' '-----::...=..._--
DATE 0 3 - tJ, -fS 5 

Btu NO. I/. 8. 2."'~ __ 
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THE DECEMBER 19H4 editorial "The 
Right To Float and Fish" (FFM, Vol. 16, 
No.1) exrolling the Montana Supreme 
Court decision to open virtually all of 
Montana's waters to the public for recre
at ional use deserves ·comment. 

This decision is not the boon to fisher
men that the editorial contends. Con
wrsely, it has the potential, over the next 
few years, of making much of the quality 
(fout fishing, for which Montana is justly 
noted, a thing of the past. 

To understand why this 'is the case re-

quires a careful reading of the court's rul
ing in the Dearborn case (the more 
sweeping of the two decisions). The edi
torial quotes only selectively and loosely 
from this ruling to make its case. The 
impression is created that only rivers suit
able for float fishing are now open. This is 
not true. All water which can be used for 
any sort of "recreational" anivity is now 
legally open provided only that one does 
not gain access by trespassing over private 
property. This includes such things as 
SWImming, canoeIng, hunting, bird-

Tight Lines ... 
watching, water-skiing and, presumably, 
eyen taking a jet boat upstream. None of 
these activities mixes very well with fly 
fishing. The ruling specifically makes 
wading legal... including wading up
stream. Furthermore, if such "navigation" 
is difficult (between the poorly defined 
"high-water marks") it is now legal to 
"portage" around any obstacles (natural or 
man-made) over otherwise private prop
erty. It is only a matter of time until the 
word gets around and hordes of bait fish
ermen (who, as a class, are not noted for 
their conservation awareness) start walk
ing up the fragile spring creeks, degrading 
the habitat and taking our their legal lim
its of "meat." 

The editorial dismisses the issue of the 
rights of private owners (part of the "eli
test" minority, obviously) without discus
sion. The quality fishing that can be found 
on man'y such "privately owned" streams 
is referred to as mere "contention." The fact 
remains that public fishing in Montana, as 
elsewhere, has, with bur few exceptions, 
gone downhill over the years. Some of the 
best fishing to be found is on privately 
controlled water. Most of the owners will 
allow fishing if one asks permission. Such 
permission is refused on occasion to those 
unwilling to abide by limited kill rules, to 
those who litter or otherwise degrade the 
environment and to limit the fishing pres
sure. It can be argued that such access 
control is in large measure responsible for 
the quality fishing that these "private" wa
(ers still afford. For some of the water the 
owners have been charging a fee (and also 
spending money, time and effort to keep 
the water in first class condition). The 
court's decision leaves the question of ac
cess to places like ArmstronB.'s and Nel
son's spring creeks open to question. Do I 
have to payor can I now Just walk in from 
the Yellowstone river with my spinning 
rod and canned salmon eggs~ 

~Iith these almost universal access 
rights, the owners will have little incen
tive to maintain the habitat and in this 
day of shrinking budgets, it is not likely 
that the state will be able to do this. They 
can't even handle the public waters to the 
degree that they would like. I have en
joyed a few weeks of good fishing in Mon
tana each year for the past 16 years and 
have fished both public and private water. 
On no occasion have I run into a warden 
and have never been asked to show my 
license. 

1 

I 
I 
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Unless the Montana legislature takes..,j« 

this issue and ~orrects the court's overzeal- i~1 
ous excesses, It IS lIkely that Montana's" 
reputation for good fishing will deterio
rate. The guide businesses that mtasure 
their success by thtir ability to get their J 
clients a "wall" fish or a legal limit will do I 
JUSt fine for a shorr time: while they exploit 
this new opportunity. 

Tourism is not an inconsequential in- :.' 
dustry In Montana. Hundreds of morels .. 

and eating establishments can look for- I 
ward [0 diminished business as the fisher-S~( 
men seek greener pastures. I spend a:". 
couple of thousand dollars each year going' 
to Montana. When the fishing deteriorates 

[00 much, I can find. better u~es for the I",'" 
money. But, what wIll our chIldren and { 
grandchildren do? Take up mountain' 
climbing and canoeing? Oh well, not [0 

worry too much, they may never know, 
how it was or how it could have been (un-'I 
less someone tells them about it on TV). 
and won't miss it. 

As with all rights and privileges there_ 
must be accompanying responsibility. ~~ 
Here we have the granting of sweeping", 
rights to. the recr.eationists with no concur- i 
rent actIon to Insure commensurate re~. ,I 
sponsibility. It is a sad commentary,j 
true, that there are plenty of people ~. 
will rush in [0 exploit the situa
tion ... before someone else beats them [0 

it! The reported jubilation over this "vic-~' 
[Ory for sportsmen" is, I fear, premature.;!:' 
I hope I am wrong; but I feel far from 
jubilant. 
D. Y. BARRER 
Rockville, Maryland 

I 
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New Right Is Wrong 

I am disturbed by your recenr endorse
ment of the Monrana supreme COurt rul
ing. It is difficult to believe that a fly
fishing magazine could sink to such a low 
level of edirorialism without at Irast vig
orously tying the Court'S decision to 
catch-and-release. You must realize that 
tht' court's decision may result in the grad
ual decline of the great wild trout fishery 
we know in Montana. 

Isn't it a plain and simple fact that 
when wild trout water becomes more ac
cessible ro the general public, the sport for 
everyone suffers' Isn't it true that when 
floaters have acct'ss to big fish we waders 
can't reach during t'arly season's high wa
ter, the trOut bt'come mort' vulnerable to 
mt'at fishermen? Those are hardly "elitist" 
concerns as you would dt'scribe them in 
your editorial. 

Witness the Madison River. That river 
was closed for several years to give it a rest 
from floaters. A vigorously enforced catch
and-release program has begun to resrore 
the Madison and Yellowstone Rivers, but 
Mother Narure can never be supplanted by 
any resroration program. 

Witness the decline of the Bighorn 
River. That river was recenrly o'pened to 

the floaters you defend. Proft'ssional 
guides, who insist that their c1ienrs release 
fish, acknowledge there is already a decline 
in the size of fish being caprured. Fishing 
pressure, coupled with this year's unfor
runate Bighorn fish kill, may result in a 
further decline in the quality of fishing 
there. 

Isn't it berter, and less cosrly, to pre-

servt' wild trout habitats be/ore restoration 
becomes nect'ssary? When are we going to 

learn that simple fact? Why do we anglers 
always have to settle for less when there 
are so many examples of what can happen 
with untnlightened managemenr of trout 
fisheries. 

Your tdirorial seems to confuse public 
water conservation with a fundamental 
American right to hold property. 

For instance, how will the court'S deci
sion apply to the three miles of Montana 
river I fish every year? The rancht'r owns 
bmh banks and pays taxes on the rivet 
bottom. He regulates the fishing to "flies' 
only" and all rainbows under 20 inches j 

must be released. It is the type of fragile; 
water that could easily be destroyed in just: 
one season by unprincipled floaters. Is it ! 
"the American way of doing things," as I 
you insist, to permit floaters unbridled ac-I 
cess to such fishing? I 

I hope that the Montana Deparrmt'nt ofi 
Environmental Protection moves forward 
with a progressive form of tax incentives' 
to prevent open land from falling into the 
hands of developers, private or govern
mental. That process, coupled with a fur
ther vigorous application of catch-and
release on all wild trout water will be the 
only method to preserve wild trout fishing 
for future generations. 

The issue is not dead. There is a Sage 
Brush rebellion going on in Montana. I 
hope the court'S decision is reversed and 
have no reason to celebr,ate with you your I 
compliance with the special interests who 

f 

~a~:.E:'~~~!~:: Ri~float and 

Fish." I can only hold them in contempt 
of a basic sporting ethic: Respect land-

! own<:r's rt~hr,. , 
ERWIN S. EDELMAN 

Cornwall, Conn. 

Rq,lIialury PUU'"S belony, to both Slate and 
[etkraly,wemmmts. Catch-and-"fletJJe }iJherieJ 
manay,eTllmt is (orldliCled by the Jtaw (and Ihe 
[ed; in }i:/lIJII'JluT/e Park) IInder rf}!,lIlaIUr) pUII'
"So Fishrries lJIanagallml is a jil1l(/wn ojlhe 
state (aTid [elkral) u'ildlr}i: u}!,erI{ies und /luJ 
nothiny, 10 du with the (omtillllJOnal ri}!,iJls 
qllestlons dedI with by the Muntuna wlIrl. The 
MOT/tuna decIJiun did {kal dIrectly UJilh pril'ate 
prop"ly rrghlJ ~'"SUS pllblic aCCm riXht$. ,\nd 
only a cUTlstillilional corwention in MufJIalltJ, 
not the Momana legislature, can change Ibl' I 
COliI'I dewion. 
JOHN RANDOLPH, EDITOI{ 

F f \r{\ 01l1 'Y (q ~5" 
Tight Lines ... 

rather than pushing in one direction only. 
Meanwhile, let's get with the program. 

I don't intend to burn candles at night or 
go back to the horse and buggy. 
JIM JONES 
Anaheim, Calif. 

Whose Rights? ;f. 
I was pleased to note the rebuttal pre

sented by D. Y. Barrer of Rockville, Mary
land to your December 1984 editorial. As 
an out-of-state visitor to our trout 
streams, he has made a better assessment 
of the effects of the Montana supreme 
court ruling to open all trout streams for 
recreational use than have many natives. 

Perhaps the court's decision was meant 
to force the state legislature into action 
and we had better hope that it does see fit 
to do so. It is now common talk in coffee 
shops and tackle shops that "such and so 
of a landowner will not be able to keep me 
out now!" This attitude exists even in 
cases where the landowner interest is 
purely an effort to protect the resources 
that fly fishermen cherish. 

An aspect of this decision that no one 
has addressed is how cattlemen will con
trol livestOck on landholdings crossing 
creek and river bottoms where the erection 
of barricades or fences, which is now for
bidden, would interfere with whatever 
boats the so called recreationists want to 
put up or down that same stream? Who 
will pay for the special devices needed? It 
appears to this writer that all of us who 
use and enjoy wildlife and fishing are fail
ing to see the contribution made by private 
landowners to these resources. Like Barrer, 
I am far from jubilant. All sportsmen bet
ter think this matter through carefully 
and suppOrt legislative efforts to overmrn 
this decision. 
ART AYLESWORTH 
Ronan, Montana 
The "legislative efforts" YOIl refer to are 0/ no 
legal signifoance ill this (ase. Since this is a 
(onstitlltional issue, the state legislatllre can do 
notbing to affect a (hange. Only a state consli
tlltional congress has the legal power to amend 
the stale constillition. THE EDITORS 
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I ro the Senate Judiciary Committee, Montan,a Legislature,Ifelena, Mt. 

I aT!! By:ron Grosfield from Big Timber, Mt. For 50 years I lived 

on ranches. T he following 25 have been spent in a small t o','m of about 

~Iive f1s!le~'d !lunted all Jr.y life a~ !lave canoed ~\ 
(about 75 miles of the Yellowstone, 165 miles of the ' .. fissouri (in i\~ontana) ) 

{ &'1d paddled the headvlaters of the :,/:ississinni as well as a la..1re in Canada. / 
\ ~ , I 

Because of these contacts and experiences I feel that I am well/I 

quaJ.ified to talk about the difference of opinions bet'lleen the land_ 

\ 
owner and the recreat ioni st aJ.ike. 

-'--'-~---'-..........------------ ----.. ~-.----

-I 

To dat e serious problems have been few and far bet ween., However, if 

House Bill 265 is passed at it s present reading, the ensuing compl-ica

tions v'Till result in distrust, lack of cooperation, plus needless expense 

for both concer::ed parties. 

If the bill is passed as it now stands, it will set a dangerous 

nrecedent--a nrecedent that can inhibit or nrohibit the freedom of citi-• J: ... 

- --- ~ - -- - .-- - --~ -- ----_._- ----"---- -. ----.-- . r-.:::: .-
, ze~ everywh:.::.e. ( There is no doubt but that the rights of today's land 

c:-wners would not be questioned if the Indians' rights to the bed of the 

I Big Horn. River had not been taken from them. ____ ------------------- .. - . ----- - -- - - - ~ -- ~ ---.- --- ----
I support House Bill 265 if amended by Senate Bills 418, 421, and 

224. Failing this, I heartily endorse killing this same bill in order 

that a great er number of people in the state of Montana can become more 

infom-ed and knowledgeable by the next legislative ses~ion. It is of the 

utmost importance that a bill with such far-reaching consequences re

ceive thoughtful and deliberate consideration. VTe need a bill that is 

paJ.atable for the land owner and aJ.so reasonable for the recreationist. 
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PHONE: 1.]:)- 6J,)1, 1 3 ;)-:JCj;;Y, f·]~-6S)?Y 
7 . 7 

~P~SENTING ~OM?~_~~~_-~j~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

APPEARING ON WHICH PROPOSAL: fir 8- :J 6 ..s-
DO YOU: SUPPORT? ---- AMEND? ---- OPPOSE? X 

PLEASE LEAVE ANY PREPARED STATEMENTS WITH THE COMMITTEE SECRETARY. 
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March 7, 1985 

Senator Joe Mazurek 
. Chairman 

( :enate Judiciary Committee 
State Capitol 
Helena, Montana 59620 

Re: House Bill 265 

Dear Chairmal1: 

S[N.~T[ JUDICIARY COMMl1i'E[ 
EXHIBIT NO. ___ t .... 9 __ _ 

DATE_ <2" -ot'~t'S' 
BJU NO... ij. e. .at. S' 

Back in the 70's a House Bill which stated "Stand in the middle of a stream and as 
far as the eye can see shall be open to pub1 ic recreation" met a hard and fast defeat. 
H.B. 265 is but another attempt to accomplish the same results. The first step to 
obtain free and uncontrolled use of private property. I have heard a significant 
number of recreationists state; "We will go after the wildlife next," "Get as much 
as we can this time, the rest will follow," "We want unrestricted hunting too," etc. 
etc. If successful, God help the rancher~farmer. 

H.B. 265 will open a Montana playground, not only to resident, it gives the key to our 
land to well over 200 million U. S. residents to indulge in free, unrestricted and un~ 
limited water related recreation. Thousands of miles of additional rivers, creeks, 
trickles of water and even dry stream beds and thousands of miles of private property 
land corridors will become as pub1 ic as a Chicago city street resulting in a multitude 
of landowner problems. 

Most disheartening is the taking of private property from one and giving its use to 
another without due process and copensation, "a shocking reality." 

(. Landowners wi 11 lose the ri ght to control 1 and he owns and the ri ght to protect the 
stream, bank and corridor resource. 

Taking will result in an overall loss of land value estimated by many to amount to 
between ten and fifty per cent and amounting to millions and quite possibly hundreds 
of millions of dollars of tax value property. "Streamside property is the most valuable" 
A severe blow to an already depressed agriculture economy. 

Loss of land value will severely restrict, and possibly preclude, the ability of the 
farmer-rancher to obtain operating capitol loans. Will tax rolls reflect this deprec
iation of land value? Landowners will surely be entitled to and rightfully request 
a reduction of land taxes, another blow to our etonomy. 

Streamside property now considered to be very valuable, will become a liability. 
What incentive will remain to own land that has become a detriment? All at a time 
when Montana searches desperately for revenue. 

H.B. 265 in essence implies that landowners do not have the ability to manage and 
control and proposes to turn management over to the Department of Fish, Wildlife 
and Parks. Some landowners apparently agree and they should do so. The Department 
have for some time been soliciting landowners to partiCipate in such a program 
currently in effect and I suggest those who desire this program contact the Department 
for voluntary turn over for public use. Try it on a two year trial basis. They don't 
need H.B. 265. Let those of us who have been gaurdians of the resource remain in 
control. We don't need H.B. 265 either. 

<- The general public currently have free use of well over 30 million acres of public 
land and its waters. (well over 1/3 of Montana) H.B. 265 expands this decision to 
include thousands of miles of stream beds, banks and endless corridors through private 
property. A trickle of water a foot wide, running for ten miles through a ranch and 
choked with brush a half mile wide, even to the point of making the water inaccessible, 
will become a one half mile wide corridor for hunting birds, waterfoul, gophers and 
possibly Big game in addition to dragging a boat and providing access to a neighbors 
property or public lands. The brush that chokes a creek is a defin,ite barrier as long 
as the creek or its bed is wide enough to put your foot in. 

Free access sounds beautiful to some urban dwellers who have always wanted to fish 
that creek on Joe's place; the problem is that it also sounds good to California and 
like state residents where the resource was depleted years ago and the vast majority 
of inland (what little is left) is of planted fish. When the resident heads for 
his favorite hole on Joe's place there could well be several hundred ahead of him. 
If one thousand people decide to invade Joe's property for fishing, hunting or making 
mud balls. Men, women, children, cats and dogs, there is no protection for Joe who 
has lost control except for paying taxes and liability. 
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How long will it be before trout fingerlings that had a sanctuary on Joe's place, will~ai 
e replaced by planted trout? I had a taste of planted streams during occasional 

visits to a construction job in California years ago. "Quite a comedy" No fish and ~I 
the streams were jammed, the Department of Fish and Game under public pressure would II 
plant streams, trucks would be followed to planting sites and dump fish in while a 
horde of adults and children were filling their sacks, a simple act with artificially 
fed trout. Two days later no fish. Will that be our tomorrow? Is Montana being 
taken over by Trout Unlimited, Audubon and recreationists from states where the 
resources were exploited to near elimination years ago? 

Where will funding come from to implement the enormous additional burden placed on 
the Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks and law enforcement agencies to enforce 
tresspass laws, to answer calls for help from landowners, to file charges, to plant 
hatchery trout, to build and operate hatcheries, to expand administrative personnel 
and office buildings, to employ additional wardens? The number of Game wardens are 
severely limited at this time and I have heard several complain of being severely 
restricted on time and mileage allowance. The resident of course will be faced with 
reduced limits, higher license fees (strongly opposed) possible drawings, etc. Remember 
all water related play and recreation (except fishing and hunting) is free, no license 
required, no identification and only a slight penalty, if any, for trespass. 

There is little in the liability section to feel secure about. I have witnessed law
suits where misconduct and negligence was successfully claimed because the owner of 
equipment, material or an excavation should have known that a child may be tempted to 
play on the equipment etc. and should have properly precluded entry to the area. If 
you are required to leave a tractor near a stream corridor or in it because of a break
down and a child climbs on it and gets hurt or a child goes to pet a calf, or other 

C:. lnimal, and is maimed or killed by the mother of such, you may well be liable and the 
recreationist could easily wind up becoming owner of your land. You may be required 
to fence around the corridor. 

If the state wants our land for public use, let the state use due process, let the 
state supply landowner liability insurance to protect the landowner from the recrea
tionist who will be using camp fires that could easily burn you out. 

, 
.
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If the Suoreme Court decision is ambiguous let 
We can live with it until clarified, why can't 
would the recreationist and the Coalition work 
wasn't enormous gain in it for them? 

them clarify it. It is their decision ~ 
the recreationist? Ask yourself why 

( 

so hard to get H.B. 265 passed if there 

During the Coalition's lawsuit they were often quoted as stating they only wanted use 
of floatable streams, how quickly desires change. On or about January 26, 1985, 
Jerry ~~anley, President and Tom Bugni, Vice President and Secretary Treasurer of the 
Coalition for Stream Access sent out a letter threatening that if Big Game hunting 
is deleted from H.B. 265 the Coalition would have the bill killed. The March 1, 1985 
issue of the Billings Gazette states the group have reconsidered its threat and quotes 
Tom Bugni; "We would not go so far as to kill the bill because of that issue" "We 
feel we have got too much to lose" unquote. That ladies and gentlemen proves our 
case that H.B. 265 gives away far more than the Supreme Court decision. 

Ralph Holman, landowner, rancher 
McLeod, Montana 
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We oppose HB265 for the following reasons: 

The landowner will no longer have control of his land which has 
been taken ~lIithout compensation. He will still have to pay 
taxes on the stream beds. 

He cannot pol ice his property. He, for the most part, has kept 
his land free of garbage and has been concerned for the beauty 
of the land. No other help is evident for patrol ing streams. 

HB265 goes far beyond the Supreme Court rul ing which allows 
publ ic access to navigable streams. It ~lIas not intended to 
allow publ ic use of small, fragile streams. 

I f passed, th i s bill ~II i II make it necessary for I andowners to 
fence the stream banks to indicate to the public the high water 
marks. 

If the state would condemn this land, then the landowner would 
be given something for his land and also reI ieved of 
respons i b iIi ty and taxes on it. As the bill reads, the I and 
will be taken from him by force. 

Jean Parsons 
Rupert Parsons 

Box 85 
Cascade, NT 59421 
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Mr. Chairman, Members of the Committee. 

I appear here today in opposition to HB 265 primarily 
because I bel ieve that it is 'not a recreational access bi 11, 
but a land reform bill. An .t~.mpt h.s been made in this 
bill to greatly expand two specific M6ntan~ Supreme tourt 
decisi.ons involving two specific 'fact scenarios on two' speci-
fie 5 t rea m s e g mer. t s • "'e v,~i..;Ji; . 

. t l" .' 

~: . 

On the aft~r~oon of December 7, 1984, in a presentation 
on the stream access issue to the Water Forum held' here 

i n He len a p ri m. a r ii', for t. h. e bi' .... e., .. f. ito f' inc 0 min g leg i s I at 0 r $ , 
Chi e f Jus tic e Fran k Has wei ~ .M·.: the' f 01 low i n g s tat em e n t : 
"Don't overanalyze the c ••••. _·~~of the context of the speci-
f i c f ac t s. " - "{"~~n_ ".f~';;:' " 

! ~ ,_:'.'1f!~~..,.~c~ 

In HB 265, we see reference to all-terrain vehicles~ big 
game hunting, other hunting, duck blinds and other permanent 
structures, overnight camping. ~.nd non-water related pleasure 
activities. While these .ctivitie. may be addressed differ~ 
ently on Class 1 and Class 2 w.ters, I submit to you that 
none of them were in the "context of the .pacific f.ct." 
of either of the cases. 

In HB 265, we see reference to re~uired means of p~~tage, 
easements that are to be donated and constructed at the 
expense of landowner~, asrequi~ed by Conservation Dist-' 
ric t s . T his is. com pie tel y' ou t '0 f the • con t ext 0 f the s P, e c i -
fic facts" of th~ cases. The Court~said the public could 
portage around barriers "in the,least intrusive manner pos
sible~ avoiding damage to the adj.cent owner's property' 
and his rights". That is substantially different from saying 
that la-downers must provide and pay for portage means~ 
One wonders how requiring a landowner to provide portage 
means at .his ?wn expense can be compatible with a "least 
intrusive manner", especially one that "avoids damage to 
the adjacent owner's property~~~~~lS riot a man'~ pocketbook, 
pro per t y ?". ,~ t " 

In HB 265,.on page 2, lines 9-18, we see Class 1 waters 
defined as including ~aters ,that are capable of supporting 
commercial activities as defined by "published judicial 
opinion" or "within'the meanin9. of the federal navigability 
test". Which federal navigability test, the test for title 
or the test for commerce? The test for commerce has been 
used in the federal Clean Water ~~t t~ involve all waters 
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ThIS has been supported by "published judicial opinion". 
I have a list of 1304 streams in ~ontana east of the Con
t:nental Divide that m~~t this criterion for purposes of 
A~mi Corps of Engineers jurisdiction for purposes of com
merce? One wonders what the point is of defining Class 
2 streams--- are there any? I submit that it would be a 
short list. ,The Court repeatedly talked about waters. "capa
ble of recreational use". Obviously the Justices felt there 
.. las a third class 0+ waters not so capable. At any rate, 
they were only talking about\t~o specific stream segments 
that did meet the test of being "capable of recreational 
Llse It. 

Judge Haswell said, "Don~t overanalyze the cases out of 
the context of the specific facts." Why should the Legisla
ture go substantially beyond.the Court in deterio~ating 
the rIghts of property owners along streams, as it i~ beIng 
asked to do in HB 2657 

I 

1 , 

• 
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TESTIMONY before the House Judiciary Committee, January 
22, 1985, Helena, Montana,' by Lorents Grosfield, cattle 
rancher from Big Timber, Mon~ana. 

STREAM ACCESS---

A Landowners Viewpoint 

Last hunting season, we hasted 863 hunters an. our 
r.anch. This number w~s approximately an average represent
~tio~ of ~he ~nnual number of hunters we have hosted on 
our ranch over the last ten years. In addition we have 
hosted well over one hundred days annually for otherrec~e
ational. uses such as fishing, hiking, picn·cing, and ca~ping, 
not to mention several hundred days of horseback ridirig. 

"In oth~~ words, over the past ten years, we have hosted 
well over 10,000 total recrea~ion days on our ranch, NONE 
of whL.h were charged for. On. the contrary, if anything, 
I have donated a tremendous amount of time and energy (not 
to mention m6ney) toward the' recreating public--- consider 
that if each recreation day demands only 5 minutes of my 
time, I have donated over 50,000 minutes or 833 hou~s o~ 

104 w6rking days or nearly one-half of an average wo~king 
yea r tot her e c rea tin g pub 1 i c '( and 1 e t met ell you, I ~ a ~ ely 
get off with only 5 minutes by'the time I~ve explained where ~ 
to go, wh~re' not to go, where the deer ~re, where the othe~ 
hunters are, where the "big ones" are, where the cattle 
are, and so on). In fact when you think about it, what 
I've done, and what most ranchers do, is to subsidize the 
recreating public to the extent of the time and expl ,se 
it takes me to accomodate that public. 

I don't remember any year when I was so glad that h~nt
ing season was finally over. Not that we h~d so many mo~e 
problems than usual or that there. were so many more hunte~s 
than usual. I SUppciSE that'like most people, I become 
more conscious of my time as I get older and realize that 
I have less and less of· it left, and one of the questions 
I have to ask myself is "Do I really want to continue to 
donate the tremendous amounts of time that it takes to ac
comodate .to a hunting season?" This seems especially perti
nent in light of the kind of thanks that I qet as an agricul
tural landowner from my stat~·. government ~n the form of 
things such as the stream access court decisions, based 
as they were on the Montana Department of Fi sh, Wi 1 d l.i fe, 
and .Park's proposal to grant the public an easement for 
recreational use of all the state~s waters (since our cons
titutionsays that all ~ate~s belong to the state for the ... 
ben~ficial use of its people). 
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The point is that now some recreational users would 

have you believe that unless they are guaranteed the full 
ex tent of the easement granted .them by the court., they have 
nothing. This i~ simply not true. It is essential to re
member that, statewide, recreational access is wid~ly avail
able on private land when asked for--- the important ingre
dient is the asking or otherwise negotiating for access 
permission. To the landowner this is an essential private 
property right that is vital to efficient management. To 
the recreational user it is a matter of common courtesy 
as well as, in many cases, of law. 01 course there ~re 
those social reformers who' feel they should not have to 
get permission to use private property. Some even believe 
there shouldn't be any private pr~perty and I won't even 
pretend to try to satisfy them. But, although there are. 
exceptions, most people respect private property and appre
elate aij enjoy the.privilege to use it, and they are care
ful. And every year I get letters of thanks from allover 
Montana and many other states--- this year one hunter wrote, 
"I just wanted you tf"l know how much I appreciated being 
able to hunt this year on your property. Your hospitality 
makes me glad I live in Montana~" That represents a sub
stantially different attitude from the one that my state's 
government has been t~king. 

Are landowners cortcerned about the stream access court 
decisions? You bet they are. Landowners across the state 
are deeply concerned about th~ kind of politics th~t these 
stream access decisions represent--- the kind of pol'i .:.ics 
that seeks to confiscata privata property. They"re ~on
cerned about the increased expenses, worries, and liability 
exposure that thev face bec~use of being fo~cedto acc6mo
date to uncontrolled recreational use of portions of their 
lands. And they're worried about those who will t~ke advan
tage of these decisions for their own purposes. 

For example, in counties all over Montana~ there are 
farms and ranches that were settled some generations ago, 
and the f,ar msteads--- bui 1 dings" corr,al s, etc. --- wer e bui It 
near the water and the protection from the elements that 
is provided by riparian ecosystems. Along some rivers .nd 
stream~, many of these ranching families are now exposed 
to duck hunters who float down these streams and blast away, 
witho~t rega~d, in many cases, .to their proximity to farm
steads or farmins or ranching active worksites. Granted, 
in many cases these hunters are nat purposefully s~ooting 
in the vicinity of these circumstances--- because of the 

~ nature of the riparian enVironment, it is often difficult 
to see out from the stream area well enough to determine 
such circumstances, and not having had to secure permission 
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to be on these portions of private land a huntB~~ N~ou-t-dn2+-,4'.i~;S • 
necessarily know when he was near a farmstead. But the 
point is that there now is apparently nothing the la dow ar 
can do to control these situations. Some county attorneys 
have even gone so far as to tell land~wners faced wi~h this 
kind of predicament that th~r.~s nothing they can do, ,not 
even if the hunt~rs send their dogs beyond' the high water 
mar k tor e t r i eve gam e • Pic t u r e you r s elf 0 uti n y o'u r cor r a I s 
early some cold morning doing some chore when suddenly you 
are confronted with a deafening "Blam, blam, -ilam lt that 
shatters the morni 19--- would you be pleased with that,situa
tion? This landowner shudders to think of having to put 
up with such a problem--- I~m sorry to say that I'm glad 
we don't have any ducks! 

From a landowner's perspective, the primary issue 
here i's not one of recreational opportunity but of private 
property and the confiscation of private property rights. 
Now some people will try to tell you th~t there has been 
no confiscation of rights because landowners have never 

I. 
I 
I 
I ;~ • 

I <\i 

~. I 
I had these rights to begin with--- that is simply nat true. 

Not only have landowners actively controlled access on stream 
portions of their property for generations, but the public 
has recognized, respected, and abided by the exerci~e of 
that control; in other words, historically there certainly 
has been a right, a,wirlely recognizee right. 

At the base of the access to private lands issue is 
the distinction between "right" and "privilege", that is, 
should recreational access on private land be a "right"? 

-.I: 
3: 

j 
And is it in the best interests of landowner-sportsmen ~ela
tions. ~f protecti~n of riparian ecosystems, and of the 
agricultural economy, that the public should be able go 
as it pleases upon private land and do what it pleases re
gardless of the interests of the landowner? Should the 

Department of Fish, Wlldlife, and Parks continu~ to practice 
the politics of confrontation land side with forced access 
lnterests in pursuing access as a matter of public right 
as it dld in the stream access cases? Or should it rather 
pursue ac~ess as a matter of privilege as has recently been 
exemplified by their "ASK FIRST to hunt and fi'sh on private 
land" bumper stickers. Landowners across Montana see the 
latter effort as a giant step in the right direction. Part 
of the question should concern whether it is even nee 3sa: I 
or consistent' with our Montana heritage to pursue access 
as a matter of right in a sparsely populated state as' large 
as Montana when nearly 40% of the land in our state is . ." 
aIr e ad y pub lie a I l)r 0 w ned. We a Ire a d y h a v e, 'b Y far, on e 
of the highest per capita ratios of public land to popu
lation. 

I 
I 
I 
Ii 

f 
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I said the primary, aspect of the stream access issue 
is private property rights. Another aspect extremely im
portant to agriculture involves water rights. In light 
of the use of the public trust dcictrine in the recen~ Mono 
Lake case in California where long-established water rights 
'were lost in the name of improvement of a riparian ecosystem, 
the judicial introduction of th~ public· trust doctrin~ in 
Montana in the stream access .ca ••• serves as a preceden~ 
that mi~ht be used to jeopardize our entire ~ppropriation 
water rights system. In fact, some lawyers are rec~mmending 
that very thi~g--- even the Assistant Dean of our University 
of Montana Law School recogn(zas this as, at tM~ ve~y least, .. 
a real possibility. 

And then we come to the recreational aspect, which, 
practically speaking, is really a.resource management as
pect. 'The bottom line question here that the Legi~lature 
should concern itself with goes something like this: ".Of. 
the total stream mileage in Montana, under what conditions 
and during which seasons should what stretches of which 
streams be available to the public for what forms of recre
ation and other U~2S, and who should control it?" Now that 
may sound like a mouthful, but each segment is very jmportant 
when you consider the extreme broadness of these court de
cisions. For example, ~onsider the duck hunting referred 
to above, including the use of dogs; c?nsider the use of 
three-wheelers which is just beginning in popularity as. 
a recreational vehicle <if you'll stop ~y any three-w~eeler 
dealer, you'll note that the enti~e in~ustry is engaged 
In an advertising~campaign promoting the use of three-wheel
ers on and along waterways--- these companies are not stu
p1d--- they're not spending their apvertising dollars on 
something they think won'~ sell); consider the many conflicts 
that will arise between the various recreational users (for 
example, che Director of the Department of Fish, Wildlife, 
and Parks has stated that there have already been instances 
of bank fishermen throwing rocks at floating fishermen On 
the Madison River--- i,ject, if you will a three-wheeler 
into that situation); consider the potential effects on 
some of the more fragile fishe~ies or ecosystems. The real 
question here is "Who is going to control it?" The point 
1S that the extreme broadness of these court decisions simply 
must be trimmed down. 

Most landowners are reali~t enough to know that they 
are never going to recover some of what's been lost by virtue 

" 'of these court decisions. For example, they are just going 
to have to absorb the resulting 'property devaluation that 
goes along with the granting of any easment on property. 
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They rea 1 i z e that the / are not goi ng to stop thH'L's~ ad j 1 Y 1-/.8." 
increasing public recreational demands, especial'ly ·involving ~, 
water-based recreation. They laccept that the publ ic does 
have some constitutional rights to the recreational use 
of water. But landowners are not about to just lie down 
and die and accept without question the extreme broadness 
of what's been lost here. Tho •• recreational users who 
may well have had legitimate problems and were seek~ng forced 
access in two very specific set. of circumstances on ~wo 
speclfic stream segments would do well to admit that'they 
got far more than they ever .Mp~cted. 'And in the spirit 
of attempting to improve lan~own.r~sportsmen relations ~n 
general while rem~mberin~ that they (floaters and fishermen) 
are not the only recreational users that these court deci
sions h~ve opened Montana streams up to, these people should 
be working with the landowner community and th Department 
of Fish, Wildlife, end Parks to try to ~ffectively deal 
with some of 'the unacceptable problems, both p~esent and 
future, that these decisions have perpetrated upon land
owners. and upon the riparian resource. 

One other item of significant interest serves to illus
trate the intensity of concern over this issue by landown
ers. Last August, a two-week protest closure of private 
land w~s organized in Sweet Grass County, the protest being 
against the effec.s of the stream access court decisions 
on landowners. The org~nizers decided at the outset that 
if they couldn't get at least 50-60~ of the total landowners 
in the county to participate, they would not proceed with 
the closure. Much to their surprise ~fter they had approach
ed nearly all rural landowners in the county, they found 
t hat the y had 0 v era 9 9 ~ par tic i p ,a t i on an d a g r e em en t., This 
means that Republicans, Democrats, Independents, and non
politically actiVe, as well as farmers, ranchers, cabin 
owners, hobby farmers, cattlemen, sheepmen, and so on---
a broad spectrum of society--- all ,felt strongly enough 
about this issue that th~y agreed to partiCipate in an active 
protest ~emonstration. This is especially powerful when 

• 
yo~ conSIder that mo~t of these people had probably never 
before pa~ticipated in an active protest agreement that 
actually required them to t~ke overt action, namely to ·deny 
access for two weeks ',0 all comers, and to explain why. 

It remains the Legislatu~e·s responsibility to legis
late, and to address this issue fairly and decisively, con
sistent with our constitution and laws. I submit thatthLs 
can be done while respecting the rights of BOTH landowners 
and recreational users. 

I 
I 
I 
I 
I 

I
, 
" 
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I 
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Common sense tells- me that the; implications; of ,the Montana! Supreme CO,urt: stream 

access decisions- are far-reaching and go weoll beyond recreational stream access. 

Evidently for the firsti' time- in Montana history.·, our ~ourt has recognized what is' 

ca lled the "publie trust doc-trine"!'. Until the past few; months, most- Montanans hadn't: 

~ven heard of the public' trust doctrine and now: all of a sudden we find' ours~Iv.e1S' 

sad-ned wi th it. Although it is- :cogniZ1fd as; a legal mandat~, it is: not the result 

of any act f the Legislature even though the Montana. Constitution says:, "The legis

lative power is vested in a legislature' consisting ot'a senat~and a house of repre

sen ta ti 'Jp.s. II Our Constitution furthe'" stateS'.," "The power of the government of thiS' 

"tate is divided into three dl.stinct· branches---- legiS'lative', executive', and jud:i.cial. 

No fJ<>rson or personS' charged with the e)CerciSIfJ of power properly,- belonging- to one-

b ranch shall exercise" any power properIy bBlonging to either of the othera-•••• " C om

r.:on sense te-Ils me' that a reaaOnabi>e question to ask is, "Shoulcfn'it- the Legislatur~ 

:-lav*" somA say in thiS' matter?" Wf!? are talking about something that eould weoll deter

~i.ne the direction that Montana law' and 1i tigation will take from now on, one' that 

~'1y be- quite di fferent frollt directions- the Legislature> has- used in the' past. And 

:~ot just on recreational: issues--- once the' pubiic' trust: doctrine> is recognized in: SI • 

~t~t~, as· I understand ~~, it can apply' to all water issuea, and some even advocate - . 

:n~t it be used beyond water issues' on any naturaa resource or environment issue. 

F'or example, John E. Thorson, in a paper presented' to the Montana" Selec.t- Water Mar-. 

r.p.ting Committee recently, ':ate~ "Historically, the.doctrine has been applied to 

protect public uses and access to and upomnavigab~e waters •••• Thes~ roots ••• 

should not mislead policymaker~ as to how the essent~al purpose- of the principle. 

may be applied' in contemporary situations ••• to other natural resources.;tI What 

"O?E:::R NATURAL RESOURCES"? live heard ranchers; worry that" if the Supreme' Court' can 

say that sinc-e' the state OWTl'B' the water, the pubil.ic: therefore- has the right to fol-. 
low the 'patha that the water takes, it can use the'same logic: to say-that since the 

state ownS' th~ wildlife', the' public: therefore has- the right to follow,' the paths 

that the wildlife takes. Is this the kind of app]ication of the public trust: d~

trine that this advocate is referring to? 

The origins of the public' trust: doctrine' .somehow predate our Montana Consti tu-

t iG'1. Therefore it can be' and, haS' been used to justify decisions that would proba-

r::,' :-:ot be possible· under the Constitution aIone--- it almost: 100k8'as if it is a 

to()1 to b~ used to achieve: a desired reaurt:- that ia otherwiSe> unc:onstitutionaI. 

The real point that I am trying to mak~ here is that: thia: issue i~ much too important 
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and far-reac:hing to be insti tutAd in Montana in 81' -'1 a manner. 
BILL NO. . 1/.8..:2. 'r _A 
The question Of' --

I adopting the public: trust doctrin~'in Montana. need~ the unnerstanding, partic:ipa-

tir')!'1, and f>crutiny of the peopJ.:e through the'legiff'lative' proc:ess. Let me giv.e- you 

just a ~'Ourle' of exampleS' of the kinds of things that ~ be done with this do<:-

tr:n~ and I think you'll agree. 

:'1. rat, by using the- public trust doctrinEr, the Montana stream access decisio.ns-

I 
J .... . ' . 

deprive landowners of the "hilityl.o conttrol who Uses- portions' O.f their lands, nalliely I .•.. 
all those portions within the ordinary high water marks- of any surface waters and . 

those portions' outside the ordinary high water mark adjacent to any barrier in the 

water. Never mind that tra~~tionally landowners' have exercised thesw rights· and 

that the public: haa abided by that e~rcise. Never mind that·many·properties.(5Uch 

as r~tirement homes along strea~) haVEr been paid dearly' for prec±ser7 becau~ at 

tr.ese rl~hts .. Never mind the tax-eer, the patenta, or the' inv.estmentlS. 

ha~j ~or thp. laymarr to understand the Co~rt"3" statement that there has ~ot been art! 

I 
I 

lnr:O~Gt i tutional "taking" when thee justifi'cation for the taking lies- in a doctrine 

which is not evernspe'led out in the t:ons1ti.tution, much less 'by the Legislature. 'I 

:->,p i!10~+' r!i stinctive thing about private property that distinguishes'it from PUbliC~ 
~,rc,Yer''Y is !!::!;. right !.2. exclude others:. Without this right,~operty can hardly: 

oe callf"d "private" in i J traditional sense-. It is thiS" righti and the oppprtunity' I 
to Achieve it that is the basis of an indivd.:dualist society. Realizing the· resuLtant 

I 

r:hrtllerrges- is the inc.entivl!' thatJ: makeB." free enterPlriae work, and it is one- of' the I 
most irn!"ortant attrilrutes' that hasi made thiSl c:ountry perhaps- the b~ 'c:ount!7' on: eartH 

in which to live'. If the-- public: trust:: doctrine is used as a; tool: to assist the: 

c'Ontinuation of a free individualistic: soc:iety that ia one thing-, but if it is; used 

as an instrument of p"ciaI change, an ina:tirument that would deprive: indiviauaI:s of 

their rights in favor' of some centralized socia] value-a', then that is, qui te another 

thing. The same' author quoted above', John Thorson, wrote further that" "In, both recent 

(t·~ontana stream access) decisions" the' Court has ~arefully and explicit~y ;ointed out I 
':ha tits- recognition of' the public' trust: doc:trine ~!!2t thereby grant public: access 

over private property to reach atat~owned waters .. 3ed for recreational ·purp<uses. 

!':~IS ?CSITlotI RUNS CQUNTER TO THE GENERAL TREND OF PUBLIC TRUST CASES TO ALLO';I SUCH 

;';:~A3CNABLE ACCESS." (EMPHASIS ADDED.) Can you expect me- as' a property owner not to 

r ... · '-r:a:-p.d to death at the prosr"ct" of such a radical departure from traditional 

c:onsti. tu t:i anal values? 

I 

The second example: of what can be done> wi th the public' trust doctrine:- is that it 

r:ar. be used to invalidate ~rior water rights. One of the pIace~.thie:has· been done il 
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is in Cali f"ornia just last" year whem the California Supreme Courl3IlJ.e~Q~rtliftea ift tAe> 

Mono Lake case that "the public' trustt doctrine:. applies. to cxmstrain ••• the' e~traction 

of water that destroys'na~gation and other publi~ interes~n including,scenic beauty 

and recreational: and ec.ological' valuern This; wasn'tt just the caSe' of some rancher 

losing a water right.', This; was a 1940 water right held by the city of Los Angeles 

for domestic' purposes: in which the city over t,he:- yearS3 hadi invested millions- of' dol-

lars and come to depend' on for a sourc.e of municipal water. The reason for the law.-

suit was ssentially to attempt to guarante~ a minimum instream flow'in a basin that, 

from an environmentaD view-pointt, waa: over-Il})propriated', in order- to protect and per

petuate riparian habitat: foro birds- ,nd' other wild1ife. I submit to you that if' th~ 

public trust doctrin~ can be used to dive. a: city of prior right's for drinking water, 

then rural agriculJturall water- rights: are tenuous; indeecf.. Unless the Legislattu~e gets-

~ handle on this:, can you tell m~ that the sa~tactic won't be used in Montana, 

~specially in fully- or over ... appropriated:!. streamei!1 Margery H. Browrr, the- Associate-
.J. 

Dean of the University of Montana Law School, recent~:w-rote' a paper for the Montana' 

Sa lect 'Jater Marketing Committee enti t-Iecf tI ••• The Doctrine Is Out There Awaiting 

Recognition." In it she' says-, "It is dear that ••• the Montana Supreme' Court (in the 

~ stream access cases) has: set the stage tor both legislative' delilierationa and addi~ 

t:: ona.l judicial decisi "ns- on ••• taking the pulTlic trust: into" accx>unt in the planning 

and allocation of water resources, and reconsideringoal]ocation deciS±ona on the' 

oRsis of their effect on the public: trud. ""RmONSIDERINGf" What is she advocat,ing 

W!1en she uses the word' "r,considering"? John ~orsolt uses the' saMe' word in ,his- paper 

· ... hen he says-, "Water rights ••• can and should he> recbnsidered· on a pubIic- interest

basis .. " Further he says-, "The state alii pu~ic trueJtee, has- a c.'Ontinuing duty to pro

tee t t he people' s- common heritage' of strealllffi and' lakes- through cx>ntinuing administra

t 1. on of the trust,...-- INCLUDING POSSIBt.E REVO=ATION OF EXISTIlfG RIGHTS WITHOUT COMPEN~ 

SATION." (EHPHASIS ADDED.) Is this:whattwe agricultural property owners; in Montana, 

have: to look forward to? Is this the legacy that our Montana, Legis-lature i6 going 0 to 
• 

leave for our chiIdrenn 

Left unchecked:, a grant of public: acceSB to private property along streallt8' is 

1ikely only the beginning of public trust dbctrine application in Montana~ I SUBMIT 

'I'O YOU THltT THIS SHOULD BE THE BUSIl9ESS OF THE IEGT~LATURE, AND NOT OF THE COURTS. 

It is un to the Legislatur~ to determin~ the pol1cie~ tha~ will decide the directions 

and quality of our heritage. Are you ready to condone such a radical departur~ from 

tr~ditional respec~ and constitutional support' for privat~ property rights? 
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HB 265 !!II .and u- ."'- ..... ~ BILLS: !-BB1.6,. 

I am ene ef these landowners whO' was very active' in the interim and attended I 
most ef the interim subcannittee meetings as well as a number ef ether meeti:ngs en I 
the issue. I cengradulate the subcommittee and its staff en an excellent researcll 

and drafting effert as well as en making themselves, very, available to the public i 
during the interim. The result, lID 16, is well..:..theught-out " 'well-drafted, silnplc: 

I and straightferward, and deals with nearly all the :important aspects ef the issue. 
, , 

Altheugh it may need sane amenc1ments , it is an excellent effert and starting point. 1 

I den It think anyene can deny that landmvners across },tontana have lest a great! 

deal in the Supreme Court stream access decisiens, decisiens shich c~amatically 

expanded the detenninatiens ef twO' specific cases en t\ve specific stream segments 

to' cever all !.fentana landewners. It I S hard to' argue that these decisiens were n(: "'-.a 
policy detenninatiens-- policy that affects all Mentana. It needs to' be neted 

that in the past it has,been the responsibility ef the legislature and net ef the I 
.I~.t Ii 

ceurts to' detennine state pelicy. 

At any rate, considering what ceurse the legislature sheuld new take en the I 
stream access issue, it sheuld be helpful to' keep 'censcieus of the questien "Hcw 

much ef the Supreme Court decisien sheuld be cedified and why; and is there any I 
good reasen to' cedify things that gO' further than the decisiens gO' with rcc~arl:b C:j I 
expanding the rights ef the public ever the rights ef landewners?" This is l'e:L~_~I_~r 

the bettom line ef the issue befere yeu this sessien. i 
~1 

Persenally, I maintain there is nO' essential reasen to' cedify the rr:ore e:-.."trc(::a 

areas of the Supreme Court decisions- they are presently the 1m" anyway flIld coJ1-catien weuld be largely superflueus besides which the final'l,anguage werked out i.n 

the legislative process ,veuld IjJ;:ely net be any simpler or easier to' understand ttl 
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the Court's language. I am referring especially to the portaging around barriers-

issue. 

How do the three bills compare as far as codifyfug the decisions, or [;oin;:; beyond 

codifying? In general, lID 16 coclifies only the mostb~ic inGredients and lrul[;Uagc. 

HB 265 codifies virtually all the decision and','goes much further than the Court :L.l 

sane areas. lID 275 attempts to "fix" lID 265 frcm a property rights anel reSOl:.rce 

quality viewpoint, but still goes farther than the' decisions in sane arens. A r.liJ.l 

drafting request by Rep. Orval Ellison would codify only the bare essentials, less 

than lID 16, although it goes much further than lID 16 in sane areas towards meetinG: 

the needs of recreational users and the resource itself. .I would like to cr.I!lparC scr~c 

specific areas by subject ITL~tter and point out some problem areas. 

1. WHAT WATIillS ARE AVAILA..1JLE FOR PUBLIC USE? The problem with "classes" of 

waters is in detennining which class a stream fits. 

lID 16 solves this question by essentially saying that all floatable waters are 

available to the public for that use, and most other uses are dependent on \'1110 owns 

the streambed and whether penn iss ion is granted.' 

lIB 265 solves it by defining Class 1 water 'so broadly'that it includes vlrtni).:L1~l 

all waters capable of recreation such that the public can essentially usc most a~.l 

waters for most everything. /1 ' 
(I sul:mi t that very. few waters capable of recrcat icJl"~J 

" use would not be "capable of supporting corrmercial activity" in the form 0:1' ;:':L'.:L,":r.; 

or outfitted use. Note that the language does ,not sa:s: "have been us0c1 for"---i t 

says "are capable of".) 

lID 275 injects a class of waters where the .landowner retains control j.n orr',"!' 

to protect the resource. The concept of protecting the resource and maint;:d.n:Lni~ 

private control on snaller stre3ffi.S is laudable and I support it, but the met1,0d 11r:1'O 

proposed is canplex a~el cur~)ersome. 
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Hep. Ellison's draft solves it much li};:e IIT3 16. except that all waters a 1'0 .., 
available to the public for both floating and fishinp,- and uses incidental thel'C:1:o. I 
Other uses would depend on ol'mership and perrnission. 

It might be helpful to note thatProfes~ Stone I in his runicu~ l?ric:f. to the 

Court, recarmended that the court consider those waters capable of "significant 

:;,ncl substantial" use by the public. 

All the bills define barriers is such broad ten-ns that they may include sllch 

things as long stretches of slmllow waters or of rapiclS, us well a..s c1r:=ep holes. 

Consider a strewn nmning banl\: full during high w8..ter that's high eno1..113h so n.s not 

to be wadeable--- Is a portage "buffer zone" easement above. the high W8..tGl' mark 

for the length o:t the strewn (on both sides) established? 

Hep. Ellison's draft le8..ves it up to the Supreme Court languar;e which is 

simple and straightforward: "portage around barriers in the water in the le8!.,t 

intnlsi ve manner possible". This is the law now. Why codify it? 

3. IDRI'AGE roUTES 

1'[3 16 says only "in the lea..st intnlsive manner" . 

HB 265 and 275 go much further and include provision for conservn.tion discI'-:, 

supervisors to require a specific route at t!1e landowner's expens~ (or public «. 

pense in the case of natural b8.rriers). Aside frem the problems that I '18.V(; ':.~:' 

Supreme Court_ decisions I':hich say that the public can portage--- they !;'.o t:::?~ ~~;::" 

thn.t a landowner must provide (donate) a means and route of portage. 

1. I.!A:.~AGE.\!ENT 

I-IJ3 lG doesn't rea2.ly ac~c1ress managanent. One would assume th?.t it is up to 

. either the public or pri V8.te landowner. as the casema~, be ... 

-1 
Ii 

~ 
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lID 2G5 only talks about managEment in terms of the conservation c.istri,:,ts 
ti 

determining and requiring "":1ere and how a means of portage be establ::"s~c(l. 

rID 275 uses that smne idea plus it gives the Dept. of Natural EeSOl'.2"C2S 

sane rule-making authority for distinguishing between Cla.sses of waters. :'hj.s 

would be, administrated Md somehow, presumably, adjudicated by ,conservation 

districts. 

Hep. Ellison's draft [1"i vos the Dept. of Fish, Wildlife,. and Parks some autr:ol'--

ity wherever the resource is threatened fran overu.se. 

5. LIIillILITY 

IJB 1G relieves the landowner of liability if he doesn't charge for rcc!\-::n::'c'::'.'. 

use . Liability to a floater where the landdvmer charges for, s~y, h'cll:.:i;::.'; or 

sane other use, is unclear. 

I1B ~G5 and 275 cont::.in tbe srune provision that relieves lanclo1.mers or: ~i[Lbi"l ;;':.' 

and supervisors of liability fran the recreational user C~~\t not frem the ~:'~ndC\'.~~C:l·). 

Rep. Ellison's draft relieves the landowner from liability in aI1Y cac-;c (c'Te:;,-': 

where willful or wanton misconduct can be shO\'.'11--- all drafts have this la~:):'-~~l:::c·). 

IE 16 and Hep. Ellison'.3 c1rctft both provide t~1at a prescrj.ptive e~~(:!:-,,~'~~c C~.:·'. 

be acquired through recrc:ltional t~SC of !land or \\'2,tcr". 

the bed ::md ba.~:.s . Given t::2 Eh.pr.cme Court decisions, I' r.1 not SlIT(:- i':l--:c}:'(~ +~':-:.::; 

gunge r:i ves the 12J'lCb.vner 2.:::.y protect ion at all. 

Under 1!ontana law, the la.v;.c1owner O\'.'11s to the low water mark or the t~nY'~d of 

t b o f t h "'8 +'18 "T'lrr1;nrr e"'"'''''''''c-n't foT' i~('(".n(~,"'r; est, su, Ject to a ow eaSC'!T'.Crl S S'JC~ '-'-' .1 - cw.'''' ___ ~ ,,, cc..,,-,, " - -.-- .. ".--
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fishemen on n~::wiga'lJle s"t~e~:ms. 

IID 2G5, by us:Lng i(~entic111 wordi:.G lfider Section 1, 

c1a.l1gerot1s1y close to equn:t::J1.:"?: t~::.e fec.or2.1 test. to 8. . cO!TIuorci:J..l l~se ft"1' J~('2 :':;'r'::~');~:cll 

activities test which ,','ould 2.:ffect 8 . .11 Class 1 'waters, v\hic~, .~s I've: !l()t:y.~, c":): .. :l'..: 

,be most waters 0: the state. 1::1 other words, ED ~G5 may n"?sult L.'1 :l.ttnllf-ll.:s t~) :';:<;i.:: I 
state ownership of title to lw..c1.s lfidor most V18.ters--- this also clc:J..-rly :=';008 

8. orJ)I~TARY lIla! WliTIill ~.J!2X 

1:]3 lG LL'1c1 275 Ese tho s?n:e c:efinition. I feel the use of the \\Dl'cL "cru')l! '.\'.L:':' i 
be :nisleadir..g. 

terrestrial veGoi~ation insteo.cL of "J .. ?cl;: of". Landowners ~c~ recre2.tior'.:ll '..lS":'YS C"c:';'~'I' 

need a sirt1ple, :ro3.d:~ly ll!"C:~O}"S"t:-L..l1clrr..;J~e ~d ic~(:ntifiable c1.efir:.i tior.. 
, , 

Rep. Ellison's cLl''l:!:t uscs the conservation district's definition tll2.t :l~l:3 1x:t .. J 
It L 

both coctLfy too nr~~ch o:~ the: Sl~::m;r:.(' Court c1ecisj_ons. In o.dditi811, they bot:--, ('0 

substa.'1tially ceyond the C'3cisio'.lS in sane areas, and are both unnc·cesmt.!'L-::'V c(cn~ 

landol':ner , ..... j n"yt-'0 
- -'-J, .s· • ~ -'. 

I 

+;.."t +hlOo ""~''''''n;+t=· ·"on1rl lon" c 1o"""'lv "t p,...,p ··Ell-i""on'c ,l.,.,,..-ft by it-c"(~lf 0" ~:::; ~~ \.I .... lL-1.. \,.o~.l.e VU 1J.- ........ '.... , ___ \..,;. \, '_ .. __ .. ,;... '- ..... \. __ •. _,e .J L<l. ~c. __ ...... -l l. ~.) \,..1-: .... l"....... ~ • .)-' 
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REPRESENTING WHOM? {" t=LF 
--~~~----~------------------------------------

APPEARING ON ~1ICH PROPOSAL:_·kfi~,~6~/~·)~_~~_S-~ _______________________ __ 

DO YOU: SUPPORT? ________ _ AMEND? -------- OPPOSE? X 

COMHENTS: f)J y :? I 
/ .;( d /' E.tCi y;. 

To JT'> 
, 

(,., 'Til c u-;- J/iaz,: 

PLEASE LEAVE ANY PREPARED STATEMENTS WITH THE COMMITTEE SECRETARY. 

SENATE JUDICIARY COMM/lTEE 
EXHIBIT HO._ )5 'I 
DATE 6,3 0 g gS 
BILL NO.---H..8. ,;...t, ~-
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HB 265 

Mr. Chairman, l8tI1bers of the Committee -- I am Mrs. 

Arch Allen of Livingston speaking for myself and for my husband. 

We m ve a mountain valley ranch with a stream rUM ing down the 

middle of it. Tm land is a patented hamstead from the United 

Sta tes Government, dated 1892, just three years after Montana 

became a state. The stream bed and banks are included in the 

metes and bounds survey. 

In 1977 this stream , Mill Creek, was determif1ed non-

mavigable by the Army Corps of Engineers. The above criteria 

would indicate that we are secure in our property rights of 

the land beneath the wa te r as well as adj acent to it. 

In the 43rd Legislative Assembly in January 1973, the 

first threat to privately held land with water flowing over it 

became areali ty in HB 133 :IAn act to establish a statewide 

System for Designation al"1d Management of Wild, Scenic and 

Recreational Waterways." This reserved an easement of t mile 

from the bank on each side of the river and its tributaries. 

The 44th Legislature in 1975 introduced HB 59, "An Act 

authorizing the Board of l-Tatural Resources and Conservation. to 

administer a system of wild, scenic, and recreational river 

areas". This bill was to establish recreational river areas 

(including tributaries) of any water course in the State with 

more 
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adjacent lands, which possess 
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water conservation, sceni~-

wildlife, historic, or outdoor recreation values which should 

be nreserved. It did not include any lands more than 1,000 ft. 

from normal water lines of the water course. It provided for 

Federal assistance to acquire lands andscenic easements. 

And now in 1985 we have HE 265 in the 49th Legislature, 

a far more sophisticated detailed piece of legislation but 

wi th trn same determination ItPri vate property Is A Public 

Resource." ~ll surface waters {the water body# its bed and 

its banks} that are capable of recreational use may be so used 

by tha public without regard to tha ownership of the land 

und6rlying the waters." There is RO mention of the taking of 

taking private property for nublic use and just compensation 

as there was in tha previousbills. This is a bold land grab. 

The water belongs to the people. 'llhe Montana Con-

stitution so states. 

MCA Section 70-16-201 provides: IIExcept where the grant 

under which land is held indicates a different intent, the 

owner of the land, when it borders upon a navigable lake or 

stream, takes to the edge of the lake or stream at low water 

mark. ~'fuen it borders upon any other water, the owner take s 

to the middle of the lake or stream." 

HB 265 draws up guide line sand trys to cl2.rify the 

Supreme Court decisions on the Curran and Hildreth cases. 

The problem is with the Supreme Court decisions if 

left intact by the Legislative Assembly. 

This action by the Supreme Court destroys the checks 

and balances of our form of government. These decisions 

more 
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ignore Article 5 and Article 14 of tm llni ted Sta te s 

constitution, the Montana Code of Laws and have rendered decisions 

that make one man's pleasure an economic hardship on another by 

destroying land values. 

I have spoken against HB 265 because to accept it is to 

endorse and oodify into law the Supreme Court decisions. 

'l'ha.nk you. 



TESTIMONY RE HOUSE BILL 265 

I represent the Boulder Valley Association, an affiliate of the 
agriculturally based Northern Plains Resource Council_ 

We are opposed to HB 265, and recommend that it be killed. 

We are not opposed to floating on the larger, historically used 
rivers in Monana. 

The definition of "high water mark" in HB 265 is much too broad 
and vague. We feel the definition in Senate Bill 418 should be 
used. 

We are particularly upset about the inclusion of the rights to 
portage around natural barriers because this right would vastly 
increase the recreational capabilities of most streams in the 
state. This portage provision expands the permissiveness of the 
Montana Supreme Court decisions. By portaging through privately 
owned lands the public is effectively gaining an easement through 
private property. My dictionary defines easement as: 

"an interest in land owned by another that entitles its holder 
to a specific limited use or enjoyment". 

Furthermore, Section 70-16-201, M.C.A., provides: 

"Except where the grant under which the land is held indicates 
a different intent, the owner of the land, when it borders 
upon a navigable lake or stream, takes to the edge of the 
lake or stream at low water mark; when it borders upon any 
other water, the owner takes to the middle of the lake or 
stream." 

If a portage route is requested around an artificial barrier by 
either a landowner or a member of the recreating public, it is mv 
understanding that the landowner has to pay the cost of establishing 
the portage route. This would mean the landowner would not only 
have to provide a portage route across his property above the 
high water mark, but the landowner would also have the burden of 
the portage cost. Who pays if the artificial barrier is a bridge 
on a county road, a state highway, or an irrigation diversion 
structure providing water for an adjacent land owner? 

We support Senate Bill 424 providing that "a prescriptive easement 
cannot be acquired through use of land or water for recreational 
purposes." 

Recreation on private property should be granted or denied by the 
property owner, and if granted, as a privilege to the recreationist 
rather than a right. We strongly support Senate Bill 435. 

Boulder Valley Association also strongly supports 
restricting the "liability of landowner or tenant 
al use of waters or land by (the) public." 

Senate Bill 421 
during recreat~on
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March f, 1985 

House Iji 11 ~6b 

This bill presents substantial problems as it is now written. 
It defines "surface water" for the purpose of public access 
as "The Natural Water ~ody, its bed, and its banks up to the 
high-water mark. Nowhere does it state that there must be 
water on the stream bed for purpose of public access. Thus, 
the bil"' goes much further than tile Supreme Court decisions 
in the Curran and Hildreth cases, which state the public right 
is to use the IISurface Haters ll up to the high water mark, 
and IIThat the publicl~ right to use the State-owned waters 
is restricted to the area between the high water marksll. 
Obviously, there must be water present in order to exercise 
any right to the water. 

The Montana Code, 7U-16-2Ul, states: "Owners of land bounded 
by water except wnere grant under which the land is held 
indicated a different intent, the owner of the land, when 
it borders upon a navigable lake or stream takes to the edge 
of the'ak~ or stream at the 'ow water mark; when it borders 
upon any other water, the owner takes to the midd~of ~he 
lake or stream". 

Sections of this bill which grant rights to recreationists 
for use of stream beds between the high and low water marks, 
including portage routes, when that portion of the stream 
bed is dry, are unconstitutional. 

The Montana state Constitution, Article II, Section 29, states: 
"Private property shall not be taken or damaged for the public 
use without just compensation to the full extent of the loss 
having been first made or paid into court for tne owner ••• ". 

We believe 
the Montana 
bil"' • 

that the violations 
State Constitution 

of 70-16-2Ul of the COde and 
must be eliminated from this 

Additionally, the following change is suggested: Page 2, 
line 20, after the word 1\'Iaters", add: "and contain at all 
times sufficient water to support fish life". 

Meagtler coun~" pres~ation Association 

(I/'1~(_ M-cL~ 
R'; E. Sunders 

White Sulphur Springs 

j 
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Senate Judiciary Committee 
Public Hearing on H.B. 265 
State Capitol 
Helena, Montana 

Mr. Chairman and Members of the Committee: 

March 8, 1985 

For the record, I am Charles Howe from Gallatin County, Montana. 

I am a rancher and a business man in Montana and am here to speak in 

defense of Agriculture and in opposition to H.B. 265. 

Agriculture is the most important industry in the State!, 

contributing just over one third (1/3) of the total State cash reciepts. 

The value of Agricultural cash contributions is approximately One and 

three quarters of a Billion Dollars ($ 1,750,000,000.00) out of a total 

State economic production capacity of Five and a quarter Billion Dollars, 

($ 5,250,000,000.CO). 

Land use in the State is such that Two Thirds (2/3) of the total 

State acrea~e (93.2 million acres) is held privately. Sixty Two pciint 

Three Million (62.3 million) acres are held in Farms and Ranches, and 

better than Two Third (2/3) of that is pasture and range land. That means 

approximately Fourty Two Million acres (42,000,000) is the land base from 

which the Livestock Industry derives its productivity. 

This productivity supports a wide variety of other businesses in 

Montana, such as Manufacturing, Sales, and Services Industries which are 

all essential Industries to Agriculture as well as to their local 

communities. 

The key to this productivity is TOTAL MANAGEMENT CAPABILITY, and 

that means being able to MANAGE ONES LAND TO THE THE BENEFIT OF ONES 

LIVESTOCK PRODUCTION AND MONETARY RETURN WITHOUT THE INTERFERENCE OF 

"'l 
,j .. 

,~ 
11 

OUTSIDERS. Public encroachment would be such an interference, 

1. 

i 
.,J 

caustN1TE JUDICIARY col 
EXHIBIT NO. ~3 
DATE D 3 .. " .. f I 



disruption of livestock use patterns, livestock handling practices 

and land use management techniques. 

I quote Gov. Ted Schwinden,"Efficient agricultural management 

and production is not only important to the survival of Montana's 
A 

Farms and Ranches, it also promotes strong local and state economies" 1 

uur Unlverslty Systems,Soclal Services Systems, in short our 

entire state budget system is dependant in large part upon the success 

of our agricultural system. -The success of the agricultural system is 

dependant upon total management control by the independant Farmer and 

Rancher. 

To quote Mr. Kieth Kelly, Director of the Department of Agriculture, 

"The growth we have seen in agriculture is attributable to carefull 

planning and management decisions made by producers, bankers and 

researchers. The result of this growth has maintained agricultures 

position as 
2 

'number one' in Montana's economy." 

AgricultuLe is under attack today from many fronts and one of the most 

sever of th attacks is against the management capability of controlllng 

one's o ..... n land use policy. 

House Bill 265 intrudes the public inLo the ~rivate land use 

arid management scene in such a way as to detract from the Farmers and 

Ranchers primary duties. 

House Bill 265 requires that the land owner assume extra financial 

burd~n in behalf of the public. See Sec. 3, para. 3(e). 

It requirR~ that land be taKen without compensation. See Sec. 3 

para. 1. 

It also requires that stock handling decisions be made in deference 

2. 
SENATE JUDICIARY COMMI 
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to the public and not to the maximization uf herd performance. See Sec 4 

subsec. 2. (Liability) 

In additiun to the above, it requires allowances be made for. 

stock harrassment which do not exhist now, ie. shelter belts and available 

water not being available to stock due to the presence of human pressure. 

My veterinarian tells me that the value of these shelter belts and 

aperl running water can not possibly be replaced at any price. THIS BILL, 

l1. B. #265 IS A BAD BILL BECAUSE IT JEOPRODIZES AN ENTIRE STATE AND ALL 

OF ITS AGENCIES AND CITIZENS, NOT J]JST ITS AGHICULTURE. 

As Gov. Schwinden sald in his letter of introduc~ion to the 

Montana Livestock and Crop Reporting Services 1983 Bu~letin entitled 

MONTANl\ AGRICULTURAL STATISTICS, and I quote "Agriculture can claim 

a rlch past and a solid presence in Montana. Lets work together to 

ensure an equally bright future for foud and fiber production in this 

3 
state." 

Reject H.B.265 ill its entirety, and enact Senate Bills 418,421, 

424 and 435. These are good tools that protect the state of Montana, its 

budgets, institutions. agencies, people and agriculture. 

Let us not be so short sighted as to rush thru a piece of 

legislation I regardless of who appears to support it, that would 

CAUSE ANY DAMAGE TO THE S'l'ATES MOST PRODUCTIVE ~NDUSTRY !! 

Tnank you for the opportuniLY to present my views. 

Charles Howe 

1. Montana Agricultural 
~~k~~-

Statistics 1983 pg.2 
2. lbid pg. 3 

i 
.J 
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Harch 6, 1985 

Members of the Senate 
Judiciary Committee 

Montana State Senate 
Helena, Montana 

Gentlemen: In Z,t .1t.eeJ'J1jJ O"h-1 'l)o .. ~ ~ r'q/ff Gu.-L 
J'-t!i'-n~~ / I'~ T 

I strongly urge the defeat of House Bill 265 on the 
grounds that it represents an unwise and unwarranted 
extension rights of the public to float and fish on streans 
historically suitable for such purposes. The desirable 
portions of the bill dealing with definitions of the high 
water line has already been adequately dealt with in a bill 
already passed by the Senate. 

~ 
'~ 1.'. 

My reasons for opposing House Bill 265 are as follows: 
~ ".~ ~ 

·l\~ ~ .\~ 1. Rights of Portage around Artificial Barriers. 
'1 , ' !j 

? '~r-:t, R,:nch owners, who~e lands include. small ~treams 
~ ~ \. not su~ table for float~ng, mus t use w~re fenc~ng to 
~ ~_~ control efficient use of their lands for watering and 

\ _~')',;:;-' ~"grazing of lives tock. These ff=nces inevi tab ly cros s 
'~ ~Nmall water courses and creatE! artificial barriers 
v~~ .... ~ which inhibit movement of humans and animals up and 

"-.J ) downs tream. Indeed, they are intended to do so and are 
\, \~ ~t"indispensible to ranching operations. If every 
~ " )f1landowner is required to insta.ll a gate, stile or 

__ " ~~<,:; ladder or other mechanical device to provide a route of / f' ~ ~ ~ portage around, over or through every such barrier and 
{~~~~to maintain it in a safe condition, then such landower 

'- ~J',~~s being saddled with an unreasonable, impractical and 
~ .\, ~ntolera.ble additional financial burden which his ? !~ 2~ already thin, or non-existent, profit margin cannot 

.~ ~ ~2 bear. He doe~ not have the time,. money or manpower to N "~meet the requ~rements of House B~ll 265. Indeed, the 
{--.. \'1"Fish and Game Department does not have the personnel or 
~~ ~~udget to monitor or administer the provisions of this 

~. tJ}}ill. The safety requirements for the landowners are 
,~~ ,impossible to meet as a practical matter due to the 
~~ ~ ~l inherent instability of such structures after the 

'-.J .~ 5:~ "effects of drifting snow and the butting and rubbing of .,. 
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livestock and wild game and hence force the rancher to 
carry new levels of public liability insurance which he 
cannot afford. 

2. Deprivation of Revenue to Dude Ranch Operators and 
Others who Permit Fishing on a Fee Basis. 

In the case of dude ranch operators and those who 
permit fishing on small streams on a daily fee basis, 
House Bill 265 constitutes a deprivation of a 
significant historical source of supplemental income. 
The small stream is frequently an important source of 
revenue for many small ranchers. It is a principal 
source of attraction to small dude ranch operations. 

Very commonly small water courses, properly 
husbanded, provide on a very limited scale and only 
when carefully protected from over-use, excellent 
fisheries which otherwise would not exist. Many of 
these landowers achieve these results by limiting 
access of cattle to particular areas, restricting the 
number and types of fish taken and the methods of 
fishing. Not infrequently spawning beds are not 
permitted to be fished. All these measures contribute 
to the unique attraction of Montana as a wildlife 
habitat without expense to the state. They are an 
important supplemental source of revenue to the 
landowners. 

3. Unintended Access to Private Land and Invasion of 
Privacy. 

The effect of House Bill 265 is to create 
unintended access to private lands for purposes which 
are not related to the original subject of the Curran 
and Hildreth lawsuits. In periods of low water, 
particularly in the fall, dry water courses would 
become unintentional avenues of access to trespassers 
under the guise of fishing or duck or upland game 
hunting. To extend these rights to swimming and 
hunting represents an unwise and undesirable erosion of 
the rights of privacy of landowners. There are many 
private landowners who wish to preserve their lands as 
sanctuaries for both migratory and upland game. Many 
ranch houses and other private dwellings are situated 
near or on the banks of small streams. To deny these 
landowners the right to control who can and cannot hunt 

SCN'T~ JUDICI~R'! r.O;,liAIIT[E 
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BILL NO 11 I? .:J I .c:-



Members of the· Senate 
Judiciary Committee 

March 6, i 985 
Page 3 

on his land is a threat to the enjoyment of private 
property and contrary to the interests of the public in 
benefiting from the pres~rvation of game sanctuaries at 
private expense. To turn every ranch into a picnic 
ground for uninvited members of the public goes far 
beyond the intent of the Supreme Court in the Curran 
and Hildreth cases. 

SENATE JUOIcrARY COMMI 
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TO THE SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE HB 265 

I wish to oppose the passage of HB 265. It is an extremely 
dangerous bill that goes far beyond the Supreme Court decision. The 
three "safeguards" SB 418, SB 421 and SB 424 now added do not change 
the intent of this bill •••• eventual complete access to private lands. 

The results of this extremely dangerous bill could result in the 
devaluation of land values, increased liability for land owners and 
more law suits. Also the destruction of the environment we have 
~njoyed. We would also doom many businesses ••• ~outfitters, dude 
ranchers etc. if all of Montana land is available to the public. This 
bill would be extremely harmful toone of our main 
industries--recreation. 

This nightmare is the product of recreationists with little 
concern for the rights of landowners. One needs only to read the 
V~~%r.i pts of the Curran and Hi I dreth deci si ons to real i ze the 
g)QQe~ I {V -etoncerns of landowners ar-e bei ng di sregarded as 
"inconsequential". 

To those who think they have no need to be concerned because they 
have no water on their land, make no mistake, HB 265 is only the first 
wedge in your door. Soon they will be after complete ingress to your 
land. 

~ Spotted knapweed is already a serious problem. It is easily spread 
by vehicles, shoes, clothing etc. Land invaded by knapweed eventually 
loses 95% of its grazing capacity. It is difficult to control. 

Invasion by the public on private lands will present an 
insurmountable problem to the rancher and farmer and eventually lead 
to the destruction of our beautiful state. If these environmental 
groups were truly interested in the preservation of our environment, 
they would be fighting the intrusion of private property. Some 
agricultural organizations have been lead down the garden path and are' 
not truly representing their membership by supporting the passage of 
this bill. 

If for no other reason, because of the serious problem presented 
by knapweed, our Senators and Representatives should oppose the 
passage of 265. They should be fighting for the preservation of the 
rights of private ownership. 

"IE lUmCIARY COMMtMl 
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Chairman Joe Mazurek 

Windsor Wilson 
McLeod, Montana 59052 

Occupation: Rancher 

Opponent: HB265 

March 8, 1985 
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There has been a lot of time and effort put into the stream access 

issue. In my opinion, HB265 is not acceptable in its present form. As 

written~ it leaves many unclear areas such as barriers, what are surface 

waters, where is the ordinary high water mark, and the section on portage 

that clearly is a taking of private property. All of this has been covered 

in earlier testimony. I will not spend any more of your time on those area~ 

I would like to cover another aspect of HB265. It has been stated 

at all the hearings on this issue that agriculture and sportsmen were in 

favor of HB265. This is simply not true. On December 19 all of the 

agricultural groups did agree on a draft. HB265 has changed dramatically. 

In fact, it does not resemble in any way the December 19 draft. Still, 

the leadership of certain agricultural groups and their spokesmen doggedly 

and blindly support this bill. I belong to Farm Bureau and Montana 

Stockgrowers, and they are not representing my views. In visiting with 

other members and land owners I find that when they know and understand 

the implications of HB265,)they are dead set against it. It seems that 

our opinions and suggestions have fallen on the deaf ears of our agricul-

tural leaders. I cannot understand why they continue to support this bill. 
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Chairman Joe Mazurek -2- March 8, 1985 

3 
I h~ve visited with many fisherman, hunters and outdoorsmen whom ~ I 

I consider to be the true Montana sportsmen. They don't like HB265 eithJl. 

These people are hard-working individuals, most of whom don't belong to 

sportsmen's group. They still believe in private property. They don't 

mind asking permission to hunt, fish and enjoy the privilege of using 

someone else's property. These sportsmen do not want to be represented 

by those who imply representation of sportsmen. 

I feel, in the best interest of people in Montana, that the four 

bills passed by the Senate, SB's 418, 421, 424, and 435 would be the 

best choice at this time. These bills would define the ordinary high wallr 

mark, liability, prescriptive easement, and trespass. The bills would 

help all people know where they stand. If the four Senate Bills are pa~d I 

we will still have a good landowner-sportsmen relationship. i 
In conclusion, I believe HB265 should be killed and all our efforts 

put into passing the four Senate Bills. 
I.';,. 

II 

iI.·.·' it 
.,' J'.' 
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My name is Dave Moore. I am a dryland farmer and Vocational Agriculture 
·F 

teacher from Big Timber. 

Until now I have never given testimony, written or verbal, concerning a 

bill but I feel I must speak out against HB 265. As a dryland farmer I 

realize, perhaps not fully, the deleterious effect this bill will have on 

my operation which is situated in rolling hills containing several spring-

fed creeks and many large coulees which carry run-off water. HB 265 effectively 

takes my right to control access to and within my fields. 

Although I am no longer a full-time teacher, during the winter months I 

spend an average of two and one half days per week teaching in the Big Timber 

Public School system. I have had many opportunities to visit with vo-ag 

students at the high school level about HB 265. Most of the students have 

not heard of HB 265. Those young people who are informed on the bill and its 

contents usually are willing to overlook the economic ramifications of HB 265 to 

landowners, but, almost without exception, feel that if they were landowners, as 

many will be if it is economically feasible for them to follow in ther fathers' 

footsteps, they could not idly sit by as the right to control access to and on 

land for which they pay taxes is taken from them. 

But it is not the young people who are aware of HB 265 that are my main con-

cern. As I mentioned above most young people are uninformed concerning HB 265, or 

any other bill for that matter, as, I believe, are most adults. This being the 

case, how can we as guardians of the future of these young saddle them with a 

land reform bill (HB 265) which takes from them rights that have historically and 

constitutionally been exercised by their forefathers. 

In summary, HB 265 will have adverse effects on this and future generations of 

landowners. Landowner-sportsman relationshipr, will be strained, perhaps to dangero~ 

limits. I urge this committee to table or kill HB 265 and adopt SB 418, SB 421, 

SB 424 and SB 435, bill which more aptly address the rights and obligations of 
.J _ _ _ _ _ _ _ -.J _____ .L. ___ "_ 
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March 8, 1985 
Testimony before the Senate Judicicary Committee on HB265 

My name is Wes Henthorne. I am a resident of Sweetgrass 
County and manage a ranching operation located in Park, 
Sweetgrass, and Gallatin Counties. The following questions 
are the primary reasons for my opposition to HB 265: 

1) Is it the intent of HB 265 that the public mayan "Class I 
waters" by clear implication without the permission of the 
landowner: 

A-overnight camp; 
B-place or create any permanent or semipermanent 

obJect, such as a permanent duck blind or boat 
moorage;or 

C-conduct other activities which are not primarily 
water related pleasure activities? 

2) Is the language in HB 265 sufficiently clear to easily 
distinguish between Class I and Class II waters as defined in 
HB 2651 

3) Is it the intent of this bill by defining surface waters 
in Section 1 (10) "'surface water' means, for determining the 
public's access for recreational use, a natural body of 
water, its bed and its banks up to the ordinary high water 
mark." to define land as water? 

4) In light of current budgetary problems being addressed by 
the legislature is it appropriate for the Fish and Game 
Commission to be given the immediate additional fiscal 
burdens of developing rules for recreational use and 
approving structure designs for all Class I and Class II 
waters in the state? 

5) Does HB 265 intend that a landowner must bear the cost of 
establishing a portage route around artificial barriers such 
as natural gas pipelines, county bridges, etc. for which the 
landowner has no other responsibility? 

6) Does the establishment of a portage route with no 
compensation to the owner constitute a taking without Just 
compensation? 

7) Do the "supervisors" as defined in the bill, Section 1 (9) 
need the additional responsibility of establishing portage 
routes? 

I 
" J"'." 
I 

The list of questions raised by HB 265 goes on and on. In the 
interest of brevity I would like to conclude that the I 
problems that this large and complex piece of legislation .. A 
tries but fails to address are resolved much better by the ~ 

three simple Senate bills that went through this committee -. 
earlier this session. SENATE JUDICIARY COMMIT8 
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Members of the Judiciary Committee, 

My name is Virge Holliday. We have a family ranch in Park 

County with the Shields River running full length through it. 
I"m here to oppose HB265, the Stream Accass bill, and ask 

that it be killed. A bad bill doesn't impreve a bad Supreme 
Court decision. If this can be made non damaging to ranchers, 
fin~. If not, letts be about changing the decision, which the 
legislature can do -- it has equal power with the Supreme Court. 

It just isn't in me to compromise something as important as 
our private property rights, one of the things that made this 

country great. 
It's my opinion that those in agriculture (and I belong to 

a couple of those organizations) who support this bill threw away 
the baby with the bath water. 

When SB310, the Stream Preservation bill was forced over 
us ten years ago, it was to make landowners protect the beds and 
banks of streams. There was at least a pretense of environmental 
concern, even though that was also infringement on our private 
property. 

( There's no such concern with this stream access which turns 
the entire public loose on~us -- the same public you lock all 
dO"rs to protect yourselves from. When everyone has access to 
everything, there wit! be nothing for anyone. It will be goodby 

to the wild geese finally nesting along our river, to the sand 
hill cranes and occasional swan that finds their way to our water, 
and probably much more besides. Look at the garbage, vandalism, 
and damage in any public place to see whatts coming. And who 
stands the cost and cleans up this mess? Let me guessl 

Who paid for, worked for and took care of this land and 
water? Certainly not those who now want mm to play on it f~r free. 

Please kill HB265 and let the four good Senate bills that 
passed with such a majority handle the problems arising from the 
Supreme Court decision. 

Thank you. 
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I 
To: SE::IATE 'fOTJSE JUDICIARY Cm,1I'GTTEE ~vIARCH ~ 1985 

MY ~TAMS IS GEORGE ROSSETTER •••• I AM "!;1ROM FISFTAIL MT. STILLWATErLJ 
COUNTY A~m O(N A :I ItllL CATTLE OPERATION. ..", 

IN THB HOUSE OF REPRSSENTATIVES H.B. 265 WAS PRESENTED AS BEING A i 
Cv~\rpROI'lIISE BETWE}~N T:qE RECREACIONISTS AND T::Ili: MAIN LINE AGRICULTUR.t! 
ORGANIZA'f'IONS. IN 1'.1'( OPINION THE SPOKESMAi'! FOR THESE AGRIC"JLTURAL t 

I}ROUPS , IN HIS DESIRE TO AFFECT A COMPROMISE WITH THE RECREATIONISI~ S 
A!"j.R~8D TO TER~'i:S IN THE 3ILL THAT ARE NOT ONLY UNSATISFACTORY TO 
MA~fY OF T:fE G-RASS ROOT MEMBERS OF THE AGRICULTURAL GROUPS BUT 
nmE'SD ARE NOT CONSTITUTIONAL. AS THE MEMBERS HAVE SECOME AW.~iE OF:a 
T::.T3 CO~TENTS OF THE BILL T3EY HAVE WITHDRAWN THEIR SUPPORT. 'rHIS ill 
?ACT IS EVIDENT V:EEN YOU HEAR TO~DAY FROM SUCH AFFILIATES AS THE 
BEARTIDOTH STOCK ASSN. LOCATED IN STILLV'IATER COUNTY. ANY NUiii3ER 3 ...•.. 
O? THE SP BAKERS IN OPPOSITION TO H. B. 265 ARE MEMBERS OF THE I 
MAI:J LLJE AGRICULTURAL ORGAl'HZATIONS. 

AS I 's?.iCJAK E(i;RE TODAY I TOO WOULD LI1\:E TO S~E A COMPROt'HSE 3ILI. 
"ET',"}2;S':: rpr',E ?.ECR2ATIONISTS A:m T~:IE LAND OWll8RS, BUT ViHAT WE SEE I 
NOW L'f 265 IS A FAR CRY FROM TLTH; BILL CREATED 3Y 'r31:"; I~TEHnr 
80L';:UTTEE. IT IS EVIDEI~T TEAT 265 IS A FLAWED INSTRUMENT. THE :1 
DE1<'EtATION OF SURFA~E WATER TO I~CLUDE THE BED, THUS ENABLINrT THE iii 
PUBLIC TO USE THE DRY STREAM BED, IS NOT BASED O~ THE SUPREME 
COJRT DECISION, THE MONTANA CONSTITUTION OR ANY LEGISLATION. THE I .. ' 
ISSUE O'P PORTAGE WHERE3Y THE PUBLIC CAN EXIT THE STREAM AND CROSS 
PRIVATE PROPERTY TO CIRCUMVE~\TT SUCH NATURAL ~ BARRIERS AS HOLES, 
BOULDERS, BRUSH ETC. IS SURBLY NOT CONSTITUTIONAL. I HAVE CO NSULTEP, 
FIVE DI?FERENT ATTORNEYS AND THEY ALL AGREE T~AT PORTAGE IS THE •... 1 
TAKING OF' PRIVATE PROPERTY WITHOUT COMPENSATION. I HOPE THAT SUC~ 
LAWYERS PRESENT IN T~IS COMMITTEE AS MR. MAZUREK, rJ[R. TOiAlE, MR. 
DANIELS, MR. PINSONEAULT, MR. CRIPPEN AND ANY OTHERS THA'I' I AM NOT ';) 
AWARE OF WILL TAKE A HARD LOOK AT TEE TWO ISSUES I 'HAVE· REFEREED ill 
TO. I ASSU1fE THAT THIS flIATTER WILL BE DISCUSSED THIS MORNING IN 
MORE DETAIL BY OTHERS. 

IN CONCLUSION: THE EROSION OF SUPPORT FOR 265 IS DUB TO THE FAULTyl 
STRUCTURE OF THE BILL AND I HOPE THAT AN INTELLIGENT AND THOUGHT
FULL SENATE WILL DELETE THE NOJ.:-PRODUCTIVE AND UNCONS'l'ITUTIONAL 
SECTIO'TS AND TAKE 'WHATEVER OTHER STEPS ARE NEEDED TO PROPERLY 
ADDRESS THli: MATTER. 
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February 18, 1985 

After considerable thought and conversation about House Bill #265 
concerning water access for recreational use we pre3ent this resolution. " 

WHEREAS, the high water mark is not defined to our satisfaction: and 

WHEREAS, the classification of water is not exolainel enough to 
identify our rights of ownership; and 

WHEREAS, the landowners are left with the responsibility of portage 
and without control of the land from the high water mark to low water 
flow; 

We, the Bc)ard of Directors of the Beartooth Stock Association, 
are opposed to House Bill #265 as presented. 
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DELEGATE PRCfCSAL 

No. 2 - Water Rights 

---------------------------------------------------------------

DATE INTRODUCED: 

MON!ANA CONSTITUTIONAL CONVENTICN 

1971-1972 

DELEGATE PROPOSAL NO. 2 

JAN. 20, 1972 
~ 

RefErred to Natural Re~ources and Agri-
culture coromittee 

A PROPOSAL FCR 11 NEW CONSTITUTIONAL SECTICN PRCVIDING FOR 
RIGH'IS. 

WATER 

BE ITPROPOSEC BY THE CONS'II'IU'IIONAI CONVEN'IICN OF THE STATE CF 
110N'IANA: 

~ 
I 

Section 1. There shall be a new constitutional sectien 
provide as follcws: 

to ; 
'-iI 

"Section WATER. All cf the water in this state, 
wh~ther cccurring on the surface or undergrcund, and whether 
occurring naturally or artificially, belongs tc the pe9ple of 
Montana; and those waters which are capable cf substantial cr 
significant public use IDay be used by the peoFle with or without 
diversicn or development works, regardless of whether the waters 
occur on public or Frivate lands. The publi~has the right to the 
recreational use of such waters and their beds and banks tc the 
high water mark regardlEss of whether the waters are navigable 
and regardless of whether the beds and banks are privately ewned. 
Beneficial use of waters includes recreation and aesthetics, such 
as habitat for fish and wildlife and scenic waterways. 

The use of all water now appropriated, cr that may hereafter 
be appropriated for sale, rental, distributicn, or other bene
ficial use, and the right of way over the lands of others, fcr 
all ditches, arains, flumes, canals, and agueducts, necessarily 
usea in cennection therewith, as well as the sites fer re~€rvoirs 
nece~sary for ccllection and stcring the same, ~ball be held to 
be a public USE. 

The legislature ~ay Frovide either directly, cr indirectly 
through administrative agencies, for the control and regulaticn 
of both existing and future rights tc uses cf water." .. R CO T 

S·~I· JUj:~IA Y MMiT EE 
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SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 
--------------------------------------------------brumrr-N0;----20-

judicicu£ U£€ and reclaaaticr.. 

Because Montana has at least 5CO,COC acres ef stripatle coal 
land and untold acres cf ethEr natural resources, yeur cc~mittee 
believEs the re~ponsibilities of frotecting and restoring the 
surface conditions of those lands fcr unborn generations should 
not be left to men, tut rather Frotected by furda~eDtal la~. 

\ 
I . 

Section 3. WA1EE RIGH!S. (1) All existing rights 
to the use ot any waters in this state for any useful 
cr beneficial purpose arE hereby rEccgnized and CCD
tinted. 

(2) The USE of all water DO. appropriated, or 
that way hereafter't.E appropriated fer sale, rEDtal, 
distrihuticn, cr cther teneficial USE, and the rigbt
of-~ay OVEr the lands cf others, fer all ditches, 
drains, flumes, canals, and aqueducts, necessarily used 
ir. ccnnection therewith, as ~ell as the sites fer 
reservoirs nECessary for ccllecting and storing the 
same, shall tE hEld to be a Fublic use. 

(3) All surfaCE, undergreund, fleed, and atmes
Fheric ~aters within the bcundaries of tie state cf 
Mcntana are declared to be the frcferty of the state 
for the use of its pEa FIe and subject te affrefriatien 
for beneficial uses aE rrcvided ty law. 

(4) Beneficial uses include, but are not limited 
to, domestic, municipal, agriculture, steckwatering, 
industry, recreatie~, ~cEnic .at9rways, and habitat fer 
wildlife, and all other uses FrEsently rEcegnizEd ty 
law, together with futurE beneficial u~es as detErmined 
by the legislature or courts ef Mcntana. A divErsicn 
or development werk ~s net rEguired fcr future acguisi
tieD of a water right for the feregeing USES. ~he 
legislature shall determine the met bed cf e~tatlisbing 
those future water rights which do net reguire a diver
sion an9 may designate Frierities for those future 
rights if neCEssary. 

(5) Priority, of apprefriaticn fer beneficial 
uses shall giVE the better right. No aFprapriaticn 
shall ie deniEd except when such denial i~ demanded by 
the fublic interests. 

(6) 1he legislature shall previde fcr the ~dmir
i~traticn, central and regulaticn cf ~ater rights and 
Ehall e~tablish a system of centralizEd records~ 

CCM~EN'IS 

Your cemmittEE feels that water and .ater rights are of 
crucial importance to thE past histery and future develeF~eDt cf 
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Natural Resources and Agriculture Co~nittee 

DATE Os'OI8S .. " 

vlU NO_, _.j./ ..... .!8~. ~~::p 

the state ef Mcntana. For this reasen the ccmmitteE feels justi
fied in ~xFanding the present Constituticnal section ~hich 
relates solely tc the use of vater to include Frcvisicns for the 
prctection of the ~aters of the state fer USE tJ its FecplE. 

Subsection (1) guarantEEs all existir.g rights to thE use cf 
water -and includes all adjudicatEd rights aLd ncnadjudicated
rights including ~ater rights for which notice of appropriaticrs 
has been filed as well as rights by use fo[ which no filing is 
of reccrd. 

sutsection (2) is a verl:atim dUflication of Article III, 
section 15 of the present Constitutioc and has teen . retained in 
its entirety to FresErvethe sul:stantial nu~ter of ceurt deci
sions- interpreting and incorForating the language of this
section. 

subsection (3) is a new Frovision te estal:lish ownership cf 
all waters in the state subject to use by the Feople. This does 
not in any way affect the past, present or future right tc afFrc
priate water for beneficial uses and is intended to recognize 
Montana Supreme Court decisions and guaranteE the state cf Mcn
tana standing to claim all cf its ~atErs-Icr use by the Feo£le ~( 
~Dtana- in matters involvin~ ether state:S_3-'pd "~)e--u-nft~-d~tates 
Government. . 

SubSEction (4) is a new Frovisicn to permit recreaticr. aDd 
stockwatering to acquire a vater right withcut the necessity of 
a diversion. This applies only to future rights and, of course, 
only to waters for which there are no present water rights. This 
subsection further provides that future agricultural and indus
trial water development will net be fcreclcsed ty recreation, as 
it is left up to the legislature to determine the methcd of 
establishing a future water right without a diversion and the 
legislature is further authorized tc establish priorities of 
water uses for those waters where the legislature decrees prior
ities necessary. 

Subsection (5) acknowledges a ccr.tinuance of our present 
water law principle that thE first apprcpriaticn in time is the 
better right and Frovides that no future apprcpriaticns shall be 
denied except in the public interest. 

Subsection (6) mandates the legislature tc administer, con
trol and regulate water rights. This does not in any way change 
the present legislatively established system of local contrel of 
adjudicated waters by water commissicners aFFcinted by the Dis
trict Court having jurisdiction. A new require.ent is added to 
establish a system of centralized records of all water rights in 
additicn to the present statutory system of local filing of 
records. The centralized records are intended tc Frovide a sin
gle location for water rights infcrmation and a co~plete record 
of all water rights. 

.. 
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March 8, 1935 

Senate Judiciary Committee 

Helena, Mt. 

Dear Senator Marzurek and Committee Memebers: 

SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 
iXJflBn' NO_ 1:$"" 
DATE.. a >i a!' 

BIU NO... H.8 

We are a private nonprofit conservation organization holding 
conservation easements on eleven ranches in Montana. These 
easements provide permanent protection to among other things, 
two miles of one of the finest spring creek fisheries in the 
state and seven miles of critical grayling habitat in the Upper 
Big Hole. 

As an example, the spring creek now has fly fishing only, 
catch-and-release, and limits the number of fishermen a day 
on the stream. These limitations are restrictions on the 
property deed and were made in order to provide long range 
protection of the fishery. 

The court decisions, opening these fragile fisheries to the 
general public will make it impossible for us to enforce 
these restrictions. Furthermore, unless Fish Wildlife and 
Parks and the Legislature rapidly implement catch-and-release 
regulations on most small streams, the increased public 
fiahing pressure resulting from these decisions will inevitably 
result in a decline in Hontana's wild trout fishery. 

The quality of Hontana's fishery is very important for our 
tourism industry and for the economies of our small towns 
in narticular. With the dire straits of the agricultural 
economy, it is more important than ever that we help the 
small town economies by maintaining the quality of our 
natural resources base. 

George Anderson, a nationally famous guide, says of our 
spring creeks,"Another thing most people don't realize is that if 
these fragile streams were open to the public with no 
restriction on access, they would have been ruined long ago." 

As managers of riparian zone habitat, we urge that any legislation 
passed restrict small stream usage as much as is consistent with 
the court decisions. We suggest that definition of the term 
"barriers" include only man-made barriers, not natural objects, 
and suggest that the court decisions use of "barriers" refers 
to manmade obj ects -- __ fences on the Dearborn and a bridge 
on the Beaverhead. 

Finally, it is no secret that a great many ranchers are in 
serious financial trouble. For many of them it is the 

~ quality of rural life that has kept them hanging on as long 
as they have, rather than selling out to subdividers. Losing 
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control as to who and how many persons can be on their small 
stream, which frequently flows right through their back yard, 
and how those people fish and how many fish they kill --may 
well be the straw that breaks the camel's back for many 
landowners. This loss of control and privacy they have 
enjoyed for decades, coupled with hard economic times and 
fear of further erosion of their property rights may indeed 
make many of them decide to sellout to a subdivider for the 
highest dollar while they still have the right to do so. 

As for the hunter and fisherman, what will they be left with 
when the small fisheries and the elk and deer winter range in 
the foothills have been converted to houses? 

Hhatever access legislation does or does not result from this 
session of the legislature, we think one of the best ways to 
mitigate the impact on these small, high quality wild trout 
fisheries is catch-and-release regulations. This should be 
implemented as soon as possible; these small fisheries will 
go downhill fast without it. 

Sincerely, 

1tJilliam H. Dunham 
Executive Director 
Montana Land Reliance 
P.O. Box 355 
Helena, Mt. 59624 

SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTE! 
EXHIBIT NO. /(S 
DAT~E _ ... O~.~'~Q:.I __ ,f.~;S=_ 
BILL NO_J..H:.t.t..l::t:.....;;i?~, .-,5_ 
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(This sheet to be used by those testifying on a bill.) 

NA.."1E: DAVID LACKMAN March 8,1~' ______________________________ - _________ DATE: 
------

ADDRESS: 1400 Winne Avenue. aelena, Montana 59601 

PHONE: (406) 443-3494 
-------------------------------------------

RE?RESENTING WHOM? Montana Publio Health Association (Lobbyist) 

APPEARING ON WHICH PROPOSAL: lIB 265 (Ream) STREAM ACCESS 

00 YOU: SUPPORT? ----- AMEND? XXX ----- OPPOSE? 
Senate. Judlciary Comm1tttl..A lOa A.M. Old supre...me court roOnt. 

¥OMME~ : Our Environmental category 

W. s-upport the purposes of HB 265. However, the definlt-1on of "o~inary 
high water mark" presentlY 1n the bill w~ be difficult to a~ly BR to .tre,ms 
_w1th!D:emr.tl1th~.r.'~sl"p~rea!l1J;d~°il!u:rta;~S"lumc~h~a'!s~l:ts-t1tnhrte;-1:cta_s.pr10"r~trehrSe-B~l:t1t~trte.,....rla'll~r-o~ot!""4R1K.Ev.ce~r;1.no:0tl.r-it~h)JL.0-trhe ___ I~ Hamilton. AlSo, we ao hot feel that it prodJes adequate ~pot90Uoll top the 

landowner in SOMe 9itu~tlons. The definition ot hi~h water mark which the Soil 
Conservation uses 19 preferable. It 1s pre;:::s8ntly in SB4I8 (Boylan) de::tlnttiOll - .l 
of high water mark. However. this bll1 will be void if HB 265 passes. ~ 

---~T~h~elrroolrluOWi~Jng~ruam~eAln~am~emn~t~t~o01HBnr~2~6~5~i1:s~snurng~g~e~st~ea~:r---------~-----------------
_On __ p_a_g_e_3_e_l_in_e __ l_0_b_eg_i_nn_in_g_wi_t_h __ "c_a_u_s-:-e_"_,_d_e_l_et_e_t_h_e_re_s_t_o_f_t_h_e_l_i_ne_a_nd ____ i 

continuing through lines II, 12, 13. &I 14 thru "v~lue'·. 'lben subst...!tute the 

following - which is essent-ially the definition contained In sa 418: I 
---;iiit,dr..;;p;;r;:fi;;v;;.--;tj:Jh\;e;-;s;;;o:ii'l--;o;;;fr-:ii:tt~s~v;;e;;'g;;e;;;it~a;tt::\i~o;;n--;on:rr:-1t::ro~dQe-;;:stFrp;jo;nyr;l.T:t:!is""'vViai"'lnulie.--t'f1'io~r'"""Jall1g71r~1h-cmur'tlttT1'ur""arlr---

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~--I purpose. 'lood plalns or flood channels are not consi~erad to lIe between the II 

ordinar,y high-water marks for recreational purposes, except when they ca~tV 

I':'· R 
;'0 

-'snUf~r~1rrc1~e~n~t~w~att~err1tuo~sruu:pmnpoor~tf1f~1~s~hilnnga,lo~r~f'1~oaAt£1~nM~r. .• ~IIr------------------------------

We feel that this definition will be easier to apply; and that it sfroMs 

the landowner better protection. Then there is the question of protecting land 
~long .tre8.llls front pollution by recreationists. This stricter definition will h." r' 

PLEASE LEAVE ANY PREPARED STATEMENTS WITH THE CO~ITTEE SECRETARY. • 
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Senator Joe Mazurek 
Chairman 
Senate JudicIary Committee 
State Capitol 
Helena, Nt 59020 

RE: house Bill 265 

Dear Senator Mazurek: 

D LLa..T\~ 11Q. ,L L 
BLACK OTTER 

GUIDE SERVICE 
Duane or Ruth Neal 

Box 93 
PRAY, MONTANA 59065 

Phone 406-333-4362 
Licensed Guides and Outfitters 

March 7, 1985 

~ am a private property owner and Outfitter in the State of Montana. 
~ am here today representing my families interests to our private 
property rights. 

~ am opposed to hB 265 due to the fact that it will open portions of 
my private property to use by the public with out compensation for the 
diminished value of the property due to the public's use of the 
private property. ~ find this bill to be contrarY to the Montana State 
Constitution and recent decIsIons rendered by the Montana Supreme 
Court in both the hildreth and Curran cases. 

'The Hildreth case gave the public the use of the bed and banks of the 
Beaverhead due to the fact that the Beaverhead River was declared a 
Naviagable River, which would be in compliaBce with the Montana 
constitution and Federal Laws governing naviagable Rivers. 

The Montana Supreme Court dId not decide the issue of navigability 
in the Curran case and henceforth did not give the pUblic the right 
to use the beds and banks of the river. They did however upbold the 
private property owners right to the bed and banks of the rIver. 

[he only exception in either decision granting the public the right 
to use the private property of the adjacent land owner is in the case 
of a barrier in the water and then a portage route may be used on a 
very limIted basis. 

l-ili 265 opens virtually every trickle of water in the State of hontana 
to use by the public with very few restraints. 

Please Kill this Bill. 

Duane heal 
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March 7, 1985 

-to ( Senator Joe Mazurek 
Chairman 
Senate Judiciary Committee 
State Capitol 
Helena, Montana 59620 

Re: House Bill 265 

Dear Chairmall: 

SENATE JUD/ClrlRY COMMlITEE 
fJ(HIBIT NO __ .... /. ... tJ...I.7;....-. __ 

DATE ~3 oJ7 IT 
SIll. NO_ J{ . 8. .z t !J~ 

Back in the 70's a House Bill which stated "Stand in the middle of a stream and as 
far as the eye can see shall be open to public recreation" met a hard and fast defeat. 
H.B. 265 is but another attempt to accomplish the same results. The first step to 
obtain free and uncontrolled use of private property. I have heard a significant 
number of recreationists state; "We will 90 after the wildlife next," "Get as much 
as we can this time, the rest will follow," "We want unrestricted hunting too," etc. 
etc. If successful, God help the rancher-farmer. 

H.B. 265 will open a Montana playground, not only to resident, it gives the key to our 
land to well over 200 million U. S. residents to indulge in free, unrestricted and un
limited water related recreation. Thousands of miles of additional rivers, creeks, 
trickles of water and even dry stream beds and thousands of miles of private property 
land corridors will become as public as a Chicago city street resulting in a nlultitude 
of landowner problems. 

( Most disheartening is the taking of private property from one and giving its use to 
another without due process and cd,j)ensation, "a shocking reality." 

Landowners will lose the right to control land he owns and the right to protect the 
stream, bank and corridor resource. 

Taking will result in an overall loss of land value estimated by many to amount to 
between ten and fifty per cent and amounting to millions and quite possibly hundreds 
of millions of dollars of tax value property. "Streamside property is the most valuable" 
A severe blow to an already depressed agriculture economy. 

Loss of land value will severely restrict, and possibly preclude, the ability of the 
farmer-rancher to obtain operating capitol loans. Will tax rolls reflect this deprec
iation of land value? Landowners hill surely be entitied to and rightfully request 
a reduction of land taxes, another blow to our exonomy. 

Streamside property now considered to be very valuable, will become a liability. 
What incentive will remain to own land that has become a detriment? All at a time 
when Montana searches desperately for revenue. 

H.B. 265 in essence implies that landowners do not have the ability to manage and 
control and proposes to turn management over to the Department of Fish, Wildlife 
and Parks. Some landowners apparently agree and they should do so. The Department 
have for some time been soliciting landowners to participate in such a program 
currently in effect and I suggest those who desire this program contact the Department 

(
for voluntary turn over for public use. Try it on a two year trial basis. They don't 
need H.B. 265. Let those of us who have been gaurdians of the resource remain in 
control. We don't need H.B. 265 either. 

The general public currently have free use of well over 30 million acres of public 
land and its waters. (well over 1/3 of Montana) H.B. 265 expands this decision to 
include thousands of miles of stream beds, banks and endless corridors through private 
property. A trickle of water a foot wide, running for ten miles through a ranch and 
choked with brush a half mile wide, even to the point of making the water inaccessible, 
wi 11 become a one half mil e w; de corr; dor for hunt; ng b; rrls. waterfoul. gophers and 
possibly Big game in addition to dragging a boar and providing access to a neighbors 
property or public lands. The brush that chokes a creek is a definate barrier as long 
as the creek or its bed is wide enough to put your foot in. 

Free access sounds beautiful to some urban dwellers who have always wanted to fish 
that creek on Joe's place; the problem is that it also sounds good to California and 
like state residents where the resource was depleted years ago and the vast majority 
of inland (what little is left) is of planted fish. When the resident heads for 
his favorite hole on Joe's place there could well be several hundred ahead of him. 
If one thousand people decide to invade Joe's property for fishing, hunting or making 
mud balls. Men, women, children, cats and dogs, there is no protection for Joe who 
has lost control except for paying taxes and liability. 



1 
~ ~ low long will it be before trout fingerlings that had a sanctuary on Joe's place, will ~ 

be replaced by planted trout? I had a taste of planted streams during occasional ~,c~ 
visits to a construction job in California years ago. "Quite a comedy." No fish and ,.. 
the streams were jammed, the Department of Fish and Game under public pressure would ~ 
plant streams, trucks would be followed to planting sites and dump fish in while a 
horde of adults and children were filling their sacks, a simple act with artificially 
fed trout. Two days later no fish. Will that be our tomorrow? Is Montana being 
taken over by Trout Unlimited, Audobon and recreationists from states where the 
resources were exploited to near elimination years ago. 

Where will funding come from to implement the enormous additional burden placed on 
the Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks and law enforcement agencies to enforce 
tresspass laws, to answer calls for help from landowners, to file charges, to plant 
hatchery trout, to build and operate hatcheries, to expand administrative personnel 
and office buildings, to employ additional wardens? The number of Game wardens are 
severely limited at this time and I have heard several complain of being severely 
restri cted on time and mil eage allowance. The res i dent of course wi 11 be faced with 
reduced limits, higher license fees (strongly opposed) possible drawings, etc. 
Remember all water related play and recreation (except fishing and hunting) is free, 
no licnese required, no identification and only a very slight penalty, if any, for 
tresspass. 

There is little in the liability section to feel secure about. I have witnessed law
suits where misconduct and negligence was successfully claimed because the owner of 
equipment, material or an excavation should have known that a child may be tempted to 

(
play on the equipment etc. and should have properly precluded entry to the area. If 
you are required to leave a tractor near a stream corridor or in it because of a break- ~~ 

( 

down and a child climbs on it and gets hurt or a child goes to pet a calf, or other ~ 
animal, and is maimed or killed by the mother of such, you may well be liable and the II 
recreationist could easitly wind up becoming owner of your land. You may be required 
to fence around the corridor. 

If the state wants our land for public use, let the state use due process, let the 
state supply landowner liability insurance to protect the landowner from the recrea
tionist who will be using camp fires that could easily burn you out. 

During the Coalitions lawsuit they were often quoted as stating they only wanted use 
of floatable streams, how quickly desires change. 

If the Supreme Court decision is ambiguous let them clarify it. Its their decision. 
We can live with it until clarified, why can't the recreationists? Ask yourself 
why would the recreationist and the Coalition work so hard to get H.B. 265 passed if 
there wasn't enormous gain in it for them? 

Ralph Holman 
McLeod, Montana 
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Nye, Montana 59061 
March 4, '1985 

Senate Judiciary Committee 
Senator Joe Mazurek, Chairman 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 

Re: HB265 

Dear Senator Mezurek: 

Because of the weather and our occupation, we find it impossible to appear 
before your committee to submit testimony in regard to HB265. However, we 
are ranchers and land owners in Stillwater County and will be affected by 
the stream access legislation. As Chairman of the Senate Judiciary 
Committee, we ask you to please let it be known to all the members of the 
committee that we the undersigned would like to see the above bill amended 
in the following way: 

1) We feel the public has the right as laid down by the 
Supreme Court to use the surface water, although HB265 
goes beyond this by taking away our property rights. 

2) We, also, feel that our property rights should not be 
given away as to portage or the right for others to 
enter our land. 

Respectfully submitted, 
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From: 

PERSONAL TESTIMONY OF ANDREW C. DANA 

BEFORE TIlE MONTANA STATE SENATE 

CONCERlfING PROPmEn STREAM ACCESS LEGISLATION 

March 8, 1985 

Nontana Senate, Judiciary Committee 
Montana 1985 Legislature 
Written testimony 

Andrew C. Dana 
Box 2006A, Route 38 
Livingston, MT 59047 
Phone: 587-9591 (w), or 222-2065 (h) 

The recent Montana Supreme Court decisions threw into question the 

rights of the public to use the state's waters for recreation, the rights 

of landowners to restrict recreational access, and the role of the 

Department of Fish, Wildlife, and Parks in protecting the rights of 

recreationists, landowners, and the integrity of the natural resource base 

in Montana. In response, the Montana House of Representatives passed House 

Bill 265 in an attempt to clarify the ambiguities left by the Court 

decisions. 

THIS TESTIMONY IS IB OPPOSITION TO HOUSE BILL 265 FOR llIE FOLLOWING 

REASONS: 

1) The classification system proposed by House Bill 265 does 

not address the potential problems of recreational overuse of 

fragile riparian ecosystems. The Supreme Court cases clearly 

state that "the capability of use of the waters [of the state] for 

recreational uses determines their availability for recreational 

use by the public." Many small streams in Montana ~ 

ecologically fragile and ~E2l capable of supporting 
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TESTIMONY OF ANDREW C. DANA -- PAGE 2 

unrestricted fishing access. Unlimited fishing pressure on these 

streams will eventually result in the depletion and degradation of 

the quality of Montana's resource base. Therefore, House Bill 

265, which leaves virtually every stream in the state open to the 

possibility of overfishing, clearly violates ~ the intention of 

the Supreme Court decisions and ill Article IX of the Montana 

Constitution which requires that the legislature "provide adequate 

remedies to prevent unreasonable depletion and degradation of 

natural res6urces." 

2) House Bill 265 gives regulatory responsibility for every 

waterway in Montana to the Department of Fish, Wildlife, and Parks 

(DFWP). The DFWP is currently understaffed and under financed to 

carry out these responsibilities. In order to protect the 

fisheries of the state the DFWP will be required either to raise 

license fees .£!:. to seek increased funding from the state's general 

fund. The first alternative will be unpopular among sportsmen and 

will be discriminatory against the less affluent members of 

society. The second alternative, tapping the state's general 

fund, is not practical in this time of fiscal restraint. If the ---
DFWP is not able to raise sufficient funds for adequate 

recreational resource regulation, Montana's resource base will 

decline in quality to the detriment of the state's tourist-based 

economy and the state's citizens in general. Additionally, 

recreationists will be faced with an array of extensive, 

restrictive, and confusing regulations. 
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3) House Bill 265 expands, rather than clarifies, the 

Supreme Court rulings by providing for the use of lands adjacent 

to Hontana waterways. The provisions dealing with portage place 

an unfair and costly burden on landowners to provide portage 

routes for the benefit of the public. Why should individual landowners be 

required to pay for the public's use of their land? In essence, 

House Bill 265 penalizes landowners simply because they ~ 

property adjacent to streams. 

4) House Bill 265 by implication allows the construction of 

permanent and semi-permanent structures, overnight camping, and 

the use of firearms on private property between the ordinary high 

water marks of "Class I" streams. This is !!. clear violation of .!!!!. 

existing Hontana Statute (HCA Section 70-16-201) which states that 

private property extends to the low water mark .Q!!. all navigable 

streams. 

In my opinion as a natural resource policy analyst, it makes little 

sense to give the Department of Fish, Wildlife, and Parks sole 

responsibility for the management of the state's recreational resources. A 

system of mutual cooperation between the DFWP and landowners should be 

developed. Because private landowners live and often work in close 

proximity to the waterways of the state, they have advantages of location 

and ability' to manage streams both efficiently and equitably. 
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<: If landowners are given responsibilities of resource stewardship by 

the state, they will have incentives to maintain the high quality of the 

state's resources. If landowners abuse these stewardship privileges, the 

state could revoke the privileges. Landowners could be expected to manage 

recreational resources carefully if they faced the threat of losing 

stewardship rights. 

The idea of stream classification incorporated in House Bill 265 is 

commendable, but as defined in the Bill, the classifications do not go far 

enough to protect sensitive streams" from potential overuse. At least ~ 

~ classification should be included which allows landowner control of 

recreational access to Hontana's small, sensitive streams under supervision 

of the DFWP. Such classification of streams would not be simple, but it is 

certainly a reasonable solution if the alternatives are landowner-

c: recreationist polarization and the ultimate degradation of the state's 

sensitive fisheries. 

l 

As another 'alternative, property rights to water should be clarified. 

Under current Montana water law, it is impossible for individuals to 

appropriate instream water for fish, wildlife, and recreational purposes, 

yet individuals and private groups may appropriate water for other 

beneficial uses "if, the water is diverted. Such appropriation is tantamount 

to private ownership. Clearly, water has a high value if left instream. 

Montana water law shouLd be streamlined to allow individuals and private 

groups, including such groups ~ Trout Unlimited and The Nature 

Conservancy, to appropriate exclusive rights to small, sensitive streams in 

order to protect the state's resource base. 
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( The ideas of expanded stream classification and instream 

appropriations are only suggestions, but even in rough form, they provide 

opportunities for flexible and creative resource management completely 

neglected by House Bill 265. 

In summation, I believe that Legislative approval of House Bill 265 

wbuld violate the rights of the citizens of the State of Montana as 

outlined in the Constitution, in the Statutes, and in Judicial decisions. 

- House Bill 265 would permit overfishing of Montana's small streams 
in violation of Article IX of the Constitution and various 
statutes designed to ensure the environmental integrity of 
riparian ecosystems. Additionally, the Bill violates the public 
trust doctrine by allowing the destruction of publicly owned 
fisheries through overuse. 

- House Bill 265 places an unfair burden on landowners holding 
property adjacent to waterways by making them pay: (1) costs of the 
public's recreational use of waters and privately held lands 
within high water marks, (2) costs of establishing portage 
routes, and (3) costs associated with litter and invasion of 
privacy. 

- House Bill 265 asks the Department of Fish, Wildlife, and Parks to 
take on the impossible task of regulating recreational use of 
every waterway in the state without landowner cooperation. The 
DFWP has neither the money not the manpower to protect the 
state's resources adequately. As a result, the Bill virtually 
assures that the state's fisheries will decline in quality to the 
detriment of all in the long run. 

- House Bill 265 completely ignores the existing statute which 
specifies that landowners own to the low water mark of navigable 
waterways. The provisions of the bill therefore allow taking of 
private property without just compensation which violates 
Article II, Section 29 of the State Constitution. 

For all of the reasons stated above, I respectfully urge that the 

members of the Senate Judiciary Committee reject House Bill 265 as written. 

Respectfully submitted, 

;2..d~ C,U~~ 
Andrew C. Dana SEN/HE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 
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ABSTRACT 

This paper analyzes the potential impact that two 1984 Montana Supreme 

Court opinions may have on the small stream fisheries of Montana. Both 

opinions declared that since the state of Montana holds all of the waters 

of the state in trust for the benefit of its citizens, no private 

individuals with land adjacent to waterways may control recreational use of 

those waters. All surface waters in the state may now be open to unlimited 

access for recreational purposes. 

The Court decisions imply that all state waters which are capable of 

supporting recreation are common property. Problems associated with common 

property resources have been well documented. In general, common pool 

resources are overused by the public because each individual user receives 

benefits but does not have to pay the full costs of resource use. Costs 

are spread to society as a whole as the resource base declines from 

overuse. 

Montana faces an imminent decline in the health of its sensitive and 

highly productive small stream fisheries now that they are open to 

unlimited recreational access. The decline in these fisheries is likely to 

affect adversely the fisheries in Montana's larger rivers, the state's 

economy, and the outstanding recreational opportunities Montanans 

currently enjoy. 

Allocation of resources is usually determined through private control 

or by means of public regulation. When grappling with ways to protect the 

resources of the state in the aftermath of the Supreme Court decisions, the 

Montana legislature must decide whether to adopt public or private 

management schemes. Both public and private management are feasible, but 
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private management options avoid the high costs, prospects of increased 

taxes and license fees, expansion of state bureaucracy, and complex 

regulatory schemes associated with centralized, public management. 

While public management may be necessary on the state's larger, 

navigable waterways, landowners with responsibility for resource 

stewardship have advantages of location and incentive to protect small 

streams from overuse. In the long run, private control of fragile small 

streams is more efficient and more beneficial for the people of Montana. 

Two policy options are identified which would allow for efficient and 

beneficial management of Montana's small stream fisheries. A stream 

classification system which designates the streams that require protection 

is one possibility. Small streams which are most effectively managed and 

protected by landowners should be placed in a category that gives 

landowners both the authority and responsibility to protect the 

recreational resource base. 

A second option is to repeal Montana's statutory requirement that 

water appropriation rights may only be acquired by individuals and private 

groups through diversion of water from natural watercourses. By allowing 

landowners, individuals, conservation groups, and sportsmen's organizations 

to appropriate recreational water rights on small, fragile waterways, 

overuse and overcrowding of recreational resources could be controlled and 

minimum flows maintained. This would place highly valued instream water 

uses on an equal basis with the other beneficial uses of water in the state 

and would serve to rectify current inconsistencies in Montana water law. 

iii 
, 
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INTRODUCTION 

In 1984, the Montana Supreme Court ruled on two cases which concerned 

the right of the public to gain access to the waters of the state for 

recreational purposes. Both cases were brought by the Montana Coalition for 

Stream Access, Inc. and various state agencies against Dennis M. Curran, a 

landholder along the Dearborn River, and Lowell S. Hildreth, a landholder 

with property adjacent to the Beaverhead River. The Coalition's goal was 

to force the two landholders to allow the public to float and fish the 

Dearborn and Beaverhead Rivers. The Supreme Court held that both rivers 

should be open for public recreational use. Unexpectedly, the Court also 

ruled that since all surface waters in the state of Montana were publicly 

owned, they ~ should be available for unrestricted recreational access. 

( 
The breadth of the Supreme Court's decisions shocked both the 

defendants and the plaintiffs. Even the Coalition did not anticipate such 

sweeping mandates. Reaction was swift and predictable. Landowners in 

Montana decried the cases as appalling examples of judicial law-making and 

as takings of private property. Sportsmen reveled in apparent victory. 

Controversy and sometimes bitter conflict have surrounded the issue of 

recreational use of surface water in Montana ever since. 

At least four bills have been introduced to the 1985 session of the 

Montana legislature which attempt to resolve disputes that have arisen over 

the stream access issue. These bills have been introduced in an effort by 

legislators to clarify the ambiguities and implications of the Court 

decisions and balance the concerns of landowners with the concerns of 

recreationists. Additionally, the legislators recognize their 

L 
constitutional mandate to safeguard Montana's water resources from 

degradation. 
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While a great amount of attention has been relegated to the conflicts 

that have emerged among landowners and recreationists as a result of the 

Montana Supreme Court cases, considerably less attention has been paid to 

the effects of these decisions on the recreational resource base of 

Montana. Although some sportsmen view the decisions as unqualified 

victories, their elation may be unjustified. Serious questions arise about 

what impacts unlimited recreational access to Montana's smaller streams 

will have on the state's fisheries. This paper analyzes the potential 

impact of the Supreme Court decisions on state resources, particularly the 

state's fisheries and recreational resource base. Policy options to deal 

with resource problems that may arise also are identified and evaluated. 

2 
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( lHE MONTANA SUPREME COURT CASES 

Both the Dearborn and the Beaverhead Rivers are moderately sized 

streams with high recreational value. In central Montana, the Dearborn 

flows from the Scapegoat Wilderness, through scenic canyons and rolling 

plains to join the Missouri River. Fishing on the Dearborn is superb, and 

recreational boating is popular. The Beaverhead River originates at the 

outlet of Clark Canyon Dam in the southwestern portion of the state, flows 

north past Dillon, and eventually combines with the Big Hole and Ruby 

Rivers to form the Jefferson River. The Beaverhead is reputed to produce 

more large fish per mile than any other stream in the state. 

The Coalition for Stream Access, Inc. brought suit against two 

landowners who hold property adjacent to the rivers--Lowell Hildreth on 

( the Beaverhead and Dennis Curran on the Dearborn--to establish a clear 

l 

public right to use the rivers for recreational purposes. Both Curran and 

Hildreth objected to public use of the rivers, believing that they had the 

right to control the waters flowing through their property. In each case, 

the District Courts held against the landowners and affirmed that the 

public did have the right to use the rivers for recreational purposes. The 

cases went to the Supreme Court of Montana on appeal. 

The Dearborn case was heard first. In ~ Montana Coalition fQr 

Stream Access, ~ ~X Dennis Michael Curran,1 the Supreme Court affirmed 

the ruling of the District Court, but it also substantially broadened the 

1 Referred to as Curran throughout the rest of this paper. 

3 
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ruling. Citing the Montana Constitution and the public trust doctrine,2 

the Court held: 

The capability of use of the waters for 
recreational purposes determines their availability 
for recreational use by the public. Streambed 
ownership by a private party is irrelevant. If the 
waters are owned by the State, no private party may 
bar the use of those waters by the people •••• 
Any surface waters capable of use for recreational 
purposes are available for such purposes by the 
public, irrespective of streambed ownership. 

The Court did not define "capable" and therefore placed no limits or 

restrictions on the amount or the type of recreation that was appropriate 

on Montana waterways. 

A month later, the Supreme Court considered ~ Montana CoalitionfQr 

Stream Access, .eta..ru.... Y.. Lowell ~ Hildreth) The Court reiterated and 

strengthened the decision reached in Curran by specifically rejecting any 

"test" used to determine whether a stream is suitable for public 

recreational use. "[The] only possible limitation of use can be the 

characteristics of the waters themselves." Again the court made no effort 

to define what the limiting characteristics might be. 

2 Article IX of the Montana Constitution provides that all waters in 
Montana are state property, held for the use of the people. The public 
trust doctrine was first clearly enunciated in the 1892 U. & Supreme 
Court case, Illinois Central Railroad ~ Illinois. The doctrine reads, 
in part: 

3 

The state can no more abdicate its trust over property 
in which the whole people are interested, like navigable 
waters and the soils under them, so as to leave them 
entirely under the use and control of private parties, 
••• than it can abdicate its pol ice powers in the 
administration of government and the preservation of 
peace. 

Referred to as Hildreth throughout the rest of this paper. 

4 
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( The Curran and Hildreth cases significantly expanded the rights of the 

public to gain access for recreational purposes to Montana's waterways. 

the decisions will have little effect on the state's larger rivers, such as 

the Yellowstone, the Missouri, and the Kootenai, because these rivers were 

previously available for virtually unrestricted public use. Smaller 

streams, on which public use was customarily regulated by private riparian 

landowners, were opened to all recreational uses with no regard for. 

potential adverse impacts that could accrue through overuse. 

( THE CREATION .QE .A COMMON PROPERTY RESOURCE 

.The Tragedy Q! ..the ~~ 

In effect by invoking the public trust doctrine, the Montana Supreme 

Court declared that all water resources are held in common since no 

individual has the right to exclusive control of the resources. While some 

may consider this appropriate, problems associated with common property 

resources are well documented. In general, when a resource is held by 

everyone, both the quantity and the quality of the resource decline. 

Free and open access means that individual resource users have no incentive 

to consider all of the costs of their use. 

Ecologist Garrett Hardin described the "tragedy of the commons" in the 

l context of a common pasture. If all were free to add cattle to the 

commons, it would soon be overgrazed. An individual 

5 

who decides to add an 
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extra cow will reap the gain of an additional fattened animal and therefore 

, will have an incentive to add cattle. Of course, each cow will impose a 

cost on the common pasture, but to the cow's owner this cost will be small 

since it is spread among all users. Furthermore, each individual 

recognizes that if he refrains from adding a cow to the commons in an 

effort to improve the forage, he cannot prevent others from adding their 

cows. As a result, such restraint will have no effect; the forage will 

continue to decline from overuse. 

The same tragedy of the commons can occur with a fishery. Individual 

fishermen gain by using the stream. Additional pressure and more fish 

harvested reduce the quality of the overall fishing experience, but again 

these costs are shared with all other fishermen. The person who returns a 

fish to the stream to grow and to be caught again has no guarantee that the 

next fisherman will not keep the fis~ Thus, the incentive for catch and 

release fishing on sensitive streams is greatly diminished. 

This is not to say that everyone will behave in this way. Some 

sportsmen will respect the stream and follow catch and release practices 

when appropriate. But the incentive to do so is diminished. If we observe 

the treatment of open access resources, the evidence is not convincing 

that good sportsmanship and sensitive resource use prevail. Ask why it is 

that river access points owned and maintained by the Department of Fish, 

Wildlife, and Parks are often littered, overused, and overfished. Ask why 

ocean salmon populations are decimated and why many animal populations are 

driven to extinction. The tragedy of the commons is pervasive. 

This tragedy can only be avoided if access to property is restricted. 

As Ralph Johnson and Russell Austin (1967) note, 
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with the ever increasing pressure of fishermen and 
recreationists on the small lakes [and streams] in 
the Western states, it is apparent that for their 
own protection and the protection of the riparians, 
some restraints must be placed on the common right 
of use of these waters. 

In the United States the most common method of access restriction is 

private ownershi~ The private owner reaps direct benefits of resource 

use, but he also bears the full costs. When resources are publicly 

controlled, well-intended governmental resource managers, working out of 

their agency offices, often are removed from the full consequences of their 

policy decisions. They receive few direct benefits from their decisions 

and are not directly affected by many of the costs tneir decisions mIght 

incur. Private resource managers more often live in day-to-day contact 

with their assets and have a feel for the special needs for their 

resources. Hence, there is more incentive for responsible management in 

the private sector. The rancher who overstocKS his range will bear the 

cost in the form of range damage, causing reduced future production and 

reduced land values. Since the majority of stream owners do not charge for 

stream access, they will not feel an immediate financial impact from 

unrestricted recreational access. They will experience, however, a decline 

in fish populations and negative impacts on riparian lands. 

Without private control of access, public restrictions must be 

imposed. While there is no question that such restrictions can work, they 

are costly. The DFWP already has a tremendous responsibility for managing 

fisherie& Adding to this responsibility by requiring the DFWP to manage 

all streams in the state will necessitate the appropriation of more funds. 

Intensive and expensive study of the state's small stream fisheries will be 

needed because there is a dearth of site specific information about how 

much access to allow in individual locations. Furthermore, examples abound 
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of bureaucratic mismanagement of important environmental resources (Baden 

;t and Stroup, 1981 ). 

f 

Montana's Small Streams 

Now that small streams are open to unlimited recreational use and have 

become common property, a decline in the quality of Montana's fisheries is 

imminen~ Overfishing and overcrowding will occur on some Montana streams. 

The decline in the quality of the resource will be gradual but inexorable, 

as Americans' leisure time continues to rise and as recreational pressure 

intensifies. Prior to the Court decisions, landowners were producing 

public goods--state-owned wild fish--in streams and rivers which they 

believed they had rights to control. Without control of stream access, 

landowners will have no incentive or authority to oversee use of the 

riparian resources of Montana, and they will take no interest in 

maintaining stream quality. As a result, the state will now be forced to 

allocate recreational use of resources, rather than depending on landowner 

discretion to limit access and to control overuse of streams. Red tape and 

its accompanying frustrations and costs will be substituted for efficient 

private resource management. 

The impacts of common ownership will be particularly severe on small 

streams which are fragile and sensitive. At least four factors contribute 

to the greater fragility and sensitivity of small streams compared to large 

streams: (1) there is less protective cover for fish, (2) spawning grounds 

are more likely to be trampled, (3) fish populations will undergo greater 

stress from harassment associated with increased human activity, and 

(4) insect life on which fish depend will suffer a greater chance of 

destruction. 
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The timing and extent of these adverse impacts will vary depending on 

the type and location of the streams. First to be affected will be highly 

productive spring creeks and freestone streams, which often provide crucial 

spawning and nursery habitat for the state's larger waterways. Because 

these streams are so productive, anglers will descend on them to take 

advantage of the high quality fishing they offer. Overfishing will ruin 

these fisheries, not only destroying the recreational base of the streams 

themselves, but in certain cases, damaging the fisheries of larger rivers. 

In addition, streams near Montana's larger population centers will 

experience increased recreational pressure, causing a decline in the 

quality of the recreational experience. 

In the past, high quality fishing has been preserved on sensitive 

streams through private ownership. Examples abound: 

- On the Boulder River in Sweet Grass County a 
rancher has strictly limited access and kill on the 
stream adjacent to his property. Fish of over 
three pounds are caught regularly. Upstream a 
short distance on National Forest land, only small, 
stocked fish are caught because the stream is 
overfished. 

- South of Liv ingston, on Nelson's and Armstrong's 
Spring Creeks, public access is strictly rationed 
by the landowners. Both in-state and out-of-state 
fishermen pay up to thirty dollars a day to fish on 
these streams, pumping money into the local and 
Montana economies. Local tackle store proprietor 
and angling expert George Anderson (1984) writes, 
"if these streams were open to the public with no 
restriction on access, they would have been ruined 
long ago." 

- On a small spring creek in the Gallatin valley, a 
landowner has fenced cattle out of his stream to 
promote bank stabilization. Fish populations have 
risen as cover has regenerated. Silt has washed 
out, exposing gravel suitable for spawning. An 
added public benefit is that the stream has once 
again become important nursery for the East 
Gallatin River. 
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- On Poindexter Slough near Dillon, a riparian 
landowner invested in stream habitat improvement to 
enhance the fishery. Currently, the "improved" 
section of stream produces fish for adjacent state
owned land. 

The small streams mentioned above, and many others like them which are 

highly productive and which have been regulated by private management, have 

become extremely important to Montana's tourist and fishing tackle 

businesses. Destruction of these resources will adversely affect Montana's 

economy. The decline of resource quality will be incremental and difficult 

to document because it will be slow. As it occurs, however, the impact of 

resource degradation will spread beyond the fisheries. Montana will lose 

some of its nationally famous and superb fisheries which provide enjoyment 

for her citizens and generate fishing and tourist related revenues 

estimated by the Department of Fish, Wildlife, and Parks (DFWP) to be worth 

$90 million in 1982 (Flynn, 1984). 

Distribution Q£ Costs ~ Benefits 

Attention should also be focused on the distribution of costs and 

benefits as a result of the Curran and Hildreth cases. With the waterways 

of Montana open to unlimited recreational use, obviously Montana's 

recreationists who use riparian resources will benefit from unrestricted 

entry to productive streams, at least until the resources are degraded 

through overuse. Non-resident recreationists will also enjoy rights to use 

Montana's fish and riparian assets without asking permission. The DFWP 

undoubtedly will have to devote more resources to conflict resolution and 

therefore will require an expansion of its budget to pay for increased 

costs associated with the need for heightened regulation, enforcement, and 

protection of the state's resources. Thus, the state bureaucracy will 

expand to the benefit of state employees. 

10 
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( The costs of unlimited access to Montana's waters cannot be ignored. 

To pay for a larger state bureaucracy, money will have to be taken from 

general funds or additional sources must be tapped. This will cause a 

redistribution of wealth from non-recreationists, who will unwittingly 

subsidize the costs generated by recreational uses of the state's waters. 

Alternatively, the DFWP will be forced to raise license fees for 

recreational use, perhaps to a level so high that non-residents will spend 

vacation dollars elsewhere. In addition to the loss of resource quality, 

private landowners will face greater liability, more damage to agricultural 

property and livestock, and more interference from public intrusion into 

rights of privacy and private property. 

The public will generate environmental tnird party effects. Litter, 

sanitary problems, and noise are common problems at public fishing access 

~ sites today, and there is no reason to believe that the public will behave 

with more discipline on small streams surrounded by private property. These 

( 

cost will be borne by riparian land owners. If access rights also include 

the right to hunt waterfowl, the potential for third party effects is even 

greater. Cattle will disturbed and perhaps injured. 

In sum, the Curran and Hildreth cases have opened more than the waters 

of the state to increased recreational use. By creating common property, 

the cases have opened the way for degradation of the small stream fisheries 

in Montana. The door has been opened for expansion of state bureaucracy 

and for increased taxes to pay for DFWP enforcement and regulatory 

activities. Notoriously ineffective public resource management will need 

to be substituted for private resource husbandry, which has served the 

state well in the past. Finally, the cases have eroded further private 

property rights. , 

1 1 
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INCONSISTENT RESOURCE POLICIES 

The introduction of the public trust doctrine into Montana water law 

has thrown into question Montana's entire system of water allocation. 

Conceivably, perfected private rights to use water for agricultural, 

domestic, or industrial purposes could be challenged under the public trust 

framewor~ In a recent court case in California <National Audubon Society 

:i. Department .Qf Water .and Power Qf ~ .kitY .Qf ~ Angeles, 1983), the city 

of Los Angeles was forced under the public trust doctrine to abandon a 

legally appropriated water right to protect wildlife habitat in Mono Lake. 

While wildlife and people who value wildlife clearly benefited, uncertainty 

was created in California water law. In essence, the public trust doctrine 

is incompatible with the appropriation system of water rights because it 

undermines the security of resource control granted by the appropriation 

system. The introduction of the doctrine into Montana water law, 

therefore, has exacerbated inconsistencies in the state's water policies. 

While the Supreme Court interpreted the state constitution to mean 

that the public has the right to use all of the surface waters of the state 

for recreational purposes, the constitution also clearly charges the 

legislature with the duty to protect the state's resources from 

degradation. Article IX, Section 1 (3) reads: "The legislature shall 

provide adequate remedies for the protection of the environmental life 

support system from degradation and provide adequate remedies 1Q prevent 

unreasonable depletion .and degradation Qf natural resources" (emphasis 

added). In the case of small streams that will suffer from overfishing, 

the Court's decision contradicts the policies set forth by the legislature 

to protect natural resources. One such policy states, 
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It is the policy of this state ••• to provide for 
the wise utilization, development, and conservation 
of the waters of the state for the maximum benefit 
of its people with least possible degradation of 
the natural aquatic ecosystems. [MCA 85-2-102(3)J 

Permitting overuse of aquatic resources through unrestricted recreational 

access certainly does not maximize benefits for Montanans. Another policy 

states, 

It is the policy of the State of Montana that its 
natural rivers and streams and the lands and the 
property immediately adjacent to them • • • are to 
be protected and preserved in their natural or 
existing state ••• Further, it is the policy of 
this state ••• to protect the use of water for 
any useful or beneficial purpose as guaranteed by 
the Constitution of the State of Montana. [MCA 75-7-102] 

The uses of water for fish, wildlife, and recreation are specifically 

cited in MCA 85-2-102 as beneficial. Any policy, judicial or legislative, 

( that harms such beneficial uses may be unconstitutional. The Curran and 

Hildreth case rulings will destroy small stream fisheries, and recreational 

opportunities in Montana will suffer as a result. The sweeping decisions 

made by the Supreme Court therefore may be unconstitutional when applied 

to small waterways. 

The Supreme Court decisions may also violate the principles of the 

public trust doctrine when applied to the small streams of Montana. 

"According to the [public trust] doctrine • • • government must protect 

particular resources within its jurisdiction iQr ~ public ~ ~ !Qr 

~ .&QQd Qf ~ resource" (Montana Legislative Council, 1984) (emphasis 

added). If the Court rulings result in the deterioration of Montana's 

fisheries as a consequence of unlimited recreational access, the provisions 

of the public trust doctrine will be completely contradicted since neither 

the "publ ic good" nor the "good of the resource" w ill be protected. 
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On the other hand, the Supreme Court stated that the only limiting 

factors for recreational use of water in Montana are 1) the 

"characteristics of the waters themselves" (Hildreth) and 2) "The 

capability of use of the waters for recreational purposes determines tneir 

availability for recreation by the public" (Curran). This language implies 

that the state may indeed restrict public access to streams when such 

waters are not capable of supporting unlimited recreational use. Taken in 

combination with the constitutional mandate charging the legislature to 

protect the state's resources, these statements unambiguously force the 

legislature to face the problem of recreational resource degradation 

through overuse. Policy options which address common property fishery 

problems are discussed below. 

RESOURCE MANAGEMENT OPTIONS 

Natural resources are normally allocated in two ways in the United 

States. Either private property owners dictate how resources are used, or 

governmental agencies distribute scarce resources through regulatio~ The 

U. S. Constitution stresses the sanctity of private property rights, and 

for most of the nineteenth century the federal government disposed of its 

vast natural resource holdings to private owners. Beginning with the 

Progressive Era, however, governmental agencies actively entered the 

resource management arena and retained title to many public resources. It 

was during this era, in 1892, that the Supreme Court decided Illinois 

Central Railroad ~ Illinois, the first clear statement of the public trust 

doctrine. 
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In cases where private property rights cannot be well specified and 

enforced, public ownership and control may be justified. In most cases, 

however, private property rights provide an effective means to prevent the 

tragedy of the commons. The Montana legislature must decide which avenue, 

public or private, is more appropriate for the management of the state's 

fisheries and water resources. 

Public Regulation 

There is no question that the DFWP has the expertise to regulate 

streams and rivers in order to provide a strong resource base and quality 

recreation. Several cases support this conclusion: 

- The Rock Creek fishery near Missoula was badly 
overfished in the early 1970s. By means of a 
complex set of tackle and harvest restrictions, the 
DFWP succeeded in restoring Rock Creek to its 
status as one of the pre-eminent trout streams in 
the state. Special regulations, tailored to the 
specific needs of the fishery, remain in effect on 
Rock Creek. 

- The Smith River in Meagher and Cascade Counties 
has come under enormous recreational boating and 
fishing pressure in recent years. Several 
landowners on the river became distraught with the 
public's disregard for private property. The DFWP 
responded by assigning a warden to patrol and 
monitor the public's use of the Smith. This warden 
has no other duties. Conflicts on the river have 
decreased. 

- With the growth in popularity of fly-fishing and 
with the concurrent growth in Montana's reputation 
as the finest trout flshing area in the U. S., 
populations of trout in the upper Madison River 
degenerated due to increases in fishing pressure. 
The DFWP again responded effectively. It studied 
the fishery intensively, implemented strict catch 
restrictions, and patrolled the river diligently. 
The fishery has recovered and remains robust. 

15 
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, It must be remembered, however, that the DFWP has implemented special 

management plans for only a few streams in the state at a relatively high 

cost. Additionally, the DFWP acted to protect fisheries after the resource 

had suffered from degradation; the Department took no measures to avert 

overuse before damage was well progressed. As a result of the Supreme 

Court rulings, the DFWP may ultimately be responsible for the regulation of 

yirtuallv every stream in Montana. If only one-tenth of the streams in 

Montana required special regulations to protect them from overuse, the 

sportsman would be confronted by a cumbersome, almost incomprehensible 

tangle of catch limits, tackle restrictions, and fluctuating seasons. It 

is questionable whether centralized control of fisheries will produce the 

diversity of recreational opportunity that the private sector currently 

provides. The legislature must consider whether it is advisable or even 

feasible to give regulatory authority for all waterways to the DFWP. 

The problem is further complicated by the fact that expertise and 

knowledge are useless without money and manpower. The DFWP currently has 

neither to manage all of the state's streams. If the legislature demands 

that the DFWP regulate the fisheries, the Department will be forced to 

expand its activities significantly. More money will be needed. The DFWP 

may look to the state's general fund for increased appropriations--hardly a 

desirable prospect in this day of fiscal restraint. If the appropriations 

are made, either taxes will have to rise or cuts in other government 

programs will be necessary. The alternative is for the DFWP to raise 

license fees to cover the additional costs, but this is not something 

generally favored by sportsman groups. If no money is appropriated, the 

DFWP will not be able to protect the resources adequately. 
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( Even before Curran and Hildreth resource management activities 

were inadequate. Angling and other recreational pressure is growing 

rapidly on the state's larger rivers. On these rivers an argument can be 

made for some public management because of the federal navigability test 

and because land ownership on the stream banks is highly fragmented. 

The state's numerous smaller streams, however, present an entirely 

different and vastly more complex resource management problem. The public 

sector will find management of small streams extraordinarily costly and 

difficult if it tries to protect the resource without the aid of private 

land owners. The number of small streams and their geographical dispersion 

make centralized public management of recreational impacts both inefficient 

and impractical. Game wardens cannot be everywhere at once, and it would 

be astronomically expensive to hire enough extra wardens to insure that the 

( state's resources were protected from degradation. Another option exists. 

Private Resource Management 

Private landowners live, and often work, in close proximity to 

valuable fisheries. They are able to oversee and allocate the recreational 

activity that occurs on their lands with minimal effort. Because of their 

proprietary interest in their land and water, landowners have incentives to 

manage resources efficiently. While some abuse of fisheries by landowners 

undeniably has occurred in the past, in general Montan~s private property 

owners have been excellent stewards of the state's natural resources. 

Objections are raised that landowners may indiscriminately exclude 

members of the public from their rights to use the fish and water resources 

of the state. While a few landowners, in fact, have allowed no public 

~ access, the overwhelming majority of ranchers and farmers in the state do 

permit limited recreational use of their property. The DFWP estimated in 
SENATE IJDJCIARY. CO 
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1980 that ~ ~ only 3,000 miles of stream out of the 23,000 in the state 

were ever totally restricted to recreation; a more likely figure is that 

only 1,000 miles of waterway have ever been completely restricted (Cobb, 

1985). On occasion, recreationists will be turned away from private 

property, and the fisherman who is refused permission will be disappointed. 

While this is unfortunate, it constitutes effective resource allocation, 

and the integrity of the resource base is maintained. 

In light of (1) landowner proximity to small streams, (2) the vested 

interest property owners have in their lands and waters, (3) the fact that 

landowners protect and feed fish and wildlife resources for the public at 

significant personal cost, and (4) landowner history of outstanding 

stewardship of natural resources, it is worth considering ways of 

continuing to use the private sector to allocate at least some of the 

state's fishing resources. The examples cited on pages 9-10 suggest that 

this management can provide access, foster recreational diversity, and 

improve fisheries. 

Feasibility Qf Private Control 

The decision in the Hildreth case flatly states that "no owner of 

property adjacent to State-owned waters has the right to control the use of 

those waters as they flow through his property." In the shadow of this 

statement, little hope would seem to exist for private management of small 

streams. Yet, the Montana Constitution charges the legislature with 

protecting the state's resources from degradation. Since state regulation 

will succeed only partially in protecting the fisheries from overuse due to 

cost and manpower constraints, a management scheme which relies solely on 

public regulation will fail. The resource will decline, and tenets of 

the constitution will be violated. In its attempt to find a solutioCSErtATE JUDICIARY COMMITTf 
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the problem of unlimited recreational access, the legislature is trapped: 

the constitution says the legislature must protect the state's resources, 

but the Supreme Court decisions, which prevent private control of access, 

promise to cause degredation of small streams. 

The crux of the problem lies in the inconsistencies of Montana water 

law. If the Montana Supreme Court interpreted the constitution correctly 

and if landowners truly have no legal right to "control the use" of state-

owned water, then all the "use" rights to water granted by the Department of 

Natural Resources and Conservation to irrigators, municipalities, industry, 

and households may be illegal. When the state grants water appropriation 

permits, it does not transfer title to water to the appropriator; rather, 

the state grants usufructory rights which entitle appropriators to control 

state water and use it consumptively as long as the water is used 

beneficially. 

In the Montana Code Annotated, irrigation, stock-watering, domestic, 

industrial, and municipal uses of water are all cited as beneficial uses. The 

state issues appropriation permits for all these activities, even though 

such uses consume state-owned, public wate~ For some uses, therefore, 

Montana sanctions the private consumption--tantamount to private control--

of public wate~ Recreational use of water and use of water to protect 

fish and wildlife are also cited as beneficial, yet individuals ~ 

private Qrganizations~ unable ~ appropriate waters 1Qr recreation ~ 

1Qr ~~ wildlife. Clearly, the law is deficient. Montana has never 

ranked priorities of beneficial water use, but the current system 

effectively places water use for recreation and for fish and wildlife below 

other uses in priority. 
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r The discrimination in state law against appropriation of water for 

~ instream use can be attributed to an archaic statute which reflects tne 

evolution of the appropriation system. When the appropriation system was 

developed, water left in streams was considered a wasted resource. 

Instream flows were considered valueless. With growing demand for 

environmental quality and recreational water use, however, instream water 

uses have taken on ever higher value. Under the Montana Water ~ ~ of 

1973, individuals must "divert, impound or withdraw" water to obtain an 

appropriation. Albert Stone (1981), Professor of Water Law at the 

University of Montana, argues that this statute is outdated and ripe for 

reform: 

One may ask whether "diyersion for beneficial use" 
was not merely illustrative of the most common 
means by which the public made use of the water, 
rather than a definition of a requisite. 
"Beneficial use" seems to be the real touchstone of 
the appropriation system of water rights. • • 

As Stone points out, some modern water uses which are clearly beneficial do 

not require "diversion" (e.g. hydroelectric power generation). Other uses 

do not require water impoundment or withdrawal, particularly water-based 

recreation. 

Because the stream access issue is inseparable from resource quality 

issues, the legislature currently faces a remarkable opportunity to 

streamline and rectify Montana water law, to promote cooperation rather 

than conflict between landowners and recreationists, and to clarify the 

role of the DFWP in stream and fishery management. By allowing landowners 

to appropriate recreation and fish and wildlife rights, giving them control 

of the instream use of small streams in Montana, everyone would benefit: 
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- landowners would gain incentives to maintain 
recreational quality in order to retain their 
rights, 

- recreationists would benefit through healthy fish 
populations.and access to streams they request 
permission to fish, 

- the problems of overfishing and overcrowding 
would be solved, 

- the fisheries of Montana would be spared from 
degradation, 

- the DFWP would be relieved of the impossible task 
of regulating all of Montana's sensitive fisheries, 

- sportsmen would not be faced with expensive 
license fees and with complex, confusing 
regulations, 

- non-recreationists would not have to subsidize 
DFWP projects to control the impact of 
recreationists on fisheries, and 

- the growth of bureaucratic control over the 
citizens of Montana would be minimized. 

If the legislature takes the initiative to resolve the inconsistencies in 

Montana water law and if it approves private instream water appropriation 

for recreational and fish and wildlife purposes, conflicts and tensions 

would be reduced, and the marvelous fisheries of the state of Montana would 

gain some desperately needed protection. 

21 
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POLICY RECOMMENDATIONS 

The Montana Constitution charges the legislature with insuring that 

the natural resources in the state do not suffer from degradation. As a 

result of the Curran and Hildreth Supreme Court decisions, however, the 

state's ecologically sensitive small stream fisheries are threatened with 

the possibility of overuse. When considering proposed solutions to the 

problems raised by the stream access rulings, the legislature would be 

remiss if it ignored the potential environmental impacts of the Court 

decisions. 

To resolve this tension between its constitutional mandate and the 

Supreme Court rulings, the legislature has two options. The first is to 

specify through legislation what are the limiting "characteristics of the 

waters themselves" and when "the capability of use of the waters for 

recreational purposes determines their availability for recreation by the 

public." Bills which propose to classify Montana's waters into various 

categories reflect this approach. This solution can be accomplished with 

relative ease but will not address the longer term problem of regulating 

and insuring adequate instream flows. Therefore, the second solution is to 

restructure Montana water law so that it allows private appropriation for 

instream purposes. This latter option will require more study but offers a 

longer term solution to a problem that will continue to plague the 

legislature and the judiciary if left undefined. 

Several bills have been introduced into the 1985 legislature which 

have the potential of defining characteristics and capabilities of streams 

to support open access. It is widely recognized that many streams in the 

state cannot support open access. A bill is needed which defines these 
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sensitive streams and which places them in a category where they can be 

controlled in the most efficient and beneficial manner possible. 

A bill which provides for small stream access management by riparian 

landowners will help minimize conflict and will give owners incentives to 

help manage the state's fisheries. Third party effects from recreationists on 

private property (e.g. litter, nOise, and agricultural disruption) will be 

minimized since the landowner, with his proprietary interests, will monitor 

public resource use closely. An expansion of the state's bureaucratic 

authority and the inflation of toe DFWP's budget (at the expense of state 

taxpayers) will be avoided. Finally, Montana's fragile fisheries will be 

protected from overuse. 

Such a bill should muster the support of both landowners and 

recreationists. Sportsmen and environmentalists should support such 

legislation giving small stream access management to riparian landowners 

because it will prevent the degradation of our important fisheries. In the 

absence of private control of the small streams of the state, 

recreationists may have access to water, but over the long term the water 

will not provide the kind of quality recreational experience for which 

Montana is deservedly famous. 

The second policy option for the legislature is to reV1se Montana 

water law to allow private appropriation of instream flows (Anderson and 

Johnson, 1984). The deletion from the statutes of Montana's beneficial use 

diversion requirement (1973 Montana Water ..!l§.e.AQt, sec. 85-2-102 [1 ]) would 

accomplish this reform. The reform is overdue. As Stone (1981) points 

out, 
[The statute] ~ ~ 85-2-102(1) recognizes 
appropriation "by stock for stock water." No "dam, 
ditch, reservoir or other artificial means [is] 
used" for watering cattle ••• Should in-stream 
use by people ••• have less recogni tion and 
dignity than in-stream use by cattle? 
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If instream appropriations were possible, instream rights for recreational 

and fish and wildlife purposes could be won by interested individuals and 

groups who could then foster related benefits. If instream flows were 

legally recognized, individuals, sportsmens' groups, and environmental 

organizations could request water rights from the state and could purchase 

existing diversion rights to promote fish, wildlife and recreational goals. 

Instream flow rights do not threaten to disrupt other rights to water; 

rather, the recognition of instream flows would allow water uses for 

recreation and fish and wildlife to compete on an equal basis with other 

uses. Not all small streams would be appropriated for instream uses. The 

existence of instream rights would depend on the value placed on instream 

benefits by landowners and sportsmens' groups (Huffman, 1983). Some 

landowners would take no interest in stream protection. These streams 

would remain open to the public under the Curran and Hildreth rulings. 

The state would still have ultimate control over the use of public 

waters and publicly owned fish and wildlife because it would retain the 

rights to grant, withhold, and revoke recreational water use permits. Yet, 

by delegating responsibility for managing recreational resource use to the 

private sector, as it does for other beneficial water uses, the state would 

promote more effective, less costly, decentrallzed resource management. In 

the long run, allowing private stewardship of public resources would 

provide more benefits for the citizens of Montana than would a system which 

relies on centralized, public control of resources. Private stewardship on 

small sensitive streams would reduce common property problems, create 

incentives for people to recognize in stream flow values, save the people of 

Montana countless tax dollars, and preserve Montana's remarkable small 

stream fisheries. 
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The Political Economy Research Center is an unusual 
organization. Our research orientation and level of commit
ment provide PERC associates with an important opportu
nity to analyze and make recommendations on economic 
and natural resource issues in both the governmental and 
private sectors. Approximately 50 percent of our efforts have 
been devoted to natural resource economics and policy, 
while the balance of our work deals with taxation, regula
tion, entrepreneurship, economic history, and a sprinkling 
of other topics. To the best of our knowledge, we are the 
only research organization with this orientation. 

Since its founding in 1980, the Center has maintained 
a principled commitment to the development of a society 
of free and responsible individuals in their relations with one 
another and their environment. On the basis of consider
able study and research, we expect these values to be fos
tered by social and political organizations relying on private 
property rights, the rule of willing consent, and the market 
process. Although we are sensitive to the problems of mar
ket failure, we recognize that there is an analogous set of 
problems with governmental management. 

This paper is one of a series of research efforts sup
ported by PERC. 
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